MALVERN FEDERAL BANCORP INC

Form S-1/A January 31, 2008

As filed with the Securities and Exchange Commission on January 31, 2008

Registration No. 333- 148169

UNITED STATES SECURITIES AND EXCHANGE COMMISSION Washington, D.C. 20549

PRE-EFFECTIVE AMENDMENT NO. 1 TO THE FORM S-1
REGISTRATION STATEMENT UNDER
THE SECURITIES ACT OF 1933

MALVERN FEDERAL BANCORP, INC.

(In Organization)

(Exact name of registrant as specified in its articles of incorporation)

United States 6036 (To be applied for)

(State or other jurisdiction of incorporation or organization) Industrial Classification Code Number) Identification No.)

42 East Lancaster Avenue
Paoli, Pennsylvania 19301
(610) 644-9400

(Address, including zip code, and telephone number, including area code, of registrant s principal executive offices)

Ronald Anderson
President and Chief Executive Officer
Malvern Federal Bancorp, Inc.
42 East Lancaster Avenue
Paoli, Pennsylvania 19301
(610) 644-9400

(Name, address, including zip code, and telephone number, including area code, of agent for service)

Copy to:
Raymond A. Tiernan, Esq.
Hugh T. Wilkinson, Esq.
Elias, Matz, Tiernan & Herrick L.L.P.
734 15th Street, N.W., 12th Floor
Washington, D.C. 20005

Approximate date of commencement of proposed sale to the public: As soon as practicable after this Registration Statement becomes effective.

If any of the securities being registered on this form are to be offered on a delayed or continuous basis pursuant to Rule 415 under the Securities Act of 1933, check the following box. [X]

If this form is filed to register additional securities for an offering pursuant to Rule 462(b) under the Securities Act, check the following box and list the Securities Act registration statement number of the earlier effective registration statement for the same offering.

If this form is a post-effective amendment filed pursuant to Rule 462(c) under the Securities Act, check the following box and list the Securities Act registration statement number of the earlier effective registration statement for the same offering. []

If this form is a post-effective amendment filed pursuant to Rule 462(d) under the Securities Act, check the following box and list the Securities Act registration statement number of the earlier registration statement for the same offering. []

If delivery of the prospectus is expected to be made pursuant to Rule 434, check the following box.

CALCULATION OF REGISTRATION FEE						
Title of each Class of Securities to be Registered	Amount to be Registered	Purchase Price Per Share	Aggregate Offering Price	Registration Fee		
Common Stock, \$.01 par value per share	4,165,875 shares (1)	\$10.00	\$41,658,750 (2)	\$1,279(3)		
Participation interests	632,800 shares (1)					

- (1) Includes shares which may be purchased by participants in the Employees Savings and Profit Sharing Plan of Malvern Federal Savings Bank. Pursuant to Rule 457(h) of the Securities Act, as amended, no separate fee is required for the participation interests, and the number of participation interests registered has been calculated on the basis of the maximum number of shares which could be purchased utilizing the assets of such plan. The number of shares of common stock registered includes shares to be contributed to the Malvern Federal Charitable Foundation.
- (2) Estimated solely for the purpose of calculating the registration fee.
- (3) Previously paid.

The Registrant hereby amends this Registration Statement on such date as may be necessary to delay its effective date until the Registrant shall file a further amendment which specifically states that the Registration Statement shall thereafter become effective in accordance with Section 8(a) of the Securities Act of 1933 or until the Registration Statement shall become effective on such date as the Commission acting pursuant to said Section 8(a) may determine.

PROSPECTUS SUPPLEMENT

MALVERN FEDERAL BANCORP, INC.

Malvern Federal Savings Bank Employees Savings & Profit Sharing Plan and Trust

(Participation Interests in up to 632,800 shares of common stock of Malvern Federal Bancorp, Inc.)

This prospectus supplement is being provided to employees of the Malvern Federal Savings Bank who are participants in the Malvern Federal Savings Bank Employees Savings & Profit Sharing Plan and Trust (also referred to as the Plan). This supplement relates to the election by Plan participants to invest all or a part of their Plan accounts in the common stock of Malvern Federal Bancorp, Inc. at a purchase price of \$10.00 per share.

Malvern Federal Savings Bank is reorganizing from a mutual savings bank to a stock savings bank in the mutual holding company form with a mid-tier holding company, establishing a stock holding company, Malvern Federal Bancorp, Inc., to hold all of the outstanding shares of Malvern Federal Savings Bank, with Malvern Federal Savings Bank becoming a majority-owned subsidiary of Malvern Federal Bancorp, Inc. In connection with this reorganization, Malvern Federal Bancorp s common stock will be offered for sale to certain depositors and borrowers in a subscription offering and then to the general public.

As a participant in the Malvern Federal Savings Bank Employees Savings & Profit Sharing Plan and Trust, you may use your account balance in the Plan to purchase shares of Malvern Federal Bancorp common stock in two possible ways:

First, if you already have subscription rights as an eligible depositor or borrower of the Malvern Federal Savings Bank, you may exercise such rights and use the monies held in your individual Plan account to purchase shares during the subscription offering of Malvern Federal Bancorp s shares, subject to the limitations and other conditions of such offering. Because the Plan actually purchases the shares, you will acquire a participation interest in the shares and not own the shares directly. Shares may be purchased in this manner by allocating all or a portion of the funds in your Plan account into a new investment option, the employer stock fund, which provides the opportunity to invest in Malvern Federal Bancorp s common stock;

Second, after Malvern Federal Bancorp s initial public offering is completed, on an ongoing basis, whether or not you purchase shares during the offering, whether or not you purchase shares during the offering, you will be able to allocate all or a portion of your Plan account between all of the Plan s investment funds including the option to invest in Malvern Federal Bancorp s common stock

The prospectus dated February ___, 2008 of Malvern Federal Bancorp, which is attached to this prospectus supplement, includes detailed information with respect to Malvern Federal Bancorp, Malvern Federal Savings Bank and the offering of Malvern Federal Bancorp common stock. This prospectus supplement should be read only in conjunction with the attached prospectus.

For a discussion of certain factors you should consider before investing, see Restrictions on Resale at page S-__ in this prospectus supplement and Risk Factors beginning on page [__] in the prospectus.

Neither the Securities and Exchange Commission nor any state securities regulator has approved or disapproved these securities or passed upon the adequacy or accuracy of this prospectus supplement. Any representation to the contrary is a criminal offense.

The participation interests are not savings accounts or deposits and are not insured or guaranteed by any government insurance fund, Malvern Federal Savings Bank or Malvern Federal Bancorp. This type of investment involves risk and you may lose some or all of your investment.

The date of this	prospectus	supplement is	February	, 2008.
The date of this	prospectus	supplement is	1 Columny	, 2000.

TABLE OF CONTENTS

	Page
THE OFFERING	S-1
Summary of the Reorganization	S-1
Securities Offered	S-1
Election to Purchase Common Stock in the Offering; Priorities	S-2
How to Use Plan Funds and Funds Held Outside the Plan to Invest in the Offering	S-2
How to Invest in the Offering Using an IRA	S-2
Deadline for Participating in the Offering	S-3
Irrevocability of Election to Participate in the Offering	S-3
Direction to Purchase Common Stock After the Offering	S-3
Purchase Price of Common Stock	S-3
Nature of a Participant's Interest in Common Stock	S-3
DESCRIPTION OF THE PLAN	S-4
Introduction	S-4
Employee Retirement Income Security Act	S-4
Reference to Full Text of Plan	S-4
Eligibility and Participation	S-4
Contributions Under the Plan	S-5
Limitations on Contributions	S-5
Loans	S-6
Hardship Withdrawal	S-6
In-Service Withdrawal	S-6
Investment of Contributions	S-7
Investment Fund Descriptions	S-8
Employer Stock	S-10
Vesting	S-11
Distribution Upon Retirement or Disability	S-11
<u>Distribution Upon Death</u>	S-11
Distribution Upon Termination of Employment	S-11
Non-alienation of Benefits	S-11
Reports to Plan Participants	S-11
<u>Plan Administration</u>	S-12
Amendment and Termination	S-12
Merger, Consolidation or Transfer	S-12
Federal Income Tax Consequences	S-12
ERISA and Other Qualification	S-14
Restrictions on Resale	S-14
SEC Reporting and Short-Swing Profit Liability	S-15
<u>LEGAL OPINION</u>	S-15
i	

THE OFFERING

Summary of the Reorganization

Malvern Federal Savings Bank is reorganizing to the mutual holding company structure. The reorganization will include the formation of a new mid-tier holding company to be known as Malvern Federal Bancorp, Inc. The reorganization involves a series of transactions by which Malvern Federal Savings Bank will reorganize from its current structure as a mutual savings bank to the mutual holding company structure. Following the reorganization, Malvern Federal Savings Bank will become a wholly owned subsidiary of Malvern Federal Bancorp. Malvern Federal Mutual Holding Company will own more than a majority of the to-be outstanding shares of Malvern Federal Bancorp, and will be entitled to vote on matters required to be put to a vote of stockholders of Malvern Federal Bancorp. As a stock savings bank, Malvern Federal Savings Bank intends to continue to follow its existing business strategies and will remain subject to the regulation and supervision of the Office of Thrift Supervision and the Federal Deposit Insurance Corporation. As part of the reorganization, Malvern Federal Bancorp is offering between 2,302,650 and 3,115,350 shares of common stock for sale at \$10.00 per share.

Unlike a standard mutual to stock conversion where all of the common stock of the holding company is sold to the public, a mutual holding company reorganization requires that a majority of the stock holding company s (i.e., Malvern Federal Bancorp) common stock be held by a mutual holding company (i.e., Malvern Federal Mutual Holding Company). The common stock being offered for sale represents a minority interest in Malvern Federal Bancorp. Malvern Federal Savings Bank will convert from a federally chartered mutual savings bank to a federally chartered stock savings bank and become a wholly owned subsidiary of Malvern Federal Bancorp.

You may use your Malvern Federal Savings Bank Employees Savings & Profit Sharing Plan account to subscribe for shares of Malvern Federal Bancorp common stock as described in this prospectus supplement.

Securities Offered

The securities offered by this prospectus supplement are participation interests in the Plan. At January 7, 2008, the Plan had \$6,328,005 in assets which could be used to purchase up to 632,800 shares (at the purchase price of \$10.00 per share) of Malvern Federal Bancorp s common stock subject to the limitations and conditions of Malvern Federal Bancorp s offering. The Plan will hold the common stock and the Plan will only acquire shares at the instruction of Plan participants for their own accounts. Malvern Federal Bancorp is the issuer of the common stock. Only employees of Malvern Federal Savings Bank may become participants in the Plan. The common stock to be issued hereby is conditioned on the completion of the reorganization. Your investment in the common stock of Malvern Federal Bancorp in the reorganization is subject to the priority purchase rights applicable to you, as set forth in the Plan of Stock Issuance, and as described below. Information with regard to the Plan is contained in this prospectus supplement and information with regard to the reorganization and the financial condition, results of operation and business of Malvern Federal Savings Bank is contained in the attached prospectus. This prospectus supplement should be read with the attached prospectus. The address of the principal executive office of Malvern Federal Bancorp and Malvern Federal Savings Bank is 42 East Lancaster Avenue, Paoli, Pennsylvania 19301. The telephone number of Malvern Federal Savings Bank is (610) 644-9400.

Election to Purchase Common Stock in the Offering; Priorities

You may direct the transfer of all or part of the funds which represent your beneficial interest in the assets of the Plan to be invested in the employer stock fund. The Plan trustee will subscribe for common stock offered for sale in connection with the reorganization according to your directions. In the event the offering is oversubscribed and the Plan trustee is unable to use the full amount allocated by you to purchase common stock in the offering, the amount that is not invested in common stock of Malvern Federal Bancorp, Inc. will be returned to the other investments of the Plan pursuant to your existing investment directions. If you choose not to direct the investment of your Plan account balance to purchase shares of Malvern Federal Bancorp s common stock in the offering, your Plan account balance will remain in the other investment options of the Plan as previously directed.

You are permitted to use funds allocated to your Plan account to purchase shares of Malvern Federal Bancorp s common stock in the subscription offering to the extent that you fall into one of the following orders of priority:

	first, you held a deposit account at Malvern Federal Savings Bank with an aggregate balance of \$50 or more at the close of business on September 30, 2006;
	second, you held a deposit account at Malvern Federal Savings Bank with an aggregate balance of \$50 or more at the close of business on [December 31, 2007]; and
	third, you held a deposit account at Malvern Federal Savings Bank at the close of business on
Common stock so pur	chased will be allocated to your Plan account.

The limitations on the amount of common stock that you may purchase in the offering, as described in the attached prospectus, see The Reorganization and Offering - Limitations on Common Stock Purchases, will be calculated based on the aggregate amount directly purchased by you in the offering together with the amount purchased with funds allocated to your Plan account.

How to Use Plan Funds and Funds Held Outside the Plan to Invest in the Offering

How to Invest in the Offering Using an IRA

If you have an individual retirement account or individual retirement annuity (IRA), you may be able to purchase shares of common stock of Malvern Federal Bancorp in the offering with your interest in your IRA. If your IRA is with Malvern Federal Savings Bank, you will **first** be required to transfer your IRA to a self-directed account (such as a brokerage account) maintained by an independent trustee in order to purchase shares. Call the Stock Information Center **promptly** for assistance with IRA purchases! They take time to process.

Deadline for Participating in the Offering

Irrevocability of Election to Participate in the Offering

After you return the investment election form, your directions to transfer amounts credited to your Plan account to purchase shares of common stock to be received the offering is **irrevocable**.

Direction to Purchase Common Stock After the Offering

After the offering, whether or not you elected to purchase shares during the offering, you will continue to be able to direct the investment of your plan contributions in the investment options available under the Plan, including Malvern Federal Bancorp s common stock, through the employer stock fund (the percentage invested in any option must be a whole percent). You may change the allocation of your interest in the various investment options offered under the Plan at any time. Special restrictions may apply to transfers directed to or from Malvern Federal Bancorp s common stock if you are an executive officer, director or principal shareholder of Malvern Federal Bancorp and are subject to the provisions of Section 16(b) of the Securities and Exchange Act of 1934, as amended. In addition, participants who are our officers or directors will not be able to transfer their initial investment out of Malvern Federal Bancorp s common stock purchased in the offering for a period of one (1) year following completion of the reorganization.

Purchase Price of Common Stock

The funds you allocate for the purchase of common stock in the offering will be used by the Plan trustee to purchase shares of common stock, except in the event of an oversubscription, as discussed above. The price paid for such shares of common stock in the offering will be \$10.00 per share, the same price as paid by all other persons who purchase shares of common stock in the offering.

After the offering, common stock purchased by the Plan trustee will be acquired in open market transactions or from Malvern Federal Bancorp s treasury stock account. The prices paid by the trustee for shares acquired in the open market may be higher or lower than the \$10.00 per share offering price and will be for adequate consideration which means the fair market value of the common stock as quoted on the Nasdaq Global Market.

Nature of a Participant s Interest in Common Stock

The common stock will be held in the name of the Plan, as trustee, and will be allocated to your individual account under the Plan. Therefore, earnings with respect to your Plan account should not be affected by the investment designations (including investments in Malvern Federal Bancorp common stock) of other participants.

DESCRIPTION OF THE PLAN

Introduction

The Plan was adopted by Malvern Federal Savings Bank effective as of March 1, 2008. Simultaneously with the adoption of the Plan, Malvern Federal Savings Bank withdrew from the defined contribution plan that it previously participated in, the Pentegra Defined Contribution Plan for Financial Institutions, and transferred all of the fund sassets to the new Plan. The Plan is a profit sharing plan with a cash or deferred compensation feature established in accordance with the requirements under Section 401(a) and Section 401(k) of the Internal Revenue Code of 1986, as amended. Malvern Federal Savings Bank may rely on an opinion letter, obtained by Pentegra Services, Inc., that the Plan is qualified under Section 401(a) of the Internal Revenue Code, and its related trust is tax exempt under Section 501(a) of the Internal Revenue Code. Your investment options are the same as under the prior plan, with the exception of your ability to invest in the common stock of Malvern Federal Bancorp.

Employee Retirement Income Security Act

The Plan is an individual account plan other than a money purchase pension plan within the meaning of the Employee Retirement Income Security Act of 1974, as amended. As such, the Plan is subject to all of the provisions of Title I (Protection of Employee Benefits Rights) and Title II (Amendments to the Internal Revenue Code Relating to Retirement Plans) of ERISA, except the funding requirements contained in Part 3 of Title I of ERISA which by their terms do not apply to an individual account plan (other than a money purchase pension plan). The Plan is not subject to Title IV (Plan Termination Insurance) of ERISA. The funding requirements contained under Title IV of ERISA are not applicable to participants or beneficiaries under the Plan.

Applicable federal law requires the Plan to impose substantial restrictions on your right to withdraw amounts held for your benefit under the Plan prior to the termination of your employment with Malvern Federal Savings Bank. A substantial federal tax penalty also may be imposed on distributions made prior to you attaining the age 59½.

Reference to Full Text of Plan

The following is a summary of the Plan and does not contain all of the detailed information in the Plan. Copies of the Plan are available to all employees by request from Malvern Federal Savings Bank, 42 East Lancaster Avenue, Paoli, Pennsylvania 19301, Attn: Ronald Anderson, President and Chief Executive Officer. You are urged to read carefully the full text of the Plan. To the extent that any conflict may exist between the terms and conditions of the Plan and the description in this prospectus supplement, the terms and conditions in the Plan shall control.

Eligibility and Participation

An employee of Malvern Federal Savings Bank is eligible to become a participant in the Plan after attaining the age of twenty-one (21) and completing one month of employment. The plan year is the calendar year, January 1 to December 31.

As of January 7, 2008, there were approximately 70 employees eligible to participate in the Plan, and 66 employees participating by making elective deferral contributions.

Contributions Under the Plan

401(k) Contributions. As a Plan participant, you are permitted to elect to reduce your compensation initially pursuant to Malvern Federal Savings Bank Employees Savings & Profit Sharing Plan and Trust and Trust Enrollment Application and may change your contributions later by submitting a Change of Investment Form. Contribution changes are permitted daily. The amount you elect is subject to certain restrictions and limitations, as discussed below, not to exceed \$15,500 for 2008 or such higher amount as may be periodically set by the IRS and have such amount contributed to the Plan on your behalf. If you are 50 years or older, you can also make catch up contributions of up to \$5,000 in 2008. Your pre-tax employee contributions are transferred by Malvern Federal Savings Bank to the trustee and credited to your Plan account. The Plan defines compensation as your basic salary rate plus certain pre-tax contributions. Generally, you may elect to modify the amount contributed to your Plan account, however, special restrictions apply to the employer stock fund if you are subject to Section 16 of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934.

Employer Matching Contributions. Malvern Federal Savings Bank will contribute an amount equal to 50% of the first 6% of your contribution.

Limitations on Contributions

Limitation on Annual Additions and Benefits. Pursuant to the requirements of the Internal Revenue Code, the Plan provides that the amount of contributions and forfeitures allocated to your Plan account during any calendar year generally may not exceed the lesser of 100% of compensation for the calendar year or \$46,000 (for 2008) (adjusted for increases in the cost of living as permitted by the Internal Revenue Code).

Limitation on 401(k) Plan Contributions. By law, your total deferrals under the Plan may not exceed \$15,500 for 2008, adjusted for increases in the cost of living as permitted by the Internal Revenue Code. Contributions in excess of this limitation will be included in gross income for federal income tax purposes in the year they are made. In addition, any such excess deferral will again be subject to federal income tax when distributed by the Plan, unless the excess deferral (together with any income allocable thereto) is distributed by April 15th of the following year in which the excess deferral is made. Any income on the excess deferral that is distributed by April 15th of the immediately succeeding year will be treated, for federal income tax purposes, as earned and received by you in the taxable year in which the excess deferral is made.

Limitation on Plan Contributions for Highly Compensated Employees. Section 401(k) of the Internal Revenue Code limits the amount of salary deferrals that may be made to the Plan in any calendar year on behalf of highly compensated employees (as defined below) in relation to the amount of salary deferrals made by or on behalf of all other employees eligible to participate in the Plan. If these limitations are exceeded, the level of deferrals by highly compensated employees must be adjusted.

In general, a highly compensated employee includes any employee who, during the calendar year or the preceding year, (1) was at any time a 5% owner (i.e., owns directly or indirectly more than 5% of the stock of Malvern Federal Bancorp), or (2) for the preceding year had compensation from the employer in excess of \$105,000 (for 2008), and if the employer so elects was in the top-group of employees for such preceding year. An employee is in the top-paid group of employees for any year if such employee is in the group consisting of the top 20% of employees when ranked on the basis of compensation paid during such year. Such dollar amounts are adjusted annually to reflect increases in the cost of living.

In order to prevent the disqualification of the Plan, any amount contributed by highly compensated employees that exceeds the average deferral limitation in any calendar year must be distributed to such highly compensated employees before the close of the following calendar year. However, the employer will be subject to a 10% excise tax on any excess contributions unless such excess contributions, either are recharacterized or are distributed before the close of the first $2\frac{1}{2}$ months following the calendar year to which such excess contributions relate.

Top-Heavy Plan Requirements. If for any calendar year the Plan is a top-heavy plan, then Malvern Federal Savings Bank may be required to make certain minimum contributions to the Plan on behalf of non-key employees. In general, the Plan will be regarded as a top-heavy plan for any calendar year if, as of the last day of the preceding calendar year, the aggregate balance of the accounts of participants who are key employees exceeds 60% of the aggregate balance of the accounts of all participants. Key employees (for 2007) generally include any employee who, at any time during the calendar year, was (1) an officer of Malvern Federal Savings Bank having annual compensation in excess of \$150,000 (for 2008), (2) a 5% owner of Malvern Federal Bancorp (i.e., owns directly or indirectly more than 5% of the stock of Malvern Federal Bancorp, or stock possessing more than 5% of the total combined voting power of all stock of Malvern Federal Bancorp or (3) a 1% or greater owner of Malvern Federal Bancorp having annual compensation in excess of \$150,000.

Loans

You are permitted to borrow money from your account once per year. The loan amount must be at least \$1,000 and is limited to a maximum of 50% of your vested account balance, up to a maximum of \$50,000. The interest rate will be determined at the time of the loan request. This rate will remain fixed for the life of the loan. You can borrow for any reason up to a maximum term of 60 months. If you are borrowing to purchase a residence, your loan may have a term of up to 180 months. There is no restriction on the number of outstanding loans you may have at any time. Refinancing is not permitted. The Plan Administrator can provide you with information about the fees associated with a loan. Unlike a withdrawal, there are no tax penalties associated with the plan s loan feature, unless you default on the loan repayment, in which case the loan is treated as a withdrawal.

Hardship Withdrawal

You can withdraw your rollover contributions, if any, and all or a portion of your 401(k) Plan contributions if your employer determines that you have an immediate financial need created by severe hardship and you lack other reasonably available resources. The IRS defines financial hardship as:

Purchase of a primary residence and payment of certain expenses related to the repair of damage to a primary residence.

To prevent eviction from or foreclosure of a primary residence.

Tuition, including room and board, for the next 12 months of post-secondary education for yourself, your spouse or children.

Payment of unreimbursed medical expenses and certain funeral expenses. In the event of a hardship withdrawal, you may continue to make contributions to the 401(k) Plan.

In-Service Withdrawal

In general, you may make a full or partial withdrawal once per year from the vested portion of employer contributions credited on your behalf if such contributions have been invested in the Plan for at least 24 months or you have been a participant in the Plan for at least 60 months or the attainment of age 59 ½ or if you have an immediate financial need created by severe hardship, as described in the preceding paragraph under the header Hardship Withdrawal. If you make a withdrawal, you may continue to make contributions to the plan.

Under current tax law, any amounts withdrawn from the plan - both contributions and earnings - will be taxed as ordinary income. Distributions before age 59 ½, unless such distributions are a result of separation from service at or after age 55, or death, are also subject to a 10% early withdrawal penalty, as well as regular income tax.

Investment of Contributions

General. All amounts credited to your accounts under the Plan are held in a trust. A trustee appointed by Malvern Federal Savings Bank s Board of Directors administers the trust. The Plan offers you the following investment choices:

International Stock Fund Nasdaq 100 Stock Fund Russell 2000 Stock Fund S&P Midcap Stock Fund S&P 500 Growth Stock Fund S&P 500 Value Stock Fund S&P 500 Stock Fund Target Retirement Funds

Government Short Term Investment Fund

US REIT Index Fund
Long Treasury Index Fund
Aggregate Bond Index Fund
Stable Value Fund
Short Term Investment Fund
Income Plus Asset Allocation Fund
Growth & Income Asset Allocation Fund
Growth Asset Allocation Fund

In connection with the offering, the Plan now provides that in addition to the funds specified above, you may direct the trustee, or its representative, to invest all or a portion of your account in the Malvern Federal Bancorp Stock Fund. You may elect to have both past contributions and earnings, as well as future contributions to your account invested among the funds listed above. If you fail to provide an effective investment direction, your contributions will be invested in the Target Retirement Fund based on the year which coincides with or next following the year in which you will attain age 65 until such time as you provide an effective investment direction. Transfers of past contributions and the earnings thereon do not affect the investment mix of future contributions. You may change your investment directions at any time. This may be done either by filing a form or by telephone or other electronic medium. You may also redirect the investment accounts such that a percentage of any one or more investment accounts may be transferred to any one or more other investment accounts either by filing a form or by telephone or other electronic medium.

The net gain (or loss) of the funds from investments (including interest payments, dividends, realized and unrealized gains and losses on securities, and expenses paid from the trust) will be determined at least daily during the calendar year. For purposes of such allocations, all assets of the trust are valued at their fair market value.

Core Investment Funds. The annual percentage return on these funds for the prior three years was:

Funds	2007	2006	2005
			
International Stock Fund	10.7%	25.5%	13.0%
Nasdaq 100 Stock Fund	18.1%	6.2%	1.0%
Russell 2000 Stock Fund	-2.2%	17.5%	4.2%
S&P Midcap Stock Fund	7.3%	9.7%	12.0%
S&P 500 Growth Stock Fund	8.5%	10.7%	3.5%
S&P 500 Value Stock Fund	1.3%	19.9%	5.3%
S&P 500 Stock Fund	4.8%	15.1%	4.4%
US REIT Index Fund	-18.1%	34.8%	11.9%
Long Treasury Index Fund	9.2%	1.1%	7.1%
Aggregate Bond Index Fund	6.3%	3.6%	**
Stable Value Fund	3.7%	3.9%	3.7%
Short Term Investment Fund	4.8%	4.7%	2.9%
Income Plus Asset Allocation Fund	6.0%	6.6%	4.9%
Growth & Income Asset Allocation Fund	5.8%	10.5%	5.7%
Growth Asset Allocation Fund	5.6%	14.4%	6.7%
Target Retirement 2015 Fund	6.2%	***	***
Target Retirement 2025 Fund	6.7%	***	***
Target Retirement 2035 Fund	6.8%	***	***
Target Retirement 2045 Fund	5.8%	***	***
Government STIF	4.8%	***	***

^{*} The US REIT Index Fund was first offered on January 1, 2005

Investment Fund Descriptions

The following is a brief description of the above referenced investment funds available for participant election.

International Stock Fund. Invests in a diversified portfolio of approximately 1,000 foreign stocks representing established companies in approximately 21 countries outside North and South America. The Fund seeks to match the performance of the Morgan Stanley Capital International, Europe, Australia, and Far East (MSCI EAFE) Index. Intended for long-term investors seeking to capture high returns and diversification by investing in a broad range of foreign stocks and seeking to further diversify a portfolio of U.S. securities.

NASDAQ 100 Stock Fund. Invests in most or all of the same stocks held in the Nasdaq 100 Index. Seeks to track the performance of the Nasdaq 100 Index. Intended for long-term investors seeking to capture the growth potential of the 100 largest domestic and international and most actively traded nonfinancial companies on the Nasdaq Stock Market.

Russell 2000 Stock Fund. Invests in a broad range of small-capitalization U.S. companies. Seeks to track the investment returns of the Russell 2000 Index. Intended for long-term investors seeking the potential of high returns from investing in smaller U.S. companies.

^{**} The Aggregate Bond Index Fund was first offered April 30, 2006

^{***} The Target Retirement Funds and Government STIF were first offered November 1, 2007

S&P MidCap Stock Fund. Invests in most or all of the same stocks that make up the S&P MidCap 400 Index. Seeks to track the investment returns of the S&P MidCap 400 Index. Intended for long-term investors seeking high returns that reflect the growth potential of mid-sized U.S. companies.

S&P 500 Growth Stock Fund. Invests in a portfolio of large-capitalization growth stocks. Seeks to track the investment returns of the S&P/Citigroup Growth Index. Intended for long-term investors seeking a diversified portfolio of large-capitalization growth stocks.

S&P 500 Value Stock Fund. Invests in a portfolio of stocks of large established U.S. companies and seeks to track the investment returns of the S&P/Citigroup Value Index. Intended for long-term investors seeking a diversified portfolio of large-capitalization value stocks.

S&P 500 Stock Fund. Invests in most or all of the same stocks held in the S&P 500 Index. Seeks to track the investment returns of the S&P 500 Index. This Fund may be appropriate if you have a medium to longer time frame and are willing to ride out stock market fluctuations in the short term in exchange for the potential for high long-term returns. Intended for investors seeking to capture the earnings and growth potential of large U.S. companies.

US REIT Index Fund. Invests primarily in equity shares of real estate investment trusts (REITS). REITS invest in loans secured by real estate and invest directly in real estate properties such as apartments, office buildings, and shopping malls. The Fund seeks to match the performance of the Dow Jones/Wilshire REIT Index. Intended for medium to long-term investors seeking a high level of dividend income and long-term appreciation of capital.

Long Treasury Index Fund. Invests primarily in U.S. Treasury securities with a maturity of 10 years or longer. Seeks to track the investment returns of the Lehman Brothers Long Treasury Bond Index. As a bond fund, this Fund is intended for short to medium term investors seeking to generate income and add stability of principal to your portfolio.

Aggregate Bond Index Fund. Invests primarily in government, corporate, mortgage-backed and asset-backed securities. Seeks to match the returns of the Lehman Brothers Aggregate Bond Index. As a bond fund, this Fund is intended for short to medium term investors seeking to generate income and add stability of principal to your portfolio.

Stable Value Fund. Invests primarily in investment contracts issued by insurance companies, banks, and other financial institutions, as well as enhanced short-term investment products. The Stable Value Fund seeks to preserve the principal amount of your contributions while maintaining a rate of return comparable to other fixed income instruments. Intended for short-term investors seeking to preserve the value of their investment and achieve a stable return.

Short Term Investment Fund. Invests in high-quality money market securities and other short-term debt instruments. Most of the investments in the Fund may have a range of maturity from overnight to 90 days; however, 20% of the value of the Fund may be invested in assets with a maturity date in excess of 90 days, but not to exceed 13 months. All securities are required to meet strict guidelines for credit quality and must be rated at least A1 by Standard & Poor s and P1 by Moody s Investor Service. Intended for short-term investors seeking current income while preserving the value of their investment principal.

Income Plus Asset Allocation Fund. Invests in a diversified portfolio of approximately 75% U.S. bonds, money market instruments and stable value instruments, and 25% in U.S. and international stocks selected from major indexes. Intended for short-to medium-term investors seeking lower-risk portfolio diversified investments with the potential for some capital appreciation over time.

Growth & Income Asset Allocation Fund. Invests in a diversified portfolio of approximately 55% U.S. and international stocks, with the remaining 45% held in U.S. fixed income and stable value investments. Intended for long-term investors seeking a moderate total portfolio solution with the potential for moderate capital appreciation over time.

Growth Asset Allocation Fund. Invests primarily in stocks (85%), divided among U.S. stocks and international stocks, with the remaining 15% target allocation invested in fixed income and stable value instruments. Intended for long-term investors who can withstand the potential risk for short-term price swings while seeking a potential high return total portfolio solution over time.

Government Short Term Investment Fund. The Fund seeks to preserve principal and offer liquidity by investing only in short-term issues of the U.S. Treasury and its Agencies. The Fund s investments have a short time to maturity, with no more than 20% of the Fund invested beyond 90 days. No security may have a maturity of more than 13 months.

Target Retirement 2015 Fund. The Fund is designed as one-stop investment solutions. The fund is invested in a broadly diversified portfolio of US stocks, international stocks and bonds. The 2015 Fund starts out with a stock and bond allocation suitable for the full time horizon from now to the year 2015 and beyond. Professional managers adjust the fund mix annually, gradually decreasing the stock allocations while increasing the bond allocations as the retirement date approaches.

Target Retirement 2025 Fund. The Fund is designed as one-stop investment solutions. The fund is invested in a broadly diversified portfolio of US stocks, international stocks and bonds. The 2025 Fund starts out with a stock and bond allocation suitable for the full time horizon from now to the year 2025 and beyond. Professional managers adjust the fund mix annually, gradually decreasing the stock allocations while increasing the bond allocations as the retirement date approaches.

Target Retirement 2035 Fund. The Fund is designed as one-stop investment solutions. The fund is invested in a broadly diversified portfolio of US stocks, international stocks and bonds. The 2035 Fund starts out with a stock and bond allocation suitable for the full time horizon from now to the year 2035 and beyond. Professional managers adjust the fund mix annually, gradually decreasing the stock allocations while increasing the bond allocations as the retirement date approaches.

Target Retirement 2045 Fund. The Fund is designed as one-stop investment solutions. The fund is invested in a broadly diversified portfolio of US stocks, international stocks and bonds. The 2045 Fund starts out with a stock and bond allocation suitable for the full time horizon from now to the year 2045 and beyond. Professional managers adjust the fund mix annually, gradually decreasing the stock allocations while increasing the bond allocations as the retirement date approaches.

Employer Stock

Each participant s beneficial interest in his or her common stock of Malvern Federal Bancorp is measured in units. All purchases will be made at prevailing market prices. Under certain circumstances, the Plan trustee may be required to limit the daily volume of shares purchased.

S-10

Any brokerage commissions, transfer fees and other expenses incurred in the sale and purchase of our common stock will be paid out of a cash account managed by the Plan trustee. Therefore, although your account will not be directly adjusted for such fees, the market value of the shares held in your account will be reduced.

As of the date of this prospectus supplement, none of the shares of Malvern Federal Bancorp common stock have been issued or are outstanding and there is no established market for Malvern Federal Bancorp s common stock. Accordingly, there is no record of the historical performance of Malvern Federal Bancorp s common stock. Generally, performance will be dependent upon a number of factors, including the financial condition and profitability of Malvern Federal Bancorp and market conditions for Malvern Federal Bancorp s common stock.

Vesting

You are always 100% vested in your pre-tax employee contributions and the earnings thereon under the Plan. In addition, you are always 100% vested in any employer contributions and the earnings thereon under the Plan.

Distribution Upon Retirement or Disability

Upon retirement or disability, you may elect to have your vested account balance distributed in a single lump-sum payment. Payment of your benefits must generally begin no later than the April 1 following the calendar year in which you attain age 70½ or the calendar year in which you retire.

Distribution Upon Death

If you die before your entire vested interest has been distributed, benefits will be paid to your surviving spouse in a single lump-sum payment. If you are an unmarried participant, or you are a married participant with special consent to the designation of a beneficiary other than your spouse, payment of benefits to your chosen beneficiary will be in a single lump-sum payment.

Distribution Upon Termination of Employment

After termination of employment with Malvern Federal Savings Bank, you are entitled to distribution of your vested Plan account upon the earlier of death, disability, or attainment of the Plan s normal retirement age. However, you may elect to receive a distribution of your vested Plan account after termination prior to death, disability, or the attainment of the Plan s normal retirement age.

Non-alienation of Benefits

Except with respect to federal income tax withholdings and qualified domestic relations orders, benefits payable under the Plan shall not be subject in any manner to anticipation, alienation, sale, transfer, assignment, pledge, encumbrance, charge, garnishment, execution, or levy of any kind, either voluntary or involuntary, and any attempt to anticipate, alienate, sell, transfer, assign, pledge, encumber, charge or otherwise dispose of any rights to benefits payable under the Plan shall be void.

Reports to Plan Participants

The Plan administrator will furnish to you a quarterly statement showing the balance in your Plan account as of the end of that period, the amount of contributions allocated to your Plan account for that period, and the adjustments to your account to reflect earnings or losses, distributions, loans disbursed, loan repayments and/or transfers between investment funds.

Plan Administration

Malvern Federal Savings Bank is the named fiduciary of the Plan for purposes of ERISA. The trustee for all the investment funds under the Plan, except the employer stock fund, is the Bank of New York. After the initial public offering, the Bank of New York will serve as trustee of the employer stock fund. The trustee receives, holds and invests the contributions to the Plan in trust and distributes them to participants and beneficiaries in accordance with the terms of the Plan and the directions of the Plan administrator.

The Plan is administered by a Plan administrator who is one or more persons appointed by and who serve at the pleasure of Malvern Federal Savings Bank. Currently, the Plan administrator is Malvern Federal Savings Bank. The address and telephone number of the administrator is 42 East Lancaster Avenue, Paoli, Pennsylvania 19301, (610) 644-9400. The administrator is responsible for the administration of the Plan, interpretation of the provisions of the Plan, prescribing procedures for filing applications for benefits, preparation and distribution of information explaining the Plan, maintenance of Plan records, books of account and all other data necessary for the proper administration of the Plan, and preparation and filing of all returns and reports relating to the Plan which are required to be filed with the U.S. Department of Labor and the IRS, and for all disclosures required to be made to participants, beneficiaries and others under ERISA.

Amendment and Termination

Malvern Federal Savings Bank intends to continue the Plan indefinitely. Nevertheless, Malvern Federal Savings Bank may terminate the Plan at any time. If the Plan is terminated in whole or in part, then regardless of other provisions in the Plan, if you are affected by the termination you will have a fully vested interest in your Plan account. Malvern Federal Savings Bank reserves the right to make, from time to time, any amendment or amendments to the Plan which do not cause any part of the trust to be used for, or diverted to, any purpose other than the exclusive benefit of participants or their beneficiaries; provided, however, that Malvern Federal Savings Bank may make any amendment it determines necessary or desirable, with or without retroactive effect, to comply with ERISA and/or the Internal Revenue Code.

Merger, Consolidation or Transfer

In the event of the merger or consolidation of the Plan with another plan, or the transfer of the Plan trust assets to another plan, the Plan requires that each participant will (if either the Plan or the other plan were then terminated) receive a benefit immediately after the merger, consolidation or transfer which is equal to or greater than the benefit he or she would have been entitled to receive immediately before the merger, consolidation or transfer (if the Plan had then terminated).

Federal Income Tax Consequences

General. The following is a brief summary of certain federal income tax aspects of the Plan. Statutory provisions are subject to change, as are their interpretations, and their application may vary in individual circumstances. The consequences under applicable state and local income tax laws may not be the same as under the federal income tax laws.

S-12

As a qualified retirement plan, the Internal Revenue Code affords special tax treatment which includes the following: (1) the sponsoring employer is allowed an immediate tax deduction for the amount contributed to the Plan each year; (2) participants pay no current income tax on amounts contributed by the employer on their behalf; and (3) earnings of the plan are tax-exempt thereby permitting the tax-free accumulation of income and gains on investments. The Plan will be administered to comply in operation with the requirements of the Internal Revenue Code as of the applicable effective date of any change in the law. Malvern Federal Savings Bank expects that it will adopt any amendments to the Plan that may be necessary to maintain the qualified status of the Plan under the Internal Revenue Code.

You are urged to consult your tax advisors with respect to any distribution from the Plan and transactions involving the Plan.

Lump-Sum Distribution. A distribution from the Plan to a participant or the beneficiary of a participant will qualify as a lump-sum distribution if it is made: (1) within one taxable year to the participant or beneficiary; (2) on account of the participant s death, disability or separation from service, or after the participant attains age 59½; and (3) consists of the balance to the credit of the participant under this Plan and all other profit sharing plans, if any, maintained by Malvern Federal Savings Bank. The portion of any lump-sum distribution that is required to be included in the participant s or beneficiary s taxable income for federal income tax purposes consists of the entire amount of such lump-sum distribution less the amount of after-tax contributions, if any, made by the participant to any other profit sharing plans maintained by Malvern Federal Savings Bank which is included in such distribution.

Averaging Rules. The portion of the total taxable amount of a lump-sum distribution that is attributable to participation in the Plan or in any other profit-sharing plan maintained by Malvern Federal Savings Bank and referred to as the ordinary income portion, will be taxable generally as ordinary income for federal income tax purposes.

For years beginning after December 31, 1999, five-year income averaging is repealed. Under a special rule adopted in the 1986 Tax Reform Act, if you turned 50 by 1985, you may elect to have your lump-sum distribution taxed under a ten-year income averaging rule which would allow you to pay a separate tax on the lump-sum distribution that would approximate the tax (under the rates in effect in 1986) that would have been due if the distribution had been received in ten equal annual installments; you also may elect to have that portion of the lump-sum distribution attributable to your pre-1974 participation in the Plan treated as a long-term capital gain and taxed at a rate of 20%.

Common Stock Included in Lump-Sum Distribution. If a lump-sum distribution includes our common stock, the distribution generally will be taxed in the manner described above, except that the total taxable amount will be reduced by the amount of any net unrealized appreciation with respect to such common stock, i.e., the excess of the value of such common stock at the time of the distribution over its cost to the Plan. The tax basis of such common stock, to the participant or beneficiary for purposes of computing gain or loss on its subsequent sale will be the value of the common stock at the time of distribution less the amount of net unrealized appreciation. Any gain on a subsequent sale or other taxable disposition of such common stock, to the extent of the amount of net unrealized appreciation at the time of distribution, will be considered long-term capital gain regardless of the holding period of such common stock. Any gain on a subsequent sale or other taxable disposition of the common stock in excess of the amount of net unrealized appreciation at the time of distribution will be considered either short-term capital gain or long-term capital gain depending upon the length of the holding period of the common stock. The recipient of a distribution may elect to include the amount of any net unrealized appreciation in the total taxable amount of such distribution to the extent allowed by the regulations to be issued by the IRS.

Distribution: Rollovers and Direct Transfers to Another Qualified Plan or to a Traditional IRA. Virtually all distributions from the Plan may be rolled over to another qualified retirement plan or to a traditional IRA without regard to whether the distribution is a lump-sum distribution or a partial distribution. You have the right to elect to have the trustee transfer all or any portion of an eligible rollover distribution directly to another qualified plan or to a traditional IRA. If you do not elect to have an eligible rollover distribution transferred directly to another qualified plan or to a traditional IRA, the distribution will be subject to a mandatory federal withholding tax equal to 20% of the taxable distribution. The principal types of distributions which do not constitute eligible rollover distributions are (1) an annuity type distribution made over the life expectancy of the participant (or participant and another) or for a period of 10 years or more, (2) a minimum distribution required by Section 409(a)(9) of the Internal Revenue Code, or (3) the portion of any distribution not includable in gross income, except that unrealized appreciation in employee securities can be included in an eligible rollover distribution. The tax law change described above did not modify the special tax treatment of lump-sum distributions that are not rolled over or transferred, i.e., forward averaging, capital gains tax treatment and the nonrecognition of net unrealized appreciation, discussed earlier.

ERISA and Other Qualification

As noted above, the Plan is subject to certain provisions of ERISA, and was submitted to the IRS for a determination that it is qualified under the Internal Revenue Code.

We have provided a brief description of the material federal income tax aspects of the Plan which are of general application under the Internal Revenue Code. This is not intended to be a complete or definitive description of the federal income tax consequences of participating in or receiving distributions from the Plan. Accordingly, you are urged to consult a tax advisor concerning the federal, state and local tax consequences of participating in and receiving distributions from Plan.

Restrictions on Resale

Any person receiving shares of Malvern Federal Bancorp common stock under the Plan who is an affiliate of Malvern Federal Bancorp as the term affiliate is used in Rules 144 and 405 under the Securities Act of 1933, as amended, (e.g., our directors, executive officers and substantial stockholders) may reoffer or resell such shares only pursuant to a registration statement filed under the Securities Act of 1934 assuming the availability of a registration statement, pursuant to Rule 144 or some other exemption of the registration requirements of the Securities Act of 1933. Any person who may be an affiliate of Malvern Federal Bancorp may wish to consult with counsel before transferring any common stock he or she owns. In addition, you are advised to consult with counsel as to the applicability of Section 16 of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934 which may restrict the sale of common stock when acquired under the Plan, or other sales of common stock.

Persons who are not deemed to be our affiliates at the time of resale will be free to resell any shares of common stock allocated to them under the Plan, either publicly or privately, without regard to the registration and prospectus delivery requirements of the Securities Act of 1933 or compliance with the restrictions and conditions contained in the exemptive rules thereunder. An affiliate of Malvern Federal Bancorp is someone who directly or indirectly, through one or more intermediaries, controls, is controlled by, or is under common control, with Malvern Federal Bancorp. Normally, a director, principal officer or major stockholder of a corporation may be deemed to be an affiliate of that corporation. A person who may be deemed an affiliate of Malvern Federal Bancorp at the time of a proposed resale will be permitted to make public resales of the common stock only pursuant to a reoffer prospectus or in accordance with the restrictions and conditions contained in Rule 144 under the Securities Act of 1933 or some other exemption from registration, and will not be permitted to use this prospectus in connection with any such resale. In general, the amount of the common stock which any such affiliate may publicly resell pursuant to Rule 144 in any three-month period may not exceed the greater of one percent of the common stock then outstanding or the average weekly trading volume reported on the Nasdaq Global Market during the four calendar weeks prior to the sale. Such sales may be made only through brokers without solicitation and only at a time when Malvern Federal Bancorp is current in filing the reports required of it under the Securities Exchange Act of 1934.

SEC Reporting and Short-Swing Profit Liability

Section 16 of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934 imposes reporting and liability requirements on officers, directors and persons beneficially owning more than ten percent of public companies such as Malvern Federal Bancorp. Section 16(a) of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934 requires the filing of reports of beneficial ownership. Within ten days of becoming a person subject to the reporting requirements of Section 16(a), a Form 3 reporting initial beneficial ownership must be filed with the Securities and Exchange Commission. Certain changes in beneficial ownership, such as purchases, sales, gifts and participation in savings and retirement plans must be reported periodically, either on a Form 4 within two business days after a change occurs, or annually in certain limited situations, on a Form 5 within 45 days after the close of Malvern Federal Bancorp s fiscal year. Investment in our common stock in the Plan by officers, directors and persons beneficially owning more than ten percent of the common stock must be reported to the SEC on the Form 4s or Form 5s filed by such individuals.

In addition to the reporting requirements described above, Section 16(b) of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934 provides for the recovery by Malvern Federal Bancorp of profits realized by any officer, director or any person beneficially owning more than ten percent of the common stock resulting from the purchase and sale or sale and purchase of the common stock within any six-month period.

The SEC has adopted rules that provide exemption from the profit recovery provisions of Section 16(b) for participant-directed employer security transactions within an employee benefit plan, such as the Plan, provided certain requirements are met.

LEGAL OPINION

The validity of the issuance of the common stock will be passed upon by Elias, Matz, Tiernan & Herrick L.L.P., Washington, D. C., which firm acted as special counsel for Malvern Federal Bancorp and Malvern Federal Savings Bank in connection with the reorganization and offering.

S-15

ANNEX A

MALVERN FEDERAL SAVINGS BANK EMPLOYEES SAVINGS & PROFIT SHARING PLAN AND TRUST Investment Election Form

Name of Plan Particip	pant: Social Sec	curity Number:		
	IONS. This form provides your direction ring Plan and Trust account for the purpo			
complete and submi	nvestment of all or part of the funds credit t this form to Ronald Anderson, Presion A representative for Malvern Federal Savi	dent and Chief Exe	cutive Officer, to be receiv	ved no later than 4:00 p.m. on
assistance in complete Federal Savings Bank	ing this form, please contact Ronald And c by 4:00 p.m. on, 2008, prior investment directions if no investment	erson at (610) 644-9 the funds credited to	400. If you do not complete your account under the Plan	and return this form to Malvern
2 DH ECT (E	NAT DADECTIONS A 11 A 11 A 11 A		1 61 6 1	P. 1.
purchase of common must be in increments fund you select is ins	ENT DIRECTIONS. As directed below, I stock of Malvern Federal Bancorp with s s of \$10. For example, you may transfer ufficient to cover the dollar amount selected funds will not be transferred for at least	uch proceeds. The to \$1,000 or \$1,010, bu cted below, then you	tal dollar amount transferred t you may not transfer \$1,00 <u>r order will be reduced acco</u>	from existing investment funds 1 or \$1,011. If the value of any
	Plan Investment Fund	s	Dollar Amount	_
	International Stock Fund		Sell \$	
	Nasdaq 100 Stock Fund		Sell \$	
	Russell 2000 Stock Fund		Sell \$	
	S&P Midcap Stock Fund		Sell \$	
	S&P Growth Stock Fund		Sell \$	
	S&P Value Stock Fund		Sell \$	
	S&P 500 Stock Fund		Sell \$	
	US REIT Index Fund		Sell \$	
	Long Treasury Index Fund		Sell \$	
	Aggregate Bond Index Fund		Sell \$	
	Stable Value Fund		Sell \$	
	Short Term Investment Fund Income Plus Asset Allocation Fund		Sell \$ Sell \$	
	Growth & Income Asset Allocation Fund		Sell \$	
	Growth Asset Allocation Fund		Sell \$	
	Target Retirement 2015 Fund		Sell \$	
	Target Retirement 2025 Fund		Sell \$	
	Target Retirement 2035 Fund		Sell \$	
	Target Retirement 2045 Fund		Sell \$	
	Government STIF		Sell \$	
	G (Total \$	
	Number of Shares of			
	Malvern Federal Bancorp	Price Per Share X \$10.00 =	Total Amount Due	
		A-1		

you can direct you cannot be filled w	SER INFORMATION. If you are an Eligible Account Holder or Supplemental Eligible Account Holder, as indicated below, it current balances in the Plan to purchase the common stock of Malvern Federal Bancorp. To the extent that your order ith common stock of Malvern Federal Bancorp, the amount including earnings, if any, not used to purchase common ned to your other investments in the Plan pursuant to your existing investment elections. Please indicate your purchase ing.
	ble Account Holder - Check here if you were a depositor with \$50.00 or more on deposit with Malvern Federal Savings Bank September 30, 2006.
	lemental Eligible Account Holder - Check here if you were a depositor with \$50.00 or more on deposit with Malvern Federal ngs Bank as of [December 31, 2007], but are not an Eligible Account Holder.
an o Please Note: F	r Member - Check here if you were a depositor with Malvern Federal Savings Bank as of, 2008 or you had atstanding loan with Malvern Federal Savings Bank as of December 31, 1990 which continues to be outstanding as of, 2008, but are not an Eligible Account Holder or Supplemental Eligible Account Holder. ailure to list all of your Malvern Bank deposit or loan accounts for the above date selected, may result in the loss of subscription rights.
	Account Title (Names on Accounts) Deposits or Loan Account Number
	SE LIMITATIONS. The following restrictions apply to the aggregate number of shares you may request to purchase during neluding your purchases in the Plan plus any purchases you make outside the Plan, using a Stock Order Form:
	Minimum number of shares: 25 shares (\$250)
	Maximum number of shares: up to 20,000 shares (\$200,000)
See The Offering	Maximum number of shares for associates or group: 40,000 shares (\$400,000) Limitations on Common Stock Purchases in the accompanying prospectus for more information.
of the terms and co Issuance. I acknow filled with commo	LEDGMENT OF PARTICIPANT. I understand that this Investment Election Form is irrevocable and shall be subject to all proditions of the Malvern Federal Savings Bank Employees Savings & Profit Sharing Plan and Trust and the Plan of Stock eledge that I have received a copy of the prospectus and the prospectus supplement. To the extent your order cannot be a stock of Malvern Federal Bancorp, the amount (including earnings, if any) not used to purchase common stock will be other investments in the Plan pursuant to your existing investment elections. Please contact Ronald Anderson at (610) information.

A-2

ACKNOWLEDGMENT OF RECEIPT BY EMPLOYER

Ву:		
	Signature of participant	-
Date:	Date:	_
	Keep a Copy for Your Records	
	A-3	

MALVERN FEDERAL BANCORP, INC.

(Proposed holding company for Malvern Federal Savings Bank)

Up to 3,115,350 Shares of Common Stock (Anticipated Maximum)

Malvern Federal Bancorp, Inc. is offering shares of common stock in an initial public offering. Malvern Federal Bancorp is being organized by Malvern Federal Savings Bank in connection with its reorganization into the mutual holding company form of organization. The shares we are offering will represent 43.0% of our outstanding common stock. Malvern Federal Mutual Holding Company, a mutual holding company being formed by Malvern Federal Savings Bank in connection with its reorganization, will own 55% of our outstanding common stock. The remaining 2.0% of our common stock will be contributed to the Malvern Federal Charitable Foundation, a charitable foundation to be formed by Malvern Federal Savings Bank as part of the reorganization. We expect that the common stock of Malvern Federal Bancorp, Inc. will be quoted on the Nasdaq Global Market under the symbol MLVF.

Stifel, Nicolaus & Company, Incorporated will use its best efforts to assist us in our selling efforts, but is not required to purchase any of the common stock that is being offered for sale. All shares offered for sale are being offered at a price of \$10.00 per share. Purchasers will not pay a commission to purchase shares of common stock in the offering.

pay a commission to purchase shares of common stock in the offering.
We are offering up to 3,115,350 shares of common stock for sale on a best efforts basis, subject to certain conditions. We must sell a minimum of 2,302,650 shares to complete the offering. If, as a result of regulatory considerations, demand for the shares or changes in market or financial conditions, the independent appraiser determines our pro forma market value has increased, we may sell up to 3,582,653 shares without giving you further notice or the opportunity to change or cancel your order. The offering is expected to expire at 12:00 noon, Eastern time, on
Certain current and former depositors and certain borrowers of Malvern Federal Savings Bank have priority rights to purchase shares before shares. Orders placed by them will take priority over orders placed by the public. The minimum purchase is 25 shares. Once submitted, orders are irrevocable unless the offering is terminated or extended beyond
The Office of Thrift Supervision has conditionally approved our plans of reorganization and stock issuance. However, such approval does not constitute a recommendation or endorsement of this offering.
This investment involves a degree of risk, including the possible loss of principal. Please read Risk Factors beginning on page

OFFERING SUMMARY Price per Share: \$10.00

	<u> </u>	Minimum Maximum		Ma	ximum, as Adjusted	
Number of shares		2,302,650		3,115,350		3,582,653
Gross offering proceeds	\$	23,026,500	\$	31,153,500	\$	35,826,530
Estimated offering expenses ⁽¹⁾	\$	1,045,000	\$	1,045,000	\$	1,045,000
Selling agent fees	\$	205,000	\$	279,000	\$	321,000
Estimated net proceeds	\$	21,776,500	\$	29,829,500	\$	34,460,530
Estimated net proceeds per share	\$	9.46	\$	9.58	\$	9.62

(1) Excludes selling agent fees and expenses payable to Stifel, Nicolaus & Company, Incorporated in connection with the offering.

These securities are not deposits or accounts and are not insured or guaranteed by the Federal Deposit Insurance Corporation or any other government agency.

Neither the Securities and Exchange Commission, the Office of Thrift Supervision, nor any state securities regulator has approved or disapproved of these securities or passed upon the adequacy or accuracy of this prospectus. Any representation to the contrary is a criminal offense.

For assistance, please contact our Stock Information Center toll-free at (800) _____-___.

STIFEL NICOLAUS

TABLE OF CONTENTS

	Page
Summary	1
Risk Factors	16
Forward-Looking Statements	22
Selected Financial and Other Data	23
Recent Developments	24
How Our Net Proceeds Will Be Used	27
Our Policy Regarding Dividends	28
Possible Conversion of Malvern Federal Mutual Holding Company to Stock Form	29
Market for Our Common Stock	29
Regulatory Capital Requirements	30
Our Capitalization	32
Unaudited Pro Forma Data	33
Comparison of Independent Valuation and Pro Forma Financial Data with and without the Foundation	38
Management s Discussion and Analysis of Financial Condition and Results of Operations	40
Malvern Federal Mutual Holding Company	53
Malvern Federal Bancorp, Inc.	54
Business of Malvern Federal Savings Bank	54
Regulation Programme Regulation	79
<u>Taxation</u>	86
Our Management	88
Proposed Management Purchases	100
The Reorganization and Offering	100
Malvern Federal Charitable Foundation	122
Restrictions on Acquisition of Malvern Federal Bancorp and Malvern Federal Savings Bank and Related Anti-Takeover Provisions	125
Description of Malvern Federal Bancorp Capital Stock	127
Transfer Agent and Registrar	128
Experts	128
Legal and Tax Opinions	129
Registration Requirements	129
Where You Can Find More Information	129
Index to Financial Statements	130

SUMMARY

This summary highlights selected information from this document and may not contain all the information that is important to you. To fully understand the reorganization and offering, you should read this entire document carefully, including the consolidated financial statements and the notes to consolidated financial statements of Malvern Federal Savings Bank.

Malvern Federal Mutual Holding Company

Upon completion of the reorganization, Malvern Federal Mutual Holding Company, a to-be-formed federally chartered mutual holding company, will become the mutual holding company parent of Malvern Federal Bancorp, Inc. Malvern Federal Mutual Holding Company is not currently an operating company and has not engaged in any business to date. Initially, Malvern Federal Mutual Holding Company will own 55.0% of Malvern Federal Bancorp s outstanding common stock after the reorganization and offering. So long as Malvern Federal Mutual Holding Company is our mutual holding company, it must always own at least a majority of the voting stock of Malvern Federal Bancorp. Presently, it is expected that the only business activity of Malvern Federal Mutual Holding Company will be to own a majority of Malvern Federal Bancorp s common stock. The directors and officers who manage Malvern Federal Savings Bank also will manage Malvern Federal Bancorp and Malvern Federal Mutual Holding Company.

Malvern Federal Bancorp, Inc.

Malvern Federal Bancorp, Inc. will be formed as a federal corporation and will be the mid-tier holding company for Malvern Federal Savings Bank following the reorganization. A federal corporation is generally not subject to state business organization laws. We are not currently an operating company and have not engaged in any business to date. Immediately upon completion of the reorganization and offering, it is expected that the business activities of Malvern Federal Bancorp will be to hold all of the issued and outstanding shares of common stock of Malvern Federal Savings Bank. Our executive offices will be located at the current headquarters of Malvern Federal Savings Bank at 42 East Lancaster Avenue, Paoli, Pennsylvania 19301, and our telephone number will be (610) 644-9400.

Malvern Federal Savings Bank

Malvern Federal Savings Bank is a federally chartered mutual savings bank which was originally organized in 1887. As of September 30, 2007, the bank had \$551.9 million in total assets, \$433.5 million in total deposits and \$44.0 million in equity. We operate out of our headquarters in Paoli, Pennsylvania, approximately 25 miles from downtown Philadelphia, and six additional financial centers located throughout Chester County, Pennsylvania. Malvern Federal Savings Bank is a community oriented savings bank offering a variety of deposit products and services as well as providing single-family residential loans, commercial real estate and construction loans and, to a lesser degree, consumer loans, primarily to individuals, families and small to mid-sized businesses located in the Chester County market area as well as contiguous counties in southeastern Pennsylvania. As of September 30, 2007, \$193.5 million or 40.4% of the bank s total loans (including loans held for sale) consisted of one-to four-family residential mortgage loans and \$108.5 million or 22.7% consisted of commercial real estate loans.

Our Business Strategy

Malvern Federal Savings Bank s mission is to operate and grow a profitable community focused financial institution while protecting its franchise through prudent operating standards. We plan to achieve this by executing our strategy of:

Growing and diversifying our loan portfolio by, among other things, increasing our origination of commercial real estate loans;

growing our franchise by expanding our financial center network in our market area and contiguous communities;

increasing our market share in our current markets;

1

increasing our core deposits;

maintaining high asset quality; and

continuing to provide exceptional service to attract and retain customers.

We believe our mutual holding company reorganization and offering will assist us in implementing our business strategy by increasing our capital base which will support continuing growth in our lending operations and facilitate the expansion of our franchise through the opening of additional *de novo* branch offices or possible acquisitions of other financial institutions. After our reorganization and offering, we will also be able to use stock-related incentive programs to attract and retain executive and other personnel, which we expect will permit us to expand our lending capabilities. See Management s Discussion and Analysis of Financial Condition and Results of Operations Business Strategy on page

Our Market Area

We conduct business from our headquarters in Paoli, Pennsylvania, approximately 25 miles west of Philadelphia, and seven financial centers located throughout Chester County, Pennsylvania. Our primary lending efforts are focused in Chester County and Delaware and Montgomery Counties, which are contiguous to Chester County and also are within the greater Philadelphia market area. The economy within our market area is relatively diverse, with a variety of operating sectors. Chester County, Pennsylvania is relatively affluent, and its population has grown at a faster rate than national and Pennsylvania growth rates. See Business of Malvern Federal Savings Bank Our Market Area.

Reorganization to the Mutual Holding Company Structure and Stock Issuance

The reorganization involves a series of transactions by which Malvern Federal Savings Bank will reorganize from its current structure as a mutual savings bank to the mutual holding company structure. Following the reorganization, Malvern Federal Savings Bank will become a wholly owned subsidiary of Malvern Federal Bancorp. Malvern Federal Mutual Holding Company will own more than a majority of the to-be outstanding shares of Malvern Federal Bancorp common stock, and will be entitled to vote on matters required to be put to a vote of stockholders of Malvern Federal Bancorp. As a stock savings bank, Malvern Federal Savings Bank intends to continue to follow its existing business strategies and will remain subject to the regulation and supervision of the Office of Thrift Supervision and the Federal Deposit Insurance Corporation.

As part of the reorganization, we are offering between 2,302,650 and 3,115,350 shares of our common stock for sale at \$10.00 per share, which corresponds to the offering range based on our independent appraisal. Subject to regulatory approval, we may increase the amount of stock to be sold to 3,582,653 shares or \$35.8 million without any further notice to you if market or financial conditions change before we complete the reorganization and stock offering. In addition, we propose to contribute an amount equal to 2.0% of the to-be outstanding shares of our common stock to the Malvern Federal Charitable Foundation. The \$10.00 per share price was selected primarily because it is the price most commonly used in mutual holding company reorganizations and offerings. RP Financial, LC. s appraisal is based in part on our financial condition and results of operations, the effect of the additional capital raised by the sale of shares of common stock in the offering and an analysis of a peer group of ten publicly traded mutual holding company subsidiaries that RP Financial, considered comparable to us. The offering range is based on the appraisal report of RP Financial, LC., which was originally issued on December 7, 2007 and which was subsequently updated as of January 25, 2008.

In the mutual holding company structure, we will be able to develop long-term growth opportunities and access the capital markets more easily in the future. The offering will increase the amount of funds available to us for lending and investment. This will provide greater flexibility to diversify and expand operations in our current market area and neighboring communities. In addition, we will be able to provide stock based incentives to our directors, officers and employees.

Unlike a standard mutual to stock conversion where all of the common stock of the holding company is sold to the public, a mutual holding company reorganization requires that a majority of the stock holding company s (*i.e.*, Malvern Federal Bancorp) common stock be held by a mutual holding company (*i.e.*, Malvern Federal Mutual Holding Company). The common stock we are offering represents a minority interest in Malvern Federal Bancorp.

This chart shows our proposed new structure after the reorganization and offering:

The Offering

We are offering between 2,302,650 shares and 3,115,350 shares of our common stock for sale at a purchase price of \$10.00 per share on a priority basis to depositors and certain borrowers of Malvern Federal Savings Bank, our employee stock ownership plan and the public. No commission will be charged to investors during the offering period. All purchasers of our common stock in the offering will pay the same cash price per share in the offering. Subject to regulatory approval, we may increase the amount of stock to be sold to 3,582,653 shares without any further notice to you if, as a result of regulatory conditions, demand for the shares or changes in market or financial conditions, the independent appraiser determines that the market value has increased. We also intend to make a charitable contribution of 2.0% of our to-be outstanding shares of common stock to the Malvern Federal Charitable Foundation. Shares may also be offered to the general public in a community offering, which may commence during or subsequent to the subscription offering to our depositors and certain borrowers, or in a syndicated community offering.

The Downturn In Market Prices For Financial Institution Stocks Has Affected Our Appraised Value

During the fourth quarter of 2007 and continuing into January 2008, market prices for stocks of thrifts and mutual holding company institutions trended downward. Market conditions for financial institution stocks resulted in a downward adjustment in the pro forma appraised value of the common stock we are offering. In its original appraisal report, dated as of December 7, 2007, our independent appraiser, RP Financial LC., made a moderate downward adjustment in the pro forma market value of our common stock due to market conditions for financial institution stocks. The amount of the downward adjustment was not quantified by RP Financial, consistent with the guidelines of the Office of Thrift Supervision. In its December 2007 appraisal report, RP Financial noted that the SNL Index for all publicly traded thrifts had decreased 34.1% over the preceding 12 months and 35.3% year-to-date. At December 7, 2007, the SNL MHC Index had decreased 9.8% over the preceding 12 months and 10.3% year-to-date. RP Financial updated its appraisal report as of January 25, 2008. As a result of the January 2008 appraisal update, our fully converted valuation range was reduced by 10% from \$70.0 million at the mid-point of the valuation range to \$63.0 million. As a result, we revised the offering range and the net proceeds of the offering will be approximately \$2.9 million, or 10.2%, less at the mid-point of the offering range from what we originally anticipated based on the December 2007 appraisal report. In updating its appraisal report, RP Financial noted that thrift stocks generally had experienced further deterioration since the date of its original appraisal report. RP Financial noted that the SNL Index for all publicly traded thrifts at January 25, 2008 had declined 12.1% since its original December 7, 2007 report, and the SNL MHC Index had decreased 7.7% since the original appraisal report. As a result, RP Financial concluded that a more significant downward adjustment was appropriate due to market conditions and, accordingly, reduced the appraised pro forma value of our common stock. While the market conditions for financial institution stocks has not had any material impact on Malvern Federal Savings Bank or Malvern Federal Bancorp, if the market prices for financial institution stocks had not declined in recent periods so that there was no downward market adjustment made in our appraisal valuation, all other things being equal, the pro forma appraised value of the Malvern Federal Bancorp common stock being offered would be higher. If we had a higher appraised value and were offering the same number of shares at the \$10.00 per share offering price, we would have higher net proceeds. However, a higher appraised value would result in higher price to pro forma net earnings multiples and higher price to pro forma book value ratios to subscribers.

Reasons for the Reorganization and Offering

We are pursuing the reorganization and offering for the following reasons:

The additional funds resulting from the reorganization and offering will support future growth and geographic expansion of our banking operations, as well as provide increased lending capability.

To enhance our future earnings and profitability through reinvesting and leveraging the net proceeds, primarily through traditional lending and investing activities.

To enhance our current compensation programs through the addition of stock-based benefit plans, which we expect will help us to attract and retain qualified directors, officers and employees.

The reorganization and offering will facilitate our ability to make acquisitions of other institutions in the future (although we do not currently have any plans, agreements or understandings regarding any acquisition transactions).

To form a charitable foundation to benefit the communities we serve.

To structure our organization in a form that will enable us to access the capital markets.

We believe that this is the right time for Malvern Federal Savings Bank to reorganize into the mutual holding company form and issue stock in the offering. We believe that we can continue to grow our loan portfolio, particularly in the commercial real estate and construction and development areas. The increased capital from the offering proceeds will enable us to have the flexibility to make larger loans than we have been able to in the past. In addition, we believe that there may be opportunities to make acquisitions of other financial institutions in the future as consolidation continues in the financial sector. The proceeds from the offering as well as the stock form of ownership will facilitate our ability to consider acquisitions in the future.

Conditions to Completion of the Offering

We cannot complete the offering unless:

We sell at least the minimum number of shares offered; and

We receive the final approval of the Office of Thrift Supervision to complete the reorganization and the offering.

How We Determined the Price Per Share and the Offering Range

The offering range is based on an independent appraisal of Malvern Federal Savings Bank s pro forma market value following the reorganization and offering by RP Financial, LC., an appraisal firm experienced in appraisals of savings institutions. The pro forma market value is the estimated market value of Malvern Federal Bancorp assuming the sale of shares in this offering. RP Financial has estimated that in its updated opinion as of January 25, 2008, our estimated pro forma market value on a fully converted basis (meaning an assumed issuance of 100% of our shares to the public, rather than 45%) was between \$53.6 million and \$72.5 million, with a midpoint of \$63.0 million (this is sometimes referred to as the valuation range). The appraisal was based in part upon Malvern Federal Savings Bank s financial condition and operations and the effect of the additional capital which will be raised in this offering.

The following shows the number of shares that will be issued to our mutual holding company, sold in the reorganization and offering and contributed to the Malvern Federal Charitable Foundation based on the valuation range and \$10.00 per share offering price.

	Shares At the Minimum of the O ffering Range	Percentage of To-Be Outstanding Shares	Shares At the Maximum of the O ffering Range	Percentage of To-Be Outstanding Shares
Shares issued to Malvern				
Federal Mutual Holding				
Company	2,945,250	55%	3,984,750	55%
Shares sold in offering	2,302,650	43%	3,115,350	43%
Shares contributed to				
charitable foundation	107,100	2%	144,900	2%
Total	5,355,000	100.0%	7,245,000	100.0%

RP Financial s appraisal incorporates an analysis of a peer group of publicly traded mutual holding company institutions that RP Financial considers to be comparable to Malvern Federal Bancorp, including an evaluation of the average and median price-to-earnings and price-to-book value ratios indicated by the market prices of the peer companies, with such ratios adjusted to their fully converted equivalent basis. The peer group is comprised of ten publicly-traded mutual holding company subsidiaries (that is, the companies which are in the peer group are not fully converted companies, and have the same corporate structure that Malvern Federal Bancorp will have upon completion of the reorganization) located in the mid-Atlantic region of the United States with assets between \$350.0 million and \$1.0 billion and which were profitable on a reported and core earnings basis. RP Financial applied the peer group s fully converted pricing ratios, as adjusted for certain qualitative valuation adjustments to account for differences between us and the peer group, to our pro forma earnings and book value to derive our estimated pro forma market value. As is customary with appraisals for proposed initial public offerings by companies with a mutual holding company structure, RP Financial s primary methodology was to value our common stock assuming we were issuing 100% of our stock to the public rather than 45.0% to the public (including 2.0% to be contributed to the Malvern Federal Charitable Foundation) and 55.0% to the mutual holding company and to further assume that the companies in the peer group had completed a second-step conversion and that 100% of their stock also was held by the public. In addition, RP Financial s appraisal included limited information comparing certain publicly reported pricing ratios of the peer group (without adjusting them based on the assumption that they had completed a second-step conversion) with the pro forma value of the proposed 45.0% minority stock issuance by Malvern Federal Bancorp (including 2.0% of the to-be outstanding shares to be contributed to the Malvern Federal Charitable Foundation).

The following table reflects the pricing ratios on a reported basis for the peer group (based upon publicly reported earnings and book value per share) and on a pro forma basis for the proposed 45.0% minority stock issuance by Malvern Federal Bancorp in the offering and the contribution to the Malvern Federal Charitable Foundation.

Selected Mutual Holding Company (not fully converted) Pricing Ratios

	Price-to- Earnings Multiple	Price-to- Book Value Ratio	Price-to- Tangible Book Value		
Malvern Federal Bancorp (pro forma) (1)					
Maximum, as adjusted	42.82x	111.36%	111.36%		
Maximum	37.26	102.46	102.46		
Midpoint	32.42	93.81	93.81		
Minimum	27.57	84.18	84.18		
Valuation of peer group companies as of January 25, 2008 ⁽²⁾					
Averages	30.63x	149.18%	158.49%		
Medians	32.27	130.58	145.71		
			(Footnote on		

(Footnote on next page)

- Based on earnings for the twelve months ended December 31, 2007 and book value as of December 31, 2007. (1)
- (2) Reflects earnings for the then-most recent trailing twelve month period for the ten mutual holding company (not fully converted) subsidiaries in the peer group for which data was publicly available.

Compared to the average pricing of the peer group on a reported basis, Malvern Federal Bancorp s pro forma pricing ratios for the 45.0% minority stock issuance at the maximum of the offering range indicated a premium of 21.6 % on a price-to-earnings basis and a discount of 31.3 % on a price-to-book basis and 35.4 % on a price-to-tangible book basis. At the midpoint of the offering range, our pro forma pricing ratios reflect a 5.8 % premium on a price-to-earnings basis and discounts of 37.1 % on a price-to-book basis and 40.8 % on a price-to-tangible book basis compared to the averages for the peer group on an as reported basis. The estimated appraised value and the resulting premium/discount took into consideration the potential financial impact of the stock offering.

The following table presents a summary of selected pricing ratios for the peer group companies and the resulting pricing ratios for Malvern Federal Bancorp adjusted to their fully converted equivalent values.

	Fully Converted Equivalent Pro Forma			
	Price-to- Earnings Multiple	Price-to- Book Value Ratio	Price-to- Tangible Book Value	
Malvern Federal Bancorp (pro forma) (1)				
Maximum, as adjusted	39.20x	72.46%	72.46%	
Maximum	34.44	68.49	68.49	
Midpoint	30.21	64.39	64.39	
Minimum	25.92	59.59	59.59	
Valuation of peer group companies as of January 25, 2008 ⁽²⁾				
Averages	27.73x	84.26%	87.20%	
Medians	29.26	81.52	86.73	

Compared to the average pricing of the peer group, Malvern Federal Bancorp s pro forma pricing ratios at the maximum of the offering range on a fully converted basis indicated a premium of 24.2 % on a price-to-earnings basis and discounts of 18.7 % on a price-to-book basis and 21.5 % on a price-to-tangible book basis. The term fully-converted means that RP Financial assumed that all of our common stock had been sold to the public, rather than the 45% minority position to be issued in this offering. At the midpoint of the offering range, our pricing ratios on a fully converted basis reflect a premium of 8.9 % on a price-to-earnings basis and discounts of 23.6 % on a price-to-book basis and 26.2 % on a price-to-tangible book basis compared to the averages for our peer group.

It is customary that stock offerings of newly converting savings institutions are offered at some discount to their pro forma book value per share. This is due in part to the fact that federal regulations require that the shares be offered and sold at their independently appraised fair value and that such institutions usually already have significant equity. In addition, as the offering price approaches 100% of the pro forma book value per share, it is more likely to substantially exceed the price-to-earnings ratios of comparable peer group institutions.

RP Financial s calculation of the fully converted pricing multiples for the peer group companies assumed the pro forma impact of selling the mutual holding company shares of each of the peer group companies at their respective trading prices as of the January 25, 2008 valuation date.

⁽¹⁾ Based on earnings for the twelve months ended December 31, 2007 and book value as of December 31, 2007.

⁽²⁾ Reflects earnings for the then-most recent trailing twelve month period for which data was publicly available.

In accordance with the regulations and policies of the Office of Thrift Supervision, the reorganization and offering range is based upon the appraised pro forma market value of our common stock, as determined on the basis of an independent valuation. We retained RP Financial to provide us with such valuation. Our board of directors carefully reviewed the information contained in the appraisal prepared by RP Financial, including the price-to-earnings and price-to-book and price-to-tangible book information summarized in the tables above, and approved the appraisal of RP Financial and the 45.0% minority stock issuance (including the shares to be contributed to the Malvern Federal Charitable Foundation). The appraisal report of RP Financial indicated that, in comparing Malvern Federal Bancorp to the peer group, certain adjustments to their pricing multiples should be made including an upward adjustment for market area. RP Financial made a downward adjustment due to stock market conditions for thrift stocks. The board did not consider one valuation approach to be more important than any other, but approved the valuation upon consideration of the totality of the information included in RP Financial s report.

The \$10.00 per share was selected primarily because \$10.00 is the price per share most commonly used in stock offerings involving mutual holding company reorganizations of banking institutions. Subject to regulatory approval, we may increase the amount of common stock offered by up to 15%. We are offering 43% of our shares of common stock for sale to the public in the offering and we are contributing 2% of the to-be outstanding shares to the Malvern Federal Charitable Foundation. Accordingly, at the minimum of the reorganization and offering range, we are offering 2,302,650 shares, and at the maximum, as adjusted, of the offering range we are offering 3,582,653 shares in the subscription offering. The appraisal will be updated before the offering is completed. If the pro forma market value of the 43% minority interest in the common stock to be sold in the offering at that time is either below \$ 23.0 million or above \$ 35.8 million, we will notify subscribers, return the subscription amounts and subscribers will have the opportunity to modify or cancel their order. See The Reorganization and Offering How We Determined the Price Per Share and the Offering Range for a description of the factors and assumptions used in determining the stock price and offering range.

The independent appraisal does not indicate market value. Do not assume or expect that our valuation discussed above means that the common stock will trade at or above the \$10.00 purchase price after the reorganization.

After-Market Stock Price Performance of Mutual Holding Company Offerings

The following table provides information regarding the after-market performance of the first-step mutual holding company offerings completed from January 1, 2007 through January 25, 2008. First-step mutual holding company offerings are initial public offerings by companies in the mutual holding company form of organization.

		Gross	Appreciation (Depreciation) From Initial Offering Price			
Issuer (Market/Symbol)	Date of IPO	Proceeds (In millions)	One Day	After 1 Week	After 1 Month	Through 01/25/08
Meridian Interstate Bancorp, Inc.						
(Nasdaq: EBSB)	01/23/2008	\$ 100.5	(4.0)%	n/a	n/a	(4.4)%
Sound Financial, Inc.						
(OTCBB: SNFL)	01/09/2008	13.0	(10.0)	(9.4)	n/a	(8.5)
Northfield Bancorp, Inc.						
(Nasdaq: NFBK)	11/08/2007	192.7	4.5	16.7	4.9	2.5
LaPorte Bancorp, Inc.						
(Nasdaq: LPSB)	11/15/2007	13.0	(8.1)	(17.2)	(18.7)	(28.6)
FSB Community Bancshares, Inc.						
(Nasdaq: FSBC)	08/15/2007	8.4	0.0	0.0	(5.0)	(14.3)
Beneficial Mutual Bancorp, Inc.						
(Nasdaq: BNCL)	07/16/2007	236.1	(7.9)	(6.2)	(13.0)	(2.1)
Hometown Bancorp, Inc						
(OTCBB: HTWC)	06/29/2007	10.7	0.0	0.0	(5.0)	(28.0)
TFS Financial Corporation	0.4.12.0.12.0.0.	4 000	4= 0			
(Nasdaq: TFSL)	04/23/2007	1,002.0	17.9	17.2	23.3	13.2
Sugar Creek Financial Corp.	0.440.440.00=				- 0	(0.0)
(OTCBB: SUGR)	04/04/2007	4.1	0.0	5.0	6.0	(9.0)
Delanco Bancorp, Inc.	0.4.100.10007	7.4	0.0	0.0	(5 A)	(27.5)
(OTCBB: DLNO)	04/02/2007	7.4	0.0	0.0	(5.0)	(27.5)
Oritani Financial Corp.	01/04/0007	101.7	50.7	52.5	55.0	(20.0)
(Nasdaq: ORIT)	01/24/2007	121.7	59.7	53.5	55.0	(20.0)
Polonia Bancorp	01/1/2/0007	140	1.0	0.1	0.6	2.7
(OTCBB: PBCP)	01/16/2007	14.9	1.0	0.1	0.6	2.7
MSB Financial Corp.	01/05/2007	25.2	22.0	21.2	10.2	(1 5)
(Nasdaq: MSBF)	01/05/2007	25.3	23.0	21.2	19.3	(4.5)
Average all transactions		134.6	5.9	6.7	5.7	(6.8)
Median		14.9	0.0	0.1	0.6	(4.5)

This table is not intended to be indicative of how our stock may perform. Furthermore, this table presents only short-term price performance with respect to several companies that only recently completed their initial public offerings and may not be indicative of the longer-term stock price performance of these companies. Stock price appreciation is affected by many factors, including, but not limited to: general market and economic conditions; the interest rate environment; the amount of proceeds a company raises in its offering; and numerous factors relating to the specific company, including the experience and ability of management, historical and anticipated operating results, the nature and quality of the company s assets, and the company s market area. The companies listed in the table above may not be similar to Malvern Federal Bancorp, the pricing ratios for their offerings were in some cases different from the pricing ratios for Malvern Federal Bancorp s common stock and the market conditions in which these offerings were completed were, in some cases, different from current market conditions. Any or all of these differences may cause our stock to perform differently from these other offerings. Before you make an investment decision, we urge you to carefully read this prospectus, including, but not limited to, the Risk Factors section.

You should be aware that, in certain market conditions, stock prices of thrift initial public offerings have decreased. For example, as the above table illustrates, the stock of several companies traded at or below their initial offering price at various times through January 25, 2008. We can give you no assurance that our stock will not trade below the \$10.00 purchase price or that our stock will perform similarly to other recent mutual holding company reorganizations.

You should bear in mind that stock price appreciation or depreciation is affected by many factors. There can be no assurance that our stock price will not trade below \$10.00 per share, as has been the case for some recent mutual holding company offerings. Before you make an investment decision, we urge you to carefully read this prospectus, including, but not limited to, the section entitled Risk Factors beginning on page __.

We Will Form the Malvern Federal Charitable Foundation

We intend to establish a charitable foundation, to be named the Malvern Federal Charitable Foundation, as part of the reorganization. Subject to approval by at least a majority of the votes eligible to be cast by members of Malvern Federal Savings Bank, we intend to make a contribution of shares of Malvern Federal Bancorp equal to 2.0% of the to-be outstanding shares. The number of shar es to be contributed to the charitable foundation will range from 107,100 shares to 144,900 shares, based upon the minimum and maximum of offering range, respectively, or 166,635 shares in the event we sell shares at the maximum, as adjusted, of the offering range. The charitable foundation will continue the commitment of Malvern Federal Savings Bank to the communities we serve and will provide funding to support charitable causes and community development activities. Our contribution to the charitable foundation at the maximum of the offering range will reduce our net income by \$ 891,135, after tax, in the year in which the charitable foundation is established, which is expected to be fiscal 2008. The amount of common stock that we are offering for sale would be greater if the reorganization did not include the formation of, and contribution to, the Malvern Federal Charitable Foundation. If the members approve the plan of reorganization but not the establishment of, and contribution to, the Malvern Federal Charitable Foundation, Malvern Federal Savings Bank intends to complete the reorganization without establishing the foundation. For a further discussion of the financial impact of the foundation, see Comparison of Independent Valuation and Pro Forma Financial Information With and Without The Foundation.

Benefits to Management from the reorganization and offering

Our employees, officers and directors will benefit from the reorganization and offering due to the implementation of various stock-based benefit plans either adopted in connection with the reorganization and offering or subsequent to its completion.

Full-time employees, including officers, will be participants in our employee stock ownership plan which will purchase shares of common stock in the offering;

Subsequent to completion of the reorganization, we intend to implement a:

stock recognition and retention plan; and

stock option plan

which will benefit our employees and directors.

Our employee stock ownership plan will buy 3.92% of the total shares of common stock to-be outstanding with a loan from Malvern Federal Bancorp using a portion of the net proceeds received in the offering. The shares will be allocated to the employee participants in the employee stock ownership plan over a period of time at no cost to the employees.

Applicable regulations of the Office of Thrift Supervision require that the stock recognition and retention and stock option plans adopted after completion of the reorganization be approved by a majority of the total votes cast by stockholders other than Malvern Federal Mutual Holding Company. Such shareholder approval cannot be obtained earlier than six months after the reorganization. If the stock recognition and retention and stock option plans are approved by our shareholders, we intend to grant stock awards and options to our employees and directors. The stock awards will consist of shares of Malvern Federal Bancorp common stock which will be issued at no cost to the recipients. The options will likewise be issued to directors and employees without cost to them but they will be required to pay the applicable exercise price at the time of exercise to receive the shares of common stock covered by the options. Malvern Federal Bancorp intends that such plans will comply with all then applicable regulations of the Office of Thrift Supervision.

You will find more information about our employee stock ownership plan and the stock recognition and retention and stock option plans by reading the section of this document entitled Our Management - New Stock Benefit Plans on page ___.

The following table summarizes the stock benefits that our directors, officers and employees may receive at the midpoint of the offering range.

Plan	Individuals Eligible To Receive Awards	Percentage of Shares Issued ⁽¹⁾	Number of Shares Based on Midpoint of Offering Range	(Value of Shares Based on Midpoint of Offering Range	
Employee stock ownership plan	All full-time employees	3.92%	246,960	\$	2,469,600 (2)	
Stock recognition and	1 3		,		, ,	
retention plan	Directors, officers and selected employees	1.96	123,480		1,234,800 (2)	
Stock option plan	Directors, officers and selected employees	4.90	308,700		1,191,582 (3)	

The following table presents the total value of all shares available for award and issuance under the restricted stock plan assuming the shares for the plan are issued in a range of market prices from \$8.00 per share to \$14.00 per share.

Share Price	104,958 Shares Awarded at Minimum of Range	123,480 Shares Awarded at Midpoint of Range	142,002 Shares Awarded at Maximum of Range	163,302 Shares Awarded at Maximum of Range, as Adjusted	
\$ 8.00	\$ 839,664	\$ 987,840	\$ 1,136,016	\$ 1,306,416	
10.00	1,049,580	1,234,800	1,420,020	1,633,020	
12.00	1,259,496	1,481,760	1,704,024	1,959,624	
14.00	1,469,412	1,728,720	1,988,028	2,286,228	

The following table presents the total value of all stock options expected to be made available for grant under the proposed stock option plan, based on a range of market prices from \$8.00 per share to \$14.00 per share. For purposes of this table, the value of the stock options was determined using the Black-Scholes option-pricing formula. See Unaudited Pro Forma Data. Ultimately, financial gains can be realized on a stock option only if the market price of the common stock increases above the price at which the option is granted.

Exercise Price	Option Value	262,395 Options Awarded at Minimum of Range	308,700 Options Awarded at Midpoint of Range	355,005 Options Awarded at Maximum of Range	408,256 Options Awarded at Maximum of Range, as Adjusted
\$ 8.00	\$ 3.09	\$ 810,801	\$ 953,883	\$ 1,096,965	\$ 1,261,511
10.00	3.86	1,012,845	1,191,582	1,370,319	1,575,868
12.00	4.63	1,214,889	1,429,281	1,643,673	1,890,225
14.00	5.40	1,416,933	1,666,980	1,917,028	2,204,582
			10		

⁽¹⁾ Based on the total shares to-be outstanding, including shares issued to Malvern Federal Mutual Holding Company and to the Malvern Federal Charitable Foundation.

⁽²⁾ Based on the \$10.00 per share offering price.

⁽³⁾ Stock options will be granted with a per share exercise price at least equal to the market price of our common stock on the date of grant. The value reflected for stock options is assumed to be \$3.86 per share, which was determined using the Black-Scholes option-pricing formula. See Unaudited Pro Forma Data.

The Board of Directors of Malvern Federal Savings Bank may enter into an employment agreement with our President and Chief Executive Officer and the other named executive officers. It is anticipated that such agreements, if they are entered into, would provide certain severance and other benefits in the event that the officer s employment is terminated. Such severance payment and benefits would in no event exceed 2.99 times the terminated officer s prior five year average taxable compensation. The terms of the potential agreements have not yet been determined.

The Amount of Stock You May Purchase

Purchases in the subscription offering may be made by certain depositors and borrowers of Malvern Federal Savings Bank. The minimum purchase is 25 shares. Generally, subscribers may purchase no more than \$200,000 (20,000 shares) of common stock. The maximum amount of shares that a subscriber, together with any associate or person that he or she is acting in concert with, may purchase is \$400,000 of common stock (40,000 shares) in all categories of the offering, combined. For this purpose, an associate of a person includes:

your spouse or relatives of you or your spouse living in your house;

companies, trusts or other entities in which you are a trustee, have a substantial financial interest or hold a senior management position; or

other persons who may be acting in concert with you.

Unless we determine otherwise, persons having the same address and persons exercising subscription rights through deposit accounts registered to the same address will be aggregated and subject to this overall purchase limitation. We have the right to determine, in our sole discretion, whether prospective purchases are associates or acting in concert.

Subject to approval by the Office of Thrift Supervision, we may decrease or increase the maximum purchase limitation s without notifying you. See The Reorganization and Offering Limitations on Common Stock Purchases on page _____.

Persons Who May Order Stock in the Offering

We are offering shares of our common stock in what is called a subscription offering in the following order of priority:

- (1) Depositors with a minimum of \$50 on deposit at Malvern Federal Savings Bank as of September 30, 2006;
- (2) Our tax-qualified employee stock ownership plan;
- (3) Depositors with a minimum of \$50 on deposit at Malvern Federal Savings Bank as of December 31, 2007; and

If we receive subscriptions for more shares than are to be sold in this offering, we may be unable to fill or may only partially fill your order. Shares will be allocated in order of the priorities described above under a formula outlined in the plan of stock issuance. If we increase the number of shares to be sold above 3,115,350 shares, Malvern Federal Bancorp s employee stock ownership plan will have the first priority right to purchase any shares exceeding that amount to the extent that its subscription has not previously been filled. Any shares remaining will be allocated in the order of priorities described above. See The Reorganization and Offering Subscription Offering and Subscription Rights for a description of the allocation procedure.

In the event that the persons indicated above with priority purchase rights do not subscribe for all of our shares of common stock, we may sell shares not sold in the subscription offering to the general public in a community offering, with preference given to natural persons residing in Chester County, Pennsylvania. The community offering, if any, may begin concurrently with, during or immediately after the subscription offering. We may also offer shares of common stock not purchased in the subscription offering or community offering through a syndicate of broker-dealers in a syndicated community offering. The syndicated community offering, if any, would be managed by Stifel, Nicolaus & Company, Incorporated. We will have the right to accept or reject, in our sole discretion, any order received in the community offering or syndicated community offering.

How You May Purchase Shares of Common Stock

If you want to place an order for shares of common stock in the subscription or community offering, you must complete and sign a stock order form and submit it to us, together with full payment. Once we receive your order, you cannot cancel or change it. You may pay for shares in the subscription offering or the community offering in the following ways:

by personal check, bank check or money order made payable to Malvern Federal Bancorp, Inc. Funds submitted by personal check must be available in your account when the stock order is received; or

by authorizing us to withdraw funds from your deposit account(s) maintained at Malvern Federal Savings Bank. On the stock order form, you may not authorize direct withdrawal from Malvern Federal Savings Bank individual retirement accounts or accounts with check-writing privileges. You may, however, authorize withdrawal from all types of savings accounts and certificate of deposit accounts. To use funds in accounts with check-writing privileges, you must submit a check with your stock order form. To use funds in individual retirement accounts, see the section entitled Using Individual Retirement Account Funds.

Checks and money orders received by Malvern Federal Bancorp will be cashed immediately and placed in a segregated account at Malvern Federal Savings Bank, or, at our discretion, in an escrow account at another insured depository institution. We will pay interest on your funds submitted by check or money order at the rate we pay on our passbook savings accounts, from the date your order is processed until the offering is completed or terminated. All funds authorized for withdrawal from deposit accounts must be available in the account when the stock order form is received. Funds will remain in the account and continue to earn interest at the applicable contract rate, and subscription funds will be withdrawn upon completion of the offering. A hold will be placed on those funds when your stock order is received, making the designated funds otherwise unavailable to you during the offering period. If, upon a withdrawal from a certificate account, the balance falls below the minimum balance requirement, the remaining funds will earn interest at our passbook savings rate. There will be no early withdrawal penalty for withdrawals from certificate of deposit accounts used to pay for stock.

Federal law prohibits us from knowingly loaning funds to anyone for the purpose of purchasing shares in the offering. You may not use a Malvern Federal Savings Bank line of credit check to purchase stock in the offering. Cash, wire transfers and third party checks may not be remitted.

For a further discussion regarding the stock ordering procedures, see The Reorganization and Offering Procedure for Purchasing Shares.

Using Individual Retirement Account Funds

On your stock order form, you may not authorize direct withdrawal of funds from a Malvern Federal Savings Bank individual retirement account. Please be aware that federal law requires that such funds first be transferred to a self-directed retirement account with an independent trustee such as a brokerage account. The transfer of such funds to a new trustee takes time. If you would like to use your individual retirement account funds held at Malvern Federal Savings Bank or elsewhere, we recommend that you promptly contact our Stock Information Center promptly, preferably at least two weeks before the offering expiration date of _________, 2008, for assistance. We cannot guarantee that you will be able to use your individual retirement account funds held at Malvern Federal Savings Bank or elsewhere to purchase shares of common stock in the offering. Your ability to use your individual retirement account funds will depend on timing constraints and, possibly, limitations imposed by the individual retirement account trustee.

Your Subscription Rights Are Not Transferable

You may not assign or sell your subscription rights to subscribe for stock in the subscription offering. Any transfer of subscription rights is prohibited by law. If you exercise subscription rights, you will be required to certify that you are purchasing shares solely for your own account and that you have no agreement or understanding regarding the sale or transfer of shares. Any attempt to transfer subscription rights or to enter into an agreement to transfer your subscription rights to another investor may violate federal law and may be subject to civil enforcement actions or criminal penalties. We intend to pursue any and all legal and equitable remedies if we learn of the transfer of any subscription rights. We will reject orders that we believe to involve the transfer of subscription rights.

Deadline for Placing Orders of Common Stock

If you wish to purchase shares of our common stock, a properly completed and signed original stock order form, together with full payment for the shares, must be received (not postmarked) no later than 12:00 noon, Eastern time, on, 2008. You may submit your order form in one of three ways: by mail using the order reply return envelope provided, by overnight courier to the address indicated on the stock order form or by bringing the stock order form and payment to our Stock Information Center, located at Malvern Federal Savings Bank corporate headquarters office, 42 East Lancaster Avenue, Paoli, Pennsylvania. The Stock Information Center is open weekdays, except bank holidays, from 10:00 a.m. until 4:00 p.m., Eastern Time. Once submitted, your order is irrevocable unless the offering is terminated or extended or the number of shares to be issued increases to more than 3,582,653 shares or decreases to less than 2,302,650 shares. We may extend the
Steps We May Take If We Do Not Receive Orders for the Minimum Number of Shares
If we do not receive orders for at least 2,558,500 shares of common stock, we may take several steps in order to sell the minimum number of shares of common stock in the offering range. Specifically, we may:
increase the purchase limitations; and/or
hold a community offering and/or syndicated community offering; and/or
seek regulatory approval to extend the offering beyond
Delivery of Stock Certificates
Certificates representing shares of common stock sold in the subscription and community offering will be mailed to the certificate registration address noted on the stock order form as soon as practicable following completion of the offering and receipt of all regulatory

approvals. It is possible that, until certificates for the common stock are delivered to purchasers, purchasers might not be able to sell the

shares of common stock which they ordered, even though the common stock will have begun trading.

Market for Common Stock

We expect that our common stock will be quoted on the Nasdaq Global Market. Stifel, Nicolaus & Company, Incorporated currently intends to become a market maker in the common stock, but is under no obligation to do so. After shares of the common stock begin trading, you may contact a firm offering investment services in order to buy or sell shares.

Use of Net Proceeds from the Sale of Our Common Stock

The net proceeds from the offering will be between \$ 21.8 million at the minimum of the offering range, \$ 29.8 million at the maximum of the offering range and \$ 34.5 million at the maximum of the offering range as adjusted by 15%. Half of the net proceeds will be contributed to Malvern Federal Savings Bank.

The following table shows how we intend to use the net proceeds of the offering.

	Minimum of Offering Range 2,302,650 Shares at \$10.00 Per Share		Offer 2, SI	Midpoint of Offering Range 2,709,000 Shares at \$10.00 Per Share		Maximum of Offering Range 3,115,350 Shares at \$10.00 Per Share		15% Above Maximum of Offering Range 3,582,653 Shares at \$10.00 Per Share	
				(Dollars in	thousands)			
Proceeds contributed to Malvern									
Federal Savings Bank	\$	10,889	\$	12,902	\$	14,915	\$	17,231	
Proceeds contributed to Malvern									
Federal Mutual Holding Company		100		100		100		100	
Proceeds used for loan to employee stock ownership plan		2,099		2,470		2,840		3,266	
Proceeds used to repurchase shares for recognition and retention plan		1,050		1,235		1,420		1,633	
Proceeds remaining for Malvern									
Federal Bancorp		7,639		9,096		10,555		12,231	
Total	\$	21,777	\$	25,803	\$	29,830	\$	34,461	

Malvern Federal Bancorp intends to invest 100% of the proceeds it retains from the offering initially in short-term, liquid investments. Although there can be no assurance that Malvern Federal Bancorp will invest the net proceeds in anything other than short-term, liquid investments, over time, Malvern Federal Bancorp may use the proceeds it retains from the offering:

to invest in investment securities;

to fund the payment of cash dividends to stockholders;

to repurchase shares of its common stock, subject to regulatory restrictions;

to finance the possible acquisition of financial institutions or other businesses related to banking, although we have no specific plans regarding any acquisitions at this time; and

for general corporate purposes.

14

We believe it is the right time for us to reorganize and issue stock in the offering as we believe that there continues to be opportunities for us to grow our loan portfolio, particularly commercial real estate and construction and development loans, and the net proceeds from the offering will further strengthen our capital position and enhance our ability to originate additional new loans. The increased capital from the offering proceeds also will enable us to make larger loans than we have been able to in the past, and we believe that this will help us in our efforts to be more competitive and to solicit new loans in our market area. In recent periods we have added personnel in our lending, accounting and administrative functions in anticipation of growth. We believe the net proceeds will facilitate our growth in accordance with our plans. Finally, as a result of the consolidation in the banking industry and the potential effect of the continuing market competition, we believe that we may have opportunities to acquire other financial institutions in the future, and the net proceeds from the offering as well as our reorganization to the mutual holding company form will facilitate our ability to consider acquisitions in the future (although we have no current arrangements, understandings or agreements regarding any acquisition).

The proceeds to be invested in Malvern Federal Savings Bank will be available to fund new loan originations, to finance the possible expansion of its network of financial center offices, and for its general corporate purposes. For additional information, see How Our Net Proceeds Will be Used on page __.

Our Dividend Policy

We currently intend to adopt a policy of paying a regular cash dividend starting the first full quarter after we complete the reorganization. We do not guarantee that we will pay any dividends, nor do we guarantee the amount of any such dividends. If we do pay dividends, we do not guarantee that the amounts of any such dividends will not be reduced or eliminated in future periods.

Federal and State Income Tax Consequences of the Reorganization

We have received an opinion from our federal income tax counsel, Elias, Matz, Tiernan & Herrick L.L.P., that, under federal income tax law and regulation, the tax basis to the shareholders of the common stock purchased in the offering will be the amount paid for the common stock, and that the reorganization will not be a taxable event for us. This opinion, however, is not binding on the Internal Revenue Service. We also have received an opinion from Beard Miller Company LLP that the reorganization will not be a taxable event under Pennsylvania income tax law, see The Reorganization and Offering - Material Federal Income Tax Aspects of the Reorganization and Offering. The full texts of the opinions are filed as exhibits to the registration statement of which this document is a part, and copies may be obtained from the Securities and Exchange Commission. See Where You Can Find More Information on page _____.

In its opinion, Elias, Matz, Tiernan & Herrick L.L.P. notes that the subscription rights will be granted at no cost to the recipients, will be legally nontransferable and of short duration, and will provide the recipients with the right only to purchase shares of common stock at the same price to be paid by members of the general public in any community offering. Elias, Matz, Tiernan & Herrick L.L.P. has also noted that RP Financial has issued a letter stating that the subscription rights will have no ascertainable market value. In addition, no cash or property will be given to recipients of the subscription rights in lieu of such rights or to those recipients who fail to exercise such rights. In addition, the IRS was requested in 1993 in a private letter ruling to address the federal tax treatment of the receipt and exercise of non-transferable subscription rights in another reorganization but declined to express any opinion. Elias, Matz, Tiernan & Herrick L.L.P. believes because of such factors that it is more likely than not that the nontransferable subscription rights to purchase common stock will have no ascertainable value at the time the rights are granted. In addition, neither we nor Elias, Matz, Tiernan & Herrick L.L.P. is aware of any instance where the IRS has determined that subscription rights of the type provided in our reorganization have any ascertainable value.

Restrictions on the Acquisition of Malvern Federal Bancorp and Malvern Federal Savings Bank

Federal regulation, as well as provisions contained in the charter and bylaws of Malvern Federal Bancorp, restrict the ability of any person, firm or entity to acquire Malvern Federal Bancorp or its capital stock. These restrictions include the requirement that a potential acquirer of common stock obtain the prior approval of the Office of Thrift Supervision before acquiring in excess of 10% of the stock of Malvern Federal Bancorp.

The mutual holding company structure also could impede the acquisition of Malvern Federal Bancorp and Malvern Federal Savings Bank. Malvern Federal Mutual Holding Company, as the majority stockholder of Malvern Federal Bancorp, will be able to control the outcome of most matters presented to stockholders for their approval. Consequently, Malvern Federal Mutual Holding Company will generally be able to prevent any challenge to the ownership or control of Malvern Federal Bancorp.

In addition, the charter and bylaws of Malvern Federal Bancorp include a provision that would, for a period of five years from the completion of the reorganization, restrict the ability of any person other than Malvern Federal Mutual Holding Company from acquiring or offering to acquire the beneficial ownership of more than 10% of any class of equity security of Malvern Federal Bancorp. Because a majority of the shares of outstanding common stock of Malvern Federal Bancorp must be owned by Malvern Federal Mutual Holding Company, any acquisition of Malvern Federal Bancorp must be approved by Malvern Federal Mutual Holding Company. Further, certain benefit plans adopted by us in connection with the reorganization may discourage hostile takeover attempts of us and Malvern Federal Savings Bank. For further information, see Restrictions on Acquisition of Malvern Federal Bancorp and Malvern Federal Savings Bank and Related Anti-Takeover Provisions.

Possible Conversion of Malvern Federal Mutual Holding Company to Stock Form

In the future, Malvern Federal Mutual Holding Company will have the ability to convert from the mutual to capital stock form, in a transaction commonly known as a second-step conversion. In a second-step conversion, members of Malvern Federal Mutual Holding Company would have subscription rights to purchase common stock of Malvern Federal Bancorp or its successor, and the public stockholders of Malvern Federal Bancorp would be entitled to exchange their shares of common stock for an equal percentage of shares of the converted Malvern Federal Mutual Holding Company. The percentage may be adjusted to reflect any assets owned by Malvern Federal Mutual Holding Company. Our public stockholders, therefore, would own approximately the same percentage of the resulting entity as they owned prior to the second-step conversion. The board of directors has no current plan to undertake a second-step conversion transaction.

Stock Information Center

If you have any questions regarding the offering or the reorganization, please call the Stock Information Center at _______ (local) or 866-_____ (toll-free). You may also visit our Stock Information Center, which is located at our corporate headquarters office, 42 East Lancaster Avenue, Paoli, Pennsylvania. Only this location will accept stock order forms and proxy cards, and will have supplies of offering materials. The Stock Information Center is open Monday through Friday, except for bank holidays, from 10:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m., Eastern time.

To ensure that you receive a prospectus at least 48 hours before the offering deadline, we may not mail prospectuses any later than five days prior to the offering deadline or hand-deliver any prospectus later than two days prior to the offering deadline. Stock order forms may only be distributed with or preceded by a prospectus. We will make reasonable attempts to provide a prospectus and offering materials to holders of subscription rights. The subscription offering and all subscription rights are expected to expire at 12:00 noon, Eastern time, on _________, 2008, regardless of whether have been able to locate each person entitled to subscription rights.

RISK FACTORS

In addition to all other information in this document, you should consider carefully the following risk factors in deciding whether to purchase our common stock.

Risks Related to Our Business

Our Portfolio of Loans with a Higher Risk of Loss is Increasing

Our business strategy in recent years has included the increased originations of commercial real estate and construction and development loans. These loans have a higher risk of default and loss than single-family residential mortgage loans. The aggregate amount of our commercial real estate and construction and development loans has increased from \$57.1 million, or 19.2% of our total loans, at September 30, 2003 to \$167.4 million, or 35.0% of our total loans, at September 30, 2007. Commercial real estate and construction and development loans generally are considered to involve a higher degree of risk due to a variety of factors, including generally larger loan balances and loan terms which often do not require full amortization of the loan over its term and, instead, provide for a balloon payment at the stated maturity date. Repayment of commercial real estate loans generally is dependent on income being generated by the rental property or underlying business in amounts sufficient to cover operating expenses and debt service. Repayment of construction and development loans generally is dependent on the successful completion of the project and the ability of the borrower to repay the loan from the sale of the property or obtaining permanent financing.

Higher Interest Rates Would Hurt Our Profitability

Our ability to earn a profit depends on our net interest income, which is the difference between the interest income we earn on our interest-earning assets, such as mortgage loans and investment securities, and the interest expense we pay on our interest-bearing liabilities, such as deposits and borrowings. Our profitability depends on our ability to manage our assets and liabilities during periods of changing interest rates.

A sustained increase in market interest rates could adversely affect our earnings. A significant portion of our loans have fixed interest rates and longer terms than our deposits and borrowings and our net interest income could be adversely affected if the rates we pay on deposits and borrowings increase more rapidly than the rates we earn on loans. In addition, the market value of our fixed-rate assets would decline if interest rates increase. For example, we estimate that as of September 30, 2007, a 200 basis point increase in interest rates would have resulted in our net portfolio value declining by approximately \$15.4 million or 30.0%. Net portfolio value is the difference between incoming and outgoing discounted cash flows from assets, liabilities and off-balance sheet contracts. See Management s Discussion and Analysis of Financial Condition and Results of Operations How We Manage Market Risk.

Changes in Market Rates of Interest Could Adversely Affect Our Equity

At September 30, 2007, we held approximately \$29.1 million in available-for-sale securities, representing 5.3% of our total assets. Generally accepted accounting principles require that these securities be carried at fair value on our balance sheet. Unrealized holding gains or losses on these securities, that is, the difference between the fair value and the amortized cost of these securities, net of deferred taxes, is reflected in our equity. Movements in interest rates, either increasing or decreasing, can impact the value of our available-for-sale securities portfolio.

As of September 30, 2007, our available-for-sale securities portfolio had a net unrealized loss of approximately \$460,000. The decrease in the fair value of our available-for-sale securities affects our equity because it causes an increase in accumulated other comprehensive loss, which is a component of total equity.

If Our Allowance for Loan Losses is Not Sufficient to Cover Actual Loan Losses, Our Earnings Could Decrease

Our loan customers may not repay their loans according to their terms, and the collateral securing the payment of these loans may be insufficient to pay any remaining loan balance. We may experience significant loan losses, which could have a material adverse effect on our operating results. We make various assumptions and judgments about the collectibility of our loan portfolio, including the creditworthiness of our borrowers and the value of the real estate and other assets serving as collateral for the repayment of many of our loans. Since we must use assumptions regarding individual loans and the economy, our current allowance for loan losses may not be sufficient to cover actual loan losses, and increases in the allowance may be necessary. In addition, federal and state regulators periodically review our allowance for loan losses and may require us to increase our provision for loan losses or recognize loan charge-offs. At September 30, 2007, our allowance for loan losses was equal to 0.97% of our loans held in portfolio.

The Loss of Senior Management Could Hurt Our Operations

We rely heavily on our executive officers, Messrs. Anderson, Boyle, Hughes and McTear. The loss of one or more members of senior management could have an adverse effect on us because, as a relatively small community bank, our senior executive officers have more responsibility than would be typical at a larger financial institution with more employees. In addition, we have fewer management-level personnel who are in a position to assume the responsibilities of our senior executive officers. We intend to enter into employment agreements with Messrs. Anderson, Boyle, Hughes and McTear, although we currently do not have employment agreements with any of our executive officers. For further discussion, see Our Management Proposed Employment Agreements.

Strong Competition Within Our Market Area Could Hurt Our Profits and Slow Growth

We face intense competition in making loans, attracting deposits and hiring and retaining experienced employees. This competition has made it more difficult for us to make new loans and attract deposits. Price competition for loans and deposits sometimes results in us charging lower interest rates on our loans and paying higher interest rates on our deposits, which reduces our net interest income. Competition also makes it more difficult and costly to attract and retain qualified employees. At June 30, 2007, which is the most recent date for which data is available from the FDIC, we held 4.7% of the deposits in Chester County, Pennsylvania. Some of the institutions with which we compete have substantially greater resources and lending limits than we have and may offer services that we do not provide. We expect competition to increase in the future as a result of legislative, regulatory and technological changes and the continuing trend of consolidation in the financial services industry. Our profitability depends upon our continued ability to compete successfully in our market area.

Our Loans are Concentrated to Borrowers in Our Market Area

The preponderance of our total loans are to individuals and/or secured by properties located in our market area in Chester County, Pennsylvania and neighboring areas in southeastern Pennsylvania. We have relatively few loans outside of our market. As a result, we have a greater risk of loan defaults and losses in the event of an economic downturn in our market area as adverse economic changes may have a negative effect on the ability of our borrowers to make timely repayment of their loans. Additionally, a decline in local property values could adversely affect the value of property used as collateral. If we are required to liquidate a significant amount of collateral during a period of reduced real estate values to satisfy the debt, our earnings and capital could be adversely affected.

Risks Related to an Investment in Our Common Stock

Malvern Federal Mutual Holding Company Will Own a Majority of Our Outstanding Common Stock and Will Be Able to Control the Result of Most Matters Put to a Vote of Our Stockholders

Purchasers of our common stock in the offering will be minority stockholders of Malvern Federal Bancorp. Malvern Federal Mutual Holding Company will own a majority of our common stock after the reorganization, and, through its board of directors, will be able to exercise voting control over most matters put to a vote of our stockholders. The same directors and officers who manage Malvern Federal Bancorp and Malvern Federal Savings Bank also will manage Malvern Federal Mutual Holding Company. No assurances can be given that we or Malvern Federal Mutual Holding Company will not take action which the minority stockholders believe to be contrary to their interests. For example, we or Malvern Federal Mutual Holding Company could revise Malvern Federal Savings Bank s dividend policy, prevent a sale or merger transaction or defeat a candidate for Malvern Federal Bancorp s board of directors or other proposals put forth by the minority stockholders. Moreover, Malvern Federal Mutual Holding Company s ownership of a majority of the outstanding shares of our common stock is likely to perpetuate existing management and directors.

Our Low Return on Equity May Cause Our Common Stock Price to Decline

Net income divided by average equity, known as return on equity, is a ratio many investors use to compare the performance of a financial institution to its peers. Our return on average equity amounted to 5. 8 % and 8. 0 %, for fiscal 2007 and 2006, respectively. These returns are significantly lower than returns on equity for many comparable publicly traded companies. We expect our return on equity to decrease in view of our expected capital level upon completion of the reorganization unless and until we are able to increase significantly our interest-earning assets. The net proceeds from the offering, which may be as much as \$ 34.4 million, will significantly increase our shareholders equity. On a proforma basis and based on net income for the year ended September 30, 2007, our return on equity, assuming shares are sold at the maximum of the offering range, would be approximately 3.58 %. Based on trailing 12-month data for the most recent publicly available financial information, the ten companies comprising our peer group in the independent appraisal prepared by RP Financial and all publicly traded mutual holding companies had average returns on equity of 3.53 % and 3.29 %, respectively.

Our Stock Value May Suffer from Anti-Takeover Provisions That May Impede Potential Takeovers That Management Opposes

Provisions in our corporate documents, as well as certain federal regulations, may make it difficult and expensive to pursue a tender offer, change in control or takeover attempt that our board of directors opposes. As a result, our stockholders may not have an opportunity to participate in such a transaction, and the trading price of our stock may not rise to the level of other institutions that are more vulnerable to hostile takeovers. Anti-takeover provisions contained in our corporate documents include:

restrictions on acquiring more than 10% of the aggregate shares of common stock held by persons other than Malvern Federal Mutual Holding Company for five years and limitations on voting rights;

the election of members of the board of directors to staggered three-year terms;

the absence of cumulative voting by stockholders in the election of directors;

provisions restricting the calling of special meetings of stockholders; and

our ability to issue preferred stock and additional shares of common stock without stockholder approval.

See Restrictions on Acquisition of Malvern Federal Bancorp and Malvern Federal Savings Bank and Related Anti-Takeover Provisions for a description of anti-takeover provisions in our corporate documents and federal regulations.

Our Stock Value May Suffer From Federal Regulations Restricting Takeovers

For three years following the reorganization, Office of Thrift Supervision regulations prohibit any person from acquiring or offering to acquire more than 10% of our common stock without the prior written approval of the Office of Thrift Supervision. In addition, the Federal stock charter of Malvern Federal Bancorp provides that, for a period of five years from completion of the reorganization and offering, no person may acquire a number of shares of common stock in excess of 10% of all shares held by stockholders other than Malvern Federal Mutual Holding Company. Accordingly, the range of potential acquirors for Malvern Federal Bancorp will be limited which will correspondingly reduce the likelihood that stockholders will be able to realize a gain on their investment through an acquisition of Malvern Federal Bancorp. See Restrictions on Acquisition of Malvern Federal Bancorp and Malvern Federal Savings Bank and Related Anti-Takeover Provisions - Regulatory Restrictions for a discussion of applicable Office of Thrift Supervision regulations regarding acquisitions.

Office of Thrift Supervision Policy on Remutualization Transactions Could Prohibit the Merger or an Acquisition of Us, Which may Lower Our Stock Price

Current Office of Thrift Supervision policies only permit a mutual holding company to be acquired by another mutual holding company or by a mutual institution in a process referred to as a remutualization. The possibility of a remutualization transaction has recently resulted in a degree of takeover speculation for mutual holding companies which is reflected in the stock prices of mutual holding companies. However, the Office of Thrift Supervision has issued a policy statement indicating that it views remutualization transactions as raising significant issues concerning disparate treatment of minority stockholders and mutual members of the target entity as well as the effect on the mutual members of the acquiring entity. Under certain circumstances, the Office of Thrift Supervision intends to give these issues special scrutiny and reject applications for the remutualization of a mutual holding company unless the applicant can clearly demonstrate that the Office of Thrift Supervision s concerns are not warranted in the particular case. Should the Office of Thrift Supervision prohibit or otherwise restrict these transactions in the future, our stock price may be adversely affected. We have no current plans to undertake a remutualization transaction.

Our Employee Stock Benefit Plans Will Increase Our Costs

We anticipate that our employee stock ownership plan will purchase 3.92% of the common stock to be outstanding with funds borrowed from us. The cost of acquiring the employee stock ownership plan shares will be between \$ 2.1 million at the minimum of the offering range and \$ 3.3 million at the adjusted maximum of the offering range assuming the shares are purchased in the offering at a price of \$10.00 per share. If the employee stock ownership plan acquires shares in the open market the price paid may be more than \$10.00 per share. We will record annual employee stock ownership plan expenses in an amount equal to the fair value of shares committed to be released to employees in any given year. If shares of common stock appreciate in value over time, compensation expense relating to the employee stock ownership plan will increase. We also intend to submit a stock recognition and retention plan and a stock option plan to our stockholders for approval at least six months after completion of the reorganization. Our officers and directors could be awarded (at no cost to them) under the restricted stock plan up to an aggregate of 1.96% of the shares to be outstanding and options up to an aggregate of 4.9% of the shares to be outstanding. In the first year following the reorganization and offering, employee benefit expenses, net of taxes, are expected to increase by \$539,000 at the maximum of the offering range due to costs associated with the employee stock ownership plan, stock recognition and retention plan and stock option plan. See Unaudited Pro Forma Data for a discussion of the increased benefit costs we will incur after the reorganization and how these costs could decrease our return on equity.

Our Recognition and Retention Plan and Stock Option Plan May Be Dilutive

If the reorganization is completed and shareholders subsequently approve a stock recognition and retention plan and a stock option plan, we will allocate stock to our officers, employees and directors through these plans. If the shares for the stock recognition and retention plan are issued from our authorized but unissued stock, the ownership percentage of outstanding shares of Malvern Federal Bancorp could be diluted by approximately 1.9%. However, it is our intention to repurchase shares of our common stock in the open market to fund the stock recognition and retention plan. Assuming the shares of common stock to be awarded under the stock recognition and retention plan are repurchased at a price equal to the offering price in the offering, the reduction to shareholders—equity from the stock recognition and retention plan would be between (those shareholders other than Malvern Federal Mutual Holding Company) \$ 1.1 million and \$ 1.6 million at the minimum and the maximum, as adjusted, of the offering range. The ownership percentage of Malvern Federal Bancorp public shareholders (those shareholders other than Malvern Federal Mutual Holding Company) would also decrease by approximately 4.7% if all potential stock options under our proposed stock option plan are exercised and shares are issued from authorized but unissued stock, assuming the offering closes at the maximum of the offering range. On a combined basis, if authorized but unissued shares of our common stock was the source of shares for both the recognition and retention plan and the stock option plan, the interests of public shareholders would be diluted by approximately 6.4%. See Unaudited Pro Forma Data for data on the dilutive effect of the stock recognition and retention plan and the stock option plan and Our Management - New Stock Benefit Plans for a description of the plans.

Our \$10.00 Per Share Offer Price, which is Based on An Independent Appraisal by RP Financial, May Not Be Indicative of the Market Price for Our Common Stock In the Future, Which May be Higher or Lower

There can be no assurance that shares of our common stock will be able to be sold in the market at or above the \$10.00 per share initial offering price in the future. The final aggregate purchase price of the common stock in the offering will be based upon an independent appraisal. The appraisal is not intended, and should not be construed, as a recommendation of any kind as to the advisability of purchasing shares of common stock. The valuation is based on estimates and projections of a number of matters, all of which are subject to change from time to time. See The Reorganization and Offering - How We Determined the Price Per Share and the Offering Range for the factors considered by RP Financial in determining the appraisal.

Our Stock Price May Decline When Trading Commences

We cannot guarantee that if you purchase shares in the offering that you will be able to sell them at or above the \$10.00 purchase price. The trading price of the common stock will be determined by the marketplace, and will be influenced by many factors outside of our control, including prevailing interest rates, investor perceptions, securities analyst research reports and general industry, geopolitical and economic conditions. Publicly traded stock, including stocks of financial institutions, often experience substantial market price volatility. These market fluctuations might not be related to the operating performance of particular companies whose shares are traded.

There May Be a Limited Market For Our Common Stock, Which May Adversely Affect Our Stock Price

Although we have applied to have our shares of common stock traded on the Nasdaq Global Market, there is no guarantee that the shares will be actively traded. If an active trading market for our common stock does not develop, you may not be able to sell all of your shares of common stock in an efficient manner and the sale of a large number of shares at one time could temporarily depress the market price. There also may be a wide spread between the bid and asked price for our common stock. When there is a wide spread between the bid and asked price, the price at which you may be able to sell our common stock may be significantly lower than the price at which you could buy it at that time.

We Intend to Remain Independent Which May Mean You Will Not Receive a Premium for Your Common Stock

We intend to remain independent for the foreseeable future. Because we do not plan on seeking possible acquirors, it is unlikely that we will be acquired in the foreseeable future. Accordingly, you should not purchase our common stock with any expectation that a takeover premium will be paid to you in the near term.

Risks Related to the Formation of a Charitable Foundation

Our Contribution to the Malvern Federal Charitable Foundation May or May Not Be Tax Deductible, Which Could Reduce Our Profits

We believe that our contribution to Malvern Federal Charitable Foundation, valued at \$ 1.4 million, pre-tax, at the maximum of the reorganization and offering range, will be deductible for federal income tax purposes. However, the Internal Revenue Service may not grant tax-exempt status to the charitable foundation. If the contribution is not deductible, we would not receive any tax benefit from the contribution. In addition, even if the contribution is tax deductible, we may not have sufficient profits to be able to use the deduction fully. In the event it is more likely than not that we will be unable to use the entire deduction, we will be required to establish a valuation allowance related to any deferred tax asset that has been recorded for this contribution.

Our Contribution to the Malvern Federal Charitable Foundation Will Reduce Our Profits for Fiscal Year 2008

Malvern Federal Bancorp intends to contribute 144,900 shares of Malvern Federal Bancorp s common stock to Malvern Federal Charitable Foundation at the maximum of the offering range. This contribution will be an additional operating expense and will reduce net income during the fiscal year in which the foundation is established, which is expected to be the year ending September 30, 2008. Based on the pro forma assumptions, at the maximum of the offering range, the contribution to Malvern Federal Charitable Foundation would reduce net earnings by \$891,135 after tax, in fiscal year 2008. See Pro Forma Data.

FORWARD-LOOKING STATEMENTS

This document contains forward-looking statements, which can be identified by the use of such words as estimate, project, believe, intend anticipate, plan, seek, expect and similar expressions. These forward-looking statements include:

statements of goals, intentions and expectations;

statements regarding prospects and business strategy;

statements regarding asset quality and market risk; and

estimates of future costs, benefits and results.

These forward-looking statements are subject to significant risks, assumptions and uncertainties, including, among other things, the factors discussed under the heading Risk Factors beginning at page __ that could affect the actual outcome of future events.

Because of these and other uncertainties, our actual future results may be materially different from the results indicated by these forward-looking statements. We have no obligation to update or revise any forward-looking statements to reflect any changed assumptions, any unanticipated events or any changes in the future.

SELECTED FINANCIAL AND OTHER DATA

Set forth below is selected financial and other data of Malvern Federal Savings Bank. You should read the consolidated financial statements and related notes contained at the end of this prospectus which provide more detailed information.

		At	September 3	30,	
	2007	2006	2005	2004	2003
			(In thousands))	
Selected Financial Condition Data:					
Total assets	\$ 551,932	\$ 517,212	\$ 487,209	\$ 457,894	\$ 459,849
Loans receivable, net	466,192	455,813	414,684	356,633	295,518
Loans held for sale	9,258				
Securities held to maturity	1,479	1,733	2,078	2,717	1,997
Securities available for sale	29,098	28,024	40,142	64,579	98,812
FHLB borrowings	71,387	70,870	61,500	55,390	67,641
Deposits	433,488	402,078	385,045	364,910	355,627
Equity	44,039	41,419	38,254	35,949	34,960
Total Liabilities	507,893	475,793	448,955	421,945	424,889
Allowance for loan losses	4,541	3,393	3,222	3,034	3,045
Non-performing loans	2,388	2,725	4,003	2,662	3,006
Non-performing assets	2,615	2,725	4,003	2,662	3,006
		Year E	nded Septem	iber 30,	
	2007	2006	2005	2004	2003
			(In thousands))	
Selected Operating Data:					
Total interest and dividend income	\$ 32,769	\$ 30,159	\$ 25,426	\$ 22,629	\$ 23,782
Total interest expense	19,235	16,503	13,710	13,184	14,506
Net interest income	13,534	13,656	11,716	9,445	9,276
Provision for loan losses	1,298	451	290	60	61
1 TOVISION TO TOUR TOSSES	1,270	431			
	12.226	12.205	11.406	0.205	0.215
Net interest income after provision for loan losses	12,236	13,205	11,426	9,385	9,215
Total other income	1,453	1,551	1,385	1,019	1,178
Total other expenses	10,154	9,763	9,197	8,094	8,304
Income Tax	1,123	1,788	1,109	703	561
Net income	\$ 2,412	\$ 3,205	\$ 2,505	\$ 1,607	\$ 1,528
		Year E	nded Septem	ber 30,	
	2007	2006	2005	2004	2003
Selected Financial Ratios and Other Data:					
Performance Ratios:					
Return on assets (ratio of net income to average total assets)	0.45%	6 0.64%	0.53%	0.35%	0.349
	576	7.00	(71	4.52	4.41

5.76

Return on average equity (ratio of net income to average equity)

7.99

6.74

4.53

4.41

2.25	2.43	2.25	2.00	1.92
2.65	2.80	2.55	2.14	2.11
1.92	1.94	1.95	1.76	1.83
67.75	64.20	70.20	77.35	79.43
0.51	0.60	0.96	0.74	1.01
0.47	0.53	0.82	0.58	0.65
0.95	0.74	0.78	0.85	1.03
190.16	124.51	80.49	113.97	101.30
11. 24	11.1 1	11. 48	12.79	13.60
10.36	10.34	10.45	11.80	12.36
8.03	8.10	7.79	7.92	7.54
8.03	8.10	7.79	7.92	7.54
7.98	7.96	7.86	7.86	7.60
7	7	7	7	6
	2.65 1.92 67.75 0.51 0.47 0.95 190.16 11. 24 10.36 8.03 8.03 7.98	2.65 2.80 1.92 1.94 67.75 64.20 0.51 0.60 0.47 0.53 0.95 0.74 190.16 124.51 11. 24 11.1 1 10.36 10.34 8.03 8.10 8.03 8.10 7.98 7.96	2.65 2.80 2.55 1.92 1.94 1.95 67.75 64.20 70.20 0.51 0.60 0.96 0.47 0.53 0.82 0.95 0.74 0.78 190.16 124.51 80.49 11. 24 11.1 1 11. 48 10.36 10.34 10.45 8.03 8.10 7.79 7.98 7.96 7.86	2.65 2.80 2.55 2.14 1.92 1.94 1.95 1.76 67.75 64.20 70.20 77.35 0.51 0.60 0.96 0.74 0.47 0.53 0.82 0.58 0.95 0.74 0.78 0.85 190.16 124.51 80.49 113.97 11. 24 11.1 1 11. 48 12.79 10.36 10.34 10.45 11.80 8.03 8.10 7.79 7.92 8.03 8.10 7.79 7.92 7.98 7.96 7.86 7.86

⁽¹⁾ Represents the difference between the weighted average yield on interest earning assets and the weighted average cost of interest bearing liabilities.

⁽²⁾ Net interest income divided by average interest earning assets.

⁽³⁾ Represents non-interest expense divided by net interest income and total other income.

RECENT DEVELOPMENTS OF MALVERN FEDERAL SAVINGS BANK

The following tables contain certain information concerning the financial position and results of operations of Malvern Federal Savings Bank at and for the three months ended December 31, 2007 as well as the prior comparable period. You should read this information in conjunction with the audited financial statements included in this document. The financial information as of and for the three months ended December 31, 2007 and 2006 are unaudited and are derived from our interim condensed consolidated financial statements. The balance sheet data as of September 30, 2007 is derived from Malvern Federal Savings Bank s audited consolidated financial statements. In the opinion of management, financial information at December 31, 2007 and for the three months ended December 31, 2007 and 2006 reflect all adjustments, consisting only of normal recurring accruals, which are necessary to present fairly the results for such periods. Results for the three-month period ended December 31, 2007 may not be indicative of operations of Malvern Federal Savings Bank for the fiscal year ending September 30, 2008

		At December 31, 2007		eptember 30, 2007			
	(un	(unaudited) (Dollars in Thousands)					
		(Dollars II	1 I nousan	ds)			
Selected Financial Condition Data:							
Total assets	\$	542,205	\$	551,932			
Loans receivable, net		483,969		466,192			
Loans held for sale				9,258			
Securities held to maturity		1,415		1,479			
Securities available for sale		20,055		29,098			
FHLB borrowings		68,030		71,387			
Deposits		425,251		433,488			
Equity		44,696		44,039			
Total Liabilities		497,509		507,893			
Allowance for loan losses		4,655		4,541			
Non-performing loans		6,528		2,388			
Non-performing assets		6,740		2,615			

Throo	Monthe	Endad	December	31

		2007	(unaudited) Thousands)		
		(unaudited) (Dollars in			
Selected Operating Data:					
Total interest and dividend income	\$	8,224	\$ 8,077		
Total interest expense		5,014	4,623		
Net interest income		3,210	3,454		
Provision for loan losses		128	58		
Net interest income after provision for loan losses		3,082	3,396		
Total other income		489	468		
Total other expenses		2,726	2,369		
Income Tax		279	477		
		_			
Net income	\$	566	\$ 1,018		
The medic	Ψ	300	ψ 1,010		
			· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·		

Three Months Ended December 31,

Edgar Filing: MALVERN FEDERAL BANCORP INC - Form S-1/A

_	2007	2006
	(unaudited)	(unaudited)
Selected Financial Ratios and Other Data ⁽¹⁾ :		
Performance Ratios:		
Return on assets (ratio of net income to average total assets)	0.41%	0.79%
Return on average equity (ratio of net income to average		
equity)	5.10	9.71
Interest rate spread ⁽²⁾	2.07	2.36
Net interest margin ⁽³⁾	2.46	2.76
Non-interest expenses to average total assets	1.99	1.83
Efficiency Ratio ⁽⁴⁾	73.70	60.40
Asset Quality Ratios:		
Non-performing loans as a percent of gross loans	1.34	0.75
Non-performing assets as a percent of total assets	1.24	0.65
Allowance for loan losses as a percent of gross loans	0.96	0.76
Allowance for loan losses as a percent of non-performing loans	71.31	101.86
Capital Ratios:		
Total risk-based capital to risk weighted assets	11.26	11.51
Tier 1 risk-based capital to risk weighted assets	10.39	10.70
Tangible capital to tangible assets	8.28	8.27
Tier 1 leverage (core) capital to adjustable tangible assets	8.28	8.27
Equity to total assets	8.24	8.18
Other Data:		
Number of full service offices	7	7

(Footnotes on next page)

- (1) Ratios have been annualized where appropriate.
- (2) Represents the difference between the weighted average yield on interest earning assets and the weighted average cost of interest bearing liabilities.
- (3) Net interest income divided by average interest earning assets.
- (4) Represents non-interest expense divided by net interest income and total other income. Comparison of Financial Condition at December 31, 2007 and September 30, 2007

Our total assets amounted to \$542.2 million at December 31, 2007 compared to \$551.9 million at September 30, 2007. The primary reason for the \$9.7 million, or 1.8%, decrease in total assets during the first quarter of fiscal 2008 was the consummation of our sale of \$9.3 million of single family residential mortgage loans which were included in our assets as loans held for sale at September 30, 2007 and the use of a substantial portion of the proceeds to repay certain borrowings and as a source of funds for deposit withdrawals. Our net loans receivable increased by \$17.8 million, or 3.8%, to \$484.0 million at December 31, 2007 compared to \$466.2 million at September 30, 2007. We continued to see moderately strong demand for new loan originations in the first quarter of fiscal 2008. In addition to the effect of the loan sale, the increase in net loans receivable was offset by a \$9.0 million, or 31.1%, decrease in available for sale investment securities and a \$9.4 million, or 49.7%, decrease in cash and cash equivalents at December 31, 2007 compared to September 30, 2007. The decrease in investment securities during the first quarter of fiscal 2008 was due to normal amortization and re-payments and the fact that we did not purchase any additional securities during the period. The decrease in cash and cash equivalents primarily reflects the use of cash to fund deposit outflows.

Our total deposits amounted to \$425.3 million at December 31, 2007, an \$8.2 million, or 1.9%, decrease from total deposits at September 30, 2007. The primary reason for the change in deposits was the settlement of one \$6.4 million estate account and the disbursement of funds to the estate s beneficiaries. FHLB borrowings amounted to \$68.0 million at December 31, 2007 compared to \$71.4 million at September 30, 2007. During the quarter we utilized certain cash received upon repayments of investment securities to reduce our short-term FHLB borrowings by \$4.0 million. Our equity at December 31, 2007 amounted to \$44.7 million, a \$657,000 increase compared to total equity of \$44.0 million at September 30, 2007. The increase in equity was due primarily to net income in the first quarter of fiscal 2008. Our ratio of equity to assets was 8.2% at December 31, 2007.

At December 31, 2007 our total non-performing assets amounted to \$6.7 million, or 1.24% of total assets, compared to \$2.6 million, or 0.47% of total assets, at September 30, 2007. The \$4.1 million increase in non-performing assets was due primarily to one \$3.5 million mixed-use commercial real estate loan becoming non-accrual/non-performing during the quarter. At September 30, 2007, this loan was more than 60 days but less than 90 days delinquent. Management classified this loan as substandard and impaired in September 2007 and received an updated appraisal on the property securing the loan. Based on the appraisal report, we increased our allowance for loan losses by \$852,000, reflecting the revised appraised value of the loan and anticipated costs of sale. We have commenced foreclosure proceedings and anticipate no additional losses with respect to this loan. We intend to pursue all available remedies to protect our position. See Business of Malvern Federal Savings Bank - Asset Quality - Asset Classification. At December 31, 2007, our allowance for loan losses was 71.3% of non-performing loans and 0.96% of total loans.

Comparison of Our Operating Results for the Three Months Ended December 31, 2007 and 2006

Our net income was \$566,000 for the quarter ended December 31, 2007 compared to \$1.0 million for the quarter ended December 31, 2006. The primary reasons for the \$452,000 decrease in net income were a \$244,000 decrease in net interest income, a \$357,000 increase in total other (non-interest) expenses and a \$70,000 increase in the provision for loan losses, which amounts were partially offset by a \$198,000 reduction in income tax expense. Like most financial institutions, we continue to experience the effects of interest rate compression on our results of operations. Our interest rate spread and net interest margin were 2.07% and 2.46%, respectively, for the quarter ended December 31, 2007 compared to 2.36% and 2.76%, respectively, for the quarter ended December 31, 2006.

Our total interest and dividend income was \$8.2 million for the quarter ended December 31, 2007 compared to \$8.1 million for the quarter ended December 31, 2006. The increase in interest and dividend income was due primarily to a \$108,000 increase in interest earned on loans in the first quarter of fiscal 2008 compared to the first quarter of fiscal 2007. The average yield on our total interest-earning assets was 6.31% for the quarter ended December 31, 2007 compared to 6.46% for the quarter ended December 31, 2006. Contributing to the increase in interest income was an increase in our net loans receivable in the first quarter of fiscal 2008 compared to the first quarter of fiscal 2007.

Our total interest expense was \$5.0 million for the quarter ended December 31, 2007 compared to \$4.6 million for the quarter ended December 31, 2006. The \$391,000 increase in interest expense in the first quarter of fiscal 2008 compared to the first quarter of fiscal 2007 was due primarily to a \$374,000 increase in interest expense on deposits. The increase in our deposit expense in the fiscal 2008 period primarily reflects certain promotional efforts we commenced in mid-2007 to attract additional money market accounts as well as certain certificates of deposit by increasing the rates paid. The average rate paid on our total interest-bearing liabilities was 4.24% for the quarter ended December 31, 2007 compared to 4.10% for the quarter ended December 31, 2006.

Our provision for loan losses was \$128,000 for the quarter ended December 31, 2007 compared to \$58,000 for the quarter ended December 31, 2006. We had \$14,000 of net charge-offs to the allowance for loan losses in the quarter ended December 31, 2007. In addition, total non-performing loans increased by \$4.1 million during the December 31, 2007 quarter due primarily to one \$3.5 million loan being placed on non-accrual status. As we previously reviewed this loan and increased our allowance for loan losses by \$852,000 upon consideration of such loan in the fourth quarter of fiscal 2007, our provision for loan losses was \$128,000 in the first quarter of fiscal 2008.

Our total other, or non-interest, income was \$489,000 in the quarter ended December 31, 2007 compared to \$468,000 in the quarter ended December 31, 2006. The increase in other income was due to \$43,000 in gains recognized on the sale of mortgage loans in the fiscal 2008 period, compared to no such gains in the comparable period in fiscal 2007, as well as a \$34,000 increase in income from bank owned life insurance in the first quarter of fiscal 2008 compared to the first quarter of fiscal 2007 due to an increase in the amount of insurance owned. Such amounts were partially offset by a \$55,000 decrease in service charges and other fees in the quarter ended December 31, 2007 compared to the quarter ended December 31, 2006.

Our total other, or non-interest, expenses were \$2.7 million for the quarter ended December 31, 2007 compared to \$2.4 million for the quarter ended December 31, 2006. The primary reasons for the \$357,000 increase in other expenses in the fiscal 2008 period were a \$108,000 increase in salaries and employee benefit expenses, due primarily to an increase in the number of our employees as well as normal salary adjustments, as well as a \$134,000 increase in other operating expenses, due to increase in a variety of other expenses.

Our income tax expense was \$279,000 for the December 31, 2007 quarter compared to \$477,000 for the December 31, 2006 quarter. The difference was due primarily to the lower amount of pre-tax income in the fiscal 2008 period. Our effective tax rate was 33.1% for the quarter ended December 31, 2007, compared to 31.7% for the fiscal year ended September 30, 2007 and for the quarter ended December 31, 2006.

HOW OUR NET PROCEEDS WILL BE USED

The following table shows how we intend to use the net proceeds of the offering. The actual net proceeds will depend on the number of shares of common stock sold in the offering and the expenses incurred in connection with the reorganization and offering. Payments for shares made through withdrawals from deposit accounts at Malvern Federal Savings Bank will reduce deposits at the bank and will not result in the receipt of new funds for investment. See Unaudited Pro Forma Data for the assumptions used to arrive at these amounts.

	Minimum of Offering Range		Midpoint of Offering Range		Maximum of Offering Range		15% Above Maximum of Offering Range	
	2,302,650 Shares at \$10.00 Per Share	Percent of Net Proceeds	2,709,000 Shares at \$10.00 Per Share	Percent of Net Proceeds	3,115,350 Shares at \$10.00 Per Share	Percent of Net Proceeds	3,582,653 Shares at \$10.00 Per Share	Percent of Net Proceeds
				(Dollars in t	housands)			
Offering proceeds Less: offering expenses	\$ 23,027 1,250	105. 7% 5. 7	\$ 27,090 1,287	105.0%	\$ 31,154 1,324	104. 4%	\$ 35,827 1,366	104.0%
Net offering proceeds	21,777	100.0%	25,803	100.0%	29,830	100.0%	34,461	100.0%
Less: Proceeds contributed to Malvern Federal Savings Bank	10,889	50.0%	12,902	50.0%	14,915	50.0%	17,231	50.0%
Proceeds contributed to Malvern Federal Mutual Holding Company Proceeds used for loan to	100	0. 5	100	0.4	100	0.3	100	0.3
employee stock ownership plan	2,099	9.6	2,470	9. 6	2,840	9.5	3,266	9.5
Proceeds used to repurchase shares for recognition and retention plan	1,050	4.8	1,235	4.8	1,420	4.8	1,633	4.7
Proceeds remaining for Malvern Federal Bancorp	\$ 7,639	35. 1%	\$ 9,096	35. 2%	\$ 10,555	35.4%	\$ 12,231	35.5

Malvern Federal Bancorp intends to invest 100% of the proceeds it retains from the offering initially in short-term, liquid investments. Although there can be no assurance that Malvern Federal Bancorp will invest the net proceeds in anything other than short-term, liquid investments, over time, Malvern Federal Bancorp may use the proceeds it retains from the offering:

to invest in investment securities;

to fund the payment of cash dividends to stockholders;

to repurchase shares of its common stock, subject to regulatory restrictions;

to finance the possible acquisition of financial institutions or other businesses related to banking, although we have no specific plans regarding any acquisitions at this time; and

for general corporate purposes.

Under current applicable regulations, Malvern Federal Bancorp may not repurchase shares of its common stock during the first year following the reorganization, except to fund equity benefit plans or, with prior regulatory approval, when extraordinary circumstances exist. We do not anticipate making any stock repurchases during the first year after our reorganization except to fund our recognition and retention plan

upon approval by our shareholders.

We believe it is the right time for us to reorganize and issue stock in the offering as we believe that there continues to be opportunities for us to grow our loan portfolio, particularly commercial real estate and construction and development loans, and the net proceeds from the offering will further strengthen our capital position and enhance our ability to originate additional new loans. The increased capital from the offering proceeds also will enable us to make larger loans than we have been able to in the past, and we believe that this will help us in our efforts to be more competitive and to solicit new loans in our market area. In recent periods we have added personnel in our lending, accounting and administrative functions in anticipation of growth. We believe the net proceeds will facilitate our growth in accordance with our plans. Finally, as a result of the consolidation in the banking industry and the potential effect of the continuing market competition, we believe that we may have opportunities to acquire other financial institutions in the future, and the proceeds from the offering as well as our reorganization to the mutual holding company form will facilitate our ability to consider acquisitions in the future (although we have no current arrangements, understandings or agreements regarding any acquisition).

Malvern Federal Savings Bank intends to initially use the net proceeds it receives to fund loans and make short term investments. In the future, Malvern Federal Savings Bank may use the proceeds that it receives from the offering, which is shown in the table above as the amount contributed to Malvern Federal Savings Bank:

to fund new loans;

to finance the possible expansion of its network of financial center offices; and

for general corporate purposes.

We may need regulatory approvals to engage in some of the activities listed above.

Except as described above, neither Malvern Federal Bancorp nor Malvern Federal Savings Bank has any specific plans for the investment of the net proceeds of this offering and has not allocated a specific portion of the proceeds to any particular use. For a discussion of our business reasons for undertaking the reorganization and offering see The Reorganization and Offering Purposes of Reorganization.

OUR POLICY REGARDING DIVIDENDS

After we complete the reorganization and offering, our board of directors will have the authority to declare dividends on the common stock, subject to statutory and regulatory requirements. We intend to pay quarterly cash dividends on the common stock commencing with the first full quarter after the reorganization. However, the rate of such dividends and the initial or continued payment thereof will depend upon a number of factors, including the amount of net proceeds retained by us in the offering, investment opportunities available to us, capital requirements, our financial condition and results of operations, tax considerations, statutory and regulatory limitations, dividends paid to us by Malvern Federal Savings Bank and general economic conditions. No assurances can be given that any dividends will be paid or that, if paid, will not be reduced or eliminated in future periods. Special cash dividends, stock dividends or tax-free returns of capital may be paid in addition to, or in lieu of, regular cash dividends. No dividend will be declared or paid, however, if it will be classified as a return of capital during the first three years after our reorganization.

If we pay dividends to our stockholders, we also will be required to pay dividends to Malvern Federal Mutual Holding Company, unless Malvern Federal Mutual Holding Company elects to waive such dividends. Any dividend waivers by Malvern Federal Mutual Holding Company are subject to prior notice to and non-objection from the Office of Thrift Supervision. We anticipate that Malvern Federal Mutual Holding Company will waive dividends. Under Office of Thrift Supervision regulations, if Malvern Federal Mutual Holding Company waives dividends, it will not result in dilution to public stockholders in the event Malvern Federal Mutual Holding Company converts to stock form. See Regulation B Regulation of Malvern Federal Bancorp, Inc. and Malvern Federal Mutual Holding Company.

Dividends from us may eventually depend, in part, upon receipt of dividends from Malvern Federal Savings Bank, because we initially will have no source of income other than dividends from Malvern Federal Savings Bank, earnings from the investment of proceeds from the sale of common stock retained by us, and principal and interest payments with respect to our loan to our employee stock ownership plan. The payment of dividends by Malvern Federal Savings Bank is subject to certain restrictions under Office of Thrift Supervision regulations. See Regulation - Malvern Federal Savings Bank - Capital Distributions.

Any payment of dividends by Malvern Federal Savings Bank to us which would be deemed to be drawn out of Malvern Federal Savings Bank s bad debt reserves would require a payment of taxes at the then-current tax rate by Malvern Federal Savings Bank on the amount of earnings deemed to be removed from the reserves for such distribution. Malvern Federal Savings Bank does not intend to make any distribution to us that would create such a federal tax liability. See Taxation.

Unlike Malvern Federal Savings Bank, we are not subject to the above regulatory restrictions on the payment of dividends to our stockholders, although the source of such dividends may eventually depend, in part, upon dividends from Malvern Federal Savings Bank in addition to the net proceeds retained by us and earnings thereon.

POSSIBLE CONVERSION OF MALVERN FEDERAL MUTUAL HOLDING COMPANY TO STOCK FORM

Office of Thrift Supervision regulations specifically authorize mutual holding companies such as Malvern Federal Mutual Holding Company to (i) convert to stock form and (ii) exchange stock issued by the converted holding company (e.g., Malvern Federal Mutual Holding Company) for stock issued by a subsidiary holding company (e.g., Malvern Federal Bancorp). In the future, Malvern Federal Mutual Holding Company may convert from the mutual to stock form in a transaction commonly known as a second-step conversion. In a second-step conversion, members of Malvern Federal Mutual Holding Company would have subscription rights to purchase common stock of Malvern Federal Bancorp, or its successor, and the public stockholders of Malvern Federal Bancorp would be entitled to exchange their shares of common stock for shares of the converted Malvern Federal Mutual Holding Company in a manner that is fair and reasonable to the stockholders. This exchange ratio may be adjusted to reflect any assets owned by Malvern Federal Mutual Holding Company. Malvern Federal Bancorp s public stockholders would own approximately the same percentage of the resulting entity as they owned prior to the second-step conversion. Our board of directors has no current plans to undertake a second-step conversion transaction. Although Malvern Federal Mutual Holding Company may convert to stock form in the future, Malvern Federal Mutual Holding Company has no current plans and there can be no assurance as to when, if ever, such a conversion will occur. Approval from the Office of Thrift Supervision is required for Malvern Federal Mutual Holding Company to convert to stock form would require the approval of its members prior to the transaction and approval of Malvern Federal Bancorp s stockholders.

MARKET FOR OUR COMMON STOCK

Because this is our initial public offering, we have never issued any capital stock and there is no market for our common stock at this time. After we complete the reorganization and offering, we anticipate that our common stock will be listed for trading on the Nasdaq Global Market under the symbol MLVF. Stifel, Nicolaus & Company, Incorporated has indicated its intention to make a market in our common stock, however, it is under no obligation to do so.

The development and maintenance of an active trading market depends upon the existence of willing buyers and sellers, the presence of which is not within our control or of any market maker. It is unlikely that an active and liquid trading market for the common stock will develop due to the small size of the offering and the small number of stockholders expected following the reorganization and offering. We cannot assure you that an active trading market will develop or that, if it develops, it will continue. Nor can we assure you that, if you purchase shares, you will be able to sell them at or above the \$10.00 per share purchase price. Under such circumstances, you could have difficulty selling your shares on short notice and, therefore, you should not view the common stock as a short-term investment.

REGULATORY CAPITAL REQUIREMENTS

At September 30, 2007, Malvern Federal Savings Bank exceeded all of its regulatory capital requirements. The table on the following page sets forth Malvern Federal Savings Bank s historical capital under generally accepted accounting principles and regulatory capital at September 30, 2007, and the pro forma capital of Malvern Federal Savings Bank after giving effect to the reorganization and the offering, based upon the sale of the number of shares shown in the table. The pro forma capital amounts reflect the receipt by Malvern Federal Savings Bank of 50% of the net reorganization proceeds. The pro forma risk-based capital amounts assume the investment of the net proceeds received by Malvern Federal Savings Bank in assets which have a risk-weight of 20% under applicable regulations, as if such net proceeds had been received and so applied at September 30, 2007.

	Malvern Federal Savings Bank Historical at September 30, 2007 Percent of Amount Assets ⁽¹⁾		Pro Forma at September 30, 2007 Based on											
			2,302,65 Sold \$10.0 Sha	d at 0 Per	2,709,000 Sold \$10.0 Sha	d at 0 Per	3,115,35 Sold \$10.0 Sha	d at 0 Per	3,582,65 Sold \$10.0 Sha	d at 0 Per				
			Amount	Percent of Assets ⁽¹⁾	Amount	Percent of Assets ⁽¹⁾	Amount	Percent of Assets ⁽¹⁾	Amount	Percent of Assets ⁽¹⁾				
					Dollars in	Thousands)							
Capital at Bank Level:				(1	Jonars III	Thousands	')							
GAAP capital	\$ 44,039	7.98%	\$ 52,828	9.39%	\$ 54,471	9.64%	\$ 56,114	9.90%	\$ 58,003	10.19%				
Tangible capital:														
Actual	\$44,322		\$ 53,111		\$ 54,754		\$ 56,397		\$ 58,286	10.24%				
Requirement	8,278	1.50	8,442	1.50	8,472	1.50	8,502	1.50	8,537	1.50				
Excess	\$ 36,044	6.53%	\$ 44,669	7.94%	\$ 46,282	8.19%	\$ 47,895	8.45%	\$ 49,749	8.74%				
Core capital:														
Actual	\$44,322	8.03%	\$ 53,111	9.44%	\$ 54,754	9.69%	\$ 56,397	9.95%	\$ 58,286	10.24%				
Requirement	22,086	4.00	22,511	4.00	22,591	4.00	22,672	4.00	22,764	4.00				
Excess	\$ 22,236	4.03%	\$ 30,600	5.44%	\$ 32,163	5.69%	\$ 33,725	5.95%	\$ 35,522	6.24%				
Tier 1 risk-based capital:														
Actual	\$44,322	10.36%	\$ 53,111	12.38%	\$ 54,754	12.75%	\$ 56,397	13.12%	\$ 58,286	13.55%				
Requirement	17,107	4.00	17,159	4.00	17,176	4.00	17,192	4.00	17,210	4.00				
Excess	\$ 27,215	6.36%	\$ 35,952	8.38%	\$ 37,578	8.75%	\$ 39,205	9.12%	\$41,076	9.55%				
Total risk based	* 1= 000	44.040	· • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	10010	(A #0 100	10 (10)		40.000	(A C 1 0 7 0	4.4.40~				
capital Risk-based	\$47,988	11.24%	\$ 56,777	13.24%	\$ 58,420	13.61%	\$ 60,063	13.97%	\$61,952	14.40%				
requirement	34,215	8.00	34,319	8.00	34,351	8.00	34,383	8.00	34,420	8.00				
Excess	\$ 13,773	3.24%	\$ 22,458	5.24%	\$ 24,069	5.61%	\$ 25,680	5.97%	\$ 27,532	6.40%				
Reconciliation of Capital Infused into Malvern Federal Savings Bank:														
Net proceeds infused			\$ 10,888		\$12,902		\$ 14,915		\$17,230					
Less:			,		,		,		,					

Common stock acquired by employee stock ownership plan	(2,099)	(2,470)	(2,840)	(3,266)
Pro forma increase in GAAP and regulatory capital	\$ 8,789	\$ 10,432	\$ 12,075	\$ 13,964

⁽¹⁾ Adjusted total or adjusted risk-weighted assets, as appropriate.

OUR CAPITALIZATION

The following table presents the historical capitalization of Malvern Federal Savings Bank at September 30, 2007, and our pro forma consolidated capitalization after giving effect to the reorganization, based upon the sale of the number of shares shown below and the other assumptions set forth under Unaudited Pro Forma Data.

Malvern Federal Bancorp, Inc. - Pro Forma Based Upon Sale at \$10.00 Per Share

	Malvern Federal Savings Bank Historical Capitalization		(N of	2,302,650 Shares (Minimum of Offering Range)		2,709,000 Shares (Midpoint of Offering Range)		3,115,350 Shares (Maximum of Offering Range)		5582,653 Shares ⁽¹⁾ 5% above (aximum Offering Range)
					(Ir	Thousands)				
Deposits ⁽²⁾	\$	433,488	\$	433,488	\$	433,488	\$	433,488	\$	433,488
Borrowings		71,387		71,387		71,387		71,387		71,387
Total deposits and borrowings	\$	504,875	\$	504,875	\$	504,875	\$	504,875	\$	504,875
					_		_			
Shareholders equity:										
Preferred stock, \$.01 par value, 40,000,000										
shares authorized; none to be issued	\$		\$		\$		\$		\$	
Common stock, \$.01 par value, 40,000,000										
shares authorized; shares to be issued as										
reflected ⁽³⁾				54		63		72		83
Additional paid-in capital ⁽³⁾				22,794		27,000		31,206		36,043
Retained earnings ⁽⁴⁾		44,322		44,322		44,322		44,322		44,322
Less:										
Expense of Stock Contribution to Malvern				(1.071)		(1.260)		(1.440)		(1.666)
Federal Charitable Foundation				(1,071)		(1,260)		(1,449)		(1,666)
Plus:										
Tax Benefit of Contribution to Malvern Federal Charitable Foundation				412		485		558		642
		(283)		(283)		(283)		(283)		(283)
Accumulated other comprehensive (loss) Less:		(203)		(263)		(263)		(263)		(203)
Assets retained by Malvern Federal Mutual										
Holding Company				(100)		(100)		(100)		(100)
Common stock acquired by our employee				(100)		(100)		(100)		(100)
stock ownership plan ⁽⁵⁾				(2,099)		(2,470)		(2,840)		(3,266)
Common stock to be acquired by our				(2,0))		(2, . 7 0)		(2,010)		(3,200)
recognition and retention plan ⁽⁶⁾				(1,050)		(1,235)		(1,420)		(1,633)
Total equity	\$	44,039	\$	62,979	\$	66,523	\$	70,066	\$	74,142

⁽¹⁾ As adjusted to give effect to an increase in the number of shares which could occur due to an increase in the offering range of up to 15% to reflect changes in market and financial conditions before we complete the reorganization or to fill the order of our employee stock ownership plan.

⁽²⁾ Does not reflect withdrawals from deposit accounts for the purchase of common stock in the reorganization. Such withdrawals would reduce pro forma deposits by the amount of such withdrawals.

No effect has been given to the issuance of additional shares of common stock pursuant to our proposed stock option plan. We intend to adopt a stock option plan and to submit such plan to stockholders at a meeting of stockholders to be held at least six months following completion of the reorganization. If the plan is approved by stockholders, an amount equal to 4.90% of the shares of common stock outstanding after the reorganization will be reserved for future issuance under such plan. Your ownership percentage would decrease by approximately 4.7% if all potential stock options are exercised from our authorized but unissued stock. See Unaudited Pro Forma Data and Our Management - New Stock Benefit Plans - Stock Option Plan.

22

- (4) The retained earnings of Malvern Federal Savings Bank will be substantially restricted after the reorganization. Malvern Federal Mutual Holding Company will have an initial capitalization of \$100,000.
- (5) Assumes that 3.92% of the common stock outstanding after the reorganization, including shares issued to Malvern Federal Mutual Holding Company and contributed to the Malvern Federal Charitable Foundation, will be purchased by our employee stock ownership plan in the offering at a price of \$10.00 per share. If the employee stock ownership plan buys shares in the market after the reorganization, the purchase price of those shares may be more or less than the \$10.00 per share offering price, which will change the amount of net proceeds used for this purpose. The common stock acquired by our employee stock ownership plan is reflected as a reduction of shareholders equity. Assumes the funds used to acquire our employee stock ownership plan shares will be borrowed from Malvern Federal Bancorp. See Note 2 to the table set forth under Unaudited Pro Forma Data and Our Management New Stock Benefit Plans Employee Stock Ownership Plan.
- Gives effect to the recognition and retention plan which we expect to adopt after the reorganization and present to shareholders for (6) approval at a meeting of shareholders to be held at least six months after we complete the reorganization. No shares will be purchased by the recognition and retention plan in the reorganization, and such plan cannot purchase any shares until shareholder approval has been obtained. If the recognition and retention plan is approved by our shareholders, the plan intends to acquire an amount of common stock equal to 1.96% of the shares of common stock to be outstanding after the reorganization, including shares issued to Malvern Federal Mutual Holding Company and the Malvern Federal Charitable Foundation, or 107,100, 126,000, 144,900 and 166,635 shares at the minimum, midpoint, maximum and 15% above the maximum of the reorganization and offering range, respectively. The table assumes that shareholder approval has been obtained and that such shares are purchased in the open market at \$10.00 per share. The common stock so acquired by the stock recognition and retention plan is reflected as a reduction in shareholders equity. If the shares are purchased at prices higher or lower than the initial purchase price of \$10.00 per share, such purchases would have a greater or lesser impact, respectively, on shareholders equity. If the recognition and retention plan purchases authorized but unissued shares from Malvern Federal Bancorp, such issuance would dilute the voting interests of existing shareholders by approximately 1.9%. Malvern Federal Bancorp intends to contribute capital to the restricted stock plan to fund the purchase of shares. See Unaudited Pro Forma Data, Our Management - New Stock Benefit Plans - Stock Recognition and Retention Plan and How Our Net Proceeds Will Be Used.

UNAUDITED PRO FORMA DATA

The actual net proceeds from the sale of our common stock in the offering cannot be determined until the reorganization is completed. However, the net proceeds are currently estimated to be between \$ 21.8 million and \$ 29.8 million, or up to \$ 34.4 million in the event the offering range is increased by approximately 15%, based upon the following assumptions:

We will sell all shares of common stock in the subscription offering and community offering with no shares sold in a syndicated community offering;

Our employee stock ownership plan will purchase an amount equal to 3.92% of the shares to be outstanding after the reorganization (including shares issued to Malvern Federal Mutual Holding Company and the Malvern Federal Charitable Foundation) at a price of \$10.00 per share with a loan from Malvern Federal Bancorp;

E xpenses of the reorganization and offering, other than the underwriting commissions to be paid to Stifel, Nicolaus & Company, Incorporated, are estimated to be \$1,045,000;

46,250 shares of common stock will be purchased by our employees, directors and their immediate families; and

Stifel, Nicolaus & Company, Incorporated will receive a fee equal to 1.0% of the aggregate purchase price of the shares of stock sold in the offering, excluding any shares purchased by any employee benefit plans, and any of our directors, officers or employees or members of their immediate families.

We have prepared the following table, which sets forth our historical consolidated net income and shareholders equity prior to the reorganization and our pro forma consolidated net income and shareholders equity following the reorganization. In preparing these tables and in calculating pro forma data, the following assumptions have been made:

Pro forma earnings have been calculated assuming the stock had been sold at the beginning of the period and the net proceeds had been invested at an average yield of 4.05% for the year ended September 30, 2007, which approximates the yield on a one-year U.S. Treasury bill on September 30, 2007. This rate was used in lieu of the arithmetic average method because we believe it reflects the yield that we will receive on the net proceeds of the offering.

The pro forma after-tax yield on the net proceeds from the offering is assumed to be 2.49% for the year ended September 30, 2007, based on an effective tax rate of 38.5%.

No withdrawals were made from Malvern Federal Savings Bank s deposit accounts for the purchase of shares in the offering.

Historical and pro forma per share amounts have been calculated by dividing historical and pro forma amounts by the indicated number of shares of stock, as adjusted into the pro forma net income per share to give effect to the purchase of shares by the employee stock ownership plan.

Pro forma shareholders equity amounts have been calculated as if our common stock had been sold in the offering on September 30, 2007 and, accordingly, no effect has been given to the assumed earnings effect of the transactions.

The following pro forma information may not be representative of the financial effects of the reorganization at the date on which the reorganization actually occurs and should not be taken as indicative of future results of operations. Pro forma shareholders equity represents the difference between the stated amount of our assets and liabilities computed in accordance with generally accepted accounting principles. Shareholders equity does not give effect to intangible assets in the event of a liquidation or to Malvern Federal Savings Bank s bad debt reserve. The pro forma shareholders equity is not intended to represent the fair market value of the common stock and may be different than amounts that would be available for distribution to shareholders in the event of liquidation.

The table reflects the possible issuance of additional shares to be reserved for future issuance pursuant to our proposed stock option plan which we expect to adopt following the offering and present, together with the stock recognition and retention plan discussed below, to our shareholders for approval at a meeting to be held at least six months after the reorganization is completed. See Our Management New Stock Benefit Plans. For purposes of the table, we have assumed that shareholder approval was obtained, that the exercise price of the stock options and the market price of the common stock at the date of grant were \$10.00 per share, that the stock options had a term of 10 years and vested pro rata over five years, and that the stock option plan granted options to acquire common stock equal to 4.9% of the to-be outstanding shares of Malvern Federal Bancorp upon completion of the reorganization and offering. We applied the Black-Scholes option pricing model to estimate a grant date fair value of \$3.86 for each option. Finally, we assumed that 25.0% of the stock options were non-qualified options granted to directors, resulting in a tax benefit (at an assumed tax rate of 38.5%) for a deduction equal to the grant date fair value of the options. There can be no assurance that shareholder approval of the stock option plan will be obtained, that the exercise price of the options will be \$10.00 per share or that the Black-Scholes option pricing model assumptions used to prepare the table will be the same at the time the options are granted.

The tables also give effect to the recognition and retention plan, which we expect to adopt following the offering and present, together with the new stock option plan discussed above, to our shareholders for approval at a meeting to be held at least six months after the reorganization and offering is completed. If approved by shareholders, the recognition and retention plan intends to acquire an amount of common stock equal to 1.96% of Malvern Federal Bancorp s common stock to be outstanding after the reorganization and offering, either through open market purchases, if permissible, or from authorized but unissued shares of common stock. The tables assume that shareholder approval has been obtained and that the shares acquired by the stock recognition and retention plan are purchased in the open market at \$10.00 per share and vest over a five-year period. There can be no assurance that shareholder approval of the recognition and retention plan will be obtained, that the shares will be purchased in the open market or that the purchase price will be \$10.00 per share.

The table below summarizes historical consolidated data of Malvern Federal Savings Bank and Malvern Federal Bancorp s pro forma data at or for the date and period indicated based on the assumptions set forth above and in the table and should not be used as a basis for projection of the market value of our common stock following the reorganization.

At or For the Year Ended September 30, 2007

	2,302,650 shares sold at \$10.00 per share (Minimum of range)		2,709,000 shares sold at \$10.00 per share (Midpoint of range)		3,115,350 shares sold at \$10.00 per share (Maximum of range)		3,582,653 shares sold at \$10.00 per share (15% above Maximum) ⁽⁹⁾	
			(D	ollars in thousands	excent	ner share amount	2)	
Gross Proceeds of Offering	\$	23,027	\$		\$	31,154		35,827
Plus Shares Issued to the Foundation	Ψ 	1,071	Ψ	1,260	Ψ	1,449	Ψ	1,666
Pro Forma Market Capitalization	\$	24,098	\$	28,350	\$	32,603	\$	37,493
Gross Proceeds of Offering	\$	23,027	\$	27,090	\$	31,154	\$	35,827
Less offering expenses		1,250		1,287		1,324		1,366
Estimated net offering proceeds		21,777		25,803		29,830		34,461
Less MHC capitalization		(100)		(100)		(100)		(100)
Less ESOP shares		(2,099)		(2,470)		(2,840)		(3,266)
Less recognition and retention plan shares		(1,050)		(1,235)		(1,420)		(1,633)
Estimated net proceeds available for investment	\$	18,528	\$	21,999	\$	25,469	\$	29,461
Consolidated net income:								
Historical	\$	2,412	\$	2,412	\$	2,412	\$	2,412
Pro forma adjustments:								
Net income from proceeds		461		548		634		734
ESOP ⁽²⁾		(86)		(101)		(116)		(134)
Recognition and retention plan ⁽³⁾ Pro forma stock option adjustment ⁽⁵⁾		(129) (183)		(152) (215)		(175) (248)		(201) (285)
Pro forma net income ⁽⁴⁾	\$	2,475	\$	2,492	\$	2,507	\$	2,526
Net income per share:(1)								
Historical	\$	0.47	\$	0.40	\$	0.35	\$	0.30
Pro forma adjustments:								
Net income from proceeds		0.09		0.09		0.09		0.09
ESOP ⁽²⁾		(0.02)		(0.02)		(0.02)		(0.02)
Recognition and retention plan ⁽³⁾		(0.03)		(0.03)		(0.03)		(0.03)
Pro forma stock option adjustment ⁽⁵⁾		(0.04)		(0.04)		(0.04)		(0.04)
Pro forma net income per share ⁽¹⁾⁽⁴⁾	\$	0.47	\$	0.40	\$	0.35	\$	0.30
Offering price as a multiple of pro forma net								
earnings per share		21.28x		25.00x		28.57x		33.33x
Number of shares outstanding for pro forma net income per share calculations ⁽¹⁾		5,159,078		6,069,504		6,979,930		8,026,919
Shareholders equity:	¢	44.020	¢	44.020	¢	44.020	¢	44.020
Historical Estimated net offering proceeds	\$	44,039 21,777	\$	44,039 25,803	\$	44,039 29,830	\$	44,039 34,461
Esumated net offering proceeds		21,///		23,803		29,830		34,401

Plus shares issued to foundation	1,071		1,260	1,449	1,666
Less shares issued to foundation	(1,071)		(1,260)	(1,449)	(1,666)
Plus tax benefit of foundation contribution	412		485	558	642
Less capitalization of MHC	(100)		(100)	(100)	(100)
Less ESOP)	(2,099)		(2,470)	(2,840)	(3,266)
Less Recognition and retention plant)	(1,050)		(1,235)	(1,420)	(1,633)
Pro forma shareholders equit(9)	\$ 62,979	\$	66,523	\$ 70,066	\$ 74,142
Shareholders equity per share?)					
Historical	\$ 8.22	\$	6.99	\$ 6.08	\$ 5.29
Estimated net offering proceeds	4.07		4.10	4.12	4.14
Less capitalization of MHC	(0.02)		(0.02)	(0.01)	(0.01)
Plus shares issued to foundation	0.20		0.20	0.20	0.20
Less shares issued to foundation	(0.20)		(0.20)	(0.20)	(0.20)
Plus tax benefit of foundation contribution	0.08		0.08	0.08	0.08
Less ESO(P)	(0.39)		(0.39)	(0.39)	(0.39)
Less Recognition and retention plan	(0.20)		(0.20)	(0.20)	(0.20)
Pro forma shareholders equity per shar(©)(7)	\$ 11.76	\$	10.56	\$ 9.68	\$ 8.91
Offering price as a percentage of pro forma shareholders equity per share.	85.03%)	94.70%	103.31%	112.23%
Number of shares outstanding for pro forma book value per share calculations	5,355,000		6,300,000	7,245,000	8,331,750

(Footnotes begin on next page)

- (1) Per share net income data is based on 5,159,078, 6,069,504, 6,979,930 and 8,026,919 shares outstanding at the minimum, midpoint, maximum and adjusted maximum of the estimated offering range, respectively, which represents shares sold in the offering and shares to be allocated or distributed under our ESOP and stock recognition and retention plan for the period presented.
- (2) It is assumed that 3.92% of the aggregate shares to be outstanding after the reorganization (including shares issued to Malvern Federal Mutual Holding Company and contributed to the Malvern Federal Charitable Foundation) will be purchased by our ESOP at a price of \$10.00 per share. The funds used to acquire such shares are assumed to have been borrowed by the ESOP from Malvern Federal Bancorp. Malvern Federal Savings Bank intends to make annual contributions to the employee stock ownership plan in an amount at least equal to the principal and interest requirement of the debt. If the employee stock ownership plan buys shares in the market after the reorganization, the purchase price of those shares may be less or more than \$10 per share offering price, which will vary the amount of proceeds used for this purpose. The amount to be borrowed is reflected as a reduction to shareholders—equity. Annual contributions are expected to be made to the ESOP in an amount at least equal to the principal and interest requirement of the debt. The pro forma net income assumes: (i) that the contribution to the ESOP is equivalent to the debt service requirement for the year ended September 30, 2007, at an average fair value of \$10.00; and (ii) only the ESOP shares committed to be released were considered outstanding for purposes of the net income per share calculations.
- Gives effect to the stock recognition and retention plan we expect to adopt following the reorganization and offering. This plan is expected to acquire a number of shares of common stock equal to an aggregate of 1.96% of the shares of common stock to be outstanding after the reorganization (including shares issued to Malvern Federal Mutual Holding Company and contributed to the Malvern Federal Charitable Foundation), or 104,958, 123,480, 142,002 and 163,302 shares of common stock at the minimum, midpoint, maximum and adjusted maximum of the estimated offering range, respectively, either through open market purchases or directly from Malvern Federal Bancorp. Funds used by the stock recognition and retention plan to purchase shares in the open market would be contributed by Malvern Federal Bancorp. In calculating the pro forma effect of the stock recognition and retention plan, it is assumed that the shares were acquired by the plan at the beginning of the period presented in open market purchases at \$10.00 per share and that 20% of the amount contributed was an amortized expense during such period. The issuance of authorized but unissued shares of our common stock to the stock recognition and retention plan instead of open market purchases would dilute the voting interests of existing shareholders by approximately 1.92%.
- (4) Does not give effect to the non-recurring expense that will be recognized in fiscal 2008 as a result of the contribution of common stock to Malvern Federal Charitable Foundation.

The following table shows the estimated after-tax expense associated with the contribution to the foundation, as well as pro forma net income (loss) and pro forma net income (loss) per share assuming the contribution to the foundation was expensed during the period presented.

	Minimum of Offering Range	Midpoint of Offering Range	Maximum of Offering Range	15% Above Maximum of Offering Range		
		(Dollars in thousan	ds, except per share am	nounts)		
After-tax expense of						
contribution to foundation:						
Year Ended September 30, 2007	\$ 659	\$ 775	\$ 891	\$ 1,024		
Pro forma net income (loss):						
Year ended September 30, 2007	1,816	1,717	1,616	1,502		
Pro forma net income (loss) per share:						
Year ended September 30, 2007	0.35	0.28	0.23	0.19		

The pro forma data assume that we will realize 100% of the income tax benefit as a result of the contribution to the foundation based on a 38.5% tax rate. The realization of the tax benefit is limited annually to 10% of our annual taxable income. However, for federal and state tax purposes, we can carry forward any unused portion of the deduction for five years following the year in which the contribution is made.

(Footnotes continued on next page)

- (5) The adjustment to pro forma net income for stock options reflects the compensation expense associated with the stock options (assuming no federal tax benefit) that may be granted under the new stock option plan to be adopted following the reorganization and offering. If the new stock option plan is approved by shareholders, a number of shares equal to 4.9% of the to-be outstanding shares of Malvern Federal Bancorp will be reserved for future issuance upon the exercise of stock options that may be granted under the plan. Using the Black-Scholes option-pricing formula, each option is assumed to have a value of \$3.86, assuming an exercise price and grant date fair value of common stock of \$10.00 per share. It is assumed that all stock options were granted in the first year after the offering, that stock options granted under the stock option plan vest over a five-year period, or 20.0% per year, that compensation expense is recognized on a straight-line basis over each vesting period so that 20.0% of the value of the options awarded was an amortized expense during each year. If the fair market value per share is different than \$10.00 per share on the date options are awarded under the stock option plan, or if the assumptions used in the option-pricing formula are different from those used in preparing this pro forma data, the value of the stock options and the related expense would be different. Applicable accounting standards do not prescribe a specific valuation technique to be used to estimate the fair value of employee stock options. Malvern Federal Bancorp may use a valuation technique other than the Black-Scholes option-pricing formula and that technique may produce a different value. The issuance of authorized but unissued shares of common stock to satisfy option exercises instead of shares repurchased in the open market would dilute the ownership interests of existing shareholders by approximately 4.7%.
- (6) The retained earnings of Malvern Federal Savings Bank will continue to be substantially restricted after the reorganization.
- (7) Shareholders equity per share data is based upon 5,355,000, 6,300,000, 7,245,000 and 8,331,750 shares outstanding at the minimum, midpoint, maximum and adjusted maximum of the estimated offering range, respectively, representing shares issued in the reorganization and offering.
- (8) Based on pro forma net income for the year ended September 30, 2007.
- (9) As adjusted to give effect to an increase in the number of shares which could occur due to an increase in the estimated offering range of up to 15% as a result of regulatory considerations, demand for the shares, or changes in market or general financial and economic conditions following the commencement of the offering.

COMPARISON OF INDEPENDENT VALUATION AND PRO FORMA FINANCIAL INFORMATION WITH AND WITHOUT THE FOUNDATION

As set forth in the following table, if Malvern Federal Bancorp was not making a contribution to the Malvern Federal Charitable Foundation as part of the reorganization, RP Financial estimates that the pro forma valuation of Malvern Federal Bancorp would be greater, which would increase the amount of common stock offered for sale in the reorganization offering. If the foundation were not established, there is no assurance that the appraisal would conclude that the pro forma market value of Malvern Federal Bancorp would be the same as the estimate set forth in the table below. Any appraisal would be based on the facts and circumstances existing at that time, including, among other things, market and economic conditions.

The information presented in the following table is for comparative purposes only. It assumes that the reorganization was completed at September 30, 2007, based on the assumptions set forth under Unaudited Pro Forma Data.

	At the Minimum of Offering Range		At the Mi Offering	1	At the Ma Offering		At the Maximum, as Adjusted, of Offering Range		
	With Foundation	No Foundation	With Foundation	No Foundation	With Foundation	No Foundation	With Foundation	No Foundation	
			(Dollars in	n thousands, ex	amounts)				
Estimated offering amount (1)	\$ 23,027	24,671	27,090	29,025	31,154	33,379	35,827	38,386	
Pro forma market capitalization									
(excluding Malvern Federal Mutual									
Holding Company)	24,098	24,671	28,350	29,025	32,603	33,379	37,493	38,386	
Estimated pro forma valuation	53,550	54,825	63,000	64,500	72,450	74,175	83,318	85,301	
Pro forma total assets	570,872	572,014	574,416	575,759	577,959	579,504	582,035	583,811	
Pro forma total liabilities	507,893	507,893	507,893	507,893	507,893	507,893	507,893	507,893	
Pro forma stockholders equity	62,979	64,121	66,523	67,866	70,066	71,611	74,142	75,918	
Pro forma net income	2,475	2,505	2,492	2,525	2,507	2,547	2,526	2,571	
Pro forma stockholders equity per share	11.76	11.69	10.56	10.52	9.68	9.66	8.91	8.90	
Pro forma net income per share	0.47	0.47	0.40	0.41	0.35	0.35	0.30	0.30	
Pro Forma Pricing Ratios:									
Offering price as a percentage of pro									
forma stockholders equity	85.03%	85.54	94.70%	95.06%	103.31%	103.52%	112.23%	112.36%	
Offering price as a multiple of pro									
forma net income per share	21.28	21.28	25.00	24.39	28.57	28.57	33.33	33.33	
Pro Forma Financial Ratios:									
Return on assets	0.43%	0.44%	0.43%	0.44%	0.43%	0.44%	0.43%	0.44%	
Return on stockholders equity	3.93	3.91	3.75	3.72	3.58	3.56	3.41	3.39	
Stockholders equity to total assets	11.03	11.21	11.58	11.79	12.12	12.36	12.74	13.00	

⁽¹⁾ Based on independent valuation prepared by RP Financial as of January 25, 2008.

MANAGEMENT S DISCUSSION AND ANALYSIS OF FINANCIAL CONDITION AND RESULTS OF OPERATIONS

Overview

We are a community oriented savings bank headquartered in Paoli, Pennsylvania. We currently operate seven financial center offices in Chester County, which is located in southeastern Pennsylvania approximately 25 miles west of downtown Philadelphia. Our primary business consists of attracting deposits from the general public and using those funds together with funds we borrow to originate loans to our customers. At September 30, 2007, we had total assets of \$551.9 million, including \$466.2 million in net portfolio loans and \$30.6 million of investment securities, total deposits of \$433.5 million and total equity of \$44.0 million.

Our results of operations depend, to a large extent, on net interest income, which is the difference between the income earned on our loan and investment portfolios and interest expense on deposits and borrowings. Our net interest income is largely determined by our net interest spread, which is the difference between the average yield earned on interest-earning assets and the average rate paid on interest-bearing liabilities, and the relative amounts of interest-earning assets and interest-bearing liabilities. Results of operations are also affected by our provisions for loan losses, fee income and other, non-interest income and non-interest expenses. Our other, or non-interest, expenses principally consist of compensation and employee benefits, office occupancy and equipment expense, data processing, advertising and business promotion and other expense. After the reorganization, we expect that our non-interest expenses will increase as we grow and expand our operations. In addition, our other expenses will increase due to the new stock benefit plans that we intend to implement. See Pro Forma Data. Our results of operations are also significantly affected by general economic and competitive conditions, particularly changes in interest rates, government policies and actions of regulatory authorities. Future changes in applicable law, regulations or government policies may materially impact our financial conditions and results of operations.

Business Strategy

Our business strategy is focused on operating a growing and profitable community-oriented financial institution. Below are certain of the highlights of our business strategy:

Growing and Diversifying Our Loan Portfolio by, among other things, increasing our origination of commercial real estate loans. During the past five fiscal years, we have increased our net loans by 57.8% to \$466.2 million (excluding \$9.3 million of loans held for sale) at September 30, 2007 from \$295.5 million at September 30, 2003. We have emphasized increased originations of commercial real estate loans. In addition, we have increased our emphasis on originating construction loans and consumer loans. Our commercial real estate and construction and development loans have increased from an aggregate of \$57.1 million, or 19.2%, of our total loan portfolio, at September 30, 2003 to \$167.4 million, or 35.0% of the total loan portfolio (including loans held for sale), at September 30, 2007. Similarly, our consumer loans, which consist primarily of home equity loans and lines of credit, have increased from \$37.5 million, or 12.6% of the total loan portfolio at September 30, 2003 to \$92.1 million, or 19.3% of the loan portfolio, at September 30, 2007. Commercial real estate, construction and development and consumer loans all typically have higher yields and are more interest sensitive than long-term single family residential mortgage loans. We plan to continue to grow and diversify our loan portfolio, and we intend to continue to grow our holdings of commercial real estate loans and construction and developments loans. In addition, the net proceeds to be received from the reorganization and offering will increase our loan-to-one borrower limits, which will permit us to originate and retain larger balance, commercial real estate and construction loans.

Growing our franchise by expanding our financial center network in our market area and contiguous communities. We intend to pursue opportunities to expand our market area by opening additional banking offices, which may include loan production offices, and, possibly, through acquisitions of other financial institutions and banking related businesses (although we have no current plans, understandings or agreements with respect to any specific acquisitions). We expect to focus on contiguous areas to our current locations in Chester County, Pennsylvania as well as adjoining counties in southeastern Pennsylvania.

Increasing our market share in our current markets. We operate in a competitive market area for banking products and services. In the five most recent fiscal years we have seen a decline in our deposit share in Chester County, which we attribute in large part to the extremely competitive banking environment. In fiscal 2007, we were able to reverse this trend and modestly increased our deposit share in Chester County to 4.72%. We are focused on continuing our efforts to increase market share by increasing the banking products we offer, increasing our business in non-traditional products and services, such as insurance, adding banking locations and increasing our marketing and advertising efforts.

Increasing our core deposits. We are attempting to increase our core deposits, which we define as all deposits products other than certificates of deposit, by offering customers additional deposit products as well as incentives to invest in core deposits. At September 30, 2007, our core deposits amounted to \$165.2 million, or 38.1% of total deposits, compared to \$143.4 million, or 35.6% of total deposits, at September 30, 2006. During fiscal 2007, we began offering higher rates on certain money market accounts as an incentive to our customers. Our money market accounts increased by \$27.0 million, or 57.6%, from September 30, 2006 to September 30, 2007. We have continued our promotional efforts to increase core deposits and expect to add additional deposit products in fiscal 2008 as part of our efforts to increase core deposits.

Maintaining High Asset Quality. We continue to maintain exceptional levels of asset quality. At September 30, 2007, our non-performing loans amounted to \$2.4 million or 0.5% of total loans. We attribute our high asset quality to our prudent and conservative underwriting practices, and we intend to maintain high asset quality after the reorganization and offering even as we continue to grow the bank. We have no exposure to the sub-prime market for mortgage loans.

Continuing to Provide Exceptional Customer Service. As a community oriented savings bank, we take pride in providing exceptional customer service as a means to attract and retain customers. We deliver personalized service to our customers that distinguishes us from the large regional banks operating in our market area. Our management team has strong ties to, and deep roots in, the community. We believe that we know our customers banking needs and can respond quickly to address them.

This Management's Discussion and Analysis section is intended to assist in understanding the financial condition and results of operations of Malvern Federal Savings Bank. The discussion and analysis does not include any comments relating to Malvern Federal Bancorp, since Malvern Federal Bancorp has had no significant operations to date. The information contained in this section should be read in conjunction with our consolidated financial statements and the accompanying notes to the consolidated financial statements and other sections contained in this prospectus.

Critical Accounting Policies

In reviewing and understanding financial information for Malvern Federal Savings Bank, you are encouraged to read and understand the significant accounting policies used in preparing our consolidated financial statements. These policies are described in Note 2 of the notes to our consolidated financial statements included elsewhere in this prospectus. The accounting and financial reporting policies of Malvern Federal Savings Bank conform to accounting principles generally accepted in the United States of America and to general practices within the banking industry. Accordingly, the consolidated financial statements require certain estimates, judgments, and assumptions, which are believed to be reasonable, based upon the information available. These estimates and assumptions affect the reported amounts of assets and liabilities at the date of the consolidated financial statements and the reported amounts of income and expenses during the periods presented. The following accounting policies comprise those that management believes are the most critical to aid in fully understanding and evaluating our reported financial results. These policies require numerous estimates or economic assumptions that may prove inaccurate or may be subject to variations which may affect our reported results and financial condition for the period or in future periods.

Allowance for Loan Losses. The allowance for loan losses is established through a provision for loan losses charged to expense. Loans are charged against the allowance for loan losses when management believes that the collectibility of the principal is unlikely. Subsequent recoveries are added to the allowance. The allowance is an amount that represents the amount of probable and reasonably estimable known and inherent losses in the loan portfolio, based on evaluations of the collectibility of loans. The evaluations take into consideration such factors as changes in the types and amount of loans in the loan portfolio, historical loss experience, adverse situations that may affect the borrower s ability to repay, estimated value of any underlying collateral, estimated losses relating to specifically identified loans, and current economic conditions. This evaluation is inherently subjective as it requires material estimates including, among others, exposure at default, the amount and timing of expected future cash flows on impacted loans, value of collateral, estimated losses on our loan portfolio and general amounts for historical loss experience. All of these estimates may be susceptible to significant change.

While management uses the best information available to make loan loss allowance evaluations, adjustments to the allowance may be necessary based on changes in economic and other conditions or changes in accounting guidance. Historically, our estimates of the allowance for loan loss have not required significant adjustments from management s initial estimates. In addition, the Office of Thrift Supervision, as an integral part of its examination processes, periodically reviews our allowance for loan losses. The Office of Thrift Supervision may require the recognition of adjustments to the allowance for loan losses based on their judgment of information available to them at the time of their examinations. To the extent that actual outcomes differ from management s estimates, additional provisions to the allowance for loan losses may be required that would adversely impact earnings in future periods.

Income Taxes. We make estimates and judgments to calculate some of our tax liabilities and determine the recoverability of some of our deferred tax assets, which arise from temporary differences between the tax and financial statement recognition of revenues and expenses. We also estimate a reserve for deferred tax assets if, based on the available evidence, it is more likely than not that some portion or all of the recorded deferred tax assets will not be realized in future periods. These estimates and judgments are inherently subjective. Historically, our estimates and judgments to calculate our deferred tax accounts have not required significant revision to our initial estimates.

In evaluating our ability to recover deferred tax assets, we consider all available positive and negative evidence, including our past operating results and our forecast of future taxable income. In determining future taxable income, we make assumptions for the amount of taxable income, the reversal of temporary differences and the implementation of feasible and prudent tax planning strategies. These assumptions require us to make judgments about our future taxable income and are consistent with the plans and estimates we use to manage our business. Any reduction in estimated future taxable income may require us to record a valuation allowance against our deferred tax assets. An increase in the valuation allowance would result in additional income tax expense in the period and could have a significant impact on our future earnings.

Other-Than-Temporary Impairment of Securities Securities are evaluated on at least a quarterly basis, and more frequently when market conditions warrant such an evaluation, to determine whether a decline in their value is other-than-temporary. To determine whether a loss in value is other-than-temporary, management utilizes criteria such as the reasons underlying the decline, the magnitude and duration of the decline and our intent and ability to retain our investment in the security for a period of time sufficient to allow for an anticipated recovery in the fair value. The term other-than-temporary is not intended to indicate that the decline is permanent, but indicates that the prospects for a near-term recovery of value is not necessarily favorable, or that there is a lack of evidence to support a realizable value equal to or greater than the carrying value of the investment. Once a decline in value is determined to be other-than-temporary, the value of the security is reduced and a corresponding charge to earnings is recognized.

How We Manage Market Risk

Market risk is the risk of loss from adverse changes in market prices and rates. Our market risk arises primarily from the interest rate risk which is inherent in our lending and deposit taking activities. To that end, management actively monitors and manages interest rate risk exposure. In addition to market risk, our primary risk is credit risk on our loan portfolio. We attempt to manage credit risk through our loan underwriting and oversight policies. See Business of Malvern Federal Savings Bank Lending Activities.

The principal objective of our interest rate risk management function is to evaluate the interest rate risk embedded in certain balance sheet accounts, determine the level of risk appropriate given our business strategy, operating environment, capital and liquidity requirements and performance objectives, and manage the risk consistent with approved guidelines. We seek to manage our exposure to risks from changes in interest rates while at the same time trying to improve our net interest spread. We monitor interest rate risk as such risk relates to our operating strategies. We have established an Asset Liability Committee (ALCO) Committee, which is comprised of our President and Chief Executive Officer, Chief Financial Officer, Chief Lending Officer and five outside directors, and which is responsible for reviewing our asset/liability and investment policies and interest rate risk position. The ALCO Committee meets on a regular basis. The extent of the movement of interest rates is an uncertainty that could have a negative impact on future earnings.

In recent years, we primarily have utilized the following strategies to manage interest rate risk:

we have increased our originations of shorter term loans particularly commercial real estate and construction loans;

we have attempted to match fund a portion of our loan portfolio with borrowings having similar expected lives;

on occasion, we have sold long-term (30-year) fixed-rate mortgage loans with servicing retained;

we have attempted, where possible, to extend the maturities of our deposits and borrowings; and

we have invested in securities with relatively short anticipated lives, generally one to three years, and we hold significant amounts of liquid assets.

Gap Analysis. The matching of assets and liabilities may be analyzed by examining the extent to which such assets and liabilities are interest rate sensitive and by monitoring a bank s interest rate sensitivity gap. An asset and liability is said to be interest rate sensitive within a specific time period if it will mature or reprice within that time period. The interest rate sensitivity gap is defined as the difference between the amount of interest-earning assets maturing or repricing within a specific time period and the amount of interest-bearing liabilities maturing or repricing within that same time period. A gap is considered positive when the amount of interest rate sensitive assets exceeds the amount of interest rate sensitive liabilities. A gap is considered negative when the amount of interest rate sensitive liabilities exceeds the amount of interest rate sensitive assets. During a period of rising interest rates, a negative gap would tend to affect adversely net interest income while a positive gap would tend to result in an increase in net interest income while a positive gap would tend to affect adversely net interest income. Our one-year cumulative gap was a negative 27.9% at September 30, 2007.

The following table sets forth the amounts of our interest-earning assets and interest-bearing liabilities outstanding at September 30, 2007, which we expect, based upon certain assumptions, to reprice or mature in each of the future time periods shown (the GAP Table). Except as stated below, the amount of assets and liabilities shown which reprice or mature during a particular period were determined in accordance with the earlier of term to repricing or the contractual maturity of the asset or liability. The table sets forth an approximation of the projected repricing of assets and liabilities at September 30, 2007, on the basis of contractual maturities, anticipated prepayments, and scheduled rate adjustments within a three-month period and subsequent selected time intervals. The loan amounts in the table reflect principal balances expected to be redeployed and/or repriced as a result of contractual amortization and anticipated prepayments of adjustable-rate loans and fixed-rate loans, and as a result of contractual rate adjustments on adjustable-rate loans. Annual prepayment rates for single-family and other mortgage loans are assumed to range from 4.0% to 11.0%. The annual prepayment rate for investment securities is assumed to range from 5.0% to 10.0%. Savings accounts and interest-bearing checking accounts are assumed to have annual rates of withdrawal, or decay rates, of 11.0% and 6.0%, respectively. See Business of Malvern Federal Savings Bank Lending Activities, Investment Activities and Sources of Funds.

	6 Months or Less	More than 6 Months to 1 Year		More than 1 Year to 3 Years		More than 3 Years to 5 Years		More than 5 Years			Total Amount
					(Dollars in t	hous	ands)				
Interest-earning assets ⁽¹⁾ :											
Loans receivable ⁽²⁾	\$ 118,662	\$	46,355	\$	191,278	\$	54,325	\$	69,372	\$	479,992
Investment securities	22,546		4,638		6,279		941		733		35,137
Other interest-earning assets	16,601	_		_							16,601
Total interest-earning assets	157,809		50,993		197,557		55,266		70,105		531,730
Interest-bearing liabilities:	_					_			_		_
Demand and NOW accounts	\$ 34,649	\$		\$		\$				\$	34,649
Money market accounts	73,790	-		7		7				-	73,790
Savings accounts	38,162										38,162
Certificate accounts	111,859		92,390		54,579		6,457		2,955		268,240
FHLB advances	11,509		522		59,356						71,387
Other borrowings		_									
Total interest-bearing Liabilities	269,969		92,912		113,935		6,457		2,955		486,228
Interest-earning assets less interest-bearing liabilities	\$ (112,160)	\$	(41,919)	\$	83,622	\$	48,809	\$	67,150	\$	45,502
Cumulative interest-rate sensitivity gap ⁽³⁾	\$ (112,160)	\$	(154,079)	\$	(70,457)	\$	(21,648)	\$	45,502		
Cumulative interest-rate gap as a percentage of total assets at September 30, 2007	(20.32) %		(27.92) %		(12.77) %	_	(3.92) %		8.24%		
Cumulative interest-earning assets as a percentage of cumulative interest-bearing liabilities at September 30, 2007	58.45%		57.54%		85.22%		95.52%		109.36%		

⁽¹⁾ Interest-earning assets are included in the period in which the balances are expected to be redeployed and/or repriced as a result of anticipated prepayments, scheduled rate adjustments and contractual maturities.

⁽²⁾ For purposes of the gap analysis, loans receivable includes non-performing loans gross of the allowance for loan losses, undisbursed loan funds, unamortized discounts and deferred loan fees.

⁽³⁾ Interest-rate sensitivity gap represents the difference between net interest-earning assets and interest-bearing liabilities.

Certain shortcomings are inherent in the method of analysis presented in the foregoing table. For example, although certain assets and liabilities may have similar maturities or periods to repricing, they may react in different degrees to changes in market interest rates. Also, the interest rates on certain types of assets and liabilities may fluctuate in advance of changes in market interest rates, while interest rates on other types may lag behind changes in market rates. Additionally, certain assets, such as adjustable-rate loans, have features which restrict changes in interest rates both on a short-term basis and over the life of the asset. Further, in the event of a change in interest rates, prepayment and early

withdrawal levels would likely deviate significantly from those assumed in calculating the table. Finally, the ability of many borrowers to service their adjustable-rate loans may decrease in the event of an interest rate increase.

Net Portfolio Value and Net Interest Income Analysis. Our interest rate sensitivity also is monitored by management through the use of models which generate estimates of the change in its net portfolio value (NPV) and net interest income (NII) over a range of interest rate scenarios. NPV is the present value of expected cash flows from assets, liabilities, and off-balance sheet contracts. The NPV ratio, under any interest rate scenario, is defined as the NPV in that scenario divided by the market value of assets in the same scenario.

The table below sets forth as of September 30, 2007 and 2006, the estimated changes in our net portfolio value that would result from designated instantaneous changes in the United States Treasury yield curve. Computations of prospective effects of hypothetical interest rates changes are based on numerous assumptions including relative levels of market interest rates, loan prepayments and deposit decay, and should not be relied upon as indicative of actual results.

As of September 30, 2007

As of September 30, 2006

Change in Interest Rates (basis points) ⁽¹⁾			ollar Change from Base	Percentage Change from Base (Dollars in T	e from			Oollar Change from Base	Percentage Change from Base
+300	\$	28,782	\$ (22,994)	(44)%	\$	29,976	\$	(18,402)	(38)%
+200		36,329	(15,447)	(30)		36,348		(12,030)	(25)
+100		44,222	(7,554)	(15)		42,618		(5,760)	(12)
0	\$	51,776			\$	48,378			
-100		57,878	+ 6,102	+ 12		53,348		+ 4,970	+ 10
-200		62,315	+ 10,539	+ 20		56,928		+ 8,550	+ 18

(1) Assumes an instantaneous uniform change in interest rates. A basis point equals 0.01%.

In addition to modeling changes in NPV, we also analyze potential changes to NII for a twelve-month period under rising and falling interest rate scenarios. The following table shows our NII model as of September 30, 2007.

Change in Interest Rates in Basis Points (Rate Shock)	Net :	Interest Income		\$ Change	% Change
		(Dollars in thousa	ands)		
200	\$	15,354	\$	(250)	(1.60)%
100		15,507		(97)	(0.62)
Static		15,604			
(100)		15,486		(118)	(0.75)
(200)		15,320		(284)	(1.82)

The above table indicates that as of September 30, 2007, in the event of an immediate and sustained 200 basis point increase in interest rates, our net interest income for the 12 months ending September 30, 2008 would be expected to decrease by \$250,000 or 1.6% to \$15.4 million.

As is the case with the GAP Table, certain shortcomings are inherent in the methodology used in the above interest rate risk measurements. Modeling changes in NPV and NII require the making of certain assumptions which may or may not reflect the manner in which actual yields and costs respond to changes in market interest rates. In this regard, the models presented assume that the composition of our interest sensitive assets and liabilities existing at the beginning of a period remains constant over the period being measured and also assumes that a particular change in interest rates is reflected uniformly across the yield curve regardless of the duration to maturity or repricing of specific assets and liabilities. Accordingly, although the NPV measurements and net interest income models provide an indication of interest rate risk exposure at a particular point in time, such measurements are not intended to and do not provide a precise forecast of the effect of changes in market interest rates on net interest income and will differ from actual results.

Average Balances, Net Interest Income, and Yields Earned and Rates Paid. The following table shows for the periods indicated the total dollar amount of interest from average interest-earning assets and the resulting yields, as well as the interest expense on average interest-bearing liabilities, expressed both in dollars and rates, and the net interest margin. Tax-exempt income and yields have not been adjusted to a tax-equivalent basis. All average balances are based on monthly balances. Management does not believe that the monthly averages differ significantly from what the daily averages would be.

Year Ended September 30,

		2007			2006		2005			
	Average Outstanding Balance E			Average Outstanding Balance 1	g Interest Earned/Pa id i		Average Outstandin Balance l	_	ield/Rate	
				(Dolla	rs in thousan	ds)				
Interest Earning Assets	:			·						
Loans receivable ⁽¹⁾	\$ 464,164	\$ 30,732	6.62%	\$440,768	\$ 28,456	6.46%	\$ 391,861	\$ 23,238	5.93%	
Investment securities	34,410	1,390	4.48	37,013	1,370	3.70	55,907	1,995	3.57	
Deposits in other banks	7,220	324	4.04	5,847	136	2.33	7,477	96	1.28	
FHLB stock	4,239	323	7.61	4,533	197	4.35	4,067	97	2.38	
Total interest earning assets ⁽¹⁾	510,033	32,769	6.42	488,161	30,159	6.18	459,312	25,426	5.54	
Non-interest earning assets	17,542			17,421			18,064			
Total assets	527,575			505,582			477,375			
Interest Bearing Liabilities:										
Demand and NOW accounts	34,056	246	0.72%	32,735	192	0.59%	34,157	209	0.61%	
Money Market	59,946	2,327	3.88	39,204	1,034	2.64	36,949	553	1.50	
accounts Savings accounts	41,546	422	1.02	48,560	500	1.03	57,781	595	1.03	
Certificate accounts	261,231	12,392	4.74	249,703	10,573	4.23	232,553	8,813	3.79	
Total Deposits	396,779	15,387	3.88	370,202	12,299	3.32	361,440	10,170	2.81	
Borrowed funds	64,076	3,848	6.01	70,249	4,204	5.98	56,044	3,540	6.32	
Dollo wed famas										
Total interest-bearing liabilities	460,855	19,235	4.17	440,451	16,503	3.75	417,484	13,710	3.29	
Non-interest-bearing liabilities	24,850			25,068			22,841			
Total Liabilities	485,705			465,519			440,325			
Equity	41,870			40,063			37,050			
Total Liabilities and Equity	\$ 527,575			\$ 505,582			\$ 477,375			

Net interest income	\$ 13,534	\$ 13,657	\$ 11,716
Net interest spread	2.25%	2.43%	2.25%
Net interest margin	2.65%	2.80%	2.55%

46

⁽¹⁾ Calculated net of deferred loan fees, loan discounts, loans in process and loss reserves. Includes \$9.3 million of loans held for sale at September 30, 2007.

The following table presents the dollar amount of changes in interest income and interest expense for major components of interest-earning assets and interest-bearing liabilities. It distinguishes between the increase related to higher outstanding balances and that due to the unprecedented levels and volatility of interest rates. For each category of interest-earning assets and interest-bearing liabilities, information is provided on changes attributable to (i) changes in volume (i.e., changes in volume multiplied by old rate) and (ii) changes in rate (i.e., changes in rate multiplied by old volume). For purposes of this table, changes attributable to both rate and volume, which cannot be segregated have been allocated proportionately to the change due to volume and the change due to rate.

Year Ended September 30,

			2000	6 vs. 2007			2005 vs. 2006					
	V	olume		Rate	Net Change		Volume			Rate	Net	Change
						(In Tho	usands	<u> </u>				
Interest-earning assets:								<u></u>				
Loans receivable ⁽¹⁾	\$	1,511	\$	765	\$	2,276	\$	2,900	\$	2,318	\$	5,218
Investment Securities		(97)		117		20		(674)		49		(625)
FHLB Stock		(14)		140		126		11		89		100
Deposits in other banks		33		155		188		(21)		61		40
Total interest-earning assets	\$	1,433	\$	1,177	\$	2,610	\$	2,216	\$	2,517	\$	4,733
Interest-bearing liabilities:												
Demand and NOW accounts	\$	(1)	\$	55		54	\$	2	\$	(19)	\$	(17)
Money market accounts		547		746		1,293		34		447		481
Savings accounts		(72)		(6)		(78)		(95)				(95)
Certificate accounts		488		1,331		1,819		650		1,110		1,760
Total deposits		962		2,126		3,088		591		1,538		2,129
Borrowed funds		(369)		13		(356)		897		(233)		664
	-											
Total interest-bearing												
liabilities	\$	593	\$	2,139	\$	2,732	\$	1,489	\$	1,304	\$	2,793
	Φ.	0.46	Φ.	(0.65)	Φ.	(105)	Φ.	50 0	Φ.	1 015	Φ.	1.040
Net interest income	\$	840	\$	(962)	\$	(122)	\$	728	\$	1,212	\$	1,940

⁽¹⁾ Includes \$9.3 million of loans held for sale at September 30, 2007.

Comparison of Financial Condition at September 30, 2007 and September 30, 2006

Our total assets amounted to \$551.9 million at September 30, 2007, a \$34.7 million or 6.7% increase over total assets at September 30, 2006. During 2007, the primary reasons for our increases in total assets consisted of an \$11.9 million increase in cash and cash equivalents, a \$9.3 million increase in available for sale loans, a \$10.4 million increase in net loans in portfolio and a \$2.1 million increase in bank owned life insurance (BOLI). Our investment in BOLI amounted to \$7.8 million at September 30, 2007 compared to \$5.7 million at September 30, 2006 due primarily to the purchase of additional BOLI in fiscal 2007. BOLI is a bank owned life insurance policy on a selected group of employees which is used to help defray employee benefit costs. BOLI is recorded on the statements of financial condition at its cash surrender value and changes in the cash surrender value are recorded in other, or non-interest, income. BOLI income is tax-exempt. Malvern Federal Savings Bank s BOLI policy currently covers a group of approximately 20 employees, all of whom have consented to such coverage.

Our total liabilities at September 30, 2007, amounted to \$507.9 million compared to \$475.8 million at September 30, 2006. The primary reason for the \$32.1 million, or 6.8%, increase in total liabilities during fiscal 2007 was a \$31.4 million increase in our deposits. Subsequent to the reorganization we intend to moderately increase our use of leverage in the form of FHLB advances as an additional source of funds.

Our total equity capital amounted to \$44.0 million at September 30, 2007 compared to \$41.4 million at September 30, 2006. The primary reasons for the \$2.6 million increase in equity in fiscal 2007 was net income of \$2.4 million during the fiscal year ended September 30, 2007.

47

Comparison of Operating Results for the Years Ended September 30, 2007 and September 30, 2006

General. We reported net income of \$2.4 million for the year ended September 30, 2007 compared to net income of \$3.2 million for the year ended September 30, 2006. The primary reason for the \$793,000, or 24.7% decrease in our net income in fiscal 2007 compared to fiscal 2006 was an \$847,000 increase in the provision for loan losses to \$1.3 million in fiscal 2007 compared to \$451,000 in fiscal 2006. In addition to the difference in the provision for loan losses, our net interest income decreased by \$122,000 in the year ended September 30, 2007 compared to the year ended September 30, 2006, while our other, or non-interest, income decreased by \$98,000 and our non-interest expense increased by \$391,000. These differences were partially offset by a \$665,000 decrease in income tax expense in the year ended September 30, 2007 compared to the year ended September 30, 2006.

Interest and Dividend Income. Our total interest and dividend income amounted to \$32.8 million for the year ended September 30, 2007 compared to \$30.2 million for the year ended September 30, 2006. The primary reason for the \$2.6 million increase in interest and dividend income in fiscal 2007 compared to fiscal 2006 was a \$2.3 million, or 8.0%, increase in interest earned on loans. The increase in interest earned on loans in fiscal 2007 was due primarily to a 16 basis point (100 basis points being equal to 1.0%) increase in the average yield earned on our loans together with a \$23.4 million, or 5.3%, increase in the average balance of our loan portfolio in fiscal 2007 compared to fiscal 2006. The increase in the average yield on our net loans in fiscal 2007 compared to fiscal 2006 reflects our focus on originating commercial real estate and construction loans as well as home equity loans and lines of credit, all of which have higher yields than one-to four-family residential mortgage loans, as well as the increase in market rates of interest during the period. Our interest earned on deposits in other institutions increased by \$188,000 to \$324,000 in the fiscal year ended September 30, 2007 compared to \$136,000 in fiscal 2006. The primary reason for the increase in fiscal 2007 was \$1.4 million, or 23.5%, increase in the average balances of deposits in other banks in fiscal 2007 compared to fiscal 2006. Our average balance of funds deposited in other banks was lower in fiscal 2006 in part due to our prepayment of \$4.9 million of FHLB advances in fiscal 2006. Interest income on investment securities increased by \$96,000, or 8.2%, in fiscal 2007 compared to fiscal 2006. The increase in interest income on investment securities increased by \$96,000, or 8.2%, in fiscal 2007 compared to fiscal 2006. The increase in interest income on investment securities in 2007 was due to a 64 basis point increase in the average yield earned, which more than offset a \$2.6 million, or 7.0%, decrease in the average balance of our inves

Interest Expense. Our total interest expense amounted to \$19.2 million for the year ended September 30, 2007 compared to \$16.5 million for the year ended September 30, 2006, an increase of \$2.7 million or 16.6%. The reason for the increase in interest expense in fiscal 2007 compared to fiscal 2006 was an increase in the average balance of our total deposits and increases in the average rates paid on most of our deposit products in fiscal 2007 compared to fiscal 2006. The average balance of our total deposits increased by \$25.1 million, or 6.4%, in fiscal 2007 compared to fiscal 2006 due primarily to an \$20.7 million increase in the average balance of money market accounts together with an \$11.5 million increase in the average balance of certificates of deposit. The average rates paid on our deposits increased by 55 basis points in fiscal 2007 compared to fiscal 2006 due primarily to increases in the average rates paid on our money market accounts and certificate accounts in fiscal 2007 compared to fiscal 2006. Our expense on borrowings amounted to \$3.8 million in fiscal 2007 compared to \$4.2 million in fiscal 2006, a decrease of \$356,000 or 8.5%. The average balance of our borrowings was reduced by \$6.2 million in fiscal 2007 compared to fiscal 2006, which more than offset a three basis point increase in the average cost of borrowed funds to 6.01% during the year ended September 30, 2007. Given the increases in deposit levels in fiscal 2007, we repaid approximately \$4.9 million FHLB advances during the fiscal year.

Provision for Loan Losses. We have identified the evaluation of the allowance for loan losses as a critical accounting policy where amounts are sensitive to material variation. This policy is significantly affected by our judgment and uncertainties and there is a likelihood that materially different amounts would be reported under different, but reasonably plausible, conditions or assumptions. Our activity in the provision for loan losses, which are charges or recoveries to operating results, is undertaken in order to maintain a level of total allowance for losses that management believes covers all known and inherent losses that are both probable and reasonably estimable at each reporting date. Our evaluation process typically includes, among other things, an analysis of delinquency trends, non-performing loan trends, the level of charge-offs and recoveries, prior loss experience, total loans outstanding, the volume of loan originations, the type, size and geographic concentration of our loans, the value of collateral securing the loan, the borrower's ability to repay and repayment performance, the number of loans requiring heightened management oversight, local economic conditions and industry experience. The establishment of the allowance for loan losses is significantly affected by management judgment and uncertainties and there is a likelihood that different amounts would be reported under different conditions or assumptions. Various regulatory agencies, as an integral part of their examination process, periodically review our allowance for loan losses. Such agencies may require it to make additional provisions for estimated loan losses based upon judgments different from those of management.

During the year ended September 30, 2007, we made a \$1.3 million provision to our allowance for loan losses compared to a \$451,000 provision in the year ended September 30, 2006. The provision in fiscal 2007 was due primarily to one classified commercial real estate loan with an outstanding balance of \$3.5 million at September 30, 2007 secured by a mixed use building in Philadelphia, Pennsylvania. We increased our allowance for loan losses by \$852,000 in fiscal 2007 upon review of this loan. Asset Quality Asset Classification. The \$1.3 million provision for loan losses made in fiscal 2007 reflected management s assessment, based on the information available at the time, of the inherent level of losses in the bank s loan portfolio.

Other Income. Our other, or non-interest, income decreased by \$98,000, or 6.3%, to \$1.5 million for the year ended September 30, 2007 compared to \$1.6 million for the year ended September 30, 2006. The primary reasons for the decrease in other income in fiscal 2007 compared to fiscal 2006 was the absence of any gain on the sale of loans, compared to \$102,000 in such gain in fiscal 2006, as well as an \$8,000 loss taken upon the sale of available for sale securities.

Our income from service charges and other fees increased slightly in the year ended September 30, 2007 over the year ended September 30, 2006, while our income from BOLI increased \$25,000, or 12.6%, in fiscal 2007 due primarily to the purchase of additional BOLI coverage in fiscal 2007.

Other Expenses. Our other, or non-interest, expenses increased by \$391,000, or 4.0%, to \$10.2 million for the year ended September 30, 2007 compared to \$9.8 million for the year ended September 30, 2006. The primary reasons for the increase in other expenses were increases in salary and employee benefits expenses of \$236,000, or 4.8%, in fiscal 2007 compared to fiscal 2006. In addition to normal salary adjustments, our salary and benefit expense increase in fiscal 2007 due to the addition of three full-time and five part-time employees as well as increased health insurance premiums. Our advertising expense increased by \$245,000, or 88.3%, to \$523,000 in the year ended September 30, 2007 compared to \$278,000 in the year ended September 30, 2006. We increased our marketing efforts in fiscal 2007 by adding television and billboard advertising as well as increasing our newspaper and direct mail promotional efforts. In addition, our occupancy expense increased by \$160,000, or 9.7%, in fiscal 2007 compared to fiscal 2006 reflecting in large part renovations at one of our branch offices and additional depreciation costs. Partially offsetting these increases in other expenses was a \$389,000, or 22.6%, reduction in other operating expenses to \$1.3 million in fiscal 2007 compared to \$1.7 million in fiscal 2006. Other operating expenses were higher in fiscal 2006 primarily due to a \$339,000 fee incurred upon the prepayment of \$4.9 million in FHLB advances in fiscal 2007. No such prepayment fees were incurred in fiscal 2007.

Income Tax Expense. Our income tax expense decreased by \$665,000 to \$1.1 million for the year ended September 30, 2007 compared to \$1.8 million for the year ended September 30, 2006. The decrease in income tax expense was due primarily to the decrease in pre-tax income. Our effective Federal tax rate was 31.7% for the year ended September 30, 2007 compared to 35.8% for the year ended September 30, 2006. During fiscal 2007, we reduced our effective tax rate primarily through increased contributions to organizations for which we received a credit for purposes of our Pennsylvania income taxes.

Comparison for Operating Results for the Years Ended September 30, 2006 and September 30, 2005

General. Our net income increased by \$699,000 or 27.9% to \$3.2 million for the year ended September 30, 2006 compared to \$2.5 million for the year ended September 30, 2005. The primary reason for the increase in our net income in fiscal 2006 compared to fiscal 2005 was a \$1.9 million increase in net interest income, which more than offset a \$566,000 increase in other expenses, a \$161,000 increase in the provision for loan losses and a \$679,000 increase in income tax expense in fiscal 2006 compared to fiscal 2005.

Interest and Dividend Income. Our total interest and dividend income amounted to \$30.2 million for the year ended September 30, 2006 compared to \$25.4 million for the year ended September 30, 2005. The primary reason for the \$4.7 million, or 18.6%, increase in interest and dividend income in fiscal 2006 compared to fiscal 2005 was a \$5.2 million increase in interest income on loans due primarily to a \$48.9 million, or 12.5%, increase in the average balance of our loan portfolio in fiscal 2006 compared to fiscal 2005 together with a 53 basis point increase in the average yield earned on loans. The increase in the average balance of loans in fiscal 2006 over fiscal 2005 primarily reflects the significant amount of new loans we were originating in fiscal 2006. Interest income on our investment securities decreased by \$485,000 in fiscal 2006 compared to fiscal 2005 due primarily to \$19.0 million decrease in the average balance of our investment securities which more than offset a 13 basis point increase in the average yield earned.

Interest Expense. Our total interest expense increased to \$16.5 million for the year ended September 30, 2006 compared to \$13.7 million for the year ended September 30, 2005. The increase was primarily due to \$2.1 million increase in interest paid on deposits. The average balance of our deposits increased by \$10.6 million in fiscal 2006 compared to fiscal 2005, due primarily to a \$17.1 million increase in the average balance of our certificates of deposit which was partially offset by a \$6.6 million decrease in core deposits. The average rate paid on all deposits increased by 47 basis points to 3.14% in fiscal 2006 compared to 2.67% in fiscal 2005. Interest paid on borrowings increased by \$664,000, or 18.8%, to \$4.2 million in fiscal 2006 compared to \$3.5 million in fiscal 2005. The average balance of our borrowings increased by \$14.2 million, or 25.4%, in fiscal 2006 compared to fiscal 2005, which more than offset a 34 basis point or 5.4% decrease in the average rate paid on borrowed funds in fiscal 2006.

Provision for Loan Losses. As previously discussed, we made a \$451,000 provision for loan losses in fiscal 2006. Our provision for loan losses was \$290,000 for the fiscal year ended September 30, 2005. The primary reason for the increase in our provision for loan losses in fiscal 2006 compared to fiscal 2005 was due to one \$1.5 million commercial real estate loan which was placed on non-accrual status in fiscal 2006. We increased our allowance for loan losses by \$225,000 in fiscal 2006 upon consideration of this loan. This loan was repaid in full in fiscal 2007.

Other Income. Our other income was \$1.6 million for the year ended September 30, 2006 compared to \$1.4 million for the year ended September 30, 2005. In fiscal 2006, our other income increased by \$166,000 over fiscal 2005 due primarily to a \$179,000, or 22.2%, increase in service charges and fees, primarily as a result of increases in the amount of loan fees due primarily to increased originations of commercial real estate and construction loans as well as increases in the fee schedule for such loans and increased fees on certain deposit products, such as DDA accounts, and increased promotion of such products. In addition, in fiscal 2006, we recognized a \$25,000 gain on the sale of available for sale investment securities compared to a \$231,000 loss on such sales in fiscal 2005. Partially offsetting these items was a reduction in the gain recorded on sales of loans to \$102,000 in fiscal 2006 compared to \$240,000 in fiscal 2005.

Other Expenses. Our other expenses amounted to \$9.8 million in the fiscal year ended September 30, 2006 compared to \$9.2 million in the fiscal year ended September 30, 2005. The primary reason for the \$566,000, or 6.2%, increase in other expenses in fiscal 2006 compared to fiscal 2005 was a \$444,000 increase in salaries and employee benefit expense in fiscal 2006. In addition, our other operating expenses increased by \$142,000 in fiscal 2006 compared to fiscal 2005 due primarily to a \$339,000 prepayment fee incurred in fiscal 2006 upon the prepayment of \$5.0 million of FHLB advances with a weighted average rate of 7.13%.

Income Tax Expense. Our income tax expense was \$1.8 million in the year ended September 30, 2006 compared to \$1.1 million in year ended September 30, 2005. The primary reason for the increase in income tax expense in fiscal 2006 compared to fiscal 2005 was the increase in pre-tax income. Our effective Federal tax rate was 35.8% in fiscal 2006 compared to 30.7% in fiscal 2005.

Liquidity and Capital Resources

Our primary sources of funds are from deposits, amortization of loans, loan prepayments and the maturity of loans, mortgage-backed securities and other investments, and other funds provided from operations. While scheduled payments from the amortization of loans and mortgage-backed securities and maturing investment securities are relatively predictable sources of funds, deposit flows and loan prepayments can be greatly influenced by general interest rates, economic conditions and competition. We also maintain excess funds in short-term, interest-bearing assets that provide additional liquidity. At September 30, 2007, our cash and cash equivalents amounted to \$19.0 million. In addition, at such date our available for sale investment securities amounted to \$29.1 million.

We use our liquidity to fund existing and future loan commitments, to fund maturing certificates of deposit and demand deposit withdrawals, to invest in other interest-earning assets, and to meet operating expenses. At September 30, 2007, we had certificates of deposit maturing within the next 12 months amounting to \$204.2 million. Based upon historical experience, we anticipate that a significant portion of the maturing certificates of deposit will be redeposited with us. For the year ended September 30, 2007, the average balance of our outstanding FHLB advances was \$57.2 million. At September 30, 2007, we had \$63.4 million in outstanding FHLB advances and we had \$252.2 million in additional FHLB advances available to us. In addition, at September 30, 2007, we had a \$50.0 million line of credit with the FHLB, of which we had \$8.0 million outstanding and \$42.0 million was available.

In addition to cash flow from loan and securities payments and prepayments as well as from sales of available for sale securities, we have significant borrowing capacity available to fund liquidity needs. In recent years we have utilized borrowings as a cost efficient addition to deposits as a source of funds. Our borrowings consist solely of advances and short-term borrowings from the FHLB of Pittsburgh, of which we are a member. Under terms of the collateral agreement with the Federal Home Loan Bank, we pledge residential mortgage loans and mortgage-backed securities as well as our stock in the Federal Home Loan Bank as collateral for such advances.

Payments Due Under Contractual Obligations

The following table presents information relating to Malvern Federal Savings Bank s payments due under contractual obligations as of September 30, 2007.

Payments Due by Period

	Less Than One Year		One to Three Years		Three to Five Years		More Than Five Years		Total
					(Dollar	s in thousands)			
Long-term debt obligations	\$	3,000	\$	55,387	\$	5,000	\$		\$ 63,387
Certificates of deposit		204,249		54,579		6,457		2,955	268,240
Operating lease obligations		84		168		168		119	539
Total contractual obligations	\$	207,493	\$	110,134	\$	11,625	\$	3,074	\$ 332,166

Off-Balance Sheet Arrangements

In the normal course of operations, the bank engages in a variety of financial transactions that, in accordance with accounting principles generally accepted in the United States of America, are not recorded in its financial statements. These transactions involve, to varying degrees, elements of credit, interest rate, and liquidity risk. Such transactions are used primarily to manage customers requests for funding and take the form of loan commitments, lines of credit and letters of credit.

The contractual amounts of commitments to extend credit represent the amounts of potential accounting loss should the contract be fully drawn upon, the customer defaults and the value of any existing collateral becomes worthless. Malvern Federal Savings Bank uses the same credit policies in making commitments and conditional obligations as it does for on-balance sheet instruments. Financial instruments whose contract amounts represent credit risk at September 30, 2007 and 2006 are as follows:

 Septem	iber 30	υ ,
2007		2006
 (Dollars in	thousa	ands)
\$ 4,977	\$	1,199
43,346		36,445
18,862		20,001
8,566		9,411
900		964
2,277		1,925
\$ 78,928	\$	69,945
\$	2007 (Dollars in \$ 4,977 43,346 18,862 8,566 900 2,277	\$ 4,977 \$ 43,346 18,862 8,566 900 2,277

⁽¹⁾ Commitments to extend credit are agreements to lend to a customer as long as there is no violation of any condition established in the contract. Commitments may require payment of a fee and generally have fixed expiration dates or other termination clauses.
We anticipate that we will continue to have sufficient funds and alternative funding sources to meet our current commitments.

Impact of Inflation and Changing Prices

The financial statements, accompanying notes, and related financial data of Malvern Federal Savings Bank presented herein have been prepared in accordance with generally accepted accounting principles, which require the measurement of financial position and operating results in terms of historical dollars without considering the changes in purchasing power of money over time due to inflation. The impact of inflation is reflected in the increased cost of operations. Most of our assets and liabilities are monetary in nature; therefore, the impact of interest rates has a greater impact on its performance than the effects of general levels of inflation. Interest rates do not necessarily move in the same direction or to the same extent as the prices of goods and services.

Recent Accounting Pronouncements

In March 2007, the FASB ratified EITF Issue No. 06-10, Accounting for Collateral Assignment Split-Dollar Life Insurance Agreements (EITF 06-10). EITF 06-10 provides guidance for determining a liability for the postretirement benefit obligation as well as recognition and measurement of the associated asset on the basis of the terms of the collateral assignment agreement. EITF 06-10 is effective for fiscal years beginning after December 15, 2007. We are currently assessing the impact of EITF 06-10 on our consolidated financial position and results of operations.

In February 2007, the FASB issued Statement of Financial Accounting Standards (SFAS) No. 159, The Fair Value Option for Financial Assets and Financial Liabilities-Including an amendment of FASB Statement No. 115. SFAS No. 159 permits entities to choose to measure many financial instruments and certain other items at fair value. Unrealized gains and losses on items for which the fair value option has been elected will be recognized in earnings at each subsequent reporting date. SFAS No. 159 is effective for us on October 1, 2008. We are evaluating the impact that the adoption of SFAS No, 159 will have on our consolidated financial position and results of operations.

In September 2006, the FASB issued FASB Statement No. 157, Fair Value Measurements, which defines fair value, establishes a framework for measuring fair value under GAAP, and expands disclosures about fair value measurements. FASB Statement No. 157 applies to other accounting pronouncements that require or permit fair value measurements. The new guidance is effective for financial statements issued for fiscal years beginning after November 15, 2007, and for interim periods within those fiscal years. We are currently evaluating the potential impact, if any, of the adoption of FASB Statement No. 157 on our consolidated financial position, results of operations and cash flows.

Sentember 30

In July 2006, the FASB issued FASB Interpretation (FIN) No. 48 Accounting for Uncertainty in Income Taxes. This Interpretation clarifies the accounting for uncertainty in income taxes recognized in an enterprise s financial statements in accordance with SFAS No. 109, Accounting for Income Taxes. This Interpretation prescribes a recognition threshold and measurement attribute for the financial statement recognition and measurement of a tax position taken or expected to be taken in a tax return. This Interpretation also provides guidance on derecognition, classification, interest and penalties, accounting in interim periods, disclosure, and transition. This Interpretation is effective for fiscal years beginning after December 15, 2006. The implementation of this standard did not have a material impact on our consolidated financial position or results of operations.

In May 2007, the Financial Accounting Standards Board (FASB) issued FASB Staff Position (FSP) FIN 48-1 Definition of Settlement in FASB Interpretation No. 48 (FSP FIN 48-1). FSP FIN 48-1 provides guidance on how to determine whether a tax position is effectively settled for the purpose of recognizing previously unrecognized tax benefits. FSP FIN 48-1 is effective retroactively to October 1, 2006. The implementation of this standard did not have a material impact on our consolidated financial position or results of operations.

On September 7, 2006, the EITF reached a conclusion on EITF Issue No. 06-5, Accounting for Purchases of Life Insurance Determining the Amount That Could Be Realized in Accordance with FASB Technical Bulletin No. 85-4, Accounting for Purchases of Life Insurance (EITF 06-5). The scope of EITF 06-5 consists of six separate issues relating to accounting for life insurance policies purchased by entities protecting against the loss of key persons. The six issues are clarifications of previously issued guidance on FASB Technical Bulletin No. 85-4. EITF 06-5 is effective for fiscal years beginning after December 15, 2006. We are currently evaluating the impact the adoption of EITF 06-5 will have on our consolidated financial statements.

In September 2006, FASB ratified the consensus reached by the EITF in Issue 06-4, Accounting for Deferred Compensation and Postretirement Benefit Aspects of Endorsement Split-Dollar Life Insurance Arrangements. EITF 06-4 applies to life insurance arrangements that provide an employee with a specified benefit that is not limited to the employee s active service period, including certain bank-owned life insurance (BOLI) policies. EITF 06-4 requires an employer to recognize a liability and related compensation costs for future benefits that extend to postretirement periods. EITF 06-4 is effective for fiscal years beginning after December 31, 2007, with earlier application permitted. We are continuing to evaluate the impact of this consensus, which may require us to recognize an additional liability and compensation expense related to our BOLI policies.

MALVERN FEDERAL MUTUAL HOLDING COMPANY

Malvern Federal Mutual Holding Company will be formed as a federal mutual holding company and will at all times own a majority of the outstanding shares of Malvern Federal Bancorp s common stock. Persons who had membership rights in Malvern Federal Savings Bank as of the date of the reorganization will continue to have membership rights, however, these membership rights will be in Malvern Federal Mutual Holding Company.

Malvern Federal Mutual Holding Company s principal assets will be the common stock of Malvern Federal Bancorp it receives in the reorganization and \$100,000 cash in initial capitalization which will be paid in by Malvern Federal Savings Bank. Presently, it is expected that the only business activity of Malvern Federal Mutual Holding Company will be to own a majority of Malvern Federal Bancorp s common stock. Malvern Federal Mutual Holding Company will be authorized, however, to engage in any other business activities that are permissible for mutual holding companies under federal law, including investing in loans and securities.

Malvern Federal Mutual Holding Company will neither own nor lease any property, but will instead use the premises, equipment and furniture of Malvern Federal Savings Bank. It is anticipated that Malvern Federal Mutual Holding Company will employ only persons who are officers of Malvern Federal Savings Bank to serve as officers of Malvern Federal Mutual Holding Company. Those persons will not be separately compensated by Malvern Federal Mutual Holding Company.

MALVERN FEDERAL BANCORP, INC.

Malvern Federal Bancorp will be formed as a federal corporation and will own 100% of Malvern Federal Savings Bank s common stock. We have not engaged in any business to date. We will retain up to 50% of the net proceeds from the offering. We will use our initial capital as discussed in How Our Net Proceeds Will Be Used. Our cash flow will depend upon earnings from the investment of the portion of net proceeds we retain and any dividends we receive from Malvern Federal Savings Bank.

Immediately after the reorganization and offering, it is expected that our only business activities will be to hold all of the outstanding common stock of Malvern Federal Savings Bank. We will be authorized to pursue other business activities permitted by applicable laws and regulations for savings and loan holding companies, which may include the issuance of additional shares of common stock to raise capital or to support mergers or acquisitions and borrowing funds for reinvestment in Malvern Federal Savings Bank. There are no plans for any additional capital issuance, merger or acquisition or other diversification of the activities of Malvern Federal Bancorp at the present time.

Initially, Malvern Federal Bancorp will neither own nor lease any property, but will instead use the premises, equipment and furniture of Malvern Federal Savings Bank. At the present time, we intend to employ only persons who are officers of Malvern Federal Savings Bank to serve as officers of Malvern Federal Bancorp. We also may use the support staff of Malvern Federal Savings Bank from time to time. These persons will not be separately compensated by Malvern Federal Bancorp. We will hire additional employees, as appropriate, to the extent we expand our business in the future.

BUSINESS OF MALVERN FEDERAL SAVINGS BANK

General. Malvern Federal Savings is a federally chartered community-oriented savings bank which was originally organized in 1887 and is headquartered in Paoli, Pennsylvania. The bank currently conducts its business from its headquarters office and six additional financial centers.

We are primarily engaged in attracting deposits from the general public and using those funds to invest in loans and investment securities. Our principal sources of funds are deposits, repayments of loans and investment securities, maturities of investments and interest-bearing deposits, other funds provided from operations and wholesale funds borrowed from outside sources such as the Federal Home Loan Bank of Pittsburgh. These funds are primarily used for the origination of various loan types including single-family residential mortgage loans, commercial real estate mortgage loans, construction and development loans, home equity loans and lines of credit and other consumer loans. The bank derives its income principally from interest earned on loans, investment securities and, to a lesser extent, from fees received in connection with the origination of loans and for other services. Malvern Federal Savings Bank s primary expenses are interest expense on deposits and borrowings and general operating expenses. Funds for activities are provided primarily by deposits, amortization of loans, loan prepayments and the maturity of loans, securities and other investments and other funds from operations.

We are an active originator of residential home mortgage loans in our market area. Historically, Malvern Federal Savings was a traditional thrift with an emphasis on originating various resident loan products to hold in its portfolio. Approximately four years ago, we determined to shift the emphasis on the loan products we offer and increased our efforts to originate commercial real estate loans, construction and development loans and consumer loans. We determined to originate greater amounts of commercial real estate loans, construction and development loans and consumer loans because we believed we could compete effectively as a niche lender in our market area for such loans given management s knowledge of, and its extensive network of contacts in, the small to mid-sized businesses community in southeastern Pennsylvania. In addition, commercial real estate loans, construction and development loans and consumer loans are deemed attractive due to their generally higher yields and shorter anticipated lives compared to single-family residential mortgage loans. Following consummation of the reorganization and offering, we intend to continue our emphasis on commercial real estate lending, construction and development lending and consumer lending. We also continue, however, to be an active originator of single-family residential mortgage loans.

Our headquarters office is located at 42 East Lancaster Avenue, Paoli, Pennsylvania, and our telephone number is (610) 644-9400. We maintain a website at www.malvernfederal.com and we provide our customers with on-line banking and telephone banking services.

Our Market Area

We conduct business from our seven financial centers located throughout Chester County, Pennsylvania. Our headquarters office is in Paoli, Pennsylvania, approximately 25 miles west of the City of Philadelphia. In addition to Chester County, our lending efforts are focused in neighboring Montgomery County and Delaware County, both of which are also in southeastern Pennsylvania. To a lesser extent, Malvern Federal Savings Bank provides services to other areas in the greater Philadelphia market area.

The population of Chester County, Pennsylvania is approximately 491,000 persons and it has increased approximately 13.1%, or 1.8% on an annual basis, since 2000. By comparison, the annual growth rate for the Commonwealth of Pennsylvania and the entire United States was 0.4% and 1.2%, respectively, during that period. The estimated annual growth rate for Chester County is expected to continue to exceed both the United States and Pennsylvania growth rates through 2012. The population growth in Chester County reflects, in part, the movement of people from the City of Philadelphia to suburban markets surrounding the city. Chester County is relatively affluent, with per capita income of \$43,177 in 2007, which is 54.7% higher than the per capita income for the entire United States and 56.4% higher than the per capita income for Pennsylvania as a whole in 2007. Median household income was \$85,956 in Chester County in fiscal 2007, compared to \$53,154 for the United States and \$51,375 for Pennsylvania as a whole. Approximately 43% of all Chester County households had income levels in excess of \$100,000 in 2007, compared to 21% for the nation as a whole and 19% for Pennsylvania as whole. The annual growth rate of per capita income for Chester County during 2000-2007 was 4.5% compared to 3.7% for the entire United States and 4.1% for Pennsylvania. The economy in our market area is relatively diverse with trade, transportation and utilities being the most prominent sectors as well as education and health services, financial services, bio-technology and pharmaceutical companies, health care and science and technology. The list of the largest employers in our market area includes Merck & Co., Vanguard Group, Boeing, Siemens, QVC, Inc. and Aetna U.S. Healthcare. The September 2007 unemployment rate for Chester County was 3.1%, compared to 4.5% and 4.1%, respectively, for the United States and the Commonwealth of Pennsylvania.

Malvern Federal Savings Bank faces significant competition in originating loans and attracting deposits. This competition stems primarily from commercial banks, other savings banks and savings associations and mortgage-banking companies. Within Malvern Federal Savings Bank s market area, we estimate that more than 75 other banks, credit unions and savings institutions are operating. Malvern Federal Savings Bank faces additional competition for deposits from short-term money market funds and other corporate and government securities funds, mutual funds and from other non-depository financial institutions such as brokerage firms and insurance companies.

Lending Activities

General. At September 30, 2007, our net loan portfolio totaled \$466.2 million or 84.5% of total assets. In addition, at September 30, 2007, we had \$9.3 million of single-family residential mortgage loans held for sale. Historically, our principal lending activity has been the origination of loans collateralized by one- to four-family, also known as single-family residential real estate loans located in our market area. We have increased our emphasis on originating commercial real estate loans, construction and development loans and consumer loans in recent years. Our consumer loans consist primarily of home equity loans and lines of credit.

The types of loans that we may originate are subject to federal and state law and regulations. Interest rates charged by us on loans are affected principally by the demand for such loans and the supply of money available for lending purposes and the rates offered by our competitors. These factors are, in turn, affected by general and economic conditions, the monetary policy of the federal government, including the Federal Reserve Board, legislative tax policies and governmental budgetary matters.

Loan Portfolio Composition. The following table shows the composition of our loan portfolio by type of loan at the dates indicated.

September 30,

	200)7	2006		2005		2004		2003	
										
	Amount	Percent	Amount	Percent	Amount	Percent	Amount	Percent	Amount	Percent
				(Dollars in T	housands)				
Mortgage Loans:										
One- to four-family ⁽¹⁾	\$ 193,460	40.4%	\$ 186,760	40.9%	\$ 202,313	48.6%	\$ 203,491	56.7%	\$ 177,707	59.5%
Commercial real estate	108,500	22.7	94,132	20.6	80,512	19.3	63,359	17.7	45,436	15.3
Construction or development	58,870	12.4	67,833	14.8	48,488	11.6	22,039	6.2	11,704	3.9
Multi-family	2,257	0.5	2,283	0.5	413	0.1	516	0.1	270	0.1
Land loans	6,665	1.4	7,675	1.6	3,125	0.8	3,332	0.9	6,497	2.2
Total mortgage loans	369,752	77.4	358,683	78.4	334,851	80.4	292,737	81.6	241,614	81.0
Commercial	15,767	3.3	16,504	3.6	16,494	4.0	19,743	5.5	19,290	6.4
Consumer:										
Home equity lines of credit	11,811	2.5	12,702	2.7	14,132	3.4	15,612	4.4	12,380	4.2
Second mortgages	78,733	16.5	67,742	14.9	49,565	11.9	29,159	8.2	19,402	6.5
Other	1,525	0.3	1,621	0.4	1,262	0.3	1,309	0.3	5,683	1.9
Total consumer loans	92,069	19.3	82,065	18.0	64,959	15.6	46,080	12.9	37,465	12.6
Total Loans	477,588	100.0%	457,252	100.0%	416,304	100.0%	358,560	100.0%	298,369	100.0%
Deferred fees and discounts	2,404		1,954		1,602		1,107		194	
Allowance for losses	(4,541)		(3,393)		(3,222)		(3,034)		(3,045)	
Loans receivable, net	\$ 475,451		\$ 455,813		\$ 414,684		\$ 356,633		\$ 295,518	

⁽¹⁾ Includes \$9.3 million of loans held for sale at September 30, 2007.

The following table shows the composition of our loan portfolio by fixed- and adjustable-rate at the dates indicated.

September 30,

	200)7	20	06	200	05	200)4	2003	
	Amount	Percent	Amount	Percent	Amount	Percent	Amount	Percent	Amount	Percent
					(Dollars in T					
Fixed-Rate Loans:					`	Í				
Mortgage Loans:										
One-to four-family ⁽¹⁾	\$ 163,463	34.2%	\$ 153,632		\$ 182,210		\$ 193,598		\$ 169,157	56.7%
Multi-family				0.0	326	0.1	420	0.1	158	0.1
Commercial real estate	35,053	7.4	40,502	8.9	35,578	8.5	34,258	9.4	30,896	10.3
Construction or development	8,626	1.8	7,435	1.6	7,121	1.7	5,289	1.5	3,249	1.1
Land loans	1,591	0.3	1,606	0.3	44	0.1	52	0.1	195	0.1
Total fixed-rate mortgage loans	208,733	43.7	203,175	44.4	225,279	54.1	233,617	65.1	203,655	68.3
Commercial	3,847	0.8	4,799	1.1	2,789	0.7	3,221	0.9	2,905	0.9
Commercial	3,047	0.0	4,777	1.1	2,707	0.7	3,221	0.7	2,703	0.7
Consumer:										
Home equity lines of credit										
Second mortgages	78,706	16.5	67,643	14.8	49,562	11.9	29,159	8.1	19,402	6.5
Other	1,097	0.2	1,159	0.3	49,302	0.2	933	0.4	5,401	1.8
Guici	1,097	0.2	1,139	0.3	044	0.2		0.4	3,401	1.0
Total fixed-rate consumer loans	79,803	16.7	68,802	15.1	50,406	12.1	30,092	8.5	24,803	8.3
Total fixed rate loans	\$ 292,383	61.2	\$ 276,776	60.5	\$ 278,474	66.9	\$ 266,930	74.5	\$ 231,363	77.5
Adjustable-Rate Loans:										
Mortgage Loans:										
One-to four-family	\$ 29,998	6 30	\$ 33,128	7.3%	\$ 20,103	4.8%	\$ 9,894	2.7%	\$ 8,550	2.9%
Multi-family	2,257	0.5	2,283	0.5	87	0.1	96	0.1	113	0.1
Commercial real estate	73,448	15.4	53,629	11.7	44,934	10.8	29,100	8.1	14,540	4.9
Construction or development	50,244	10.5	60,398	13.2	41,367	9.9	16,750	4.7	8,454	2.8
Land loans	5,074	1.1	6,069	1.3	3,081	0.7	3,280	0.9	6,302	2.0
Land loans	5,074	1.1	0,009	1.5	3,001	0.7	3,200	0.9	0,302	2.1
Total adjustable rate mortgage										
	161,021	33.8	155,507	34.0	100 572	26.3	59,120	16.5	22 202	12.8
Loans	101,021	33.6	133,307	34.0	109,572	20.3	39,120	10.3	23,203	12.0
Commercial	11,920	2.5	11,705	2.5	13,705	3.3	16,522	4.6	16,385	5.5
Consumer:										
Home equity lines of credit	11,811	2.4	12,703	2.7	14,132	3.4	15,612	4.3	12,380	4.1
Second mortgages	26		99	0.1	4					
Other	427	0.1	462	0.2	417	0.1	376	0.1	282	0.1
Total adjustable rate consumer										
loans	12,264	2.5	13,264	3.0	14,553	3.5	15,988	4.4	12,662	4.2
	.2,201		13,201							
Total adjustable rate loans	\$ 185,205	38.8%	\$ 180,476	39.5%	\$ 137,830	33.1%	\$ 91,630	25.5%	\$ 67,006	22.5%
Total loans(1)	\$ 477,588	100.0%	\$ 457,252	100.0%	\$ 416,304	100.0%	\$ 358,560	100.0%	\$ 298,369	100.0%
	+,230	100.07	,232	100.07	+ .10,231	100.070	+ 220,230	100.070	÷ 270,007	100.070

⁽¹⁾ Includes \$9.3 million of fixed-rate, single-family residential loans held for sale at September 30, 2007.

Loan Maturity. The following table presents the contractual maturity of our loans at September 30, 2007. The table does not include the effect of prepayments or scheduled principals amortization. Loans having no stated repayment schedule or maturity and overdraft loans are reported as being due in one year of less.

	One-to- Four Family	Multi- family	Commercial Real Estate	Construction or Development	Land Loans	Commercial	Home Equity Lines of Credit	Second Mortgages	Other	Total
				(E	Oollars in T	housands)				
Amounts due in:										
One year or less ⁽¹⁾	2,139		8,128	25,406	2,795	3,367	145	689	64	42,733
After one year through two years After two years	767	90	6,994	11,760	2,695	2,107		681	142	25,236
through three years	1,226		7,699	1,090		1,775		947	234	12,971
After three years through five years	4,478		1,671	2,789		226		3,707	526	13,397
After five years through ten years	19,166	1,851	72,496	12,407	1,175	3,537	60	13,019	116	123,827
After ten years through fifteen years	51,588		5,835			2,068		44,074	15	103,580
Beyond fifteen years	114,096(2)	316	5,677	5,418		2,687	11,606	15,616	428	155,844(1)
Total	\$ 193,460	\$ 2,257	\$ 108,500	\$ 58,870	\$ 6,665	\$ 15,767	\$ 11,811	\$ 78,733	\$ 1,525	\$ 477,588(1)
Interest rate terms on amounts due after one year:										
Fixed rate	151,415	90	30,207	19,584	3,296	730		78,017	1,446	284,785
Adjustable rate	39,906	2,167	70,165	13,880	574	11,670	11,666	27	15	150,070
Total	\$ 191,321	\$ 2,257	\$ 100,372	\$ 33,464	\$ 3,870	\$ 12,400	\$ 11,666	\$ 78,044	\$ 1,461	\$ 434,855

⁽¹⁾ Including loans-in-process.

58

⁽²⁾ Includes \$9.3 million of one-to four-family mortgage loans due beyond 15 years which were held for sale at September 30, 2007.

Loan Originations, Purchases and Sales. Our lending activities are subject to underwriting standards and loan origination procedures established by our board of directors and management. Loan originations are obtained through a variety of sources, primarily existing customers as well as new customers obtained from referrals and local advertising and promotional efforts. In addition, we rely on a network of approximately six mortgage brokers with respect to production of new single-family residential mortgage loans and home equity loans and lines of credit. We receive applications from such brokers on standardized documents meeting Freddie Mac and Fannie Mae guidelines and, if we determine to acquire loans from such brokers, are underwritten and approved pursuant to the policies and procedures of Malvern Federal Savings Bank. Depending upon our arrangements with the particular broker, loans obtained from our broker network are classified either as purchased, when the broker provides the loan funds at closing and closes the loan in its name, or as originated, when Malvern Federal Savings Bank disburses the loan funds at closing and the documents reflect the bank as the lender. Single-family residential mortgage loan applications and consumer loan applications are taken at any Malvern Federal Savings Bank branch office. We also accept internet applications submitted to our website. Applications for other loans typically are taken personally by our loan officers or business development officers, although they may be received by a branch office initially and then referred to one of our loan officers or business development officers. All loan applications are processed and underwritten centrally at our main office.

All of our single-family residential mortgage loans are written on standardized documents used by Freddie Mac and Fannie Mae. We also utilize an automated loan processing and underwriting software system for our new single-family residential mortgage loans. Property valuations of loans secured by real estate are undertaken by an independent third-party appraiser approved by our board of directors.

In addition to originating loans, we occasionally purchase participation interests in larger balance loans, typically commercial real estate or construction or development loans, from other financial institutions in our market area. Such participations are reviewed for compliance with our underwriting criteria before they are purchased. We actively monitor the performance of such loans through the receipt of regular reports from the lead lender regarding the loan sperformance, physically inspecting the loan security property on a periodic basis, discussing the loan with the lead lender on a regular basis and receiving copies of updated financial statements from the borrower. From October 1, 2004 through September 30, 2007, we purchased three loan participation interests from other institutions. At September 30, 2007, the outstanding balance of such participation interests to Malvern Federal Savings was approximately \$4.8 million and all were current and performing in accordance with their terms.

In addition, Malvern Federal Savings Bank also occasionally sells whole loans or participation interests in loans it originates. From October 1, 2004 through September 30, 2007, we sold a participation interest in one construction and development loan in fiscal 2006. We generally have sold participation interests in loans only when a loan would exceed our loans-to-one borrower limits. Our loans-to-one borrower limit, with certain exceptions, generally is 15% of our unimpaired capital and surplus or \$7.2 million at September 30, 2007. The reorganization and net proceeds received in the offering will increase our loans-to-one borrower limit and will permit us to originate and retain for our portfolio larger balance loans. We expect to take advantage of the increased limit in order to originate larger loans consistent with our current practices and procedures. At September 30, 2007, our five largest outstanding loans to one borrower and related entities amounted to \$6.5 million, \$6.2 million, \$5.8 million, \$5.5 million and \$5.3 million, respectively, and all of such loans were performing in accordance with their terms. In addition, in an effort to improve its interest rate risk exposure, the bank has sold long-term (20 or 30 year term) fixed-rate single family residential mortgage loans to Freddie Mac and Fannie Mae while retaining the loan servicing rights for such loans. At September 30, 2007, we had \$9.3 million in loans held for sale, and such loans were sold in October 2007. We receive a fee for continuing to service such loans when they are sold, and such fees are recorded as non-interest income.

The following table shows our loan origination, purchase and repayment activities for the periods indicated.

Year Ended Septe	mber .	30.
------------------	--------	-----

	•	,			
2007	2006	2005			
	(In Thousands)				
\$ 457,252	\$ 416,304	\$ 358,560			
463	5,906	3,982			
	1,908				
36,974	15,415	16,41:			
35,802	62,178	48,83			
116	2,700	98			
8,674	12,208	10,873			
84,030	103,170	80,210			
23,907	16,805	20,61			
2,587	4,141	4,792			
	2,962				
9,750	11,498	14,750			
		7,620			
1,022	2,289	2,610			
47,981	49,253	50,399			
132,011	152,693	130,609			
24,973	25,008	35,398			
26	38	103			
25,193	5,936	4,054			
44,765	44,208	22,38			
	44,208 1,113	22,388 304			
	\$ 457,252 \$ 463 36,974 35,802 116 2,001 8,674 84,030 23,907 2,587 9,750 10,715 1,022 47,981 132,011	(In Thousands) \$ 457,252 \$ 416,304 463			

Year	Ended	September	r 30.

2007	2006	2005
	(In Thousands)	
12,487	14,343	18,005
9,565	13,639	12,358
19,258	18,993	13,168
780	1 ,752	2, 795
138, 173	125, 030	108, 573
(6, 162)	27, 663	22, 036
7,303	7,263	20,292
19,533	26,717	25,948
26,836	33,980	46,240
	20,518	10,669
(388)	(177)	136
20,336	40,948	57,743
\$ 477,588	\$ 457,252	\$ 416,304
	12,487 9,565 19,258 780 138, 173 (6, 162) 7,303 19,533 26,836 (388) 20,336	(In Thousands) 12,487

- (1) Includes purchases of participation interests in loans.
- (2) Includes purchases of loans from our network of loan brokers.
- (3) Includes the sale of participation interests in loans.
- (4) Reflects non-cash items related to other real estate owned, recoveries and charge-offs.

One-to Four-Family Residential Mortgage Lending. One of our primary lending activities continues to be the origination of loans secured by first mortgages on one- to four-family residences in our market area. At September 30, 2007, \$193.5 million, or 40.4%, of our total loans (including loans held for sale) consisted of single-family residential mortgage loans. While the aggregate amount of our single-family residential mortgage loans has not changed significantly over the past five fiscal years, as a result of our increased emphasis on construction, commercial real estate and consumer loans, our single-family residential real estate loans as a percentage of total loans have decreased from 59.5% at September 30, 2003 to 40.5% at September 30, 2007.

Our single-family residential mortgage loans generally are underwritten on terms and documentation conforming with guidelines issued by Freddie Mac and Fannie Mae. Applications for one-to four-family residential mortgage loans are taken by our Business Development Officer and are accepted at any of our banking offices and are then referred to the lending department at our main office in order to process the loan, which consists primarily of obtaining all documents required by Freddie Mac and Fannie Mae underwriting standards, and complete the underwriting, which includes making a determination whether the loan meets our underwriting standards such that the bank can extend a loan commitment to the customer. We generally have retained for portfolio a substantial portion of the single-family residential mortgage loans that we originate. We currently originate fixed-rate, fully amortizing mortgage loans with maturities of 15 or 30 years. We also offer adjustable rate mortgage (ARM) loans where the interest rate either adjusts on an annual basis or is fixed for the initial one, three or five years and then adjusts annually. However, due to local market conditions, we have not originated a significant amount of ARM loans in recent years. At September 30, 2007, \$30.0 million, or 15.5%, of our one- to four-family residential loans consisted of ARM loans. We also offer balloon loans which are

amortized on a 30 year schedule but become due at the fifth or seventh anniversary, bi-weekly mortgage loans and, for borrowers with credit scores exceeding 700, no income/no asset (NINA) loans. Our NINA loans, which amounted to less than 1.0% of the total loan portfolio at September 30, 2007, are underwritten primarily based upon the borrower s credit history, as we do not obtain documentation on personal income or net worth. However, the loan-to-value ratio for NINA loans must be not more than 70% at the time of origination.

We underwrite one- to four-family residential mortgage loans with loan-to-value ratios of up to 95%, provided that the borrower obtains private mortgage insurance on loans that exceed 80% of the appraised value or sales price, whichever is less, of the secured property. We also require that title insurance, hazard insurance and, if appropriate, flood insurance be maintained on all properties securing real estate loans. We require that a licensed appraiser from our list of approved appraisers perform and submit to us an appraisal on all properties secured by a first mortgage on one- to four-family first mortgage loans. Our mortgage loans generally include due-on-sale clauses which provide us with the contractual right to deem the loan immediately due and payable in the event the borrower transfers ownership of the property. Due-on-sale clauses are an important means of adjusting the yields of fixed-rate mortgage loans in portfolio and we generally exercise our rights under these clauses.

Commercial Real Estate, Multi-family Residential Real Estate and Land Loans. At September 30, 2007, our loans secured by commercial real estate amounted to \$108.5 million and constituted 22.7% of our total loans at such date. In addition, at such date we had \$6.7 million of loans secured by unimproved real estate and lots (land loans) and \$2.3 million of loans secured by multi-family (more than four units) residential real estate, constituting 1.4% and 0.5%, respectively, at September 30, 2007.

Malvern Federal Savings Bank s commercial real estate loan portfolio consists primarily of loans secured by office buildings, retail and industrial use buildings, strip shopping centers, mixed-use and other properties used for commercial purposes located in its market area. Malvern Federal Savings Bank s commercial real estate loans tend to be originated in an amount less than \$3.0 million but will occasionally exceed that amount. At September 30, 2007, the average commercial real estate loan size was \$424,000. The five largest commercial real estate loans outstanding were \$4.8 million, \$3.9 million, \$3.5 million, and \$2.8 million at September 30, 2007. With the exception of one loan with an outstanding balance of \$3.5 million at September 30, 2007 which was more than 60 but less than 90 days past due and was classified as impaired and substandard, all of such loans were performing in accordance with their terms. During the year ended September 30, 2007, the commercial real estate loan portfolio grew as the result of originations, and the conversion of loans from construction to permanent status, by \$14.4 million, or 15.31%. Our commercial real estate loans have grown steadily over each of the past five fiscal years. We have increased our emphasis on originating commercial real estate terms due to the higher average yields they provide and the shorter terms compared in each case to single-family residential mortgage loans. During the year ended September 30, 2007, the average yield on our commercial real estate loans was 7.0% compared to 5.8% for our single-family residential mortgage loans. At September 30, 2007, approximately 89.4% of our commercial mortgage loans had remaining terms to maturity of 10 years or less. In addition to their relatively shorter terms to maturity, which reduces some of the interest rate risk in our loan portfolio, commercial real estate loans are much more likely to have adjustable interest rates than single-family residential mortgage loans, which adds to the interest rate sensitivity of commercial real estate loans and makes them attractive. At September 30, 2007, approximately 67.7% of our commercial real estate loans had adjustable interest rates compared to 15.5% of our single-family residential mortgage loans with adjustable rates at such date.

Although terms for commercial real estate and multi-family loans vary, Malvern Federal Savings Bank s underwriting standards generally allow for terms up to 10 years with the interest rate being reset in the fifth year and with monthly amortization not greater than 20 years loan and loan-to-value ratios of not more than 85%. Interest rates are either fixed or adjustable, based upon the prime rate plus a margin, and fees ranging from 0.5% to 1.50% are charged to the borrower at the origination of the loan. Prepayment fees are charged on most loans in the event of early repayment. Generally, Malvern Federal Savings Bank obtains personal guarantees of the principals as additional collateral for commercial real estate and multi-family real estate loans.

At September 30, 2007, our loan portfolio included \$6.7 million of land loans. Two loans, with outstanding balances of \$3.7 million and \$1.6 million, respectively, at September 30, 2007, comprised 80.0% of our land loans at such date. Both of these loans are to local developers for the purpose of acquiring raw land in Chester County, Pennsylvania, subdividing and improving such land and then selling the developed lots to nationally known homebuilders. Both of such loans have performed in accordance with their terms since their originations in 2005 and 2004, respectively. We had no non-performing or classified land loans at September 30, 2007.

Loans secured by commercial real estate, unimproved land and multi-family real estate lending involves different risks than single-family residential lending. These risks include larger loans to individual borrowers and loan payments that are dependent upon the successful operation of the project or the borrower s business. These risks can be affected by supply and demand conditions in the project s market area of rental housing units, office and retail space, warehouses, and other commercial space. Malvern Federal Savings Bank attempts to minimize these risks by limiting loans to proven businesses, only considering properties with existing operating performance which can be analyzed, using conservative debt coverage ratios in its underwriting, and periodically monitoring the operation of the business or project and the physical condition of the property. As of September 30, 2007, \$661,000 or 0.6% of Malvern Federal Savings Bank s commercial real estate mortgage loans were on non-accrual status and an aggregate of \$4.2 million of our commercial real estate loans were classified at such date (all of which were classified substandard and none of which were classified doubtful or loss). One loan, with an aggregate balance of \$3.5 million at September 30, 2007, which was more than 60 days but less than 90 days past due at such date, accounted for most of our classified commercial real estate loans. See Asset Classification. As of September 30, 2007, \$1.8 million, or 39.5% of Malvern Federal Savings Bank s allowance for loan losses was allocated to commercial real estate mortgage loans. During the past five fiscal years, our charge-offs of commercial real estate mortgage loans amounted to \$77,000 in the aggregate.

Various aspects of a commercial and multi-family loan and land loan transactions are evaluated in an effort to mitigate the additional risk in these types of loans. In Malvern Federal Savings Bank s underwriting procedures, consideration is given to the stability of the property s cash flow history, future operating projections, current and projected occupancy levels, location and physical condition. Generally, Malvern Federal Savings Bank imposes a debt service ratio (the ratio of net cash flows from operations before the payment of debt service to debt service) of not less than 125%. Malvern Federal Savings Bank also evaluates the credit and financial condition of the borrower, and if applicable, the guarantor. Appraisal reports prepared by independent appraisers are obtained on each loan to substantiate the property s market value, and are reviewed by us prior to the closing of the loan.

Construction or Development Loans. Malvern Federal Savings Bank originates construction loans for residential and, to a lesser extent, commercial uses within its market area. Malvern Federal Savings Bank generally limits construction loans to builders and developers with whom it has an established relationship, or who are otherwise known to officers of the bank. At September 30, 2007, Malvern Federal Savings Bank had \$58.9 million, or 12.3% of total loans, in outstanding construction or development loans. The amount of our outstanding construction or development loans has increased significantly over the past five fiscal years. At September 30, 2003, our construction or development loan portfolio amounted to \$11.7 million or 3.9% of total loans. We have targeted the origination of construction or development loans as a growth area due to the relatively higher yields and shorter terms to maturity compared to long-term, single-family residential mortgage loans. In addition, our construction or development loans typically have variable rates of interest tied to the prime rate which improves the interest rate sensitivity of our loan portfolio. At September 30, 2007, approximately 85.3% of our construction loans had variable rates of interest and 65.0% of such loans had three years or less in their remaining terms to maturity at such date.

We have concentrated on originating construction loans with several local builders and developers in our market area with whom we have existing relationships. Our construction loans generally have variable rates of interest, a maximum term to maturity of one year (for individual, owner-occupied dwellings), and loan-to-value ratios less than 80%. Residential construction loans to developers are made on either a pre-sold or speculative (unsold) basis. Limits are placed on the number of units that can be built on a speculative basis based upon the reputation and financial position of the builder, his/her present obligations, the location of the property and prior sales in the development and the surrounding area. Generally a limit of two unsold homes (one model home and one speculative home) is placed per project.

Prior to committing to a construction loan, we require that an independent appraiser prepare an appraisal of the property. Each project also is reviewed and inspected at its inception and prior to every disbursement of loan proceeds. Disbursements are made after inspections based upon a percentage of project completion. Monthly payment of interest is required on all construction loans and we often establish interest reserves on construction loans to developers, which helps ensure interest payments are received during the construction period.

We also make construction loans for the acquisition and development of land for sale (i.e. roads, sewer and water lines). We typically make these loans only in conjunction with a commitment for a construction loan for the units to be built on the site. These loans are secured by a lien on the property and are limited to a loan-to-value ratio of 80% of the appraised value. The loans have a variable rate of interest and require monthly payments of interest. The principal of the loan is repaid as units are sold and released. We limit loans of this type to our market area and to developers with whom we have established relationships. In most cases, we also obtain personal guarantees from the borrowers.

Our construction or development loans also include loans made to consumers for the construction of their individual homes underwritten on a construction/permanent basis. During the initial or construction phase, these loans require payment of interest only, which generally is tied to prime rate, as the home is being constructed. Upon the earlier of the completion of construction or one year, these loans automatically convert to long-term (generally 30 years), amortizing, fixed-rate single-family mortgage loans.

Construction and development loans generally are considered to involve a higher level of risk than single-family residential lending, due to the concentration of principal in a limited number of loans and borrowers and the effect of economic conditions on developers, builders and projects. At September 30, 2007, the amounts outstanding on our five largest construction or development loans were \$4.0 million, \$3.9 million, \$3.4 million, \$1.5 million and \$1.4 million. The average size of our construction or development loans was approximately \$1.1 million at September 30, 2007. Additional risk is also associated with construction lending because of the inherent difficulty in estimating both a property s value at completion and the estimated cost (including interest) to complete a project. The nature of these loans is such that they are more difficult to evaluate and monitor. In addition, speculative construction loans to a builder are not pre-sold and thus pose a greater potential risk than construction loans to individuals on their personal residences.

In order to mitigate some of the risks inherent to construction lending, we inspect properties under construction, review construction progress prior to advancing funds, work with builders with whom we have established relationships, require annual updating of tax returns and other financial data of developers and obtain personal guarantees from the principals. At September 30, 2007, \$673,000, or 14.8%, of our allowance for loan losses was attributed to construction or development loans. We have charged off a total of \$66,000 in construction or development loans over the past five fiscal years and, at September 30, 2007, we had no non-performing construction or development loans.

Commercial Business Loans. At September 30, 2007, we had \$15.8 million in commercial business loans (3.3% of gross loans outstanding). Our commercial business loans generally are made to small to mid-sized businesses located in our market area. We originate commercial business loans as these types of loans assist us in our asset/liability management since they generally provide shorter maturities and/or adjustable rates of interest in addition to generally having higher rates of return which are designed to compensate for the additional credit risk associated with these loans.

The commercial business loans which we originate may be either a revolving line of credit or for a fixed term of generally 10 years or less. Interest rates are either adjustable, indexed to a published prime rate of interest, or fixed. Generally, equipment, machinery, real property or other corporate assets secure the loans. Personal guarantees from the business principals are generally obtained as additional collateral. At September 30, 2007, the average balance of our commercial business loans was \$137,000.

Generally, commercial business loans are characterized as having higher risks associated with them than single-family residential mortgage loans. As of September 30, 2007, we had \$780,000 of non-accrual commercial business loans. At such date, \$385,000 of the allowance for loan losses was allocated to commercial business loans. During the past five fiscal years, we have charged off an aggregate of \$27,000 of commercial business loans.

Consumer Lending Activities. In our efforts to provide a full range of financial services to our customers, we offer various types of consumer loans. Our consumer loans amounted to \$92.1 million or 19.3% of our total loan portfolio at September 30, 2007. The largest components of our consumer loans are second mortgages, consisting primarily of home equity loans, which amounted to \$78.7 million at September 30, 2007, and home equity lines of credit, which amounted to \$11.8 million at such date. Our consumer loans also include automobile loans, unsecured personal loans and loans secured by deposits. Consumer loans are originated primarily through existing and walk-in customers and direct advertising and, with respect to second mortgages and home equity lines of credit, through our broker network.

Our home equity lines of credit are variable rate loans tied to the prime rate. Our second mortgages may have fixed or variable rates, although they generally have had fixed rates in recent periods. Our second mortgages have a maximum term to maturity of 20 years. Both our second mortgages and our home equity lines of credit generally are secured by the borrower s primary residence. However, our security generally consists of a second lien on the property. Our lending policy provides that our home equity loans have loan-to-value ratios, when combined with any first mortgage, of 95% or less, although the preponderance of our home equity loans as well as all of our lines of credit have combined loan-to-value ratios of 90% or less. We offer home equity lines on a revolving line of credit basis, with interest tied to the prime rate. At September 30, 2007, the unused portion of our home equity lines of credit was \$18.9 million.

Consumer loans generally have higher interest rates and shorter terms than residential loans, however, they have additional credit risk due to the type of collateral securing the loan or in some cases the absence of collateral. In the year ended September 30, 2007, we charged-off \$160.000 of consumer loans.

Loan Approval Procedures and Authority. Our Board of Directors establishes the bank s lending policies and procedures. Our Lending Policy Manual is reviewed on at least an annual basis by our management team in order to propose modifications as a result of market conditions, regulatory changes and other factors. All modifications must be approved by our Board of Directors.

All loans must be approved by at least two bank officers. Loans in amounts exceeding \$400,000 must be approved by the Commercial Loan Committee, whose members include the Chief Lending Officer and two directors of Malvern Federal Savings Bank, and loans in amounts exceeding \$600,000 must be approved by the full board of directors of the bank.

Asset Quality

General. One of our key objectives has been, and continues to be, maintaining a high level of asset quality. In addition to maintaining credit standards for new originations which we believe are sound, we are proactive in our loan monitoring, collection and workout processes in dealing with delinquent or problem loans.

When a borrower fails to make a scheduled payment, we attempt to cure the deficiency by making personal contact with the borrower. Initial contacts are made as soon as five days after the date the payment is due, and late notices are sent approximately 16 days after the date the payment is due. In most cases, deficiencies are promptly resolved. If the delinquency continues, late charges are assessed and additional efforts are made to collect the deficiency. All loans which are delinquent 30 days or more are reported to the Board of Directors of Malvern Federal Savings on a monthly basis.

On loans where the collection of principal or interest payments is doubtful, the accrual of interest income ceases (non-accrual loans). It is our policy, with certain limited exceptions, to discontinue accruing additional interest and reverse any interest accrued on any loan which is 90 days or more past due. On occasion, this action may be taken earlier if the financial condition of the borrower raises significant concern with regard to his/her ability to service the debt in accordance with the terms of the loan agreement. Interest income is not accrued on these loans until the borrower s financial condition and payment record demonstrate an ability to service the debt.

Real estate which is acquired as a result of foreclosure is classified as real estate owned until sold. Real estate owned is recorded at the lower of cost or fair value less estimated selling costs. Costs associated with acquiring and improving a foreclosed property are usually capitalized to the extent that the carrying value does not exceed fair value less estimated selling costs. Holding costs are charged to expense. Gains and losses on the sale of real estate owned are charged to operations, as incurred.

We account for our impaired loans under generally accepted accounting principles. An impaired loan generally is one for which it is probable, based on current information, that the lender will not collect all the amounts due under the contractual terms of the loan. Large groups of smaller balance, homogeneous loans are collectively evaluated for impairment. Loans collectively evaluated for impairment include smaller balance commercial real estate loans, residential real estate loans and consumer loans. These loans are evaluated as a group because they have similar characteristics and performance experience. Larger commercial and construction loans are individually evaluated for impairment. As of September 30, 2007 and 2006, our impaired loans amounted to \$3.5 million and \$1.5 million, respectively.

Asset Classification. Federal regulations and our policies require that we utilize an internal asset classification system as a means of reporting problem and potential problem assets. We have incorporated an internal asset classification system, substantially consistent with Federal banking regulations, as a part of our credit monitoring system. Federal banking regulations set forth a classification scheme for problem and potential problem assets as substandard, doubtful or loss assets. An asset is considered substandard if it is inadequately protected by the current net worth and paying capacity of the obligor or of the collateral pledged, if any. Substandard assets include those characterized by the distinct possibility that the insured institution will sustain some loss if the deficiencies are not corrected. Assets classified as doubtful have all of the weaknesses inherent in those classified substandard with the added characteristic that the weaknesses present make collection or liquidation in full, on the basis of currently existing facts, conditions, and values, highly questionable and improbable. Assets classified as loss are those considered uncollectible and of such little value that their continuance as assets without the establishment of a specific loss reserve is not warranted. Assets which do not currently expose the insured institution to sufficient risk to warrant classification in one of the aforementioned categories but possess weaknesses are required to be designated special mention.

When an insured institution classifies one or more assets, or portions thereof, as substandard or doubtful, it is required that a general valuation allowance for loan losses be established for loan losses in an amount deemed prudent by management. General valuation allowances represent loss allowances which have been established to recognize the inherent losses associated with lending activities, but which, unlike specific allowances, have not been allocated to particular problem assets. When an insured institution classifies one or more assets, or portions thereof, as loss, it is required either to establish a specific allowance for losses equal to 100% of the amount of the asset so classified or to charge off such amount.

A savings institution s determination as to the classification of its assets and the amount of its valuation allowances is subject to review by Federal bank regulators which can order the establishment of additional general or specific loss allowances. The Federal banking agencies, have adopted an interagency policy statement on the allowance for loan and lease losses. The policy statement provides guidance for financial institutions on both the responsibilities of management for the assessment and establishment of allowances and guidance for banking agency examiners to use in determining the adequacy of general valuation guidelines. Generally, the policy statement recommends that institutions have effective systems and controls to identify, monitor and address asset quality problems; that management analyze all significant factors that affect the collectibility of the portfolio in a reasonable manner; and that management establish acceptable allowance evaluation processes that meet the objectives set forth in the policy statement. Our management believes that, based on information currently available, its allowance for loan losses is maintained at a level which covers all known and inherent losses that are both probable and reasonably estimable at each reporting date. However, actual losses are dependent upon future events and, as such, further additions to the level of allowances for loan losses may become necessary.

We review and classify assets on a monthly basis and the Board of Directors is provided with monthly reports on our classified assets. We classify assets in accordance with the management guidelines described above. At September 30, 2007 and 2006, we had \$5.3 and \$2.6 million, respectively, in assets classified as substandard and \$483,000 and \$220,000, respectively, in assets classified doubtful. We had no assets classified as loss at either date. We had no assets designated as special mention at September 30, 2007 or 2006, respectively.

At September 30, 2007, our classified loans were comprised primarily of the two relationships described below.

A \$3.5 million commercial real estate loan secured by a mixed-use (medical offices and residential) building located in Philadelphia, Pennsylvania. In September 2007, management became aware that the cash flows on the property were below our coverage ratios and we ordered a new appraisal. Upon receipt of the new appraisal, we classified the loan as substandard and impaired, increased our allowance for loan losses by \$852,000 and contacted the borrowers regarding the status of the loan. As of September 30, 2007, this loan was more than 60 but less than 90 days past due and was still accruing interest. Subsequent to September 30, 2007, this loan was more than 90 days past due and was placed on non-accrual status. See Recent Developments of Malvern Federal Savings Bank. Management continues to monitor this loan closely.

A commercial real estate and two commercial loans with an outstanding balance of \$1.1 million at September 30, 2007. These loans, which are secured by a restaurant and other property in Malvern, Pennsylvania, equipment and a liquor license, were more than 120 days past due, were on non-accrual status and were classified substandard at September 30, 2007. We are pursuing foreclosure and do not anticipate losses on these loan s .

Delinquent Loans. The following table shows the delinquencies in our loan portfolio as of the dates indicated.

67

At September 30, 2007 Loans Delinquent For:

	31-89 Days				90 Days and Over				Total Delinquent Loans				
	Number	A	mount	Percent of Loan Category	Number	A	mount	Percent of Loan Category	Number	A	mount	Percent of Loan Category	
					(Doll	ars i	n Thous	ands)					
Mortgage:													
One- to four-family	6	\$	711	12.9%	2	\$	461	20.4%	8	\$	1,172	15.1%	
Multi-family													
Commercial real estate	2		3,624	65.8	2		661	29.1	4		4,285	55.1	
Construction or development													
Land loans													
Commercial	1		45	0.8	5		780	34.4	6		825	10.6	
Home Equity lines of credit					1		14	0.6	1		14	0.2	
Second mortgages	14		1,098	20.0	5		351	15.5	19		1,449	18.6	
Other	3		26	0.5		_			3		26	0.4	
Total	26	\$	5,504	100.0%	15	\$	2,267	100.0%	41	\$	7,771	100.0%	

At September 30, 2006 Loans Delinquent For:

	31-89 Days				90	Day	ys and O	ver	Total Delinquent Loans				
	Number	Amou	unt	Percent of Loan Category	Number	A	amount	Percent of Loan Category	Number	A	mount	Percent of Loan Category	
					(Do	lars	in Thousa	ands)					
Mortgage:													
One- to four-family	2	\$	82	6.9%	4	\$	686	25.1%	6	\$	768	19.6%	
Multi-family													
Commercial real estate	1		350	29.3					1		350	8.9	
Construction or development					1		1,500	55.0	1		1,500	38.2	
Land loans													
Commercial	1		108	9.0	1		174	6.4	2		282	7.2	
Home Equity	8		648	54.2					8		648	16.6	
Second mortgages					4		341	12.5	4		341	8.7	
Other	4		8	0.6	2		24	1.0	6		32	0.8	
						_							
Total	16	\$ 1	,196	100.0%	12	\$	2,725	100.0%	28	\$	3,921	100.0%	

Non-Performing Loans and Real Estate Owned. The following table sets forth information regarding our non-performing loans and real estate owned. Our general policy is to cease accruing interest on loans which are 90 days or more past due and to charge-off all accrued interest.

The table below sets forth the amounts and categories of non-performing assets in our loan portfolio. Loans are placed on non-accrual status when the collection of principal and/or interest become doubtful. Our non-performing assets at September 30, 2007, 2006 and 2005 include troubled debt restructurings (which involve forgiving a portion of interest or principal on any loans or making loans at a rate materially less than that of market rates). Foreclosed assets include real estate owned and other assets acquired in settlement of loans.

				S	epte	mber 30,					
		2007		2006		2005		2004		2003	
				(Dol	lars i	n thousan	ıds)				
Non-accruing loans:											
One-to-four-family	\$	461	\$	686	\$	777	\$	714	\$	1,096	
Multi-family											
Commercial real estate		661		1,500		156		955		1,151	
Construction or development											
Land loans								52			
Commercial		780		174		559		625		152	
Home equity lines of credit		14				35				305	
Second mortgages	2,26			341		270		291		214	
Other				24		4		25		88	
Total non-accruing		2,267		2,725		1,801		2,662		3,006	
Accruing loans delinquent more than 90 days past due									_		
Restructured loans		121				2,202					
Total non-performing loans		2,388		2,725		4,003		2,662		3,006	
Real estate owned and other foreclosed assets:											
One- to four-family		227									
Other											
Total	_	227									
Total non-performing assets	\$	2,615	\$	2,725	\$	4,003	\$	2,662	\$	3,006	
Ratios:											
Nonperforming loans as a percent of gross loans		0.51%		0.60%		0.96%		0.74%		1.01%	
Nonperforming assets as a percent of total assets		0.47%		0.53%		0.82%		0.58%		0.65%	

For the year ended September 30, 2007, gross interest income which would have been recorded had the non-accruing loans been current in accordance with their original terms amounted to \$118,000. The amount that was included in interest income on such loans was \$103,000 for the year ended September 30, 2007. Of our \$2.3 million of non-accrual loans at September 30, 2007, \$1.1 million consisted of three loans to one borrower and secured by a restaurant in Malvern, Pennsylvania and related assets.

Allowance for Loan Losses. The allowance for loan losses is established through a provision for loan losses. We maintain the allowance at a level believed, to the best of management s knowledge, to cover all known and inherent losses in the portfolio that are both probable and reasonable to estimate at each reporting date. Management reviews the allowance for loan losses on no less than a quarterly basis in order to identify those inherent losses and to assess the overall collection probability for the loan portfolio. Our evaluation process includes, among other things, an analysis of delinquency trends, non-performing loan trends, the level of charge-offs and recoveries, prior loss experience, total loans outstanding, the volume of loan originations, the type, size and geographic concentration of our loans, the value of collateral securing the loan, the borrower s ability to repay and repayment performance, the number of loans requiring heightened management oversight, local economic conditions and industry experience. Such risk ratings are periodically reviewed by management and revised as deemed appropriate. The establishment of the allowance for loan losses is significantly affected by management judgment and uncertainties and there is a likelihood that different amounts would be reported under different conditions or assumptions. Various regulatory agencies, as an integral part of their

examination process, periodically review our allowance for loan losses. Such agencies may require it to make additional provisions for estimated loan losses based upon judgments different from those of management.

We made a provision for loan losses of \$1.3 million in the year ended September 30, 2007. Approximately \$852,000 of our provision for loan losses in fiscal 2007 was attributable to one commercial real estate loan secured by a mixed use building in Philadelphia which loan was classified substandard and which was considered impaired at September 30, 2007. See Asset Quality Asset Classification.

69

We will continue to monitor and modify our allowances for loan losses as conditions dictate. No assurances can be given that our level of allowance for loan losses will cover all of the inherent losses on our loans or that future adjustments to the allowance for loan losses will not be necessary if economic and other conditions differ substantially from the economic and other conditions used by management to determine the current level of the allowance for loan losses.

The following table sets forth an analysis of our allowance for loan losses.

				Year Eı	ıded	Septemb	er 3	0,		
		2007		2006		2005	2004			2003
	·			(Doll	ars i	in thousand	ds)			
Balance at beginning of period	\$	3,393	\$	3,222	\$	3,034	\$	3,045	\$	3,043
Provision for loan losses		1,298		451		290		60		61
Charge-offs:										
Mortgage:										
One-to-four family								4		
Multi-family										
Commercial real estate				44		33				
Construction or development				66						
Land loans										
Commercial						3		24		
Consumer:										
Home equity lines of credit						35				
Second mortgages		135		250				10		
Other		25		26		45		43		64
Other										
Total charge-offs		160		386		116		81		64
	_		_							
Recoveries:										
Mortgage:										
One- to four-family										
Multi-family										
Commercial real estate										
Construction or development										
Land loans										
				2						
Commercial				3						
			_		_					
Total recoveries				3						
	_		_		_					
Consumer:										
Home equity lines of credit										
Second mortgages		3		97						
Second mortgages		3		91						
Other		7		6		14		10		5
Other		1		O		14		10		3
	_		_							
Total recoveries		10		106		14		10		5
			_							
Net charge-offs		150		280		102		71		59
Tet charge-ons		130		200		102		/ 1		
Balance at end of period	\$	4,541	\$	3,393	\$	3,222	\$	3,034	\$	3,045
	_		_				_		_	
Ratios:										
Ratio of allowance for loan losses to non-performing loans		190.16%		124.51%		80.49%		113.97%		101.30%
reado of anomanee for foun rosses to non-performing founs		170.1070		121.31/0		UU.T)/0		113.71/0		101.50/
	70									

The following table shows how our allowance for loan losses is allocated by type of loan at each of the dates indicated.

The following table presents our allowance for losses on loans at the dates indicated is summarized as follows:

September 30,

		2007			2006		2005					
	Amount	Percent of Allowance to Total Allowance	Percent of Loans in Each Category to Total Loans	Amount	Percent of Allowance to Total Allowance	Percent of Loans in Each Category to Total Loans	Amount	Percent of Allowance to Total Allowance	Percent of Loans in Each Category to Total Loans			
				(De	ollars In Thousa	nds)						
Mortgage:												
One-to four-family	\$ 535	12.2%	0.11%		16.7%	0.12%		19.2%	0.15%			
Multi-family	11	0.2	0.01	11	0.3	0.01	2	0.1	0.01			
Commercial real estate	1,809	39.8	0.37	753	22.2	0.16	774	24.0	0.19			
Construction or development	673	14.8	0.14	946	28.0	0.21	806	25.0	0.13			
Land loans	117	2.6	0.02	134	3.9	0.03	55	1.7	0.01			
Commercial	385	8.5	0.08	313	9.2	0.07	290	9.0	0.07			
Consumer:												
Home Equity lines of credit	91	2.0	0.02	95	2.8	0.02	111	3.4	0.02			
Second mortgages	734	16.2	0.16	388	11.4	0.08	287	8.9	0.07			
Other	30	0.7	0.01	36	1.1	0.01	25	0.9	0.01			
Total allocated	4,403	97.0	0.92	3,244	95.6	0.70	2,970	92.2	0.66			
Unallocated	138	3.0	0.03	149	4.4	0.03	252	7.8	0.11			
Balance at end of period	\$ 4,541	100.0%	0.95%	\$ 3,393	100.0%	0.74%	\$ 3,222	100.0%	0.77%			

September 30,

		2004			2003	
	Amount	Percent of Allowance to Total Allowance	Percent of Loans in Each Category to Total Loans	Amount	Percent of Allowance to Total Allowance	Percent of Loans in Each Category to Total Loans
M. A.			(Dollars In	Thousands)		
Mortgage: One-to four-family	\$ 616	20.3%	0.17%	\$ 1,048	34.4%	0.35%
Multi-family	3	0.1	0.17 /6	1,046	0.1	0.01
Commercial real estate	742	24.5	0.01	647	21.2	0.22
Construction or development	437	14.4	0.12	119	3.9	0.03
Land loans	73	2.4	0.02	130	4.3	0.04
Commercial	333	11.0	0.09	262	8.6	0.09
Consumer:						
Home Equity lines of credit	117	3.9	0.03	136	4.4	0.05
Second mortgages	188	6.2	0.05	130	4.3	0.04
Other	30	0.9	0.01	124	4.1	0.04
Total allocated	2,539	83.7	0.71	2,597	85.3	0.87

Unallocated	495	16.3	0.14	448	14.7	0.15
Balance at end of period	\$ 3,034	100.0%	0.85%	\$ 3,045	100.0%	1.02%

The allowance consists of specific, general and unallocated components. The specific component relates to loans that are classified as either doubtful, substandard or special mention. The general component covers non-classified loans and is based on historical loss experience adjusted for qualitative factors. An unallocated component is maintained to cover uncertainties that could affect management s estimate of probable losses. The unallocated component of the allowance reflects the margin of imprecision inherent in the underlying assumptions used in the methodologies for estimating specific and general losses in the portfolio.

Investment Activities

General. We invest in securities pursuant to our Investment Policy, which has been approved by our board of directors. The Board s ALCO Committee monitors our investment activity and ensures that the bank s investments are consistent with the Investment Policy. The Board of Directors of Malvern Federal Savings reviews all investment activity on a monthly basis.

Our investment policy is designed primarily to manage the interest rate sensitivity of our assets and liabilities, to generate a favorable return without incurring undue interest rate and credit risk, to complement our lending activities and to provide and maintain liquidity.

At September 30, 2007, our investment and mortgage-backed securities amounted to \$30.6 million in the aggregate or 5.5% of total assets at such date. Our securities portfolio is comprised of mortgage-backed securities, which amounted to \$13.7 million or 44.9% of the securities portfolio at September 30, 2007, and U.S. government and agency obligations, municipal securities, corporate debt obligations and other securities. Our agency debt securities often have call provisions which provide the agency with the ability to call the securities at specified dates. We typically invest in securities with relatively short terms to maturity (less than 10 years). At September 30, 2007, \$15.4 million of our investment securities had contractual maturities of one year or less and the estimated duration of our mortgage-backed securities portfolio was 4.0 years at such date.

At September 30, 2007, we had an aggregate of \$525,000 in gross unrealized losses on our investment securities portfolio. Such unrealized losses reflect a decline in market value of securities as a result of changes in market rates of interest. Because the decline in market value is not attributable to credit quality and because we have the ability and intent to hold these investments until a recovery of fair value occurs, which may be at maturity, we did not consider these investments to be other-than-temporarily impaired.

Pursuant to SFAS No. 115, our securities are classified as available for sale, held to maturity, or trading, at the time of acquisition. Securities classified as held to maturity must be purchased with the intent and ability to hold that security until its final maturity, and can be sold prior to maturity only under rare circumstances. Held to maturity securities are accounted for based upon the historical cost of the security. Available for sale securities can be sold at any time based upon needs or market conditions. Available for sale securities are accounted for at fair value, with unrealized gains and losses on these securities, net of income tax provisions, reflected in retained earnings as accumulated other comprehensive income. At September 30, 2007, we had \$29.1 million of securities classified as available for sale, \$1.5 million of securities classified as held to maturity and no securities classified as trading account.

We do not purchase mortgage-backed derivative instruments that would be characterized high-risk under Federal banking regulations at the time of purchase, nor do we purchase corporate obligations which are not rated investment grade or better.

Our mortgage-backed securities consist primarily of mortgage pass-through certificates issued by the Government National Mortgage Association (GNMA or Ginnie Mae), Fannie Mae or Freddie Mac. At such date, all of our mortgage-backed securities were issued by the GNMA, FNMA or FHLMC and we held no mortgage-backed securities from private issuers.

Investments in mortgage-backed securities involve a risk that actual prepayments will be greater than estimated prepayments over the life of the security, which may require adjustments to the amortization of any premium or accretion of any discount relating to such instruments thereby changing the net yield on such securities. There is also reinvestment risk associated with the cash flows from such securities or in the event such securities are redeemed by the issuer. In addition, the market value of such securities may be adversely affected by changes in interest rates.

Ginnie Mae is a government agency within the Department of Housing and Urban Development which is intended to help finance government-assisted housing programs. Ginnie Mae securities are backed by loans insured by the Federal Housing Administration, or guaranteed by the Veterans Administration. The timely payment of principal and interest on Ginnie Mae securities is guaranteed by Ginnie Mae and backed by the full faith and credit of the U.S. Government. Freddie Mac is a private corporation chartered by the U.S. Government. Freddie Mac issues participation certificates backed principally by conventional mortgage loans. Freddie Mac guarantees the timely payment of interest and the ultimate return of principal on participation certificates. Fannie Mae is a private corporation chartered by the U.S. Congress with a mandate to establish a secondary market for mortgage loans. Fannie Mae guarantees the timely payment of principal and interest on Fannie Mae securities. Freddie Mac and Fannie Mae securities are not backed by the full faith and credit of the U.S. Government, but because Freddie Mac and Fannie Mae are U.S. Government-sponsored enterprises, these securities are considered to be among the highest quality investments with minimal credit risks.

Investment Securities Portfolio, Maturities and Yields. The following table sets forth the scheduled maturities, amortized cost and weighted average yields for our investment portfolio, with the exception of equity securities, at September 30, 2007. Due to repayments of the underlying loans, the average life maturities of mortgage-backed and asset-backed securities generally are substantially less than the final maturities.

The composition and maturities of the investment securities portfolio, excluding FHLB stock, are indicated in the following table.

	•	ear or ss	More Or Year tl Fi Ye	ne hrough ve	More Five Y throug Yea	ears h Ten	More tha			Total		
		Weighted Average A Yield		Weighted AverageA Yield		Veighted Average A Yield		Veighted Average Yield	Amortized Cost		Weighted Average Yield	
					(Dollar	s in Thou	ısands)					
Available for Sale Securities:												
U.S. Governmen agencies and obligations	\$ 12,993	4.370%	\$	Ć	%	•	%		% 12,993	\$ 13,006	4.370%	
State and municipal obligations Mortgage-backet	2,416	2.758	520	3.531			40	5.941	2,976	2,945	5 2.936	
securities Asset-backed securities	u		893	3.531	2,507	3.741	9,190 1,000	3.114 6.092	12,590 1,000	12,234 913		
Total AFS	15,409		1,413		2,507		10,230		29,559	29,098	·	
Held to Maturity Securities:												
Mortgage-backed securities Total HTM	d				4 4	8.777 8.777	1,475 1,475	5.542 5.542	1,479 1,479	1,447 1,447		
Total debt securities	\$ 15,409	4.117%	\$ 1,413	3.531%	\$ 2,511		\$ 11,705	3.684%	6\$31,038	\$ 30,545	3.897%	

The following table sets forth the composition of the Bank s investment portfolio at the dates indicated.

At September 30,

	2007			2006				2005				
	Amortized Cost			Fair Value				Fair Value				Fair Value
					(]	Dollars in	Thou	isands)				
Securities available for sale:					Ì							
U.S. Government agencies	\$	7,996	\$	8,005	\$	7,000	\$	6,888	\$	8,000	\$	7,807
U.S. Government obligations		4,997		5,000		999		1,002		993		990
State and municipal obligations		2,976		2,945		3,402		3,367		7,839		7,894
Mortgage-backed securities:												
Government National Mortgage Association		399		394		595		587		973		965
Federal Home Loan Mortgage Association		9,360		9,074		11,486		10,997		14,402		13,928
Federal Home Loan Mortgage Corporation		2,831		2,767		3,858		3,738		5,188		5,108
Asset-backed securities		1,000		913	_	1,485		1,445	_	3,484		3,450
Total available for sale	2	29,559		29,098		28,825		28,024		40,879	_	40,142
Securities held to maturity:												
Mortgage-backed securities:												
Government National Mortgage Association		407		407		512		512		631		634
Federal Home Loan Mortgage Association		1,072		1,040		1,221		1,192		1,447		1,430
Total held to maturity		1,479		1,447		1,733		1,704		2,078		2,064
FHLB Stock		4,560		4,560		4,754		4,754		4,326		4,326
Total investment securities	\$ 3	35,598	\$	35,105	\$	35,312	\$	34,482	\$	47,283	\$	46,532

Sources of Funds

General. Deposits, loan repayments and prepayments, proceeds from sales of loans, cash flows generated from operations and Federal Home Loan Bank advances are the primary sources of our funds for use in lending, investing and for other general purposes.

Deposits. We offer a variety of deposit accounts with a range of interest rates and terms. Our deposits consist of checking, both interest-bearing and non-interest-bearing, money market, savings and certificate of deposit accounts. At September 30, 2007, 38.1% of the funds deposited with Malvern Federal Savings were in core deposits, which are deposits other than certificates of deposit.

The flow of deposits is influenced significantly by general economic conditions, changes in money market rates, prevailing interest rates and competition. Our deposits are obtained predominantly from the areas where our branch offices are located. We have historically relied primarily on customer service and long-standing relationships with customers to attract and retain these deposits; however, market interest rates and rates offered by competing financial institutions significantly affect our ability to attract and retain deposits.

Malvern Federal Savings uses traditional means of advertising its deposit products, including broadcast and print media and we generally do not solicit deposits from outside our market area. In recent years, we have emphasized the origination of core deposits.

We do not actively solicit certificate accounts in excess of \$100,000, known as jumbo CDs, or use brokers to obtain deposits. At September 30, 2007, our jumbo CDs amounted to \$84.7 million, of which \$64.3 million are scheduled to mature within twelve months. At September 30, 2007, the weighted average remaining maturity of our certificate of deposit accounts was 11 months.

The following table sets forth information regarding our savings deposits for the periods indicated.

At September 30,

		2007	20	006	2005			
	Amount	Percent of total deposits	Amount	Percent of total deposits	Amount	Percent of total deposits		
			(Dollars in	Thousands)				
Deposit type:								
Savings	\$ 38,162	8.8%	\$ 44,284	11.0%	\$ 51,206	13.39		
Money market	73,790	17.0	46,815	11.6	33,831	8.8		
Interest bearing demand	34,649	8.0	31,263	7.8	33,083	8.6		
Noninterest bearing demand	18,647	4.3	21,025	5.2	21,251	5.5		
Total core deposits	165,248	38.1	143,387	35.6	139,371	36.2		
Time deposits with original maturities of:								
Three months or less	652	0.2	542	0.1	825	0.2		
Over three months to six months	6,100	1.4	6,981	1.7	28,634	7.4		
Over six months to twelve months	53,853	12.4	30,092	7.5	26,492	6.9		
Over twelve months	207,635	47.9	221,076	55.1	189,723	49.3		
Total time deposits	268,240	61.9	258,691	64.4	245,674	63.8		
Total deposits	\$ 433,488	100.0%	\$ 402.078	100.0%	\$ 385,045	100.09		

At September 30, 2007, we had \$84.7 million in certificates of deposit and other time deposits with balances of \$100,000 or more maturing as follows:

Maturity Period	Amount	
	(In Thousand	ds)
Three months or less	\$ 16,2	99
Over three months through six months	19,8	86
Over six months through 12 months	28,1	19
Over twelve months	20,3	77
Total	\$ 84,6	81

The following table presents our time deposit accounts categorized by interest rates which mature during each of the periods set forth below and the amounts of such time deposits by interest rate at each of the periods indicated.

Period to maturity from September 30, 2007

	More Than Two Years		At September 30,						
Less than One Year	One Year to Two Years	to Three Years	More than Three Years	2007	2006	2005			

			(Dollars	in Th	nousands)						
Interest Rate Range											
1.99% and below	\$	\$	\$	\$		\$		\$		\$	6,033
2.00% to 2.99%	6,302						6,302		9,049		20,104
3.00% to 3.99%	16,618	10,894	2,983		1,175		31,670		76,313		132,966
4.00% to 4.99%	26,855	15,933	1,936		7,319		52,043		85,051		37,221
5.00% to 5.99%	153,029	20,420	2,413		918		176,780		71,669		32,938
6.00% and above	1,445						1,445		16,609		16,412
	 		 			_		_		_	
Total	\$ 204,249	\$ 47,247	\$ 7,332	\$	9,412	\$	268,240	\$	258,691	\$	245,674
			76								

Year Ended September 30,

4.42%

5.52%

7.81%

The following table sets forth our savings flows during the periods indicated.

Percent increase (decrease)

	_	
2007	2006	2005
	(In Thousands)	
\$ 402,07	8 \$ 385,045	\$ 364,910
1,161,63	1,004,775	961,286
1,143,86	3 999,025	949,874
13,64	2 11,283	8,723
	_	
\$ 433,48	8 \$ 402,078	\$ 385,045
\$ 31,41	0 \$ 17,033	\$ 20,135

Borrowings. We utilize advances from the Federal Home Loan Bank of Pittsburgh as an alternative to retail deposits to fund its operations as part of its operating strategy. These FHLB advances are collateralized primarily by certain of our mortgage loans and mortgage-backed securities and secondarily by its investment in capital stock of the Federal Home Loan Bank of Pittsburgh. FHLB advances are made pursuant to several different credit programs, each of which has its own interest rate and range of maturities. The maximum amount that the Federal Home Loan Bank of Pittsburgh will advance to member institutions, including Malvern Federal Savings, fluctuates from time to time in accordance with the policies of the Federal Home Loan Bank. At September 30, 2007, we had \$63.4 million in outstanding FHLB advances and \$244.2 million of additional FHLB advances and other borrowings available. In addition, we have established a \$50.0 million line of credit with the FHLB, of which \$8.0 million was outstanding at September 30, 2007. All amounts drawn on our FHLB line of credit are considered short-term borrowings. At September 30, 2007, \$3.0 million of our FHLB advances were scheduled to mature within one year. Subsequent to the reorganization, it is likely that we will increase such limit to permit moderately increased utilization of FHLB advances.

The following table sets forth the maximum month-end balance and average balance of FHLB long-term advances, and short-term borrowings, consisting solely of our FHLB line of credit, for the periods indicated.

			Year	r Ende	d Septembe	r 30,	
			2007		2006		2005
				(In T	Chousands)		
Maximum Balance:							
FHLB advances (long-term)		\$	63,387	\$	63,370	\$	57,000
Short-term borrowings			8,000		7,500		4,500
Average Balance:							
FHLB advances (long-term)		\$	63.379	\$	60,185	\$	56,195
Short-term borrowings			7,750		6,000		2,250
	77						

At September 30, 2007, \$3.0 million of our FHLB advances were short-term (maturities of one year or less). Such short-term borrowings had a weighted average interest rate of 5.30% at September 30, 2007. In addition, at September 30, 2007, we had \$8.0 million outstanding on our line of credit with the FHLB which is payable on demand.

Properties

We currently conduct business from our headquarters and seven full-service financial center offices. The following table sets forth the net book value of the land, building and leasehold improvements and certain other information with respect to the our offices at September 30, 2007. We maintain automated teller machines (ATMs) at each of our branch offices.

Description/Address	Leased/Owned	Date of Lease Expiration	Net Book Value of Property	Amount of Deposits
Paoli Financial Center Office and Headquarters 34 East Lancaster Avenue 42 East Lancaster Avenue Paoli, PA 19301	Owned	N/A	\$4,194	\$ 159,375
Malvern Financial Center 100 West King Street Malvern, PA 19355	Owned	N/A	73	50,942
Exton Financial Center 109 North Pottstown Pike Exton, PA 19341	Owned	N/A	549	58,225
Coventry Financial Center 1000 Ridge Road Pottstown, PA 19465	Owned	N/A	527	68,224
Berwyn Financial Center 650 Lancaster Avenue Berwyn, PA 19313	Owned	N/A	814	44,439
Lionville Financial Center 537 West Uwchlan Avenue Downingtown, PA 19335	Owned	N/A	1,074	35,075
Westtown Financial Center 100 Skiles Boulevard West Chester, PA 19382 Subsidiaries	Leased	2014	330	17,178

Malvern Federal Savings Bank has one subsidiary, Strategic Asset Management Group, Inc. (SAM), a Pennsylvania corporation and insurance brokerage engaged in sales of property and casualty insurance, commercial insurance and life and health insurance. At September 30, 2007, SAM s total assets amounted to \$36,000 and its net income for the year ended September 30, 2007 was \$2,000.

Employees

At September 30, 2007, we had 77full-time and 16 part-time employees, compared to 74 full-time and 11 part-time and 76 full-time and nine part-time employees, at September 30, 2006 and 2005, respectively. None of such employees are represented by a collective bargaining group, and we believe that its relationship with its employees is excellent.

Legal Proceedings

We are not presently involved in any legal proceedings of a material nature. From time to time, we are a party to legal proceedings incidental to our business to enforce our security interest in collateral pledged to secure loans made by Malvern Federal Savings.

REGULATION

Set forth below is a brief description of certain laws relating to the regulation of Malvern Federal Bancorp, Malvern Federal Mutual Holding Company and Malvern Federal Savings Bank. This description does not purport to be complete and is qualified in its entirety by reference to applicable laws and regulations.

General

Malvern Federal Savings Bank, as a federally chartered savings and loan association, is subject to federal regulation and oversight by the Office of Thrift Supervision extending to all aspects of its operations. Malvern Federal Savings Bank also is subject to regulation and examination by the Federal Deposit Insurance Corporation, which insures its deposits to the maximum extent permitted by law, and requirements established by the Federal Reserve Board. Federally chartered savings institutions are required to file periodic reports with the Office of Thrift Supervision and are subject to periodic examinations by the Office of Thrift Supervision and the Federal Deposit Insurance Corporation. The investment and lending authority of savings institutions are prescribed by federal laws and regulations, and such institutions are prohibited from engaging in any activities not permitted by such laws and regulations. Such regulation and supervision primarily is intended for the protection of depositors and not for the purpose of protecting shareholders.

Federal law provides the federal banking regulators, including the Office of Thrift Supervision and Federal Deposit Insurance Corporation, with substantial enforcement powers. The Office of Thrift Supervision's enforcement authority over all savings institutions and their holding companies includes, among other things, the ability to assess civil money penalties, to issue cease and desist or removal orders and to initiate injunctive actions. In general, these enforcement actions may be initiated for violations of laws and regulations and unsafe or unsound practices. Other actions or inactions may provide the basis for enforcement action, including misleading or untimely reports filed with the Office of Thrift Supervision. Any change in such regulations, whether by the Federal Deposit Insurance Corporation, Office of Thrift Supervision or Congress, could have a material adverse impact on Malvern Federal Mutual Holding Company, Malvern Federal Bancorp and Malvern Federal Savings Bank and our operations.

Regulation of Malvern Federal Bancorp, Inc. and Malvern Federal Mutual Holding Company

Holding Company Acquisitions. Malvern Federal Bancorp and Malvern Federal Mutual Holding Company are savings and loan holding companies under the Home Owners Loan Act, and are registered with the Office of Thrift Supervision. Federal law generally prohibits a savings and loan holding company, without prior Office of Thrift Supervision approval, from acquiring the ownership or control of any other savings institution or savings and loan holding company, or all, or substantially all, of the assets or more than 5.0% of the voting shares of the savings institution or savings and loan holding company. These provisions also prohibit, among other things, any director or officer of a savings and loan holding company, or any individual who owns or controls more than 25.0% of the voting shares of such holding company, from acquiring control of any savings institution not a subsidiary of such savings and loan holding company, unless the acquisition is approved by the Office of Thrift Supervision.

The Office of Thrift Supervision may not approve any acquisition that would result in a multiple savings and loan holding company controlling savings institutions in more than one state, subject to two exceptions: (1) the approval of interstate supervisory acquisitions by savings and loan holding companies; and (2) the acquisition of a savings institution in another state if the laws of the state of the target savings institution specifically permit such acquisitions. The states vary in the extent to which they permit interstate savings and loan holding company acquisitions.

Holding Company Activities. Following the reorganization, Malvern Federal Bancorp and Malvern Federal Mutual Holding Company will operate as unitary savings and loan holding companies. Although savings and loan holding companies are not subject to specific capital requirements or specific restrictions on the payment of dividends or other capital distributions, federal regulations do prescribe such restrictions on subsidiary savings institutions, as described below. Malvern Federal Savings Bank must notify the Office of Thrift Supervision 30 days before declaring any dividend. In addition, the financial impact of a holding company on its subsidiary institution is a matter that is evaluated by the Office of Thrift Supervision and the agency has authority to order cessation of activities or divestiture of subsidiaries deemed to pose a threat to the safety and soundness of the institution.

Waivers of Dividends by Malvern Federal Mutual Holding Company. It is the policy of a number of mutual holding companies to waive the receipt of dividends declared by their subsidiary companies. Office of Thrift Supervision regulations will require Malvern Federal Mutual Holding Company to notify the Office of Thrift Supervision of any proposed waiver of its receipt of any dividends. The Office of Thrift Supervision reviews dividend waiver notices on a case-by-case basis, and, in general, does not object to any such waiver if the waiver of cash dividends would not be detrimental to the safe and sound operation of the subsidiary institution. If Malvern Federal Bancorp determines to pay dividends, we anticipate that Malvern Federal Mutual Holding Company will waive the receipt of all its dividends paid by Malvern Federal Bancorp. Under Office of Thrift Supervision regulations, public shareholders are not diluted because of any dividends waived by Malvern Federal Mutual Holding Company would not be considered in determining an appropriate exchange ratio in the event Malvern Federal Mutual Holding Company converts to stock form.

Federal Securities Laws. Malvern Federal Bancorp will register its common stock with the Securities and Exchange Commission under Section 12(b) of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934. Malvern Federal Bancorp will be subject to the proxy and tender offer rules, insider trading reporting requirements and restrictions, and certain other requirements under the Securities Exchange Act of 1934. Pursuant to Office of Thrift Supervision regulations and our plan of stock issuance, we have agreed to maintain such registration for a minimum of three years following completion of the reorganization.

The Sarbanes-Oxley Act. As a public company, Malvern Federal Bancorp will be subject to the Sarbanes-Oxley Act of 2002, which implements a broad range of corporate governance and accounting measures for public companies designed to promote honesty and transparency in corporate America and better protect investors from corporate wrongdoing. The Sarbanes-Oxley Act s principal legislation and the derivative regulation and rule-making promulgated by the Securities and Exchange Commission includes:

auditor independence provisions that restrict non-audit services that accountants may provide to their audit clients;

additional corporate governance and responsibility measures, including the requirement that the principal executive officer and principal financial officer certify financial statements;

a requirement that companies establish and maintain a system of internal control over financial reporting and that a company s management provide an annual report regarding its assessment of the effectiveness of such internal control over financial reporting to the company s independent accountants and that such accountants provide an attestation report with respect to management s assessment of the effectiveness of the company s internal control over financial reporting;

the forfeiture of bonuses or other incentive-based compensation and profits from the sale of an issuer s securities by directors and senior officers in the twelve month period following initial publication of any financial statements that later require restatement;

an increase in the oversight of, and enhancement of certain requirements relating to audit committees of public companies and how they interact with the company s independent auditors;

the requirement that audit committee members must be independent and are absolutely barred from accepting consulting, advisory or other compensatory fees from the issuer;

the requirement that companies disclose whether at least one member of the audit committee is a financial expert (as such term is defined by the Securities and Exchange Commission) and if not, why not;

- a prohibition on insider trading during pension blackout periods;
- a prohibition on personal loans to directors and officers, except certain loans made by insured financial institutions; and
- a range of enhanced penalties for fraud and other violations.

Although Malvern Federal Bancorp anticipates that it will incur additional expense in complying with the provisions of the Sarbanes-Oxley Act and the resulting regulations, management does not expect that such compliance will have a material impact on its results of operations or financial condition.

Malvern Federal Savings Bank

General. As the primary federal regulator of Malvern Federal Savings Bank, the Office of Thrift Supervision has extensive authority over the operations of federally-chartered savings institutions. As part of this authority, Malvern Federal Savings Bank is required to file periodic reports with the Office of Thrift Supervision and is subject to periodic examinations by the Office of Thrift Supervision and the Federal Deposit Insurance Corporation. The investment and lending authorities of savings institutions are prescribed by federal laws and regulations, and such institutions are prohibited from engaging in any activities not permitted by such laws and regulations. Such regulation and supervision is primarily intended for the protection of depositors and the Deposit Insurance Fund, administered by the Federal Deposit Insurance Corporation.

The Office of Thrift Supervision s enforcement authority over all savings institutions and their holding companies includes, among other things, the ability to assess civil money penalties, to issue cease and desist or removal orders and to initiate injunctive actions. In general, these enforcement actions may be initiated for violations of laws and regulations and unsafe or unsound practices. Other actions or inactions may provide the basis for enforcement action, including misleading or untimely reports filed with the Office of Thrift Supervision.

Insurance of Accounts. The deposits of Malvern Federal Savings Bank are insured to the maximum extent permitted by the Deposit Insurance Fund and are backed by the full faith and credit of the U.S. Government. As insurer, the Federal Deposit Insurance Corporation is authorized to conduct examinations of, and to require reporting by, insured institutions. It also may prohibit any insured institution from engaging in any activity determined by regulation or order to pose a serious threat to the Federal Deposit Insurance Corporation. The Federal Deposit Insurance Corporation also has the authority to initiate enforcement actions against savings institutions, after giving the Office of Thrift Supervision an opportunity to take such action.

Each Federal Deposit Insurance Corporation-insured institution is assigned to one of three capital groups which are based solely on the level of an institution s capital well capitalized, adequately capitalized, and undercapitalized. These capital levels are defined in the same mann as under the prompt corrective action system discussed below. These three groups are then divided into three subgroups which reflect varying levels of supervisory concern, from those which are considered to be healthy to those which are considered to be of substantial supervisory concern. Assessment rates for insured institutions are determined semi-annually by the Federal Deposit Insurance Corporation and currently range from zero basis points for well-capitalized healthy institutions, such as Malvern Federal Savings Bank, to 27 basis points for undercapitalized institutions with substantial supervisory concern.

In addition, all institutions with deposits insured by the Federal Deposit Insurance Corporation are required to pay assessments to fund interest payments on bonds issued by the Financing Corporation, a mixed-ownership government corporation established to recapitalize the predecessor to the Deposit Insurance Fund. The annual assessment rate set for the third quarter of 2007 was 0.00285% of insured deposits and is adjusted quarterly. These assessments will continue until the Financing Corporation bonds mature in 2019.

The Federal Deposit Insurance Corporation may terminate the deposit insurance of any insured depository institution, including Malvern Federal Savings Bank, if it determines after a hearing that the institution has engaged or is engaging in unsafe or unsound practices, is in an unsafe or unsound condition to continue operations, or has violated any applicable law, regulation, order or any condition imposed by an agreement with the Federal Deposit Insurance Corporation. It also may suspend deposit insurance temporarily during the hearing process for the permanent termination of insurance, if the institution has no tangible capital. If insurance of accounts is terminated, the accounts at the institution at the time of the termination, less subsequent withdrawals, shall continue to be insured for a period of six months to two years, as determined by the Federal Deposit Insurance Corporation. Management is aware of no existing circumstances which would result in termination of Malvern Federal Savings Bank s deposit insurance.

On February 8, 2006, President George W. Bush signed into law legislation that merged the Bank Insurance Fund and the Savings Association Insurance Fund to form the Deposit Insurance Fund, eliminated any disparities in bank and thrift risk-based premium assessments, reduced the administrative burden of maintaining and operating two separate funds and established certain new insurance coverage limits and a mechanism for possible periodic increases. The legislation also gave the Federal Deposit Insurance Corporation greater discretion to identify the relative risks all institutions present to the Deposit Insurance Fund and set risk-based premiums.

Major provisions in the legislation include:

Merging the Savings Association Insurance Fund and Bank Insurance Fund, which became effective March 31, 2006.

Maintaining basic deposit and municipal account insurance coverage at \$100,000 but providing for a new basic insurance coverage for retirement accounts of \$250,000. Insurance coverage for basic deposit and retirement accounts could be increased for inflation every five years in \$10,000 increments beginning in 2011.

Providing the FDIC with the ability to set the designated reserve ratio within a range of between 1.15% and 1.50%, rather than maintaining 1.25% at all times regardless of prevailing economic conditions.

Providing a one-time assessment credit of \$4.7 billion to banks and savings associations in existence on December 31, 1996. The institutions qualifying for the credit may use it to offset future premiums with certain limitations.

Requiring the payment of dividends of 100% of the amount that the insurance fund exceeds 1.5% of the estimated insured deposits and the payment of 50% of the amount that the insurance fund exceeds 1.35% of the estimated insured deposits (when the reserve is greater than 1.35% but no more than 1.5%).

Regulatory Capital Requirements. Federally insured savings institutions are required to maintain minimum levels of regulatory capital. The Office of Thrift Supervision has established capital standards consisting of a tangible capital requirement, a leverage capital requirement and a risk-based capital requirement. The Office of Thrift Supervision also is authorized to impose capital requirements in excess of these standards on individual institutions on a case-by-case basis.

Current Office of Thrift Supervision capital standards require savings institutions to satisfy the following capital requirements:

tangible capital requirement tangible capital equal to at least 1.5% of adjusted total assets;

leverage capital requirement core capital equal to at least 3.0% of adjusted total assets; and

risk-based capital requirement total capital (a combination of core and supplementary capital) equal to at least 8.0% of risk-weighted assets.

Core capital generally consists of common stockholders—equity (including retained earnings). Tangible capital generally equals core capital minus intangible assets, with only a limited exception for purchased mortgage servicing rights. Malvern Federal Savings Bank had no intangible assets at September 30, 2007. Both core and tangible capital are further reduced by an amount equal to a savings institution—s debt and equity investments in subsidiaries engaged in activities not permissible to national banks (other than subsidiaries engaged in activities undertaken as agent for customers or in mortgage banking activities and subsidiary depository institutions or their holding companies). These adjustments do not affect Malvern Federal Savings Bank—s regulatory capital.

In determining compliance with the risk-based capital requirement, a savings institution is allowed to include both core capital and supplementary capital in its total capital, provided that the amount of supplementary capital included does not exceed the savings institution s core capital. Supplementary capital generally consists of general allowances for loan losses up to a maximum of 1.25% of risk-weighted assets, together with certain other items. In determining the required amount of risk-based capital, total assets, including certain off-balance sheet items, are multiplied by a risk weight based on the risks inherent in the type of assets. The risk weights range from 0% for cash and securities issued by the U.S. Government or unconditionally backed by the full faith and credit of the U.S. Government to 100% for loans (other than qualifying residential loans weighted at 80%) and repossessed assets.

Savings institutions must value securities available for sale at amortized cost for regulatory capital purposes. This means that in computing regulatory capital, savings institutions should add back any unrealized losses and deduct any unrealized gains, net of income taxes, on debt securities reported as a separate component of GAAP capital.

At September 30, 2007, Malvern Federal Savings Bank exceeded all of its regulatory capital requirements, with tangible, core and risk-based capital ratios of 8.03%, 8.03% and 11. 24 %, respectively.

Any savings institution that fails any of the capital requirements is subject to possible enforcement actions by the Office of Thrift Supervision or the Federal Deposit Insurance Corporation. Such actions could include a capital directive, a cease and desist order, civil money penalties, the establishment of restrictions on the institution s operations, termination of federal deposit insurance and the appointment of a conservator or receiver. The Office of Thrift Supervision s capital regulation provides that such actions, through enforcement proceedings or otherwise, could require one or more of a variety of corrective actions.

Prompt Corrective Action. The following table shows the amount of capital associated with the different capital categories set forth in the prompt corrective action regulations.

Capital Category	Total Risk-Based Capital	Tier 1 Risk-Based Capital	Tier 1 Leverage Capital
Well capitalized	10% or more	6% or more	5% or more
Adequately capitalized	8% or more	4% or more	4% or more
Undercapitalized	Less than 8%	Less than 4%	Less than 4%
Significantly undercapitalized	Less than 6%	Less than 3%	Less than 3%

In addition, an institution is critically undercapitalized if it has a ratio of tangible equity to total assets that is equal to or less than 2.0%. Under specified circumstances, a federal banking agency may reclassify a well capitalized institution as adequately capitalized and may require an adequately capitalized institution or an undercapitalized institution to comply with supervisory actions as if it were in the next lower category (except that the Federal Deposit Insurance Corporation may not reclassify a significantly undercapitalized institution as critically undercapitalized).

An institution generally must file a written capital restoration plan which meets specified requirements within 45 days of the date that the institution receives notice or is deemed to have notice that it is undercapitalized, significantly undercapitalized or critically undercapitalized. A federal banking agency must provide the institution with written notice of approval or disapproval within 60 days after receiving a capital restoration plan, subject to extensions by the agency. An institution which is required to submit a capital restoration plan must concurrently submit a performance guaranty by each company that controls the institution. In addition, undercapitalized institutions are subject to various regulatory restrictions, and the appropriate federal banking agency also may take any number of discretionary supervisory actions.

At September 30, 2007, Malvern Federal Savings Bank was deemed a well capitalized institution for purposes of the above regulations and as such is not subject to the above mentioned restrictions.

The table below sets forth Malvern Federal Savings Bank s capital position relative to its regulatory capital requirements at September 30, 2007.

	Actu	al	Requiro Capi Adequ Purpo	tal ıacy	To Be Capitalize Pron Corrective Provis	d Under apt e Action	Excess Over Well-Capitalized Provisions		
	Amount	Ratio	Amount	Ratio	Amount	Ratio	Amount	Ratio	
				(Dollars in T	housands)				
Total risk-based capital	\$ 47,988	11. 24%	\$ 34,215	8.00%	\$ 42,768	10.00%	\$ 5,220	1. 24%	
(to risk-weighted assets)									
Tier 1 risk-based capital	44,322	10.36	17,107	4.00	25,661	6.00	18,661	4.36	
(to risk-weighted assets)									
Tier 1 leverage capital	44,322	8.03	22,085	4.00	27,607	5.00	16,715	3.03	
(to adjusted tangible assets)									

Capital Distributions. Office of Thrift Supervision regulations govern capital distributions by savings institutions, which include cash dividends, stock repurchases and other transactions charged to the capital account of a savings institution to make capital distributions. A savings institution must file an application for Office of Thrift Supervision approval of the capital distribution if either (1) the total capital distributions for the applicable calendar year exceed the sum of the institution s net income for that year to date plus the institution s retained net income for the preceding two years, (2) the institution would not be at least adequately capitalized following the distribution, (3) the distribution would violate any applicable statute, regulation, agreement or Office of Thrift Supervision-imposed condition, or (4) the institution is not eligible for expedited treatment of its filings. If an application is not required to be filed, savings institutions which are a subsidiary of a savings and loan holding company (as well as certain other institutions) must still file a notice with the Office of Thrift Supervision at least 30 days before the board of directors declares a dividend or approves a capital distribution.

Qualified Thrift Lender Test. All savings institutions are required to meet a qualified thrift lender, or QTL, test to avoid certain restrictions on their operations. A savings institution can comply with the QTL test by either qualifying as a domestic building and loan association as defined in the Internal Revenue Code or meeting the Office of Thrift Supervision QTL test.

Currently, the Office of Thrift Supervision QTL test requires that 65% of an institution s portfolio assets (as defined) consist of certain housing and consumer-related assets on a monthly average basis in nine out of every 12 months. To be a qualified thrift lender under the IRS test, the savings institution must meet a business operations test and a 60 percent assets test, each defined in the Internal Revenue Code.

If the savings institution fails to maintain its QTL status, the holding company s activities are restricted. In addition, it must discontinue any non-permissible business, although the Office of Thrift Supervision may grant a grace period up to two years for good cause. Nonetheless, any company that controls a savings institution that is not a qualified thrift lender must register as a bank holding company within one year of the savings institution s failure to meet the QTL test.

Statutory penalty provisions require an institution that fails to remain a QTL to either become a national bank or be prohibited from the following:

Making any new investments or engaging in any new activity not allowed for both a national bank and a savings association;

Establishing any new branch office unless allowable for a national bank; and

Paying dividends unless allowable for a national bank.

Three years from the date a savings association should have become or ceases to be a QTL, by failing to meet either QTL test, the institution must comply with the following restriction:

Dispose of any investment or not engage in any activity unless the investment or activity is allowed for both a national bank and a savings association.

At September 30, 2007, Malvern Federal Savings Bank met the requirements to be deemed a QTL.

Affiliate Transaction Restrictions. Federal laws strictly limit the ability of savings institutions to engage in transactions with their affiliates, including their savings and loan holding companies. Except for certain exceptions set forth in the Office of Thrift Supervision regulations, a savings association must comply with sections 23A and 23B of the Federal Reserve Act and Regulation W which implements those statutory provisions. Those statutory and regulatory provisions apply to transactions between a subsidiary institution and its parent company or the non-savings institution subsidiaries of the savings and loan holding company and are limited to 10% of a savings institution s capital and surplus and, with respect to such parent company and all such non-savings institution subsidiaries, to an aggregate of 20% of the savings institution s capital and surplus. Further, loans and extensions of credit generally are required to be secured by eligible collateral in specified amounts. Federal law also requires that all transactions between a savings institution and its affiliates be on terms as favorable to the savings institution as transactions with non-affiliates. Malvern Federal Savings Bank believes that all transactions between it and its affiliates at September 30, 2007 were on terms as favorable to it as its transactions with non-affiliates.

Privacy Requirements of the Gramm-Leach-Bliley Act. The Gramm-Leach-Bliley Act of 1999 provided for sweeping financial modernization for commercial banks, savings banks, securities firms, insurance companies, and other financial institutions operating in the United States. Among other provisions, the Gramm-Leach-Bliley Act places limitations on the sharing of consumer financial information with unaffiliated third parties. Specifically, the Gramm-Leach-Bliley Act requires all financial institutions offering financial products or services to retail customers to provide such customers with the financial institution s privacy policy and provide such customers the opportunity to opt out of the sharing of personal financial information with unaffiliated third parties.

Anti-Money Laundering. On October 26, 2001, in response to the events of September 11, 2001, the President of the United States signed into law the Uniting and Strengthening America by Providing Appropriate Tools Required to Intercept and Obstruct Terrorism Act of 2001 (referred to as the USA PATRIOT Act). The USA PATRIOT Act significantly expands the responsibilities of financial institutions, including savings and loan associations, in preventing the use of the U.S. financial system to fund terrorist activities. Title III of the USA PATRIOT Act provides for a significant overhaul of the U.S. anti-money laundering regime. Among other provisions, it requires financial institutions operating in the United States to develop new anti-money laundering compliance programs, due diligence policies and controls to ensure the detection and reporting of money laundering. Such compliance programs are intended to supplement existing compliance requirements, also applicable to financial institutions, under the Bank Secrecy Act and the Office of Foreign Assets Control Regulations. Malvern Federal Savings Bank has established policies and procedures to ensure compliance with the USA PATRIOT Act s provisions, and the impact of the USA PATRIOT Act on our operations has not been material.

Federal Home Loan Bank System. Malvern Federal Savings Bank is a member of the Federal Home Loan Bank of Pittsburgh, which is one of 12 regional Federal Home Loan Banks that administers the home financing credit function of savings institutions. Each Federal Home Loan Bank serves as a reserve or central bank for its members within its assigned region. It is funded primarily from proceeds derived from the sale of consolidated obligations of the Federal Home Loan Bank System. It makes loans to members (i.e., advances) in accordance with policies and procedures established by the Board of Directors of the Federal Home Loan Bank. At September 30, 2007, Malvern Federal Savings Bank had \$63.4 million of Federal Home Loan Bank advances and \$8.0 million outstanding on its line of credit with the FHLB.

As a member, Malvern Federal Savings Bank is required to purchase and maintain stock in the Federal Home Loan Bank of Pittsburgh in an amount equal to at least 1.0% of its aggregate unpaid residential mortgage loans or similar obligations at the beginning of each year. At September 30, 2007, Malvern Federal Savings Bank had \$4.6 million in Federal Home Loan Bank stock, which was in compliance with this requirement.

The Federal Home Loan Banks are required to provide funds for the resolution of troubled savings institutions and to contribute to affordable housing programs through direct loans or interest subsidies on advances targeted for community investment and low- and moderate-income housing projects. These contributions have adversely affected the level of Federal Home Loan Bank dividends paid in the past and could do so in the future. These contributions also could have an adverse effect on the value of Federal Home Loan Bank stock in the future.

Federal Reserve System. The Federal Reserve Board requires all depository institutions to maintain reserves against their transaction accounts (primarily NOW and Super NOW checking accounts) and non-personal time deposits. Because required reserves must be maintained in the form of vault cash or a noninterest-bearing account at a Federal Reserve Bank, the effect of this reserve requirement is to reduce an institution s earning assets. At September 30, 2007, Malvern Federal Savings Bank had met its reserve requirement.

TAXATION

Federal Taxation

General. Malvern Federal Bancorp, Malvern Federal Mutual Holding Company and Malvern Federal Savings Bank will be subject to federal income taxation in the same general manner as other corporations with some exceptions listed below. The following discussion of federal, state and local income taxation is only intended to summarize certain pertinent income tax matters and is not a comprehensive description of the applicable tax rules. Malvern Federal Savings Bank s federal and state income tax returns for taxable years through September 30, 2001 have been closed for purposes of examination by the Internal Revenue Service or the Pennsylvania Department of Revenue.

Upon completion of the reorganization, Malvern Federal Bancorp will file a consolidated federal income tax return with Malvern Federal Savings Bank. Accordingly, it is anticipated that any cash distributions made by Malvern Federal Bancorp to its shareholders would be treated as cash dividends and not as a non-taxable return of capital to shareholders for federal and state tax purposes.

Method of Accounting. For federal income tax purposes, Malvern Federal Savings Bank reports income and expenses on the accrual method of accounting and files its federal income tax return on a calendar year basis.

Bad Debt Reserves. The Small Business Job Protection Act of 1996 eliminated the use of the reserve method of accounting for bad debt reserves by savings institutions, effective for taxable years beginning after 1995. Prior to that time, Malvern Federal Savings Bank was permitted to establish a reserve for bad debts and to make additions to the reserve. These additions could, within specified formula limits, be deducted in arriving at taxable income. As a result of the Small Business Job Protection Act of 1996, savings associations must use the specific charge-off method in computing their bad debt deduction beginning with their 1996 federal tax return. In addition, federal legislation required the recapture over a six year period of the excess of tax bad debt reserves at December 31, 1995 over those established as of December 31, 1987.

Taxable Distributions and Recapture. Prior to the Small Business Job Protection Act of 1996, bad debt reserves created prior to January 1, 1988 were subject to recapture into taxable income if Malvern Federal Savings Bank failed to meet certain thrift asset and definitional tests. New federal legislation eliminated these savings association related recapture rules. However, under current law, pre-1988 reserves remain subject to recapture should Malvern Federal Savings Bank make certain non-dividend distributions or cease to maintain a bank charter.

At September 30, 2007, the total federal pre-1988 reserve was approximately \$1.6 million. The reserve reflects the cumulative effects of federal tax deductions by Malvern Federal Savings Bank for which no federal income tax provisions have been made.

Alternative Minimum Tax. The Internal Revenue Code imposes an alternative minimum tax at a rate of 20% on a base of regular taxable income plus certain tax preferences. The alternative minimum tax is payable to the extent such alternative minimum tax income is in excess of the regular income tax. Net operating losses, of which Malvern Federal Savings Bank has none, can offset no more than 90% of alternative minimum taxable income. Certain payments of alternative minimum tax may be used as credits against regular tax liabilities in future years. Malvern Federal Savings Bank has not been subject to the alternative minimum tax or any such amounts available as credits for carryover.

Net Operating Loss Carryovers. For net operating losses in tax years beginning before August 6, 1997, Malvern Federal Savings Bank may carry back net operating losses to the three years preceding the loss year and then forward to fifteen years following the loss years. For net operating losses in years beginning after August 5, 1997, net operating losses can be carried back to the two years preceding the loss year and forward to the 20 years following the loss year. At September 30, 2007, Malvern Federal Savings Bank had no net operating loss carry forwards for federal income tax purposes.

Corporate Dividends-Received Deduction. Malvern Federal Bancorp may exclude from its income 100% of dividends received from Malvern Federal Savings Bank as a member of the same affiliated group of corporations. The corporate dividends received deduction is 80% in the case of dividends received from corporations which a corporate recipient owns less than 80%, but at least 20% of the distribution corporation. Corporations which own less than 20% of the stock of a corporation distributing a dividend may deduct only 70% of dividends received.

State and Local Taxation

Pennsylvania Taxation. Malvern Federal Bancorp will be subject to the Pennsylvania Corporate Net Income Tax, Capital Stock and Franchise Tax. The Corporation Net Income Tax rate for 2007 is 9.99% and is imposed on unconsolidated taxable income for federal purposes with certain adjustments. In general, the Capital Stock and Franchise Tax is a property tax imposed on a corporation s capital stock value at a statutorily defined rate, such value being determined in accordance with a fixed formula based upon average net income and net worth.

Malvern Federal Savings Bank is subject to, and will remain subject to such provision after the reorganization, tax under the Pennsylvania Mutual Thrift Institutions Tax Act, as amended to include thrift institutions having capital stock. Pursuant to the Mutual Thrift Institutions Tax, the tax rate is 11.5%. The Mutual Thrift Institutions Tax exempts Malvern Federal Savings Bank from other taxes imposed by the Commonwealth of Pennsylvania for state income tax purposes and from all local taxation imposed by political subdivisions, except taxes on real estate and real estate transfers. The Mutual Thrift Institutions Tax is a tax upon net earnings, determined in accordance with generally accepted accounting principles with certain adjustments. The Mutual Thrift Institutions Tax, in computing income according to generally accepted accounting principles, allows for the deduction of interest earned on state and federal obligations, while disallowing a percentage of a thrift s interest expense deduction in the proportion of interest income on those securities to the overall interest income of Malvern Federal Savings Bank. Net operating losses, if any, thereafter can be carried forward three years for Mutual Thrift Institutions Tax purposes.

OUR MANAGEMENT

Management of Malvern Federal Bancorp, Inc.

The board of directors of Malvern Federal Bancorp will be divided into three classes, each of which will contain one-third of the board. The directors shall be elected by the shareholders of Malvern Federal Bancorp for staggered three-year terms, or until their successors are elected and qualified. Their names and biographical information are set forth under Management of Malvern Federal Savings Bank. No directors or executive officers are related to each other.

The following individuals will be the executive officers of Malvern Federal Bancorp, Inc. and hold the offices set forth below opposite their names.

Executive	Position Held with Company
Ronald Anderson	President and Chief Executive Officer
Dennis Boyle	Chief Financial Officer

The executive officers of Malvern Federal Bancorp will be elected annually and hold office until their respective successors have been elected and qualified or until death, resignation or removal by the board of directors.

Information concerning the principal occupations, employment and compensation of the directors and officers of Malvern Federal Bancorp during the past five years is set forth under Management of Malvern Federal Savings Bank, Executive Officers Who Are Not Also Directors, Director Compensation, Executive Compensation, Benefit Plans and New Stock Benefit Plans. Initially, directors are not eto receive additional compensation for serving as directors of Malvern Federal Bancorp. It is not anticipated that separate compensation will be paid to directors of Malvern Federal Bancorp unless such persons devote significant time to the separate management of Malvern Federal Bancorp s affairs. Malvern Federal Bancorp may determine that such compensation is appropriate in the future.

Management of Malvern Federal Savings Bank

The following table sets forth certain information regarding the directors of Malvern Federal Savings Bank, all of whom also will be directors of Malvern Federal Bancorp.

Name	Age	Position with Malvern Federal Savings Bank and Principal Occupation During the Past Five Years	Director of Malvern Federal Savings Bank Since	Year Term as Director Expires
Ronald Anderson	51	President and Chief Executive Officer of Malvern Federal Savings Bank since September 2002. Previously, Executive Vice President and Chief Executive Officer of Malvern Federal Savings Bank from September 2001 to September 2002.	2006	2010
F. Claire Hughes, Jr.	63	Chairman of the Board. Retired since January 2007. Previously Vice President, General Manager and Treasurer of Matthews Ford and President of Matthews Leasing Company, Paoli, Pennsylvania.	2001	2010
John B. Yerkes, Jr.	69	Vice Chairman of the Board. Principal and Chief Executive Officer of Yerkes Associates, Inc., Consulting Civil Engineers, since 1961 and Principal of Next Level Mapping, G.I.S. Consultants, West Chester, Pennsylvania	1975	2009
Joseph E. Palmer, Jr.	67	Director. Co-owner and manager of Palmer Group Properties, a real estate investment and management company located in Paoli, Pennsylvania since 1994.	1986	2009

Name	Age	Position with Malvern Federal Savings Bank and Principal Occupation During the Past Five Years	Director of Malvern Federal Savings Bank Since	Year Term as Director Expires
David R. Prizer	78	Director. Retired. Previously, owner of Prizer Associates, Inc., Pottstown, Pennsylvania.	1977	2008
Cordine Scartozzi	84	Director. Retired. Previously, President of Paoli Hardware Center from 2001 to 2006.	1977	2008
Edward P. Shanaughy, II	77	Director. Owner of Our Deli, Paoli, Pennsylvania. Previously, Mr. Shanaughy owned and operated 28 meat/butcher stores in New York, Delaware, New Jersey and Pennsylvania.	1986	2010
Kristin S. Camp	38	Director. Partner at Buckley, Brion, McGuire & Morris LLP, West Chester, Pennsylvania since 1996.	2007	2008
George E. Steinmetz	47	Director. Owner, Matthews Paoli Ford, an automobile dealership, Paoli, Pennsylvania since 2002.	2007	2008

Executive Officers Who Are Not Also Directors

Dennis Boyle, who is 55 years old, currently is Senior Vice President, Treasurer and Chief Financial Officer of Malvern Federal Savings Bank since January 1999. Previously, Mr. Boyle served as Vice President and Treasurer of Malvern Federal Savings Bank since December 1987 and has served in various other capacities including Controller and Accountant with Malvern Federal Savings Bank since 1974.

William E. Hughes, Jr., who is 50 years old, is currently Senior Vice President and Chief Lending Officer of Malvern Federal Savings Bank since February 1977.

Gerard M. McTear, Jr., who is 44 years old, currently serves as Chief Administrative Officer since June 2007. Previously, Mr. McTear served as Executive Vice President and Chief Operating Officer from July 2002 to June 2007. Prior thereto, Mr. McTear served as Human Resources, Security, Retail Banking Manager since January 2002.

Director Compensation

Our directors, except for our President and Chief Executive Officer and Chairman of the Board, currently receive a fee of \$400 for attending regularly scheduled monthly Board meetings for a maximum of \$800 per month. No fees are paid for special meetings of the Board. Our Chairman of the Board currently receives an annual retainer of \$60,000 and Vice Chairman receives \$30,000. The remaining directors, other than Mr. Anderson, receive annual retainers of \$25,000.

The table below summarizes the total compensation paid to our non-employee directors for the fiscal year ended September 30, 2007.

Change in Pension

Name	 ned or Paid Cash	No	Value and nqualified Deferred Compensation Earnings(1)	(All Other Compensation(2)	 Total
F. Claire Hughes, Jr.	\$ 45,500	\$	547	\$	2,968	\$ 49,015
Joseph E. Palmer, Jr.	30,542		686		1,406	32,634
John B. Yerkes, Jr.	31,017		748		2,093	33,858
Cordine Scartozzi	30,192		1,812		11,487	43,491
George E. Steinmetz	13,075				680	13,755
Kristin S. Camp	13,850					13,850
David R. Prizer	31,317		2,113		1,444	34,874
Edward P. Shanaughy	31,317		1,445		3,144	35,906
Gerard McTear, Sr.	15,385				37,347	52,732

Compensation Discussion and Analysis

The Executive Committee of Malvern Federal Savings Bank is currently responsible for establishing and reviewing our compensation policies and approving the compensation of our employees, including our executive officers named in the Summary Compensation Table below, referred to herein as our named executive officers. Following completion of the reorganization, we expect to establish a compensation committee which will be responsible for addressing the compensation of our executive officers. As discussed below, we also intend to adopt additional benefit plans following the reorganization which will enhance our ability to provide incentive and performance based compensation to our executive officers.

Compensation Philosophy and Objectives. Malvern Federal Savings Bank s Executive Committee has the responsibility for establishing and reviewing our compensation philosophy and objectives. In this role, the committee has sought to design a compensation structure that attracts and retains qualified and experienced officers and, at the same time, is both reasonable for our organization and competitive in the marketplace. As a mutual savings bank, our compensation has consisted primarily of cash compensation, salary and bonuses, and retirement benefits. By converting to stock-form, we will be able to offer an employer stock fund in our 401(k) plan through which we currently provide matching and supplemental contributions, as well as provide new tax qualified retirement benefits under an employee stock ownership plan. In addition, following the reorganization, we expect to adopt stock-based benefit plans, subject to shareholder approval at a meeting no earlier than six months following completion of the reorganization. We intend to implement a stock option plan and a recognition and retention plan after our reorganization that we expect will help us to attract and retain employees consistent with our growth plans. Consequently, we anticipate that our proposed stock-based benefit plans will play a significant role in our future compensation considerations, particularly for our named executive officers.

Role of Executive Officers and Management. As the Executive Committee currently reviews the compensation for employees throughout our organization, our President and Chief Executive Officer currently provides recommendations on matters of compensation philosophy, plan design and the general guidelines for employee compensation. These recommendations are then considered by the Executive Committee. The President and Chief Executive Officer generally attends committee meetings but is not present for any discussion of his own compensation.

⁽¹⁾ Our directors, other than Mr. Steinmetz and Ms. Camp, participate in the Malvern Federal Savings Bank Director Retirement Plan. The amounts represent the change in the actuarial present value of accumulated pension benefits during fiscal 2007 compared to fiscal 2006.

⁽²⁾ Includes year-end bonus, fees paid in connection with the review of real estate loans as part of service on the property loan committee, the membership of which rotates quarterly, and payments under the Director Retirement Plan to Messrs. Scartozzi and McTear of \$8,900 and \$33,107, respectively.

Elements of Executive Compensation. The components of compensation we provide to our named executive officers primarily consist of the following:

annual base salary; annual cash bonuses which are discretionary; retirement benefits; and

other personal benefits.

Base Salary. For fiscal 2007, the Executive Committee considered salary adjustments for Messrs. Anderson, Boyle, McTear and Hughes in December 2006 and June 2007. Mr. Anderson, our only named executive officer who is also a member of the Board, did not participate in discussions regarding his own compensation. In setting base salaries, the Executive Committee conducted a review of external competitiveness based on publicly available salary surveys produced by America's Community Bankers (ACB). The ACB was a national bank trade organization (it was merged into the American Bankers Association in December 2007), and their survey listed various job titles by asset size of the bank and the geographic region in which the bank operates. Generally, the peer groups consisted of financial institutions with an asset range of greater than \$500 million located in the mid-Atlantic region. To a lesser extent, the committee also reviewed a salary administration table prepared by a third party that provides salary information based on position grade levels. From the ACB survey and the third-party salary administration table, the Executive Committee focused particularly on information from the peer group, which consisted of the following eight institutions: Abington Bancorp, Inc., Jenkintown, Pennsylvania; Alliance Bancorp, Inc., Broomall, Pennsylvania; First Chester County Corporation, West Chester, Pennsylvania; Poc Chase Bancorp, Inc., Hatboro, Pennsylvania; Hatboro Federal Savings, Hatboro, Pennsylvania; Stonebridge Bank, West Chester, Pennsylvania; Phoenixville Federal Bank & Trust, Phoenixville, Pennsylvania; and Willow Financial Bancorp, Wayne, Pennsylvania. The committee does not benchmark salaries to any particular level and an individual s salary may be higher or lower for his position than that indicated by the surveys due to additional considerations such as tenure with Malvern Federal Savings Bank or cost of living adjustments.

In determining base salaries for 2007, the Executive Committee considered the overall financial performance of Malvern Federal Savings Bank, the individual executive officer s performance and compensation relative to the peer surveys, however, no particular weight was given to any single factor. The base salaries at September 30, 2007 for Messrs. Anderson, Boyle, McTear and Hughes were \$170,624, \$153,069, \$127,797 and \$116,097, respectively. The Executive Committee believes that the base salaries paid to our named executive officers are commensurate with their duties, performance and range for the industry compared with financial institutions of similar size within our region.

Cash Bonuses. In addition to base salary, we pay annual cash bonuses to our employees, including our named executive officers. The amount of the cas h bonus is calculated based on a fixed amount of base salary. For the fiscal year ended September 30, 2007, the bonuses paid to Messrs Anderson, Boyle, McTear and Hughes, which were paid in December 2007, amounted to \$6,653, \$5,940, \$5,116 and \$4,433, respectively, or 4.0% of their base salaries. The amount of the bonuses has been relatively consistent from year to year, ranging from 3.0% to 5.0%. The committee has not, as yet, developed any specific individual or bank performance targets as a measure to determine bonus amounts. We do not believe that the committee would continue to approve these bonus levels if Malvern Federal Savings Bank did not continue to produce results which are consistent with, or better than, the internal budget amounts.

Retirement and Other Personal Benefits. We also provide all of our employees, including our named executive officers, with tax-qualified retirement benefits through our 401(k) retirement plan. All employees who meet the age and service requirements participate in the 401(k) plan on a non-discriminatory basis. We provide a 401(k) match to employee contributions, up to specified amounts, and we make an annual supplemental contribution, which is typically calculated as a percentage of the employee s base salary.

In calendar 2004, we entered into supplemental executive retirement agreements with each of our named executive officers, as described further under Supplemental Executive Retirement Agreements. The agreements provide for fixed annual benefits payable over 15 years from retirement. We have also entered into split dollar life insurance agreements with our named executive officers that provide for death benefits during the officer s employment with Malvern Federal Savings Bank. The terms of the split dollar agreements are described below under Endorsement Split Dollar Insurance Agreements.

We also offer various fringe benefits to all of our employees, including our named executive officers, including group policies for medical insurance. Our President and Chief Executive Officer is provided an automobile. The committee believes that such benefit is appropriate for our chief executive officer and is consistent with our goal of providing competitive compensation and personal benefits in comparison with our peers.

In connection with the reorganization, we are implementing an employee stock ownership plan, a tax-qualified plan which will purchase 3.92% of the total stock outstanding following the reorganization. This plan will provide all of our employees who meet the age and service requirements with a stake in the future performance of our common stock. The employee stock ownership plan will be an equity based plan available to all ranks of employees.

Summary Compensation Table

The table below summarizes the total compensation paid or earned by each of the named executive officers for the fiscal year ended September 30, 2007.

Name and Principal Position	Year	 Salary	 Bonus	N Co	Change in Pension Value and onqualified Deferred ompensation Earnings(1)	All Other pensation(2)	Total
Ronald Anderson President and Chief Executive Officer	2007	\$ 159,770	\$ 6,653	\$	2,445	\$ 15,724	\$ 184,592
Dennis Boyle Senior Vice President and Chief Financial Officer	2007	143,719	5,940		3,042	8,177	160,878
Gerard M. McTear, Jr. Executive Vice President and Chief Administrative Officer	2007	126,415	5,116		1,344	7,253	140,128
William E. Hughes, Jr. Senior Vice President and Chief Lending Officer	2007	105,331	4,433		1,615	6,016	117,395

⁽¹⁾ Reflects the change in the actuarial present value of benefits for the named executive officers in fiscal 2007 under the supplemental executive retirement agreements between each of the named executive officers and Malvern Federal Savings Bank.

⁽²⁾ Includes automobile expense for Mr. Anderson, and employer matching contributions and supplemental contributions under Malvern Federal Savings Bank s 401(k) plan for each of the named executive officers.

Malvern Federal Savings Bank is a mutual savings bank and has not granted any equity awards or stock options to date. Malvern Federal Savings Bank does not maintain any non-equity incentive plans.

Benefit Plans

Supplemental Executive Retirement Agreements. In September 2004, Malvern Federal Savings Bank entered into Supplemental Executive Retirement Agreements with Messrs. Boyle and Hughes and in October 2004, entered into agreements with Messrs. Anderson and McTear. Messrs. Anderson, Boyle, McTear and Hughes are each 100% vested in their accrued balances under the supplemental executive retirement plan which amounted to \$79,259, \$98,229, \$43,413 and \$52,143, respectively at September 30, 2007. They will receive various amounts based on an actuarial schedule upon retirement, death, disability, early termination or termination following a change in control as described under Potential Payments Upon Termination of Employment or Change in Control.

Proposed Employment Agreements. We expect to enter into employment agreements with Mr. Ronald Anderson, our President and Chief Executive Officer, and each of Messrs. Dennis Boyle, William Hughes and Gerard McTear (which four officers are sometimes referred to as the named executive officers). Such employment agreements will be entered into by Malvern Federal Bancorp, Malvern Federal Savings Bank (referred to collectively as Employers) and each of the named executive officers. The term of the employment agreements will commence on the effective date of the reorganization and will continue for three years in the case of Mr. Anderson and two years in the case of the other named executive officers. On each annual anniversary date, the employment agreement will be extended for an additional year unless the Employers or the named executive officer has given prior notice not to extend the term of the agreement. The employment agreements will provide for initial base salaries equal to the current base salaries of the named executive officers. Such salaries may be increased at the discretion of the Boards of Directors of the Employers, but may not be decreased without the prior written consent of the named executive officer.

The employment agreements will be terminable by Malvern Federal Bancorp and Malvern Federal Savings Bank with or without cause. In the event employment was terminated for cause, as defined, the named executive officer would not be entitled to any additional compensation or benefits under the terms of the employment agreements. If the agreements were terminated by Malvern Federal Bancorp or Malvern Federal Savings Bank without cause or if the named executive officer terminates the agreement because the Employers have materially breached the agreement or the named executive officer otherwise has good reason, as defined, to terminate, then the named executive officer will be entitled to a cash severance payment equal to one times (two times in the case of Mr. Anderson) his then current base salary plus continued participation in all group insurance, life insurance, health and accident insurance and disability insurance for 12 months (24 months in the case of Mr. Anderson), unless the named executive officer receives substantially similar benefits with another employer prior thereto. In the event of termination in connection with a change in control, as defined, the named executive officer will be entitled to a severance payment in an amount equal to two times (three times in the case of Mr. Anderson) his then current base salary plus his cash bonus received in the immediately preceding year, plus continuation of health insurance and certain other benefits for up to 24 months (36 months in the case of Mr. Anderson).

The employment agreements provide that in the event any of the payments to be made thereunder or otherwise upon termination of employment are deemed to constitute parachute payments within the meaning of Section 280G of the Code, then such payments and benefits received thereunder shall be reduced by the minimum amount necessary to result in no portion of the payments and benefits being non-deductible by the Employers for federal income tax purposes. Parachute payments generally are payments equal to or greater than three times the executive s base amount, which is defined to mean the executive s average annual compensation from the employer includable in the executive s gross income during the most recent five taxable years ending before the year in which a change in control of the employer occurs. Recipients of parachute payments are subject to a 20% excise tax on the amount by which such payments exceed the base amount, in addition to regular income taxes, and payments in excess of the base amount are not deductible by the employer as compensation expense for federal income tax purposes.

Pension Benefits. The table below shows the present value of accumulated benefits payable to Messrs. Anderson, Boyle, McTear and Hughes under the supplemental executive retirement agreements. None of the named executive officers received payments during the fiscal year under the supplemental executive retirement agreements.

Name	Plan Name	Acc	ent Value of cumulated enefit(1)
Ronald Anderson	Supplemental Executive Retirement Agreement	\$	119,790
Dennis Boyle	Supplemental Executive Retirement Agreement		148,455
Gerard M. McTear, Jr.	Supplemental Executive Retirement Agreement		65,610
William E. Hughes, Jr.	Supplemental Executive Retirement Agreement		78,810

Endorsement Split Dollar Insurance Agreements. Malvern Federal Savings Bank has purchased insurance policies on the lives of the executive officers named in the Summary Compensation Table, and has entered into Split Dollar Insurance Agreements with each of those officers. The policies are owned by Malvern Federal Savings Bank which pays each premium due on the policies. Under the agreements with the named executive officers, upon an officer s death while he remains employed by Malvern Federal Savings Bank the executive s beneficiary shall receive proceeds in the amount of three times the executive s base salary at the time of death. In the case of the officer s death after termination of employment with Malvern Federal Savings Bank, provided he reached age 65 before such termination, the officer s beneficiary shall receive proceeds in the amount of two times the executive s base salary. Malvern Federal Savings Bank is entitled to receive the amount of the death benefits less those paid to the officer s beneficiary, which is expected to reimburse Malvern Federal Savings Bank in full for its life insurance investment.

The Split Dollar Insurance Agreements may be terminated at any time by Malvern Federal Savings Bank or the officer, by written notice to the other. The Split Dollar Insurance Agreements will also terminate upon cancellation of the insurance policy by Malvern Federal Savings Bank, cessation of Malvern Federal Savings Bank is business or upon bankruptcy, receivership or dissolution or by Malvern Federal Savings Bank upon the officer is termination of service to Malvern Federal Savings Bank. Upon termination, the officer forfeits any right in the death benefit and Malvern Federal Savings Bank may retain or terminate the insurance policy in its sole discretion.

Potential Payments Upon Termination of Employment or Change in Control

Neither Malvern Federal Bancorp nor Malvern Federal Savings Bank had any employment, change in control or severance agreement with Messrs. Anderson, Boyle, McTear or Hughes, nor any severance plan or policy covering such executive officers as of September 30, 2007. As a result, if the employment of Messrs. Anderson, Boyle, McTear or Hughes had been terminated as of September 30, 2007, either before or after a change in control, none of such executive officers would have been entitled to receive any cash severance payments. In addition, neither Malvern Federal Bancorp nor Malvern Federal Savings Bank has granted any stock options, restricted stock awards or other equity rights to date.

The following summarizes the benefits that Messrs. Anderson, Boyle, McTear or Hughes would have been entitled to receive, based on their compensation arrangement for 2007, if their employment had been terminated as of September 30, 2007.

Supplemental Executive Retirement Plan Benefits. As of September 30, 2007, Malvern Federal Savings Bank had supplemental executive retirement agreements with Messrs. Anderson, Boyle, McTear and Hughes. If Messrs. Anderson, Boyle, McTear and Hughes remain employed with us until their normal retirement dates of age 65, the agreements provide them with a fixed supplemental retirement benefit of \$61,000, \$50,000 and \$45,000 respectively per year for 15 years, with such amounts increasing 3.5% each year thereafter if the named executive officer remains in our employ until age 70. The table below sets forth potential payments as of September 30, 2007, if their employment is terminated prior to age 65, other than for cause, in the event of death, disability or in connection with or following a change in control.

⁽¹⁾ Reflects present value as of September 30, 2007.

Executive	 Termination For Cause	rly Termination nual Benefit(1)	 Disability Annual Benefit(2)	_	Change in Control Annual Benefit(1)(3)	 Preretirement Lump Sum Death Benefit(3)
Ronald Anderson	\$	\$ 7,986	\$ 18,005	\$	35,806	\$ 355,366
Dennis Boyle		9,897	17,476		34,447	341,877
Gerard M.						
McTear, Jr.		4,374	14,698		26,664	264,632
William E. Hughes, Jr.		5,254	12,766		25,151	249,613

⁽¹⁾ Payments commence at termination of employment and are payable in equal monthly installments for 15 years.

Disability Benefits. If Messrs. Anderson, Boyle, McTear or Hughes had terminated their employment as of September 30, 2007 due to disability, they would have been entitled to receive monthly disability benefits of approximately \$8,000, \$7,654, \$5,805 and \$6,390, respectively, for as long as they remained disabled, up to age 65, minus any Social Security or other disability benefits to which they would be entitled. The monthly disability benefits equal the lesser of 60% of the executive s monthly base salary or \$8,000.

Vacation. Employees of Malvern Federal Savings Bank are credited with unused vacation each calendar year. Vacation leave is not able to be carried forward from one year to the next. However, employees are paid for any accrued but unused vacation leave upon termination of employment. If the employment of Messrs. Anderson, Boyle, McTear or Hughes had been terminated as of September 30, 2007, their payments for accrued but unused vacation leave would have been approximately \$6,562, \$5,887, \$2,458 and \$2,233, respectively.

Vested Tax-Qualified Retirement Plan. If the employment of Messrs. Anderson, Boyle, McTear or Hughes had been terminated as of September 30, 2007, they would have been entitled to receive their vested benefits under our 401(k) plan in accordance with the terms of the tax-qualified plan. See Note 2 of the Notes to Financial Statements.

New Stock Benefit Plans

Employee Stock Ownership Plan. Malvern Federal Bancorp has established an employee stock ownership plan for our employees to become effective upon the reorganization. Employees who have been credited with at least 1,000 hours of service during a 12-month period and who have attained age 21 are eligible to participate in Malvern Federal Bancorp s employee stock ownership plan.

⁽²⁾ Payments commence at normal retirement age are payable in equal monthly installments for 15 years.

⁽³⁾ The amounts are computed by determining the present value of the projected annual retirement benefit using a 4.0% discount rate. *Life Insurance Benefits*. If Messrs. Anderson, Boyle, McTear or Hughes had died as of September 30, 2007, the beneficiaries or estate of each of them would have been entitled to receive life insurance proceeds of \$511,875, \$489,210, \$348,300 and \$383,400, respectively.

As part of the reorganization, in order to fund the purchase of up to 3.92% of the common stock issued in the reorganization and offering, including shares issued to Malvern Federal Mutual Holding Company and shares contributed to the Malvern Federal Charitable Foundation, or 209,916 shares and 326,604 shares based on the minimum and 15% above the maximum of the offering range, respectively, we anticipate that the employee stock ownership plan will borrow funds from Malvern Federal Bancorp. We anticipate that such loan will equal 100% of the aggregate purchase price of the common stock acquired by our employee stock ownership plan. We have agreed to loan the employee stock ownership plan the funds necessary to purchase shares. If the employee stock ownership plan s order is not completely filled in the offering we expect that the employee stock ownership plan will purchase shares in the open market after the reorganization is completed at a price which may be more or less than \$10.00 per share. The loan to the employee stock ownership plan will be repaid principally from Malvern Federal Savings Bank s contributions to the employee stock ownership plan and the collateral for the loan will be the common stock purchased by the employee stock ownership plan. The term of the loan is expected to be 15 years. The interest rate for the employee stock ownership plan loan will be fixed and is expected to be at the prime rate at the date the employee stock ownership plan enters into the loan. We may, in any plan year, make additional discretionary contributions for the benefit of plan participants in either cash or shares of common stock, which may be acquired through the purchase of outstanding shares in the market or from individual shareholders, upon the original issuance of additional shares by Malvern Federal Bancorp or upon the sale of treasury shares by Malvern Federal Bancorp. Such purchases, if made, would be funded through additional borrowings by the employee stock ownership plan or additional contributions from Malvern Federal Bancorp or from Malvern Federal Savings Bank. The timing, amount and manner of future contributions to the employee stock ownership plan will be affected by various factors, including prevailing regulatory policies, the requirements of applicable laws and regulations and market conditions.

Shares purchased by our employee stock ownership plan with the loan proceeds will be held in a suspense account and released for allocation to participants on a pro rata basis as debt service payments are made. Shares released from the employee stock ownership plan will be allocated to each eligible participant s employee stock ownership plan account based on the ratio of each such participant s compensation to the total compensation of all eligible employee stock ownership plan participants. Forfeitures may be used for several purposes such as the payment of expenses or be reallocated among remaining participating employees. Upon the completion of six years of service, the account balances of participants within the employee stock ownership plan will become 100% vested. Credit is given for years of service with Malvern Federal Savings Bank prior to adoption of the employee stock ownership plan. In the case of a change in control, as defined in the employee stock ownership plan, however, participants will become immediately fully vested in their account balances. Participants will also become fully vested in their account balances upon death, disability or retirement. Benefits may be payable upon retirement or separation from service.

Generally accepted accounting principles require that any third party borrowing by our employee stock ownership plan be reflected as a liability on our statement of financial condition. Since the employee stock ownership plan is borrowing from us, the loan will not be treated as a liability but instead will be excluded from shareholders—equity. If the employee stock ownership plan purchases newly issued shares from Malvern Federal Bancorp, total shareholders—equity would neither increase nor decrease, but per share shareholders—equity and per share net earnings would decrease as the newly issued shares are allocated to the employee stock ownership plan participants.

Our employee stock ownership plan will be subject to the requirements of the Employee Retirement Income Security Act of 1974, as amended, and the applicable regulations of the IRS and the Department of Labor.

Stock Option Plan. Following completion of the reorganization, we intend to adopt a stock option plan, which will be designed to attract and retain qualified personnel, provide directors, officers and employees with a proprietary interest in Malvern Federal Bancorp as an incentive to contribute to our success and reward employees for outstanding performance. The stock option plan will provide for the grant of incentive stock options intended to comply with the requirements of Section 422 of the Internal Revenue Code and non-incentive or compensatory stock options. Options may be granted to our directors, officers and employees. The stock option plan will be administered and interpreted by a committee of the board of directors composed of independent directors. Unless terminated earlier, the stock option plan shall continue in effect for a period of 10 years from the date the stock option plan is adopted by the board of directors.

Under the stock option plan, a committee will determine which directors, officers and employees will be granted options, whether options will be incentive or compensatory options, the number of shares subject to each option, the exercise price of each option, whether options may be exercised by delivering other shares of common stock and when such options become exercisable. The per share exercise price of an incentive stock option will be at least equal to the fair market value of a share of common stock on the date the option is granted, or 110% of fair market value in the case of incentive stock options granted to employees who are 10% shareholders.

At a meeting of our shareholders to be held at least six months after completion of the reorganization, we intend to present the stock option plan to shareholders for their approval and to reserve an amount equal to 4.9% of the shares of common stock issued in the reorganization, including shares to be issued to Malvern Federal Mutual Holding Company and shares contributed to the Malvern Federal Charitable Foundation, which would be 262,395 shares or 408,256 shares based on the minimum and 15% above the maximum of the offering range, respectively, for issuance under the stock option plan. Applicable regulations of the Office of Thrift Supervision require that, in addition to other requirements, the stock option plan must be approved by a majority of the total votes cast by shareholders other than Malvern Federal Mutual Holding Company. In addition, applicable Office of Thrift Supervision regulations provide that no individual officer or employee may receive more than 25% of the options granted under the stock option plan and non-employee directors may not receive more than 5% individually, or 30% in the aggregate of the options granted under the stock option plan. Office of Thrift Supervision regulations also provide that the exercise price of any options granted under any such plan must be at least equal to the fair market value of the common stock as of the date of grant. Further, options under such plan generally are required to vest over at least a five year period at no faster than 20% per year. Malvern Federal Bancorp intends that the stock option plan will comply with all applicable regulations of the Office of Thrift Supervision. Each stock option or portion thereof will be exercisable at any time on or after it vests and will be exercisable until 10 years after its date of grant or for periods of up to five years following the death, disability or other termination of the optionee s employment or service as a director. However, failure to exercise incentive stock options within ninety days after the date on which the optionee s employment terminates may result in the loss of incentive stock option treatment for federal income tax purposes.

At the time an option is granted pursuant to the stock option plan, the recipient will not be required to make any payment in consideration for such grant. With respect to incentive or compensatory stock options, the optionee will be required to pay the applicable exercise price at the time of exercise in order to receive the underlying shares of common stock. The shares reserved for issuance under the stock option plan may be authorized but previously unissued shares, treasury shares, or shares purchased by Malvern Federal Bancorp on the open market or from private sources. In the event of a stock split, reverse stock split or stock dividend, the number of shares of common stock under the stock option plan, the number of shares to which any option relates and the exercise price per share under any option shall be adjusted to reflect such increase or decrease in the total number of shares of common stock outstanding. If we declare a special cash dividend or return of capital after we implement the stock option plan in an amount per share which exceeds 10% of the fair market value of a share of common stock as of the date of declaration, the per share exercise price of all previously granted options which remain unexercised as of the date of such declaration shall, subject to certain limitations, be proportionately adjusted to give effect to the special cash dividend or return of capital as of the date of such special cash dividend or return of capital.

Under current provisions of the Internal Revenue Code, the federal income tax treatment of incentive stock options and compensatory stock options is different. A holder of incentive stock options who meets certain holding period requirements will not recognize income at the time the option is granted or at the time the option is exercised, and a federal income tax deduction generally will not be available to us at any time as a result of such grant or exercise. With respect to compensatory stock options, the difference between the fair market value on the date of exercise and the option exercise price generally will be treated as compensation income upon exercise, and we will be entitled to a deduction in the amount of income so recognized by the optionee.

Stock Recognition and Retention Plan. After completion of the reorganization, we also intend to adopt a stock recognition and retention plan for our directors, officers and employees. The objective of the stock recognition and retention plan will be to enable us to provide directors, officers and employees with a proprietary interest in Malvern Federal Bancorp as an incentive to contribute to our success. We intend to present the stock recognition and retention plan to our shareholders for their approval at a meeting of shareholders. Applicable Office of Thrift Supervision regulations provide that shares granted under the plan generally are required to vest over at least a five year period at no faster than 20% per year. In addition, applicable regulations of the Office of Thrift Supervision require that , in addition to other requirements, the stock recognition and retention plan must be approved by a majority of the total votes cast by shareholders other than Malvern Federal Mutual Holding Company . Malvern Federal Bancorp intends that the stock recognition and retention plan will comply with all then applicable regulation of the Office of Thrift Supervision.

The stock recognition and retention plan will be administered by a committee of Malvern Federal Bancorp s board of directors, which will have the responsibility to invest all funds contributed to the trust created for the stock recognition and retention plan. We will contribute sufficient funds to the trust so that it can purchase, following the receipt of shareholder approval, a number of shares equal to an aggregate of 1.96% of the common stock issued in the reorganization, including shares issued to the Malvern Federal Mutual Holding Company and shares contributed to the Malvern Federal Charitable Foundation, which would be 104,958 shares or 163,302 shares based on the minimum and 15% above the maximum of the offering range, respectively. Shares of common stock granted pursuant to the stock recognition and retention plan generally will be in the form of restricted stock vesting as described above. For accounting purposes, compensation expense in the amount of the fair market value of the common stock at the date of the grant to the recipient will be recognized pro rata over the period during which the shares are payable. A recipient will be entitled to all voting and other shareholder rights, except that the shares, while restricted, may not be sold, pledged or otherwise disposed of and are required to be held in the trust. Under the terms of the stock recognition and retention plan, recipients of awards will be entitled to instruct the trustees of the stock recognition and retention plan as to how the underlying shares should be voted, and the trustees will be entitled to vote all unallocated shares in their discretion. If a recipient s employment is terminated as a result of death or disability, all restrictions will expire and all allocated shares will become unrestricted. We will be able to terminate the stock recognition and retention plan at any time, and if we do so, any shares not allocated will revert to Malvern Federal Bancorp. Recipients of grants under the stock recognition and retention plan will not be required to make any payment at the time of grant or when the underlying shares of common stock become vested, other than for certain recipients, payment of withholding taxes.

Transactions With Related Persons

Loans and Extensions of Credit. Malvern Federal Savings Bank offers mortgage loans to its directors, officers and employees as well as members of their immediate families for the financing of their primary residences and certain other loans. These loans are generally made on substantially the same terms as those prevailing at the time for comparable transactions with non-affiliated person s except Malvern Federal Savings Bank waives the origination fees on real estate loans made to all employees. It is the belief of management that these loans neither involve more than the normal risk of collectibility nor present other unfavorable features to Malvern Federal Savings Bank.

The table below list all outstanding loans made by Malvern Federal Savings Bank to related persons, where the amount involved exceeds \$120,000 and loan origination fees were waived. In each case, the loans listed are loans to executive officers secured by real estate where, consistent with our policy for all employees, the typical 3.0% loan origination fee was waived.

	Loan	Amount of Fees Waived	Largest Principal Amount Outstanding during	Amount Outstanding	Amoun During Fi		
Name	Origination Date	at Time of Origination	Year Ended September 30, 2007	at September 30, 2007	Principal	Interest	Interest Rate
Gerard M. McTear, Jr.	2005	\$ 16,290	\$ 536,932	\$ 529,929	\$ 7,622	\$ 29,375	5.500%
William E. Hughes, Jr.	2006	4,950	259,000	258,404	5,354	8,231	5.625

Section 22(h) of the Federal Reserve Act generally provides that any credit extended by a savings institution, such as Malvern Federal Savings Bank, to its executive officers, directors and, to the extent otherwise permitted, principal stockholder(s), or any related interest of the foregoing, must be on substantially the same terms, including interest rates and collateral, as those prevailing at the time for comparable transactions by the savings institution with non-affiliated parties; unless the loans are made pursuant to a benefit or compensation program that (i) is widely available to employees of the institution and (ii) does not give preference to any director, executive officer or principal stockholder, or certain affiliated interests of either, over other employees of the savings institution, and must not involve more than the normal risk of repayment or present other unfavorable features.

The aggregate amount of loans by Malvern Federal Savings Bank to its executive officers and directors was approximately \$906,000 at September 30, 2007, or approximately 2.1% of total equity at such date. These loans were performing according to their original terms at September 30, 2007. The aggregate amount of outstanding loans from Malvern Federal Savings Bank to executive officers, directors and related parties, as such term is defined in Item 404 of Regulation S-K under the Securities Exchange Act, was approximately \$2.0 million at September 30, 2007.

Review, Approval or Ratification of Transactions with Related Persons. Regulations of the Office of Thrift Supervision require that if any director or executive officer has any interest in a matter to be considered by the bank s board of directors, he or she must fully disclose such interest, refrain from participating in the board s discussion of the matter and recuse him or herself from voting on the matter. Malvern Federal Savings Bank and its directors and executive officers, as a matter of long-standing practice, but which is not specified in any written policy, adheres to the regulations of the Office of Thrift Supervision in acting upon any matter in which a director or executive officer has a direct or indirect personal interest. Such matters may be approved by the board provided that a majority of the non-interested directors conclude that the transaction is in the best interests of the bank and consistent with all Federal regulations and Malvern Federal Savings Bank s policies. The board s minutes will reflect the interest of the subject director or executive officer and note that he or she did not participate in the discussion of, or vote on, the matter.

Compensation Committee Interlocks and Insider Participation

Malvern Federal Savings Bank maintains an Executive Committee which is responsible for oversight of compensation matters for Malvern Federal Savings Bank. The Executive Committee does not have a written charter. The current members of the Executive Committee are directors Hughes, Yerkes, Shanaughy, Scartozzi, Palmer and Anderson. The Chairman of the Executive Committee is Mr. Hughes and Vice Chairman is Mr. Yerkes. The Executive Committee did not use in 2007, and generally has not used, compensation consultants in establishing compensation but instead has generally relied on publicly available industry data in establishing compensation deemed appropriate and reasonable. No member of the Executive Committee had any relationship requiring disclosure under the Securities and Exchange Commission regulations.

Upon completion of the reorganization, Malvern Federal Bancorp will comply with the listing requirements for Nasdaq listed issuers. As a result, nominations for directors of Malvern Federal Bancorp will be made either by a majority of Malvern Federal Bancorp s independent directors or a nominating committee comprised solely of independent directors. Malvern Federal Bancorp also will establish an Audit Committee, comprised solely of independent directors, and will implement policies and procedures to ensure that compensation paid to the Chief Executive Officer and other executive officers is determined in accordance with Nasdaq listing requirements.

There were no compensation committee interlocks during 2007, which generally means that no executive officer of Malvern Federal Savings Bank served as a director or member of the compensation committee of another entity, one of whose executive officers served as a director or member of the Executive Committee of Malvern Federal Savings Bank.

PROPOSED MANAGEMENT PURCHASES

The following table sets forth, for each of our directors and executive officers (and their associates) and for all of our directors and executive officers as a group, the proposed purchases of common stock, assuming the reorganization and offering is closed at the maximum of the reorganization and offering range and assuming sufficient shares are available to satisfy their subscriptions.

Name	Number of Shares	A	mount(\$)	Percent(1)
Directors:				
F. Claire Hughes, Jr.	5,000	\$	50,000	0.1%
John B. Yerkes, Jr.	5,000		50,000	0.1
Joseph E. Palmer, Jr.	2,500		25,000	0.1
David R. Prizer	2,500		25,000	0.1
Cordine Scartozzi	2,500		25,000	0.1
Edward P. Shanaughy, II	500		5,000	
Ronald Anderson	5,000		50,000	0.1
Kristin S. Camp	250		2,500	
George E. Steinmetz	10,000		100,000	0.3
Other Named Executive Officers:				
Gerard M. McTear, Jr.	2,500		25,000	0.1
Dennis Boyle	5,500		55,000	0.2
William E. Hughes, Jr.	5,000		50,000	0.1
All Directors and Executive Officers as a Group (12 persons)	46,250	\$	462,500	1.3%

THE REORGANIZATION AND OFFERING

Malvern Federal Savings Bank s board of directors has adopted the plan of reorganization and the plan of stock issuance, and the Office of Thrift Supervision approved those plans, subject to certain conditions. The plan of reorganization is subject to approval by the members of Malvern Federal Savings Bank entitled to vote on the plan of reorganization and the satisfaction of certain other conditions. Approval by the Office of Thrift Supervision, however, does not constitute a recommendation or endorsement of the reorganization and stock issuance.

General

The plan of stock issuance provides generally that we will offer shares of common stock of Malvern Federal Bancorp for sale in the subscription offering to eligible account holders, our employee stock ownership plan, supplemental eligible account holders and certain other depositors and borrowers. In addition, subject to the prior rights of these holders of subscription rights, we may elect to offer the shares of common stock not subscribed for in the subscription offering, if any, for sale in a community offering commencing during or upon completion of the subscription offering. See The Reorganization and Offering - Subscription Offering and Subscription Rights and The Reorganization and Offering Community Offering. We have the right to accept or reject, in whole or in part, any order to purchase shares of common stock received in the community offering. See Subscription Offering and Subscription Rights and Community Offering. Following receipt of all required regulatory approvals, the approval of our members, who are our depositors and certain borrowers entitled to vote on the plan of reorganization, and the satisfaction of all other conditions precedent to the reorganization and offering, we will consummate the reorganization and related offering. In the event our members approve the plan of reorganization but we do not complete the offering, we intend to complete the reorganization to the mutual holding company structure. A special meeting of Malvern Federal Savings Bank s members has been called to vote upon the plan of reorganization and the contribution to the Malvern Federal Charitable Foundation. The special meeting will be held on 2008.

⁽¹⁾ Based on the maximum of the offering range.

In adopting the plan of reorganization, Malvern Federal Savings Bank s board of directors determined that the reorganization was advisable and in the best interests of its members and Malvern Federal Savings Bank. The board further determined that the interests of certain depositors in the net worth of Malvern Federal Savings Bank would be equitably provided for and that the reorganization would not have any adverse impact on the reserves and net worth of Malvern Federal Savings Bank.

Pursuant to the plan of reorganization, the reorganization will be effected as follows, or in any other manner that is consistent with applicable federal law and regulations and the intent of the plan of reorganization:

- (1) Malvern Federal Savings Bank will organize an interim stock savings bank as a wholly owned subsidiary (Interim One);
- (2) Interim One will organize an interim stock savings bank as a wholly owned subsidiary (Interim Two);
- (3) Interim One will organize Malvern Federal Bancorp as a wholly owned subsidiary;
- (4) Malvern Federal Savings Bank will convert its charter to a federal stock savings and loan association charter and Interim One will convert its charter to a federal mutual holding company charter to become Malvern Federal Mutual Holding Company;
- (5) Simultaneously with step (4), Interim Two will merge with and into Malvern Federal Savings Bank with Malvern Federal Savings Bank as the resulting institution;
- (6) All of the initially issued stock of Malvern Federal Savings Bank will be transferred to Malvern Federal Mutual Holding Company in exchange for membership interests in Malvern Federal Mutual Holding Company;
- (7) Malvern Federal Mutual Holding Company will contribute the capital stock of Malvern Federal Savings Bank to Malvern Federal Bancorp, and Malvern Federal Savings Bank will become a wholly owned subsidiary of Malvern Federal Bancorp; and
- (8) Contemporaneously with the reorganization, Malvern Federal Bancorp will sell a minority interest of its shares of common stock, contribute shares to the Malvern Federal Charitable Foundation and Malvern Federal Mutual Holding Company will retain a majority of Malvern Federal Bancorp s common stock.

After completion of the reorganization, Malvern Federal Savings Bank in its stock form will continue to conduct its business and operations from the same offices and with the same personnel as prior to the reorganization. The reorganization will not affect the balances, interest rates or other terms of Malvern Federal Savings Bank s loans or deposit accounts, and the deposit accounts will continue to be insured by the Federal Deposit Insurance Corporation to the same extent as they were prior to the reorganization.

Malvern Federal Bancorp expects to receive the approval of the Office of Thrift Supervision to become a savings and loan holding company and to own all of the common stock of Malvern Federal Savings Bank. Malvern Federal Bancorp intends to retain 50% of the net proceeds from the sale of the common stock, and to use the remaining proceeds to purchase all of the to-be issued and outstanding capital stock of Malvern Federal Savings Bank. Based on the minimum and maximum of the reorganization and offering range, we intend to use approximately \$2.1 million and \$2.8 million, respectively, of the net proceeds retained by Malvern Federal Bancorp to loan funds to our employee stock ownership plan to enable it to purchase up to 3.92% of the to-be outstanding common stock, including shares issued to Malvern Federal Mutual Holding Company and contributed to the Malvern Federal Charitable Foundation. Malvern Federal Mutual Holding Company initially will be capitalized with \$100,000. Upon consummation of the reorganization and offering, such capital will be used for general corporate purposes. The offering will not be completed unless we sell shares of common stock equal to our appraised value.

The aggregate price of the shares of common stock to be issued in the offering will be within the offering range, which was determined based upon an independent appraisal of the estimated pro forma market value of our common stock. The valuation range is currently \$53.6 million to \$72.5 million and is based on our pro forma value assuming a full mutual-to-stock conversion. We are offering shares in an amount equal to 43% of the appraisal valuation or \$23.0 million to \$31.2 million, and we will contribute an amount equal to 2.0% of our to-be outstanding shares, or 107,100 shares to 144,900 shares, to the Malvern Federal Charitable Foundation. The remaining 55% of the shares will be issued to Malvern Federal Mutual Holding Company. All shares of common stock sold in the offering will be sold at the same price. The independent appraisal will be affirmed or, if necessary, updated before we complete the offering. The appraisal has been performed by RP Financial, a consulting firm experienced in the valuation and appraisal of savings institutions. See How We Determined the Price Per Share and the **Offering** Range for more information as to how the estimated pro forma market value of the common stock was determined.

The following discussion summarizes the material aspects of the reorganization and offering. The summary is qualified in its entirety by reference to the provisions of the plan of reorganization and the plan of stock issuance. Copies of the plan of reorganization and the plan of stock issuance are available for inspection at the office of Malvern Federal Savings Bank and at the Office of Thrift Supervision. The plan of reorganization and the plan of stock issuance are also filed as exhibits to the Registration Statement of which this prospectus is a part, copies of which may be obtained from the Securities and Exchange Commission. See Where You Can Find More Information.

Purposes of Reorganization

As a mutual savings and loan association, Malvern Federal Savings Bank does not have stockholders and has no authority to issue capital stock. By converting to the capital stock form of organization, Malvern Federal Savings Bank will be structured in the form used by commercial banks, most business entities and a growing number of savings institutions. The reorganization into the mutual holding company form of organization will enable Malvern Federal Savings Bank to achieve the benefits of a stock company without a loss of control that often follows standard conversions from mutual to stock form.

The reorganization and offering will result in an increase in Malvern Federal Savings Bank s capital base, which will support its operations and enable Malvern Federal Savings Bank to compete more effectively with other financial institutions. In addition, the reorganization and offering will provide our customers and possibly other members of the local community and the general public with an opportunity to become equity owners and to share in our future. The offering will provide additional funds for lending and investment activities, facilitate future access to the capital markets, enhance our ability to diversify and expand into other markets. The mutual holding company form of organization will provide additional flexibility to diversify our business activities through existing or newly formed subsidiaries, or through acquisition of or mergers with other financial institutions, as well as other companies. Although there are no current arrangements, understandings or agreements regarding any such opportunities, we will be in a position after the reorganization, subject to regulatory limitations and our financial position, to take advantage of any such opportunities that may arise.

After the reorganization, the unissued common and preferred stock authorized by our charter will permit us, subject to market conditions and applicable regulatory approvals, to raise additional equity capital through further sales of securities, and to issue securities in connection with possible acquisitions. At the current time, we have no plans with respect to additional offerings of securities, other than the possible issuance of additional shares to the restricted stock plan or upon exercise of stock options. After the reorganization, we also will be able to use stock-related incentive programs to attract and retain executive and other personnel. See Management - New Stock Benefit Plans.

The foregoing advantages of the reorganization could be achieved by Malvern Federal Savings Bank reorganizing into a wholly owned subsidiary of a fully converted stock form holding company rather than as a wholly-owned subsidiary of a stock form holding company with a controlling mutual holding company parent. A standard or full conversion would free Malvern Federal Savings Bank from the capital raising restrictions resulting from the requirement that its mutual holding company maintain a majority ownership interest in Malvern Federal Bancorp. The board of directors of Malvern Federal Savings Bank, however, unanimously believes that the reorganization is in the best interests of Malvern Federal Savings Bank and its members. Savings institutions converting to stock form in a standard conversion must sell all of their to-be-outstanding capital stock rather than a minority interest in such capital stock. Consequently, the amount of equity capital that would be raised in a standard conversion is substantially more than the capital raised in a minority stock offering by a subsidiary of a mutual holding company. In a standard conversion, it is more difficult for the savings institution to maximize its return on equity. Moreover, a standard conversion would eliminate all aspects of the mutual form of organization. Consummation of the reorganization, however, does not foreclose the possibility of Malvern Federal Mutual Holding Company converting from mutual to stock form in the future. The conversion of Malvern Federal Mutual Holding Company is not being considered at this time.

After considering the foregoing advantages and disadvantages of the reorganization, as well as applicable fiduciary duties and alternative transactions, including a standard conversion, the board of directors of Malvern Federal Savings Bank unanimously approved the reorganization as being advisable and in the best interests of Malvern Federal Savings Bank and its members.

Effects of Reorganization

General. Prior to the reorganization, each of our depositors has both a deposit account in Malvern Federal Savings Bank and a pro rata ownership interest in our net worth, which interest may only be realized in the event of a liquidation of Malvern Federal Savings Bank. However, this ownership interest is tied to the depositor s account and has no tangible market value separate from such deposit account. A depositor who reduces or closes his account may receive nothing for his ownership interest in the net worth of Malvern Federal Savings Bank, which is lost to the extent that the balance in the account is reduced or the account is closed.

Consequently, our depositors normally cannot realize the value of their ownership interest, which has realizable value only in the unlikely event that Malvern Federal Savings Bank is liquidated. In the event of a liquidation, the depositors of record at that time, as owners, would share pro rata in any residual surplus and reserves of Malvern Federal Savings Bank after other claims, including claims of depositors to the amount of their deposits, are paid.

When Malvern Federal Savings Bank converts to stock form, permanent nonwithdrawable capital stock will be created to represent the ownership of our net worth, and Malvern Federal Savings Bank will become a wholly owned subsidiary of Malvern Federal Bancorp. The common stock of Malvern Federal Bancorp and the common stock of Malvern Federal Savings Bank are separate and apart from deposit accounts of Malvern Federal Savings Bank and cannot be and are not insured by the Federal Deposit Insurance Corporation or any other governmental agency. Certificates will be issued to evidence ownership of Malvern Federal Bancorp s common stock. Our stock certificates will be transferable, and therefore the stock may be sold or traded if a purchaser is available with no effect on any deposit account the seller may hold in Malvern Federal Savings Bank.

Following completion of the reorganization, all depositors who had liquidation rights with respect to Malvern Federal Savings Bank as of the effective date of the reorganization will continue to have such rights solely with respect to Malvern Federal Mutual Holding Company. The liquidation rights will continue so long as a depositor continues to hold a deposit account with Malvern Federal Savings Bank. In addition, all persons who become depositors of Malvern Federal Savings Bank subsequent to the reorganization will have such liquidation rights with respect to Malvern Federal Mutual Holding Company.

Continuity. While the reorganization is being accomplished, the normal business of Malvern Federal Savings Bank of accepting deposits and making loans will continue without interruption. Malvern Federal Savings Bank will continue to be subject to regulation by the Office of Thrift Supervision and the Federal Deposit Insurance Corporation. After the reorganization, Malvern Federal Savings Bank will continue to provide services for depositors and borrowers under current policies by its present management and staff.

The directors and officers of Malvern Federal Savings Bank at the time of the reorganization will continue to serve as directors and officers of Malvern Federal Savings Bank after the reorganization. The directors and officers of Malvern Federal Bancorp and Malvern Federal Mutual Holding Company will consist of the individuals currently serving as directors and officers of Malvern Federal Savings Bank.

Effect on Deposit Accounts. Under the plan of reorganization, each depositor in Malvern Federal Savings Bank at the time of the reorganization will automatically continue as a depositor after the reorganization, and each such deposit account will remain the same with respect to deposit balance, interest rate and other terms, except to the extent that funds in the account are withdrawn to purchase the common stock and except with respect to voting and liquidation rights. Each such account will be insured by the Federal Deposit Insurance Corporation to the same extent as before the reorganization. Depositors will continue to hold their existing certificates, passbooks and other evidences of their accounts.

Following the reorganization, each depositor of Malvern Federal Savings Bank will have both a deposit account in Malvern Federal Savings Bank and a pro rata ownership interest in the equity of Malvern Federal Mutual Holding Company based upon the balance in the depositor's account. This interest may only be realized in the event of a liquidation of Malvern Federal Mutual Holding Company. However, this ownership interest is tied to the depositor's account and has no tangible market value separate from the deposit account. Any depositor who opens a deposit account with Malvern Federal Savings Bank obtains a pro rata ownership interest in the equity of Malvern Federal Mutual Holding Company without any additional payment beyond the amount of the deposit. A depositor who reduces or closes his or her account receives the balance in the account but receives nothing for his or her ownership interest in the equity of Malvern Federal Mutual Holding Company, which the depositor loses to the extent that his balance in the account is reduced. Consequently, depositors of Malvern Federal Mutual Holding Company have no way to realize the value of their ownership interest in Malvern Federal Mutual Holding Company, except in the unlikely event that Malvern Federal Mutual Holding Company is liquidated.

Effect on Loans. No loan outstanding from Malvern Federal Savings Bank will be affected by the reorganization, and the amount, interest rate, maturity and security for each loan will remain as they were contractually fixed prior to the reorganization.

Effect on Voting Rights of Members. At present, depositors and certain borrowers of Malvern Federal Savings Bank are members of, and have voting rights in, Malvern Federal Savings Bank as to all matters requiring membership action. When we complete the reorganization, depositors and borrowers will cease to be members and will no longer be entitled to vote at Malvern Federal Savings Bank s meetings. After the reorganization of Malvern Federal Savings Bank, Malvern Federal Bancorp will have all of the voting rights in Malvern Federal Savings Bank since Malvern Federal Bancorp will be its sole shareholder. Exclusive voting rights with respect to Malvern Federal Bancorp will be vested in the holders of our common stock, including Malvern Federal Mutual Holding Company. As a federally chartered mutual holding company, Malvern Federal Mutual Holding Company will be controlled by its members, who will consist of all Malvern Federal Savings Bank s depositors and certain borrowers. Members of Malvern Federal Savings Bank have generally signed proxies giving their voting rights to Malvern Federal Savings Bank s management. The revocable proxies give the board of directors general authority to cast a member s vote on any and all matters presented to the members. These proxies are generally deemed to cover the member s votes as members of Malvern Federal Mutual Holding Company, and this authority is given to the board of directors of Malvern Federal Mutual Holding Company.

The plan of reorganization also provides for the transfer of proxy rights to the board of directors of Malvern Federal Mutual Holding Company. As a result, the board of directors of Malvern Federal Savings Bank will be able to govern the operations of Malvern Federal Mutual Holding Company, and Malvern Federal Bancorp, notwithstanding objections raised by members of Malvern Federal Mutual Holding Company or shareholders of Malvern Federal Bancorp, so long as the board of directors has been appointed proxy for a majority of the outstanding votes of members of Malvern Federal Mutual Holding Company and these proxies have not been revoked. In addition, all persons who become depositors of Malvern Federal Savings Bank following the reorganization will have membership rights with respect to Malvern Federal Mutual Holding Company.

By virtue of its ownership of a majority of the outstanding shares of common stock of Malvern Federal Bancorp, Malvern Federal Mutual Holding Company will be able to elect all members of the board of directors of Malvern Federal Bancorp and generally will be able to control the outcome of all matters presented to the shareholders of Malvern Federal Bancorp for resolution by vote.

Tax Effects. To complete the reorganization, we must receive rulings or opinions with regard to federal and Pennsylvania income taxation which indicate that the reorganization will not be taxable for federal or Pennsylvania income tax purposes to us or the Eligible Account Holders or Supplemental Eligible Account Holders, except as discussed below. We have received favorable opinions regarding the federal and Pennsylvania income tax consequences of the reorganization. See - Material Federal Income Tax Aspects of the Reorganization and Offering.

Effect on Liquidation Rights. In the event of a voluntary liquidation of Malvern Federal Savings Bank prior to the reorganization, holders of deposit accounts in Malvern Federal Savings Bank would be entitled to distribution of any assets of Malvern Federal Savings Bank remaining after the claims of such depositors (to the extent of their deposit balances) and all other creditors are satisfied. Following the reorganization, the holder of Malvern Federal Savings Bank s common stock, i.e., Malvern Federal Bancorp, will be entitled to any assets remaining upon a liquidation, dissolution or winding-up of Malvern Federal Savings Bank and, except through their liquidation interests in Malvern Federal Mutual Holding Company, discussed below, holders of deposit accounts in Malvern Federal Savings Bank would have no interest in such assets.

In the event of a voluntary or involuntary liquidation, dissolution or winding up of Malvern Federal Mutual Holding Company following completion of the reorganization, holders of deposit accounts in Malvern Federal Savings Bank will be entitled, pro rata to the value of their accounts, to distribution of any assets of Malvern Federal Mutual Holding Company remaining after the claims of all its creditors are satisfied. Shareholders of Malvern Federal Bancorp will have no liquidation or other rights with respect to Malvern Federal Mutual Holding Company.

In the event of a liquidation, dissolution or winding up of Malvern Federal Bancorp, each holder of shares of Malvern Federal Bancorp common stock will be entitled to receive, after payment of all debts and liabilities of Malvern Federal Bancorp, a pro rata portion of all of its assets available for distribution to holders of Malvern Federal Bancorp common stock.

There currently are no plans to liquidate Malvern Federal Savings Bank, Malvern Federal Bancorp or Malvern Federal Mutual Holding Company in the future.

Material Federal Income Tax Aspects of the Reorganization and Offering

Completion of the reorganization is expressly conditioned upon prior receipt of either a ruling or an opinion of counsel with respect to federal tax laws, and either a ruling or an opinion with respect to Pennsylvania tax laws, to the effect that consummation of the transactions contemplated hereby will not result in a taxable reorganization under the provisions of the applicable codes or otherwise result in any adverse tax consequences to Malvern Federal Bancorp or to account holders receiving subscription rights, except to the extent, if any, that subscription rights are deemed to have fair market value on the date such rights are issued or exercised. The following describes the material federal tax aspects of the reorganization and the offering.

Elias, Matz, Tiernan & Herrick L.L.P., Washington, D.C., has issued an opinion to us that, for federal income tax purposes:

With respect to the reorganization:

- 1. The conversion of Malvern Federal Savings Bank to the stock form is a mere change in identity and form and therefore qualifies as a reorganization within the meaning of Section 368(a)(1)(F) of the Internal Revenue Code.
- 2. No gain or loss will be recognized by Malvern Federal Savings Bank in the reorganization.
- 3. Malvern Federal Savings Bank s holding period for the assets received when it converts to stock form will include the period during which such assets were held by it in its mutual form.

105

- 4. Malvern Federal Savings Bank s basis in the assets received when it converts to stock form will be the same as the basis of such assets in the hands of Malvern Federal Savings Bank in its mutual form immediately prior to the proposed transaction.
- 5. Malvern Federal Savings Bank will succeed to and take into account the earnings and profits of Malvern Federal Savings Bank in its mutual form, as of the date of the proposed transaction.

With respect to the transfer of common stock in Malvern Federal Savings Bank to Malvern Federal Mutual Holding Company for liquidation and other interests in Malvern Federal Mutual Holding Company:

- 6. The exchange of common stock in Malvern Federal Savings Bank constructively received by depositors of Malvern Federal Savings Bank for liquidation and other interests in Malvern Federal Mutual Holding Company will constitute a tax-free exchange of property solely for stock pursuant to Section 351 of the Internal Revenue Code.
- 7. No gain or loss will be recognized by depositors of Malvern Federal Savings Bank on the transfer of common stock in Malvern Federal Savings Bank, which they constructively received in the reorganization, to Malvern Federal Mutual Holding Company solely for liquidation and other interests in Malvern Federal Mutual Holding Company.
- 8. The basis in the liquidation and other interests of Malvern Federal Mutual Holding Company received in the transaction will be the same as the basis of the property transferred in exchange therefor.
- 9. Malvern Federal Mutual Holding Company will recognize no gain or loss upon the receipt of property from the depositors of Malvern Federal Savings Bank in exchange for liquidation and other interests in Malvern Federal Mutual Holding Company.
- 10. Malvern Federal Mutual Holding Company s basis in the property received from the depositors of Malvern Federal Savings Bank will be the same as the basis of such property which was in the hands of the depositors of Malvern Federal Savings Bank.

With respect to the transfer of Malvern Federal Savings Bank s common stock by Malvern Federal Mutual Holding Company to a stock holding company (i.e., Malvern Federal Bancorp) and cash contributions from Malvern Federal Bancorp to Malvern Federal Savings Bank:

- 11. The transfer by Malvern Federal Mutual Holding Company of the common stock of Malvern Federal Savings Bank, a wholly owned subsidiary, to its other wholly owned subsidiary, Malvern Federal Bancorp, will constitute a tax-free exchange of property solely for stock pursuant to Internal Revenue Code Section 351. Malvern Federal Mutual Holding Company will not receive additional shares of common stock in this contribution because, at the time of the contribution, Malvern Federal Mutual Holding Company will already own all of the outstanding shares of common stock and the issuance of additional shares of common stock would have no substantive effect.
- 12. Malvern Federal Mutual Holding Company will recognize no gain or loss upon the transfer of Malvern Federal Savings Bank common stock to Malvern Federal Bancorp.
- 13. Malvern Federal Bancorp will recognize no gain or loss on its receipt of Malvern Federal Savings Bank common stock.
- 14. Malvern Federal Bancorp s basis in Malvern Federal Savings Bank common stock will equal the basis of Malvern Federal Savings Bank common stock in Malvern Federal Mutual Holding Company s hands immediately before the contribution.

- 15. Malvern Federal Bancorp s holding period for the shares of Malvern Federal Savings Bank common stock received from Malvern Federal Mutual Holding Company will include the period that it held, or is deemed to have held, the shares.
- 16. No gain or loss will be recognized by Malvern Federal Savings Bank upon its receipt of money from Malvern Federal Bancorp. Malvern Federal Bancorp will not receive additional shares of common stock in exchange for any such money received because the issuance of additional Malvern Federal Savings Bank common stock to Malvern Federal Bancorp would be meaningless since it already owns all of the common stock. Malvern Federal Bancorp will be transferring solely cash to Malvern Federal Savings Bank and therefore will not recognize any gain or loss upon such transfer.
- 17. No gain or loss will be recognized by Malvern Federal Bancorp upon its receipt of money in exchange for shares of the common stock offered.

With respect to members of Malvern Federal Savings Bank and the issuance of common stock pursuant to the plan of stock issuance:

- 18. No gain or loss will be recognized by Eligible Account Holders, Supplemental Eligible Account Holders and Other Members of Malvern Federal Savings Bank upon the issuance to them of deposit accounts in Malvern Federal Savings Bank in the same dollar amount and on the same terms and conditions in exchange for their deposit accounts in Malvern Federal Savings Bank held immediately prior to the reorganization.
- 19. The tax basis of the deposit accounts of the Eligible Account Holders, Supplemental Eligible Account Holders, and Other Members in Malvern Federal Savings Bank received as part of the reorganization will equal the tax basis of such account holders corresponding deposit accounts in Malvern Federal Savings Bank surrendered in exchange therefor.
- 20. As described in more detail in the paragraph immediately following opinion number 21 below, Elias, Matz, Tiernan & Herrick L.L.P. believes that it is more likely than not that the non-transferable subscription rights to purchase common stock will have no ascertainable value. Based on such belief, the tax basis of the shares of common stock acquired in the reorganization and offering will equal the purchase price of such shares.
- 21. The holding period of the common stock purchased in the subscription offering will commence on the date on which the shares are purchased. The holding period of the common stock acquired in the community offering will commence on the date following the date on which such stock is purchased.

Elias, Matz, Tiernan & Herrick L.L.P. has noted that the issue of whether the subscription rights have value is dependent upon all of the facts and circumstances that occur. Elias, Matz, Tiernan & Herrick L.L.P. has noted that the subscription rights will be granted at no cost to the recipients, will be legally non-transferable and of short duration, and will provide the recipients with the right only to purchase shares of common stock at the same price to be paid by members of the general public in any community offering. Elias, Matz, Tiernan & Herrick L.L.P. has also noted that RP Financial has issued a letter dated December 17, 2007, as described below, stating that the subscription rights will have no ascertainable market value. In addition, no cash or property will be given to recipients of the subscription rights in lieu of such rights or to those recipients who fail to exercise such rights. Furthermore, the Internal Revenue Service was requested in 1993 in a private letter ruling to address the federal tax treatment of the receipt and exercise of non-transferable subscription rights in a standard conversion but declined to express any opinion. Elias, Matz, Tiernan & Herrick L.L.P. believes because of the factors noted above in this paragraph that it is more likely than not that the non-transferable subscription rights to purchase Malvern Federal Bancorp common stock are subsequently found to have an ascertainable market value greater than zero, income may be recognized by various recipients of the non-transferable subscription rights, in certain cases, whether or not the rights are exercised, and Malvern Federal Bancorp and/or Malvern Federal Savings Bank may be taxed on the distribution of the non-transferable subscription rights under Section 311 of the Internal Revenue Code. In this event, the non-transferable subscription rights may be taxed partially or entirely at ordinary income tax rates.

Beard Miller Company LLP, Harrisburg, Pennsylvania, has also advised Malvern Federal Mutual Holding Company, Malvern Federal Savings Bank and Malvern Federal Bancorp that the tax effects of the reorganization under Pennsylvania law are substantially the same as they are under federal law.

RP Financial has provided a letter stating its belief that the subscription rights will have no ascertainable value at the time of distribution or exercise, based on the fact that such rights will be acquired by the recipients without cost, will be non-transferable and of short duration, and will afford the recipients the right only to purchase the common stock at the same price as will be paid by members of the general public in any community offering.

Unlike private rulings, an opinion is not binding on the IRS, and the IRS could disagree with conclusions reached therein. In the event of such disagreement, there can be no assurance that the IRS would not prevail in a judicial or administrative proceeding. Eligible subscribers are encouraged to consult with their own tax advisor as to their own tax consequences in the event that such subscription rights are deemed to have an ascertainable value.

Subscription Offering and Subscription Rights

In accordance with the plan of stock issuance, rights to subscribe for the purchase of common stock have been granted to the following persons in the following order of descending priority:

- (1) Depositors with a minimum of \$50 on deposit at Malvern Federal Savings Bank as of September 30, 2006;
- (2) Our tax-qualified employee stock ownership plan;
- (3) Depositors with a minimum of \$50 on deposit at Malvern Federal Savings Bank as of December 31, 2007; and

All subscriptions received will be subject to the availability of common stock after satisfaction of all subscriptions of all persons having prior rights in the subscription offering and to the maximum and minimum purchase limitations set forth in the plan of stock of issuance and as described below under - Limitations on Common Stock Purchases.

Priority 1: Eligible Account Holders. Each Eligible Account Holder will receive, without payment therefor, first priority, non-transferable subscription rights to subscribe for in the subscription offering up to the greater of:

\$200,000 (20,000 shares) of common stock offered;

one-tenth of one percent (0.01%) of the total shares offered in the subscription offering; or

15 times the product, rounded down to the next whole number, obtained by multiplying the total number of shares of common stock to be issued by a fraction, of which the numerator is the amount of the Eligible Account Holder s qualifying deposit and the denominator of which is the total amount of qualifying deposits of all Eligible Account Holders;

subject to the overall purchase limitations. See - Limitations on Common Stock Purchases.

108

If there are not sufficient shares available to satisfy all subscriptions, shares first will be allocated among subscribing Eligible Account Holders so as to permit each such Eligible Account Holder, to the extent possible, to purchase a number of shares sufficient to make his total allocation equal to the lesser of the number of shares subscribed for or 100 shares. Thereafter, any shares remaining will be allocated among the subscribing Eligible Account Holders whose subscriptions remain unfilled in the proportion that the amounts of their respective eligible deposit bears to the total amount of eligible deposits of all subscribing Eligible Account Holders whose subscriptions remain unfilled, provided that no fractional shares shall be issued. The subscription rights of Eligible Account Holders who are also directors or officers of Malvern Federal Savings Bank or their associates will be subordinated to the subscription rights of other Eligible Account Holders to the extent attributable to increased deposits in the year preceding September 30, 2006. In the event of an increase in the maximum of the offering range up to 15%, the subscription rights of Eligible Account Holders will be subordinated to the priority rights of our employee stock ownership plan.

To ensure proper allocation of stock, each Eligible Account Holder must list on his stock order form all accounts in which he has an ownership interest. Failure to list an account could result in fewer shares being allocated than if all accounts had been disclosed.

Priority 2: Employee Stock Ownership Plan. Our employee stock ownership plan will receive, without payment therefor, second priority, nontransferable subscription rights to purchase 3.92% of the to-be outstanding shares of common stock, or 233,240 shares and 315,560 shares based on the minimum and maximum of the offering range, respectively. Subscriptions by our employee stock ownership plan will not be aggregated with shares of common stock purchased directly by or which are otherwise attributable to any other participants in the offering, including subscriptions of any of Malvern Federal Savings Bank s directors, officers, employees or associates thereof. In the event that the total number of shares offered in the offering is increased to an amount greater than the number of shares representing the maximum of the offering range, our employee stock ownership plan will have a priority right to purchase any such shares exceeding the maximum of the offering range. Our employee stock ownership plan may purchase some or all of our shares that it intends to acquire in the open market after the offering is completed, subject to approval of the Office of Thrift Supervision.

Priority 3: Supplemental Eligible Account Holders. To the extent that there are sufficient shares remaining after satisfaction of subscriptions by Eligible Account Holders and our employee stock ownership plan, each Supplemental Eligible Account Holder will receive, without payment therefor, third priority, nontransferable subscription rights to purchase up to the greater of:

\$200,000 (20,000 shares) of common stock offered;

one-tenth of one percent (0.01%) of the total of shares offered in the subscription offering; or

15 times the product, rounded down to the next whole number, obtained by multiplying the total number of shares of common stock to be issued by a fraction, of which the numerator is the amount of the Supplemental Eligible Account Holder s qualifying deposit and the denominator of which is the total amount of qualifying deposits of all Supplemental Eligible Account Holders; subject to the overall purchase limitations. See - Limitations on Common Stock Purchases.

If there are not sufficient shares available to satisfy all subscriptions of all Supplemental Eligible Account Holders, available shares first will be allocated among subscribing Supplemental Eligible Account Holders so as to permit each such Supplemental Eligible Account Holder, to the extent possible, to purchase a number of shares sufficient to make his total allocation equal to the lesser of the number of shares subscribed for or 100 shares. Thereafter, any shares remaining available will be allocated among the Supplemental Eligible Account Holders whose subscriptions remain unfilled in the proportion that the amounts of their respective eligible deposits bear to the total amount of eligible deposits of all subscribing Supplemental Eligible Account Holders whose subscriptions remain unfilled, provided that no fractional shares shall be issued.

To ensure proper allocation of stock, each Supplemental Eligible Account Holder must list on his subscription order form all accounts in which he has an ownership interest. Failure to list an account could result in fewer shares being allocated than if all accounts had been disclosed.

Priority 4: Other Members. To the extent that there are sufficient shares remaining after satisfaction of subscriptions by Eligible Account Holders, our employee stock ownership plan and Supplemental Eligible Account Holders, each Other Member will receive, without payment therefor, fourth priority, nontransferable subscription rights to purchase up to the greater of:

\$200,000 (20,000 shares) of common stock offered; or

one-tenth of one percent (0.01%) of the total shares offered in the subscription offering; subject to the overall purchase limitations. See - Limitations on Common Stock Purchases.

In the event the Other Members subscribe for a number of shares which, when added to the shares subscribed for by Eligible Account Holders, our employee stock ownership plan and Supplemental Eligible Account Holders, is in excess of the total number of shares of common stock offered, shares first will be allocated so as to permit each subscribing Other Member, to the extent possible, to purchase a number of shares sufficient to make his total allocation equal to the lesser of the number of shares subscribed for or 100 shares. Thereafter, any remaining shares will be allocated among such subscribing Other Members on an equal number of shares basis per order until all orders have been fulfilled or the remaining shares have been allocated, provided that no fractional shares shall be issued.

To ensure proper allocation of stock, each Other Member must list on his stock order form all accounts in which he has an ownership interest. Failure to list an account could result in fewer shares being allocated than if all accounts had been disclosed.

Expiration Date for the Subscription Offering. The subscription offering will expire at 12:00 noon Eastern Time, on _______, 2008, unless extended by us for up to 45 days (which may be without additional notice to you). Additional extension periods may be approved by the Office of Thrift Supervision, but will require resolicitation of subscribers. Subscription rights which have not been exercised prior to the expiration date, unless extended, will become void.

Community Offering

To the extent that shares remain available for purchase after satisfaction of all subscriptions of Eligible Account Holders, our employee stock ownership plan, Supplemental Eligible Account Holders and Other Members, we may elect to offer such shares either during or upon completion of the subscription offering to certain members of the general public, with preference given to natural persons residing in Chester County, Pennsylvania, such natural persons are referred to as Preferred Subscribers . These persons may purchase up to the greater of:

\$200,000 (20,000 shares) of common stock; or

one-tenth of one percent (0.01%) of the total shares offered in the subscription offering; subject to the maximum purchase limitations. See - Limitations on Common Stock Purchases.

If there are not sufficient shares available to fill the orders of Preferred Subscribers, available stock will be allocated first to each Preferred Subscriber whose order is accepted by us, in an amount up to a maximum of 2.0% of the total shares sold in the offering. We intend to first allocate to each Preferred Subscriber the lesser of 100 shares or the number of shares subscribed for by each such Preferred Subscriber. Thereafter, unallocated shares will be allocated among the Preferred Subscribers whose accepted orders remain unsatisfied on an equal number of shares basis per order until the remaining shares have been allocated, provided that no fractional shares shall be issued. If there are any shares remaining, after filling Preferred Subscribers orders, shares will be allocated to members of the general public who subscribe in the community offering applying the same allocation method described above for Preferred Subscribers.

The community offering, if held, may commence, without notice, concurrently with, during or subsequent to the subscription offering.

Persons will be deemed to reside in Chester County if they occupy a dwelling within the county and establish an ongoing physical presence within it, together with an indication that such presence is not merely transitory in nature. To the extent the person is a corporation or other business entity, the principal place of business or headquarters shall be in the county in which the corporation or business entity is headquartered. We may utilize depositor or loan records or such other evidence provided to us to determine whether a person is a resident of Chester County. In all cases the determination of resident status will be made by us in our sole discretion.

The opportunity to subscribe for shares of common stock in the community offering category is subject to our right, in our sole discretion, to accept or reject any such orders in whole or in part either at the time of receipt of an order or as soon as practicable following the expiration date.

Syndicated Community Offering

The plan of stock issuance provides that, if necessary, shares of common stock not purchased in the subscription offering and community offering may be offered for sale to the general public in a syndicated community offering to be managed by Stifel, Nicolaus & Company, Incorporated, acting as our financial advisor and selling agent. In such capacity, Stifel, Nicolaus & Company, Incorporated, may form a syndicate of other broker-dealers. However, we retain the right to accept or reject, in whole or in part, any orders in the syndicated community offering. Neither Stifel, Nicolaus & Company, Incorporated nor any registered broker-dealer will have any obligation to take or purchase any shares of the common stock in the syndicated community offering. However, Stifel, Nicolaus & Company, Incorporated, has agreed to use its best efforts in the sale of shares in any syndicated community offering. The syndicated community offering would be expected to terminate by ________ 2008.

Common stock offered in the syndicated community offering will be sold at \$10.00 per share, which is the same price as all other shares being offered. The amount of shares that any person may purchase in the syndicated community offering cannot exceed \$200,000 (20,000 shares) of common stock or one-tenth of 1% (0.01%) of the total shares offered. We may begin the syndicated community offering at any time following the commencement of the subscription offering.

The opportunity to subscribe for shares of common stock in the syndicated community offering is subject to our right in our sole discretion to accept or reject orders, in whole or part, either at the time of receipt of an order or as soon as practicable following the expiration date of the offering.

Offering Deadline

If we are unable to find purchasers to complete the sale of at least the minimum of the offering range, we will make other purchase arrangements, if feasible. Other purchase arrangements must be approved by the Office of Thrift Supervision and may include purchases by directors, officers and their associates in excess of the proposed management purchases discussed earlier, although no such increased purchases are currently anticipated. If other purchase arrangements cannot be made, we may terminate the offering and promptly return all funds; set a new offering range, notify all subscribers and give them the opportunity to confirm, cancel or change their orders; or take such other actions as may be permitted by the Office of Thrift Supervision.

Persons Who Cannot Exercise Subscription Rights

We will make reasonable efforts to comply with the securities laws of all states in the United States in which persons entitled to subscribe for stock pursuant to the plan of stock issuance reside. However, we are not required to offer stock in the subscription offering to any person who resides in a foreign country or resides in a state of the United States with respect to which:

the number of persons otherwise eligible to subscribe for shares under the plan of stock issuance who reside in such jurisdiction is small:

the granting of subscription rights or the offer or sale of shares of common stock to such persons would require Malvern Federal Bancorp or our officers, directors or employees, under the laws of such jurisdiction, to register as a broker, dealer, salesman or selling agent or to register or otherwise qualify its securities for sale in such jurisdiction or to qualify as a foreign corporation or file a consent to service of process in such jurisdiction; or

such registration, qualification or filing in our judgment would be impracticable or unduly burdensome for reasons of costs or otherwise.

Where the number of persons eligible to subscribe for shares in one state is small, we will base our decision as to whether or not to offer the common stock in such state on a number of factors, including but not limited to the size of accounts held by account holders in the state, the cost of registering or qualifying the shares or the need to register Malvern Federal Bancorp or our officers, directors or employees as brokers, dealers or salesmen.

Limitations on Common Stock Purchases

The plan of stock issuance includes the following limitations on the number of shares of common stock which may be purchased in the offering.

- (1) No fewer than 25 shares of common stock may be purchased, to the extent such shares are available;
- (2) Each Eligible Account Holder may subscribe for and purchase in the subscription offering up to the greater of:
 - o \$200,000 (20,000 shares) of common stock offered,
 - o one-tenth of one percent (0.01%) of the total shares offered, or
 - o 15 times the product, rounded down to the next whole number, obtained by multiplying the total number of shares of common stock offered by a fraction, of which the numerator is the amount of the qualifying deposit of the Eligible Account Holder and the denominator is the total amount of qualifying deposits of all Eligible Account Holders;

subject to the overall limitation in clause (6) below;

- (3) Our employee stock ownership plan may purchase in the aggregate up to 3.92% of the to-be outstanding shares of common stock;
- (4) Each Supplemental Eligible Account Holder may subscribe for and purchase in the subscription offering up to the greater of:
 - o \$200,000 (20,000 shares) of common stock offered,

- o one-tenth of one percent (0.01%) of the total shares offered, or
- o 15 times the product, rounded down to the next whole number, obtained by multiplying the total number of shares of common stock offered by a fraction, of which the numerator is the amount of the qualifying deposit of the Supplemental Eligible Account Holder and the denominator is the total amount of qualifying deposits of all Supplemental Eligible Account Holders;

subject to the overall limitation in clause (6) below;

- (5) Each Other Member or any person purchasing shares of common stock in the community offering or syndicated offering may subscribe for and purchase up to the greater of:
 - o \$200,000 (20,000 shares) of common stock offered, or
 - o one-tenth of one percent (0.01%) of the total shares offered;

subject to the overall limitation in clause (6) below;

- (6) Except for our employee stock ownership plan, the maximum number of shares of common stock subscribed for or purchased by any person, together with associates of and groups of persons acting in concert with such person, shall not exceed \$400,000 (40,000 shares) in all categories of the offering combined; and
- (7) No more than 25% of the total number of shares offered for sale may be purchased by directors and officers of Malvern Federal Savings Bank and their associates in the aggregate, excluding purchases by our employee stock ownership plan.

Subject to any required regulatory approval and the requirements of applicable laws and regulations, but without further approval of the members of Malvern Federal Savings Bank, we may increase or decrease the individual amount permitted to be subscribed for and the overall purchase limitation. If either of such amounts is increased, subscribers for the maximum amount will, and certain others may, be given the opportunity to increase their subscriptions up to the then applicable limit. We may increase the maximum purchase limitation to an amount not exceeding 10% of the total shares of common stock sold in the offering, provided that purchases in excess of 5% of the shares of common stock sold in the offering may not exceed 10% in the aggregate of the total shares sold in the offering. If we decrease the individual or overall purchase limits, subscribers for the maximum amount will be decreased by the minimum amount necessary so that the subscriber will be in compliance with the new maximum limitation.

In the event of an increase in the total number of shares of common stock offered due to an increase in the offering range of up to 15%, the additional shares will first be allocated in accordance with the plan of stock issuance to fill our employee stock ownership plan s subscription of 3.92% of the to-be outstanding number of shares, then to the other purchase categories in descending order of priority.

The term associate of a person is defined to include the following:

(a) any corporation or other organization (other than Malvern Federal Bancorp, Malvern Federal Mutual Holding Company, Malvern Federal Savings Bank, or a majority-owned subsidiary of any of the same) of which such person is a director, senior officer or partner or is directly or indirectly the beneficial owner of 10% or more of any class of equity securities;

- (b) any trust or other estate in which such person has a substantial beneficial interest or as to which such person serves as trustee or in a similar fiduciary capacity, provided, however, that such term shall not include any tax-qualified employee stock benefit plan or non-tax-qualified employee stock benefit plan of Malvern Federal Bancorp, Malvern Federal Mutual Holding Company or Malvern Federal Savings Bank in which such person has a substantial beneficial interest or serves as a trustee or in a similar fiduciary capacity;
- (c) any relative or spouse of such person, or any relative of such spouse, who either has the same home as such person or who is a director or officer of Malvern Federal Bancorp, Malvern Federal Mutual Holding Company or Malvern Federal Savings Bank, or any subsidiary thereof; and
- (d) any person acting in concert with any of the persons or entities specified in clauses (a) through (c) above.

The term acting in concert is defined in the regulations of the OTS to mean (1) knowing participation in a joint activity or interdependent conscious parallel action towards a common goal whether or not pursuant to an express agreement, or (2) a combination or pooling of voting or other interests in the securities of an issuer for a common purpose pursuant to any contract, understanding, relationship, agreement or other arrangement, whether written or otherwise. We have sole discretion to determine whether persons are associates or acting in concert may presume that certain persons are acting in concert based upon, among other things, joint account relationships, common residence or addresses on Malvern Federal Savings Bank s records and the fact that such persons have filed joint Schedules 13D or 13G with the Securities and Exchange Commission with respect to other companies.

How We Determined the Price Per Share and the Offering Range

The plan of stock issuance and federal regulations require that the aggregate purchase price of the common stock must be based on the appraised pro forma market value of the common stock, as determined on the basis of an independent valuation. We retained RP Financial, LC. to make such a valuation. RP Financial will receive a fee of \$45,000 for its services. We have agreed to indemnify RP Financial and any employees of RP Financial who act for or on behalf of RP Financial in connection with the appraisal against any and all loss, cost, damage, claim, liability or expense of any kind (including claims under federal and state securities laws) arising out of any misstatement or untrue statement of a material fact or an omission to state a material fact in the information supplied by us to RP Financial unless RP Financial is determined to be negligent or otherwise at fault.

The independent valuation was prepared by RP Financial in reliance upon the information contained in this prospectus, including the financial statements. RP Financial also considered the following factors, among others:

the present and projected operating results and financial condition of Malvern Federal Savings Bank and the economic and demographic conditions in our existing market area;

historical, financial and other information relating to Malvern Federal Savings Bank;

a comparative evaluation of the operating and financial statistics of Malvern Federal Savings Bank with those of other publicly traded subsidiaries of mutual holding companies;

the aggregate size of the offering;

the impact of the reorganization and offering on our shareholders equity and earnings potential;

the proposed dividend policy of Malvern Federal Bancorp; and

the trading market for securities of comparable institutions and general conditions in the market for such securities.

114

The appraisal also incorporated an analysis of a peer group of publicly-traded mutual holding companies that RP Financial considered to be comparable to Malvern Federal Savings Bank. The peer group analysis conducted by RP Financial included a total of ten publicly-traded mutual holding company subsidiaries located in the mid-Atlantic region of the United States, with assets between \$350.0 million and \$1.0 billion and which were profitable on a reported and core earnings basis. The analysis of comparable publicly-traded institutions included an evaluation of the average and median price-to-earnings, price-to-book value and price-to-tangible book value ratios indicated by the market prices of the peer companies. RP Financial applied the peer group s pricing ratios as adjusted for certain qualitative valuation factors to account for differences between Malvern Federal Savings Bank and the peer group to Malvern Federal Savings Bank s pro forma ratios to derive the estimated pro forma market value of Malvern Federal Savings Bank.

On the basis of the foregoing, RP Financial advised us that as of January 25, 2008, the estimated pro forma market value of the common stock on a fully converted basis ranged from a minimum of \$53.6 million to a maximum of \$72.5 million, with a midpoint of \$63.0 million (the estimated valuation range). The board of directors determined to offer the shares in the offering at the purchase price of \$10.00 per share, the price most commonly used in stock offerings involving mutual to stock reorganizations. Based on the estimated valuation range and the purchase price of \$10.00 per share, the number of shares of common stock that we will issue will range from between 5,355,000 shares to 7,245,000 shares, with a midpoint of 6,300,000 shares. The Board determined to offer for sale 43% of such shares, or between 2,302,650 shares and 3,115,350 shares with a midpoint of 2,709,000 shares, the offering range, pursuant to this prospectus. In addition, we intend to contribute 2.0% of the to-be outstanding shares to the Malvern Federal Charitable Foundation. The 55% of the shares of our common stock that are not sold in the offering or contributed to the foundation will be issued to our mutual holding company, Malvern Federal Mutual Holding Company.

As is customary with appraisals for proposed initial public offerings by companies with a mutual holding company structure, RP Financial s primary methodology was to value Malvern Federal Savings Bank assuming we were issuing 100% of our stock to the public rather than 45% to the public and the foundation and 55% to the mutual holding company and to further assume that the companies in the peer group had completed a second-step conversion and that 100% of their stock also was held by the public. In addition, RP Financial s appraisal included limited information comparing certain publicly reported pricing ratios of the peer group, without adjusting them based on the assumption that they had completed a second-step conversion, with the pro forma value of the proposed 45% minority stock issuance by Malvern Federal Bancorp.

The following table reflects the pricing ratios on a reported basis for the peer group, based upon publicly reported earnings and book value per share, and on a pro forma basis for the proposed 45% minority stock issuance by Malvern Federal Bancorp in the offering.

Selected Mutual Holding Company (not fully converted) Pricing Ratios

	Price-to-Earnings Multiple	Price-to-Book Value Ratio	Price-to-Tangible Book Value
Malvern Federal Bancorp			
Maximum, as adjusted ⁽¹⁾	42.82x	111.36%	111.36%
Maximum	37.26	102.46	102.46
Midpoint	32.42	93.81	93.81
Minimum	27.56	84.18	84.18
Valuation of peer group companies as of January 25, $2008^{(2)}$			
Averages	30.63x	149.18%	158.49%
Medians	32.27	130.58	145.71

⁽¹⁾ Based on earnings for the twelve months ended December 31, 2007 and book value as of December 31, 2007.

⁽²⁾ Reflects earnings for the most recent trailing twelve month period for the ten mutual holding company (not fully converted) subsidiaries in the peer group for which data is publicly available.

Compared to the average pricing of the peer group on a reported basis, Malvern Federal Bancorp s pro forma pricing ratios for the 45% minority stock issuance at the maximum of the offering range indicated a premium of 21.6% on a price-to-earnings basis and a discount of 31.3% on a price-to-book basis and 35.4% on a price-to-tangible book basis. At the midpoint of the offering range, our pro forma pricing ratios reflect a 5.3% discount on a price-to-earnings basis and discounts of 37.1% on a price-to-book basis and 40.5% on a price-to-tangible book basis compared to the averages for the peer group on an as reported basis. The estimated appraised value and the resulting premium/discount took into consideration the potential financial impact of the stock offering.

The following table presents a summary of selected pricing ratios for the peer group companies and the resulting pricing ratios for Malvern Federal Bancorp adjusted to their fully converted equivalent values.

Fully Converted Equivalent Pro Forma

	Price-to-Earnings Multiple	Price-to-Book Value Ratio	Price-to-Tangible Book Value
Malvern Federal Bancorp			
Maximum, as adjusted ⁽¹⁾	39.20x	72.46%	72.46%
Maximum	34.44	68.49	68.49
Midpoint	30.21	64.39	64.39
Minimum	25.92	59.59	59.59
Valuation of peer group companies as of January 25, $2008^{(2)}$			
Averages	27.73x	84.26%	87.20
Medians	29.26	81.52	86.73

Compared to the average pricing of the peer group, Malvern Federal Bancorp s pro forma pricing ratios at the maximum of the offering range on a fully converted basis indicated a premium of 24.2% on a price-to-earnings basis and a discount of 16.7% on a price-to-book basis and 21.5% on a price-to-tangible book basis. At the midpoint of the offering range, our pricing ratios on a fully converted basis reflect a premium of 8.9% on a price-to-earnings basis and discounts of 23.6% on a price-to-book basis and 26.2% on a price-to-tangible book basis compared to the averages for our peer group.

It is customary that stock offerings of newly converting savings institutions are offered at some discount to their pro forma book value per share. This is due in part to the fact that federal regulations require that the shares be offered and sold at their independently appraised fair value and that such institutions usually already have significant equity. In addition, as the offering price approaches 100% of the pro forma book value per share, it is more likely to substantially exceed the price-to-earnings ratios of comparable peer group institutions.

RP Financial s calculation of the fully converted pricing multiples for the peer group companies assumed the pro forma impact of selling the mutual holding company shares of each of the peer group companies at their respective trading prices as of the January 25, 2008 valuation date. The pro forma fully converted calculation assumed that 8.0% of the shares issued would be purchased by an employee stock ownership plan and 4.0% of the shares issued would be purchased by a restricted stock plan. The expense of the employee stock ownership plan was assumed to be amortized over 10 years and the expense of the restricted stock plan was assumed to be amortized over five years. RP Financial s calculation of the fully-converted pricing multiples for Malvern Federal Bancorp assumed the pro forma impact of selling all of the shares to the public at \$10.00 per share. Malvern Federal Bancorp s pro forma fully converted calculation assumed that 8.0% of the shares sold would be purchased by an employee stock ownership plan and 4.0% of the shares sold would be purchased by a restricted stock plan. The expense of the employee stock ownership plan was assumed to be amortized over 15 years and the expense of the restricted stock plan was assumed to be amortized over five years.

⁽¹⁾ Based on earnings for the twelve months ended December 31, 2007 and book value as of December 31, 2007.

⁽²⁾ Reflects earnings for the most recent trailing twelve month period for which data is publicly available.

In accordance with the regulations of the Office of Thrift Supervision, the offering range is based upon the appraised pro forma market value of our common stock, as determined on the basis of an independent valuation. We retained RP Financial to provide us with such valuation. Our board of directors carefully reviewed the information contained in the appraisal prepared by RP Financial, including the price-to-earnings, price-to-book and price-to-tangible book information summarized in the tables above, and approved the appraisal of RP Financial and the 45% minority stock issuance. The appraisal report of RP Financial indicated that, in comparing Malvern Federal Bancorp to the peer group, certain adjustments to their pricing multiples should be made consisting of a moderate upward adjustment due to our market area and a downward adjustment due to stock market conditions for thrift stocks. The board did not consider one valuation approach to be more important than any other, but approved the valuation upon consideration of the totality of the information included in RP Financial s report.

The board of directors reviewed the independent valuation and, in particular, considered (i) Malvern Federal Savings Bank's financial condition and results of operations for the year ended September 30, 2007, (ii) financial comparisons in relation to other financial institutions, primarily including other publicly traded subsidiaries of mutual holding companies, and (iii) stock market conditions generally and in particular for financial institutions, all of which are set forth in the independent valuation. The board also reviewed the methodology and the assumptions used by RP Financial in preparing the independent valuation. The estimated valuation range may be amended with the approval of the Office of Thrift Supervision, if necessitated by subsequent developments in our financial condition or market conditions generally.

The independent valuation will be updated at the time of the completion of the offering. No sale of shares of common stock in the offering may be consummated unless RP Financial first confirms that nothing of a material nature has occurred which, taking into account all relevant factors, would cause it to conclude that the purchase price of \$10.00 per share is materially incompatible with the estimate of the proforma market value of a share of common stock upon completion of the offering. Any change that would result in an aggregate purchase price that is below the minimum or above the maximum of the estimated valuation range would be subject to approval by the Office of Thrift Supervision .

Before we complete the offering, the maximum of the offering range may be increased up to 15% and the number of shares of common stock may be increased to up to 8,331,750 shares, as well as 4,582,462 shares issued to Malvern Federal Mutual Holding Company, to reflect changes in market and financial conditions, without notice to subscribers. See - Limitations on Common Stock Purchases as to the method of distribution and allocation of additional shares that may be issued in the event of such an increase in the offering range.

In the event market or financial conditions change so as to cause the aggregate purchase price of the shares to be below the minimum of the offering range or more than 15% above the maximum of such range, we may cancel the offering and return subscription funds, establish a new estimated valuation range and commence a resolicitation of all subscribers with the approval of the Office of Thrift Supervision or take such other actions as permitted by the Office of Thrift Supervision in order to complete the offering. In the event we chose to resolicit, subscribers will have the opportunity to confirm, modify or cancel their order in writing. See How We Determined the Price Per Share and the Offering Range for a description of the factors and assumptions used in determining the stock price and offering range.

An increase in the number of shares of common stock due to an increase in the estimated pro forma market value would decrease both a subscriber s ownership interest and our pro forma net income and shareholders equity on a per share basis while increasing pro forma net income and stockholders equity on an aggregate basis. A decrease in the number of shares of common stock would increase both a subscriber s ownership interest and our pro forma net income and stockholders equity on a per share basis while decreasing pro forma net income and stockholders equity on an aggregate basis. See Unaudited Pro Forma Data.

The original appraisal report of RP Financial and the January 2008 update thereto have been filed as exhibit s to our registration statement and our application to the Office of Thrift Supervision, and is available for inspection in the manner set forth under Where You Can Find Additional Information.

The independent valuation is not intended, and must not be construed, as a recommendation of any kind as to the advisability of purchasing shares of Malvern Federal Bancorp. RP Financial did not independently verify the financial statements and other information provided by us, nor did RP Financial independently value our assets or liabilities. The independent valuation considers Malvern Federal Bancorp as a going concern and should not be considered as an indication of liquidation value. Moreover, because the valuation is necessarily based upon estimates and projections of a number of matters, all of which are subject to change from time to time, no assurance can be given that persons purchasing shares in the offering will be able to sell such shares at prices at or above the purchase price.

Plan of Distribution and Marketing Arrangements

Offering materials have been initially distributed by mail to persons eligible to subscribe in the subscription offering. Additional copies are available through the Stock Information Center.

We have engaged Stifel, Nicolaus & Company, Incorporated, a registered broker-dealer, as a financial and marketing advisor in connection with the offering of our common stock. In its role as financial and marketing advisor, Stifel, Nicolaus & Company, Incorporated will assist us in the reorganization and offering as follows:

acting as our financial advisor for the reorganization and offering;

educating our employees about the reorganization and offering;

managing the Stock Information Center and providing administrative services;

targeting our sales efforts, including assisting in the preparation of marketing materials;

soliciting orders for common stock; and

assisting in soliciting proxies of Malvern Federal Savings Bank s voting members.

For these services, Stifel, Nicolaus & Company, Incorporated will receive a reorganization and proxy vote advisory and administrative services fee of \$50,000, and if the offering is consummated, a sales fee of 1.0% of the dollar amount of the common stock sold in the subscription and community offerings, excluding shares that are (i) purchased by Malvern Federal Savings Bank's directors, officers and employees and their immediate families, (ii) purchased by any tax-qualified or non-qualified employee benefit plans of Malvern Federal Savings Bank or it s officers, directors or employees and their immediate families, (iii) contributed to Malvern Federal Charitable Foundation, or (iv) sold in a syndicated community offering. In the event that Stifel, Nicolaus & Company, Incorporated sells common stock through a group of broker-dealers in a syndicated community offering, it will be paid a fee equal to 1.0% of the dollar amount of total shares sold in the syndicated community offering, which fee along with the fee payable to selected dealers (which may include Stifel, Nicolaus & Company, Incorporated for the shares it sells) for the shares they sell shall not exceed 6.0% of the aggregate dollar amount of shares sold in the syndicated offering. We will also reimburse Stifel, Nicolaus & Company, Incorporated for its legal fees and expenses associated with this marketing effort, up to a maximum of \$95,000 (\$80,000 for legal fees and expenses and \$15,000 for out of pocket expenses). In the event of a syndicated community offering, we will reimburse Stifel, Nicolaus & Company, Incorporated for additional expenses incurred not to exceed \$15,000. If the plan of reorganization and the plan of stock issuance are terminated or if Stifel, Nicolaus & Company, Incorporated terminates its agreement with us in accordance with the provisions of the agreement, Stifel, Nicolaus & Company, Incorporated will receive reimbursement of its reasonable out-of-pocket expenses plus \$50,000 for its reorganization and proxy vote advisory and administrative services fee . We will indemnify Stifel, Nicolaus & Company, Incorporated against liabilities and expenses (including legal fees) incurred in connection with certain claims or liabilities arising out of or based upon untrue statements or omissions contained in the reorganization and offering materials for the common stock, including liabilities under the Securities Act of 1933.

Stifel, Nicolaus & Company, Incorporated has not prepared any report or opinion constituting a recommendation or advice to us or to persons who subscribe for common stock, nor has it prepared an opinion as to the fairness to us of the purchase price or the terms of the common stock to be sold. Stifel, Nicolaus & Company, Incorporated expresses no opinion as to the prices at which common stock to be issued may trade.

Our directors and executive officers may participate in the solicitation of offers to purchase common stock. Trained employees may participate in the reorganization and offering in ministerial capacities, providing clerical work in effecting a sales transaction or answering questions of a ministerial nature. Questions of prospective purchasers regarding the offering process will be directed to registered representatives of Stifel, Nicolaus & Company, Incorporated. We will rely on Rule 3a4-1 of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934, as amended, so as to permit officers, directors, and employees to participate in the sale of the common stock. No officer, director, or employee will be compensated for his participation by the payment of commissions or other remuneration based either directly or indirectly on the transactions in the common stock.

Procedure for Purchasing Shares in the Subscription and Community Offerings

To ensure that each purchaser in the subscription offering and community offering receives a prospectus at least 48 hours before the expiration date, unless extended, in accordance with Rule 15c2-8 of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934, no prospectus will be mailed any later than five days prior to such date or hand delivered any later than two days prior to such date. Execution of the stock order form will confirm receipt or delivery in accordance with Rule 15c2-8. Order forms will only be distributed with or preceded by a prospectus.

To purchase shares in the subscription offering and community offering, an executed stock order form with the required payment for each share subscribed for, or with appropriate authorization for withdrawal from a deposit account at Malvern Federal Savings Bank (which may be given by completing the appropriate blanks on the order form), must be received (not postmarked) by the Stock Information Center by 12:00 noon, Eastern time, on _______, 2008, unless extended. We are not required to accept stock order forms which are executed defectively, are unsigned or are received without full payment, or appropriate withdrawal instructions or are facsimiles or copies of order forms. Once received, an executed order form may not be modified, amended or rescinded without our consent, unless the offering has not been completed within 45 days after the end of the subscription offering period or the offering range has been amended.

In order to ensure that Eligible Account Holders, Supplemental Eligible Account Holders and Other Members are properly identified as to their stock purchase priority, these purchasers must list all accounts on the stock order form as of their applicable eligibility date, giving all names on each account and the account numbers. Failure to list all deposit (or, if applicable, loan) accounts or providing incorrect information, may result in loss of all or part of your common stock allocation, in the even of oversubscription. When completing your stock order form, to preserve your subscription rights, you should not add the name(s) of persons who do not have subscription rights or who qualify in a lower subscription offering priority than you do.

Payment for Shares in the Subscription Offering and Community Offering

If you are ordering shares in the subscription offering, by signing the stock order form you are representing that you are purchasing shares for your own account and that you have no agreement or understanding with any person for the sale or transfer of the shares. Our interpretation of the terms and conditions of the plan of reorganization and the plan of stock issuance of the acceptability of the stock order forms will be final.

By signing the stock order form, you will be acknowledging that the common stock is not a deposit or savings account and is not federally insured or otherwise guaranteed by Malvern Federal Savings Bank or the federal government, and that you have received a copy of this prospectus. However, signing the stock order form will not result in you waiving your rights under the Securities Act of 1933 or the Securities Exchange Act of 1934. We have the right to reject any order submitted in the offering by a person who we believe is making false representations or who we otherwise believe, either alone or acting in concert with others, is violating, evading, circumventing, or intends to violate, evade or circumvent the terms and conditions of the plan of reorganization or the plan of stock issuance.

Payment may be made (1) by personal check, bank check or money order, or (2) by authorization of withdrawal from the types of Malvern Federal Savings Bank deposit accounts provided for on the stock order form. In the case of payments made by personal check, these funds must be in the account when the order form is received. Interest will be paid on payments made by check or money order and calculated at Malvern Federal Savings Bank s passbook rate, from the date payment is processed until the offering is completed. Malvern Federal Savings Bank line of credit checks may not be remitted as payment. Regulations prohibit Malvern Federal Savings Bank from lending funds to purchase stock in the offering. Cash, wire transfers or third party checks may not be remitted as payment. Funds received before completion of the offering, up to the minimum of the offering range, will be maintained in a segregated account at Malvern Federal Savings Bank. Funds received in excess of the minimum of the offering range may be maintained at Malvern Federal Savings Bank, or at our discretion, in an escrow account at an independent insured depository institution.

Appropriate means for designating direct withdrawals from deposit accounts at Malvern Federal Savings Bank are provided in the order form. The funds designated must be available in your account(s) at the time the order form is received. A hold will be placed on the funds, making them unavailable to you during the offering, but interest will continue to accrue in the account at the contractual rate. The funds designated for the purchase of stock will be withdrawn upon completion of the offering. On the stock order form, you may not designate direct withdrawal from Malvern Federal Savings Bank individual retirement accounts and accounts with check-writing privileges (submit a check instead).

We will waive any applicable penalties for early withdrawal from certificate of deposit accounts. If the remaining balance in a certificate of deposit account is reduced below the applicable minimum balance requirement at the time that the funds actually are transferred under the authorization, the certificate of deposit will be canceled at the time of the withdrawal, without penalty, and the remaining balance will earn interest at the passbook savings rate.

Our employee stock ownership plan will not be required to pay for the shares subscribed for at the time it subscribes. Instead, our employee stock ownership plan may pay for the shares of common stock subscribed for by it at the \$10.00 purchase price upon completion of the offering provided that there is a valid loan commitment in force from the time of its subscription until completion. We expect such loan commitment to be from Malvern Federal Bancorp, although it may be from an unrelated financial institution.

We may, in our sole discretion, permit institutional investors to submit irrevocable orders together with the legally binding commitment for payment and to thereafter pay for such shares of common stock for which they subscribe in the community offering at any time before 48 hours prior to the completion of the offering. This payment may be made by wire transfer. Our interpretation of the terms and conditions of the plan of stock issuance and of the acceptability of the stock order forms will be final.

Using Individual Retirement Account Funds. If you wish to use some or all of the funds in your individual retirement account or Keogh account at Malvern Federal Savings Bank, the applicable funds must be transferred to a self-directed retirement account maintained by an independent trustee, such as a brokerage firm. There will be no interest penalties for these transactions. If you do not have such an account, you will need to establish one before placing your stock order. An annual administration fee may be payable to the independent trustee. Because individual circumstances differ and processing of retirement fund orders takes additional time, we recommend that you contact the Stock Information Center promptly, preferably at least two weeks prior to the _______, 2008 offering deadline, for guidance in using your Malvern Federal Savings Bank individual retirement account or other retirement account held a Malvern Federal Savings Bank or elsewhere. Whether you may use such funds for the purchase of shares in the offering may depend on timing constraints and, possibly, limitations imposed where the funds are held.

Restrictions on Transfer of Subscription Rights and Shares

You may not transfer or enter into any agreement or understanding to transfer the legal or beneficial ownership of your subscription rights to purchase stock in the subscription offering or the shares of common stock to be issued upon their exercise. You may exercise your subscription rights only for your own account. If you exercise your subscription rights, you will be required to certify on the stock order form that you are purchasing shares solely for your own account and that you have no agreement or understanding regarding the sale or transfer of such shares. Federal regulations also prohibit any person from offering or making an announcement of an offer or intent to make an offer to purchase such subscription rights or shares of common stock prior to the completion of the offering .

We will pursue any and all legal and equitable remedies in the event we become aware of the transfer of subscription rights and will not honor orders believed by us to involve the transfer of such rights.

Delivery of Certificates

Certificates representing common stock purchased in the subscription offering and community offering will be mailed by our transfer agent to the persons entitled thereto at the addresses indicated on the order forms by such persons appearing on the stock order form as soon as practicable following completion of the offering. Any certificates returned as undeliverable will be held by the transfer agent until claimed by persons legally entitled thereto or otherwise disposed of in accordance with applicable law. **Until certificates for common stock are available and delivered to subscribers, such subscribers may not be able to sell the shares of common stock for which they have subscribed, even though trading of the common stock will have commenced.**

Required Approvals

Various approvals of the Office of Thrift Supervision are required to consummate the reorganization and offering. The Office of Thrift Supervision approved the plan of reorganization and the plan of stock issuance, subject to approval of the plan of reorganization by Malvern Federal Savings Bank s members and other standard conditions. The proposed contribution to the Malvern Federal Charitable Foundation also must be approved by the members of Malvern Federal Savings Bank. If members approve the plan of reorganization but not the proposed contribution to the charitable foundation, we intend to proceed with the reorganization without establishing the charitable foundation. If the members approve the plan of reorganization but we do not complete the offering, because we do not receive subscriptions for at least the minimum of the offering range or otherwise, we intend to proceed with the reorganization into the mutual holding company form. The Office of Thrift Supervision has also approved our holding company application, subject to certain standard conditions.

We are required to make certain filings with state securities regulatory authorities in connection with the issuance of common stock in the reorganization.

Stock Information Center

Certain Restrictions on Purchase or Transfer of Shares after the Reorganization

All shares of common stock purchased in connection with the reorganization by any of our directors or executive officers will be subject to a restriction that the shares not be sold for a period of one year following the reorganization, except in the event of the death of such director or executive officer or pursuant to a merger or similar transaction approved by the Office of Thrift Supervision. Each certificate for restricted shares will bear a legend giving notice of this restriction on transfer, and appropriate stop-transfer instructions will be issued to our transfer agent. Any shares of common stock issued at a later date within this one year period as a stock dividend, stock split or otherwise with respect to such restricted stock will be subject to the same restrictions. Our directors and executive officers will also be subject to the insider trading rules promulgated pursuant to the Securities Exchange Act of 1934 as long as the common stock is registered pursuant to Section 12(b) of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934.

Purchases of our common stock by our directors, executive officers and their associates during the three year period following completion of the reorganization may be made only through a broker or dealer registered with the Securities and Exchange Commission, except with the prior written approval of the Office of Thrift Supervision. This restriction does not apply, however, to negotiated transactions involving more than 1% of our outstanding common stock or to certain purchases of stock pursuant to an employee stock benefit plan, such as our employee stock ownership plan, or by any non-tax-qualified employee stock benefit plan, such as the stock recognition and retention plan.

Any repurchases of common stock by us in the future will be subject to the receipt of any necessary approvals from the Office of Thrift Supervision during the first year after the reorganization.

MALVERN FEDERAL CHARITABLE FOUNDATION

General. To continue Malvern Federal Savings Bank s commitment to the communities that we serve, the plan of stock issuance provides that we will establish the Malvern Federal Charitable Foundation, as a non-stock Delaware corporation. The foundation will be initially funded with shares of common stock of Malvern Federal Bancorp. By increasing Malvern Federal Savings Bank s visibility and reputation in the communities that it serves, we believe that the foundation will enhance the long-term value of its community banking franchise and will be an extension of its existing community development and charitable activities that it conducts. The foundation will be dedicated to charitable purposes within the communities Malvern Federal Savings Bank serves.

Our proposed establishment of, and contribution of shares of common stock to, the Malvern Federal Charitable Foundation is subject to approval by the members of Malvern Federal Savings Bank. Our proposed contribution to the foundation will be one of the proposals to be acted upon at the Special Meeting of Members of Malvern Federal Savings Bank. If the members approve the plan of reorganization but not the establishment of, and contribution to, the Malvern Federal Charitable Foundation, Malvern Federal Savings Bank intends to complete the reorganization without contributing shares to the foundation.

Purpose of the Foundation. The purpose of the foundation is to provide funding to support charitable causes and community development activities. Traditionally, Malvern Federal Savings Bank has emphasized community lending and community development activities within the communities that it serves. The foundation is being formed as a complement to Malvern Federal Savings Bank s existing community activities. While Malvern Federal Savings Bank intends to continue to emphasize community lending and community development activities following the reorganization, such activities will not be its sole corporate purpose. The Malvern Federal Charitable Foundation, conversely, will be completely dedicated to community activities and the promotion of charitable causes, and may be able to support such activities in ways that are not currently available to Malvern Federal Savings Bank. Malvern Federal Savings Bank believes that the foundation will enable it to assist the local community in areas beyond community development and lending.

The board of directors believes the establishment of a charitable foundation is consistent with Malvern Federal Savings Bank s commitment to community reinvestment activities. The board further believes that the funding of the foundation with shares of Malvern Federal Bancorp common stock is a means of enabling the communities served by Malvern Federal Savings Bank to share in Malvern Federal Bancorp s growth and success long after completion of the reorganization. The foundation will accomplish that goal by providing for continued ties between the foundation and Malvern Federal Savings Bank, forming a partnership with its community. The establishment of the foundation also will enable Malvern Federal Savings Bank to develop a unified charitable donation strategy. However, Malvern Federal Savings Bank does not expect the initial contribution to the foundation to take the place of its traditional community lending activities. In this respect, Malvern Federal Savings Bank may continue to make contributions to other charitable organizations and/or may make additional contributions to the foundation.

Structure of the Foundation. Malvern Federal Savings Bank has selected Mr. Anderson and Ms. Camp to serve on the initial board of directors of the foundation. Mr. Anderson and Ms. Camp are directors of Malvern Federal Savings Bank and will be directors of Malvern Federal Bancorp. Malvern Federal Savings Bank will also select one additional person with local grant making experience to serve on the initial board of directors of the foundation who will not be one of Malvern Federal Bancorp s or any of its affiliate s directors, officers or employees.

The board of directors of the foundation will have the authority for the affairs of the foundation. Among the responsibility of the foundation directors is the establishment of the policies of the foundation with respect to its grants or donations, consistent with the purposes of the foundation. Although no formal policy governing foundation grants exists at this time, the foundation s board of directors will adopt a policy upon establishment of the foundation. As directors of a nonprofit corporation, directors of the foundation will at all times be bound by their fiduciary duty to advance the foundation s charitable goals, to protect the assets of the foundation and to act in a manner consistent with its charitable purpose. The directors of the foundation will also be responsible for directing the activities of the foundation, including the management of the shares of Malvern Federal Bancorp common stock held by the foundation. However, the foundation will be required to commit to the Office of Thrift Supervision that all shares of Malvern Federal Bancorp common stock held by the foundation will be voted in the same ratio as all other shares of Malvern Federal Bancorp common stock, on all proposals considered by Malvern Federal Bancorp s shareholders.

Initially the foundation s place of business is expected to be located at Malvern Federal Savings Bank s administrative offices. Initially, Malvern Federal Savings Bank does not expect that the foundation will have any employees. Eventually, the foundation may have a staff director and may also utilize some of Malvern Federal Savings Bank s staff and may pay Malvern Federal Savings Bank for the value of these services. The board of directors of the foundation will appoint such officers as may be necessary to manage the operations of the foundation. In this regard, the foundation will be required to provide the Office of Thrift Supervision with a policy regarding conflicts of interest.

Malvern Federal Bancorp intends to capitalize the foundation with shares of its common stock in an amount equal to 2.0% of the total amount of its common stock to be issued in the reorganization. At the minimum, midpoint and maximum of the offering range, the contribution to the foundation would equal 107,100, 136,000 and 144,900 shares, which would have a market value of \$1.1 million, \$1.4 million and \$1.4 million, respectively, assuming the purchase price of \$10.00 per share. The contribution of shares of Malvern Federal Bancorp common stock to the foundation will dilute your ownership interest by approximately 4.7%, which takes into account the shares of Malvern Federal Bancorp common stock to be issued to Malvern Federal Mutual Holding Company. According to RP Financial, if the foundation was not established and funded as part of Malvern Federal Savings Bank s reorganization, Malvern Federal Bancorp s pro forma market capitalization would be approximately \$776,000 greater and the amount of its stock offered for sale would be approximately \$2.2 greater at the maximum of the offering range. See Comparison of Independent Valuation and Pro Forma Financial Information With and Without The Foundation.

The foundation will receive working capital from any dividends paid on the common stock, and subject to applicable federal and state laws, loans collateralized by the common stock or from the proceeds of the sale of any of the common stock in the open market permitted from time to time to provide the foundation with additional liquidity. As a private foundation under Section 501(c)(3) of the Internal Revenue Code, the foundation will be required to distribute annually in grants or donations, a minimum of 5.0% of the average fair market value of its net investment assets. Upon completion of the reorganization, the contribution of shares of common stock to the foundation and issuance of shares of Malvern Federal Mutual Holding Company, Malvern Federal Bancorp would have 5,355,000, 6,300,000, 7,245,000 and 8,331,750 shares issued and outstanding based on the minimum, midpoint, maximum and maximum, as adjusted, of the estimated offering range.

Tax Considerations. Malvern Federal Savings Bank has been advised that an organization created and operated for the above charitable purposes would generally qualify as a Section 501(c)(3) exempt organization under the Code, and that this type of an organization would likely be classified as a private foundation as determined in Section 501 of the Code. The foundation will submit a timely request to the Internal Revenue Service to be recognized as an exempt organization. As long as the foundation files its application for recognition of tax-exempt status within 15 months from the date of its organization, and provided the Internal Revenue Service approves the application, the effective date of the foundation s status as a Section 501(c)(3) organization will be the date of its organization.

The Internal Revenue Code generally allows a deduction for charitable contributions made to qualifying donees within the taxable year of up to 10% of its taxable income of the consolidated group of corporations, with certain modifications, for that year. Charitable contributions made by Malvern Federal Bancorp in excess of the annual deductible amount will be deductible over each of the five succeeding taxable years, subject to certain limitations. Malvern Federal Savings Bank believes that the reorganization presents a unique opportunity to establish and fund a charitable foundation given the substantial amount of additional capital being raised in the reorganization. In making such a determination, Malvern Federal Savings Bank considered the dilutive impact of the contribution of common stock to the foundation on the amount of common stock available to be offered for sale in the offering. Based on such consideration, Malvern Federal Savings Bank believes that its proposed contribution to the foundation in excess of the 10% annual deduction limitation is justified given Malvern Federal Savings Bank s capital position and its earnings, the substantial additional capital being raised in the offering and the potential benefits of the foundation to the communities it serves. In this regard, assuming the sale of shares at the maximum of the estimated offering range, Malvern Federal Bancorp would have pro forma shareholders equity of \$7 0.1 million or 12.2 % of pro forma consolidated assets and Malvern Federal Savings Bank s pro forma leverage, Tier 1 risk-based and total risk-based ratios would be approximately 10.0 %, 13.1 % and 14.0 %, respectively. See Malvern Federal Savings Bank Meets All of It s Regulatory Capital Requirements, Malvern Federal Bancorp s Capitalization, Comparison of Independent Valuation and Pro Forma Financial Information With and Without the Foundation and Pro Forma Unaudited Financial Data Additional Pro Forma Data. Malvern Federal Savings Bank believes that the amount of the charitable contribution is reasonable given Malvern Federal Savings Bank s and Malvern Federal Bancorp s pro forma capital position.

Malvern Federal Bancorp should, more likely than not be entitled to a deduction in the amount of the fair market value of the stock at the time of the contribution less the nominal par value that the foundation is required to pay to Malvern Federal Bancorp for such stock, subject to the annual deduction limitation described above. However, Malvern Federal Bancorp would be able to carry forward any unused portion of the deduction for five years following the contribution, subject to certain limitations. Malvern Federal Bancorp s outside tax advisor, however, has not rendered advice as to fair market value for purposes of determining the amount of the tax deduction. Assuming the close of the stock offering at the maximum of the estimated price range, Malvern Federal Bancorp estimates that all of the contribution should be deductible over the six-year period. Malvern Federal Bancorp or Malvern Federal Savings Bank may make further contributions to the foundation following the initial contribution. In addition, Malvern Federal Savings Bank also may continue to make charitable contributions to other qualifying organizations. Any of these future contributions would be based on an assessment of, among other factors, Malvern Federal Bancorp s and/or Malvern Federal Savings Bank s financial condition at that time, the interests of Malvern Federal Bancorp s shareholders and Malvern Federal Savings Bank s depositors, and the financial condition and operations of the foundation.

There can be no assurances that the Internal Revenue Service will recognize the foundation as a Section 501(c)(3) exempt organization or that a deduction for the charitable contribution will be allowed. In either case, Malvern Federal Bancorp s contribution to the foundation would be expensed without tax benefit, resulting in a reduction in earnings in the year in which the Internal Revenue Service makes the determination.

As a private foundation, earnings and gains, if any, from the sale of common stock or other assets are generally exempt from federal and state corporate income taxation. However, investment income, such as interest, dividends and capital gains, of a private foundation will generally be subject to a federal excise tax of 2.0%. The foundation will be required to make an annual filing with the Internal Revenue Service within five and one-half months after the close of the foundation s fiscal year. The foundation also will be required to publish a notice that the annual information return will be available for public inspection for a period of 180 days after the date of the public notice. The information return for a private foundation must include, among other things, an itemized list of all grants made or approved, showing the amount of each grant, the recipient, any relationship between a grant recipient and the foundation s managers and a concise statement of the purpose of each grant. Numerous other restrictions exist in the operation of the foundation including transactions with related entities, level of investment and distributions for charitable purposes.

Regulatory Conditions Imposed on the Charitable Foundation. Regulations of Office of Thrift Supervision regulations will impose the following conditions on the establishment of Malvern Federal Charitable Foundation:

the Office of Thrift Supervision can examine the foundation;

the foundation must comply with all supervisory directives imposed by the Office of Thrift Supervision;

the foundation must provide annually to the Office of Thrift Supervision a copy of the annual report that the foundation submits to the IRS;

the foundation must operate according to written policies adopted by its board of directors, including a conflict of interest policy;

the foundation may not engage in self-dealing and must comply with all laws necessary to maintain its tax-exempt status under the Internal Revenue Code; and

the foundation must vote its shares in the same ratio as all of the other shares voted on each proposal considered by our shareholders.

In addition, within six months of completing the reorganization, Malvern Federal Charitable Foundation must submit to the Office of Thrift Supervision a three-year operating plan.

RESTRICTIONS ON ACQUISITION OF MALVERN FEDERAL BANCORP AND MALVERN FEDERAL SAVINGS BANK AND RELATED ANTI-TAKEOVER PROVISIONS

Mutual Holding Company Structure

The mutual holding company structure could restrict the ability of our shareholders to effect a change of control of management because Malvern Federal Mutual Holding Company will control at least a majority of the outstanding voting stock of Malvern Federal Bancorp. Consequently, Malvern Federal Mutual Holding Company will be able to elect all of the members of our board of directors and generally control the outcome of most matters presented to our shareholders for approval, except for matters that require a vote greater than a majority. Malvern Federal Mutual Holding Company, acting through its board of directors, will be able to prevent any challenge to the ownership or control of Malvern Federal Bancorp by minority shareholders. Malvern Federal Mutual Holding Company will be controlled by its board of directors, which will initially consist of the same persons who are members of the board of directors of Malvern Federal Bancorp and Malvern Federal Savings Bank. See Risk Factors Malvern Federal Mutual Holding Company Will Own a Majority of Our Outstanding Common Stock and Will Be Able to Control the Result of Most Matters Put to a Vote of Our Stockholders and The Reorganization and Offering.

Restrictions in Malvern Federal Bancorp s Charter and Bylaws

The following discussion is a summary of certain provisions of Malvern Federal Bancorp s charter and bylaws that relate to corporate governance. The description is necessarily general and qualified by reference to the charter and bylaws. See Additional Information for information as to how you can review a copy of our charter and bylaws.

Classified Board of Directors. Malvern Federal Bancorp s board of directors is required by our bylaws to be divided into three classes which are as equal in size as is possible, and one of such classes is required to be elected annually by our shareholders for a three-year term. A classified board of directors promotes continuity and stability of management but makes it more difficult for shareholders to change a majority of the directors because it generally takes at least two annual elections of directors for this to occur.

Authorized but Unissued Shares of Capital Stock. Following the reorganization, we will have authorized but unissued shares of preferred stock and common stock. See Description of Malvern Federal Bancorp Capital Stock. Our board of directors could use these shares to discourage an attempt to obtain control of us by means of a merger, tender offer, proxy contest or otherwise. We anticipate, however, that it is unlikely that we will use the shares for this purpose because Malvern Federal Mutual Holding Company will own a majority of our common stock.

Special Meetings of Shareholders. Malvern Federal Bancorp s charter provides that for a period of five years following the effective date of the reorganization, special meetings of shareholders may be called only upon direction of our board of directors for matters relating to changes in control of Malvern Federal Bancorp or amendments to our charter.

Absence of Cumulative Voting. Malvern Federal Bancorp s charter and bylaws provide that there is no cumulative voting by our shareholders for the election of directors. The absence of cumulative voting rights effectively means that the holder of a majority of our shares (i.e., Malvern Federal Mutual Holding Company) may, if it so chooses, elect all of our directors, thus precluding minority shareholder representation on our board of directors.

Restrictions on Acquisitions of Securities. Malvern Federal Bancorp s charter provides that for a period of five years following the effective date of the reorganization, no person other than Malvern Federal Mutual Holding Company may directly or indirectly offer to acquire the beneficial ownership of more than 10% of the shares of Malvern Federal Bancorp s common stock held by persons other than Malvern Federal Mutual Holding Company. This provision does not apply to any of our tax-qualified employee stock benefit plans or to underwriters involving the public sale or resale of our common stock. If a party acquires in excess of 10% of our common stock, those shares will be considered excess shares and will not be counted as shares entitled to vote.

Regulatory Restrictions

The Change in Bank Control Act provides that no person, acting directly or indirectly or through or in concert with one or more other persons, may acquire control of a savings institution unless the Office of Thrift Supervision has been given at least 60 days prior written notice. The Home Owners Loan Act provides that no company may acquire control of a savings institution without the prior approval of the Office of Thrift Supervision. Any company that acquires such control becomes a savings and loan holding company subject to registration, examination and regulation by the Office of Thrift Supervision. Pursuant to federal regulations, control of a savings institution is conclusively deemed to have been acquired by, among other things, the acquisition of more than 25% of any class of voting stock of the institution or the ability to control the election of a majority of the directors of an institution. Moreover, control is presumed to have been acquired, subject to rebuttal, upon the acquisition of more than 10% of any class of voting stock, or of more than 25% of any class of stock, of a savings institution where certain enumerated control factors are also present in the acquisition. The Office of Thrift Supervision may prohibit an acquisition if:

it would result in a monopoly or substantially lessen competition;

the financial condition of the acquiring person might jeopardize the financial stability of the institution; or

the competence, experience or integrity of the acquiring person indicates that it would not be in the interest of the depositors or of the public to permit the acquisition of control by such person.

The foregoing restrictions do not apply to the acquisition of a savings institution s capital stock by one or more tax-qualified employee stock benefit plans, provided that the plan or plans do not have beneficial ownership in the aggregate of more than 25% of any class of equity security of the savings institution.

For three years following the reorganization, Office of Thrift Supervision regulations prohibit any person from acquiring, either directly or indirectly, or making an offer to acquire more than 10% of the stock of any converted savings institution or its holding company, without the prior written approval of the Office of Thrift Supervision, except for:

any offer with a view toward public resale made exclusively to the institution or its holding company or to underwriters or a selling group acting on its behalf;

offers that if consummated would not result in the acquisition by such person during the preceding 12-month period of more than 1% of such stock;

offers in the aggregate for up to 24.9% by our employee stock ownership plan or other tax-qualified plans; and

an offer to acquire or acquisition of beneficial ownership of more than 10% of the common stock of the savings institution or its holding company by a corporation whose ownership is or will be substantially the same as the ownership of the savings institution, provided that the offer or acquisition is made more than one year following the date of completion of the reorganization.

Such prohibition also is applicable to the acquisition of the common stock. In the event that any person, directly or indirectly, violates this regulation, the securities beneficially owned by such person in excess of 10% shall not be counted as shares entitled to vote and shall not be voted by any person or counted as voting shares in connection with any matters submitted to a vote of shareholders. The definition of beneficial ownership for this regulation extends to persons holding revocable or irrevocable proxies for the stock of an institution or its holding company under circumstances that give rise to a conclusive or rebuttable determination of control under Office of Thrift Supervision regulations.

The foregoing provisions of Malvern Federal Bancorp s charter and bylaws and regulatory restrictions could have the effect of discouraging an acquisition of Malvern Federal Bancorp or stock purchases in furtherance of an acquisition, and could accordingly, under certain circumstances, discourage transactions which might otherwise have a favorable effect on the price of the common stock.

In addition, certain provisions expected to be included in the proposed stock option plan and stock recognition and retention plan, each of which will not be implemented prior to the receipt of shareholder approval, provide for accelerated benefits to participants in the event of a change in control of Malvern Federal Bancorp or Malvern Federal Savings Bank, as applicable. See Management - New Stock Benefit Plans. The foregoing provisions and limitations may make it more costly for companies or persons to acquire control of Malvern Federal Bancorp.

The board of directors of Malvern Federal Bancorp believes that the provisions of the charter and bylaws described above are prudent and will reduce vulnerability to takeover attempts and certain other transactions that are not negotiated with and approved by its board of directors. Malvern Federal Bancorp s board of directors believes that these provisions are in the best interests of Malvern Federal Bancorp and our future shareholders. In the board of directors judgment, Malvern Federal Bancorp s board of directors is in the best position to determine Malvern Federal Bancorp s true value and to negotiate more effectively for what may be in the best interests of our shareholders. Accordingly, the board of directors believes that it is in Malvern Federal Bancorp s best interests and the best interests of our future shareholders to encourage potential acquirers to negotiate directly with the board of directors and that these provisions will encourage such negotiations and discourage hostile takeover attempts. It is also the board of directors view that these provisions should not discourage persons from proposing a merger or other transaction at prices reflective of Malvern Federal Bancorp s true value and where the transaction is in the best interests of all shareholders.

DESCRIPTION OF MALVERN FEDERAL BANCORP CAPITAL STOCK

General

Malvern Federal Bancorp is authorized to issue 50,000,000 shares of capital stock, of which 40,000,000 are shares of common stock, par value \$.01 per share and 10,000,000 are shares of preferred stock. We currently expect to issue up to a maximum of 7,245,000 shares of common stock and no shares of preferred stock in the reorganization. Each share of our common stock issued in the reorganization will have the same relative rights as, and will be identical in all respects with, each other share of common stock issued in the reorganization. Upon payment of the purchase price for the common stock in accordance with the plan of stock issuance, all such stock will be duly authorized, fully paid and nonassessable based on the laws and regulations in effect as of the date of consummation of the reorganization.

Our common stock will represent nonwithdrawable capital, will not be an account of an insurable type, and will not be insured by the Federal Deposit Insurance Corporation.

Common Stock

Dividends. Malvern Federal Bancorp can pay dividends if, as and when declared by our board of directors, subject to compliance with limitations which are imposed by law. See Our Policy Regarding Dividends. The holders of our common stock will be entitled to receive and share equally in such dividends as may be declared by our board of directors out of funds legally available therefor. If we issue preferred stock, the holders thereof may have a priority over the holders of the common stock with respect to dividends.

Voting Rights. Upon completion of the reorganization, the holders of common stock will possess exclusive voting rights in Malvern Federal Bancorp. They will elect our board of directors and act on such other matters as are required to be presented to them under federal law or our charter or as are otherwise presented to them by the board of directors. Except as discussed in Restrictions on Acquisition of Malvern Federal Bancorp and Malvern Federal Savings Bank and Related Anti-Takeover Provisions, each holder of common stock will be entitled to one vote per share and will not have any right to cumulate votes in the election of directors. If we issue preferred stock, holders of the preferred stock may also possess voting rights.

Liquidation. In the event of any liquidation, dissolution or winding up of Malvern Federal Bancorp, the holders of our common stock would be entitled to receive, after payment or provision for payment of all our debts and liabilities, all of our assets available for distribution. If preferred stock is issued, the holders thereof may have a priority over the holders of the common stock in the event of liquidation or dissolution.

Preemptive Rights. Holders of Malvern Federal Bancorp s common stock will not be entitled to preemptive rights with respect to any shares which may be issued in the future. The common stock is not subject to any required redemption.

Preferred Stock

None of Malvern Federal Bancorp s authorized shares of preferred stock will be issued in the reorganization. Preferred stock may be issued with such preferences and designations as our board of directors may from time to time determine. The board of directors can, without shareholder approval, issue preferred stock with voting, dividend, liquidation and conversion rights which could dilute the voting strength of the holders of the common stock and may assist management in impeding an unfriendly takeover or attempted change in control. We have no present plans to issue preferred stock.

TRANSFER AGENT AND REGISTRAR

The transfer agent and registrar for the common stock of Malvern Federal Bancorp will be Registrar and Transfer Company.

EXPERTS

The financial statements of Malvern Federal Savings Bank as of September 30, 2007 and 2006 and for each of the years in the three-year period ended September 30, 2007 have been audited by Beard Miller Company LLP, an independent registered public accounting firm, as stated in their report herein, and are included in reliance upon the report of such firm given upon their authority as experts in accounting and auditing.

RP Financial has consented to the publication herein of the summary of its report to Malvern Federal Bancorp and Malvern Federal Savings Bank setting forth its opinion as to the estimated pro forma market value of the common stock to be outstanding upon completion of the reorganization and its statement with respect to subscription rights.

128

LEGAL AND TAX OPINIONS

The legality of the common stock and the federal income tax consequences of the reorganization will be passed upon for Malvern Federal Bancorp and Malvern Federal Savings Bank by Elias, Matz, Tiernan & Herrick L.L.P., Washington, D.C., special counsel to Malvern Federal Bancorp and Malvern Federal Savings Bank. The Pennsylvania income tax consequences of the reorganization will be passed upon for Malvern Federal Bancorp, Inc. and Malvern Federal Savings Bank by Beard Miller Company LLP. Certain matters will be passed upon for Stifel, Nicolaus & Company, Incorporated by Muldoon Murphy & Aguggia LLP, Washington, D.C.

REGISTRATION REQUIREMENTS

In connection with the reorganization and offering, Malvern Federal Bancorp will register its common stock with the SEC under Section 12(b) of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934, and, upon such registration, Malvern Federal Bancorp and the holders of its stock will become subject to the proxy solicitation rules, reporting requirements and restrictions on stock purchases and sales by directors, officers and greater than 10% shareholder, the annual and periodic reporting requirements and certain other requirements of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934. Malvern Federal Bancorp has undertaken that it will not terminate such registration for a period of at least three years following the offering.

WHERE YOU CAN FIND ADDITIONAL INFORMATION

Malvern Federal Bancorp has filed with the SEC a Registration Statement on Form S-1 under the Securities Act of 1933 with respect to the shares of its common stock offered in this document. As permitted by the rules and regulations of the SEC, this prospectus does not contain all the information set forth in the Registration Statement. Such information can be examined without charge at the public reference facilities of the SEC located at 100 F Street, N.E., Washington, D.C. 20549, and copies of such material can be obtained from the SEC at prescribed rates. The public may obtain more information on the operations of the public reference room by calling 1-800-SEC-0330. The registration statement also is available through the SEC s world wide web site on the internet at http://www.sec.gov.

Malvern Federal Savings Bank, Malvern Federal Mutual Holding Company and Malvern Federal Bancorp, Inc. have filed a Notice of Mutual Holding Company Reorganization on Form MHC-1, an Application for Approval of a Minority Stock Issuance on Form MHC-2 and an Application H-(e)1-S with respect to the reorganization and offering with the Office of Thrift Supervision. This prospectus omits certain information contained in those applications. The application may be examined at the principal office of the Office of Thrift Supervision, 1700 G Street, N.W., Washington, D.C. 20552, and at the Northeast Regional Office of the Office of Thrift Supervision located at Harborside Financial Center, Plaza 5, Suite 1600, Jersey City, New Jersey 07311.

INDEX TO CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS Malvern Federal Savings Bank and Subsidiary

Page No.